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C:I.'.GIA:: ': ILLER: The hearing w111 ccna to cr. Tar..

'!a vill hear first u '.i ai teu 2 ';p d a r N. : n n r.a t 2 n a n t

f;: n ir . '4cA fe a .

Mr, ?:cAfee, will vau cc. n f a r.,'ard ,. c le 7, , a '>-

L .L g r.*c ,. A. 3,; 5 3. .pa+,.; , r,-,- o" m. u -, upl r_, gr" -y est .r ;u- 'E"a ,
,-- ,5-'-

-~ .u.. . u

"- n -s -

. :
- --i re me- , n. >~ u _ e. altu.

,, --

.r 1, 3 ROltu, aQ u. u t .u , c ., s.r . .v ,ua' :

t !. . 4C AF23: !!y ni.ne is Rc.- I!cA:?ee. My c.ddress

's 2131 Indi.a Ecok Road, Rcck Hill, South Carclina..

Electricity can be produced by neny r.ethcUs.

,d i t n. una ntro.,.uction or nuclear energy cane promises or-
. . . . - . .

elactricity noo cheap to neter. Ucu, .ie reali::e " h :. 3 15.

sinply nc true. An article in :le Suns 19., l'i " 9 _, E smn r :-

cy Dan Derfman points this out.

8.In "For Exxon s Eyes Only," he repertc; uut

Cr. Richard Hellman has cold him about briefings fren Exxcn

researchers or a 1977 study of the nuclear industry fu*ure.

Dxxen'c researchers concluded that:

" . . . . there wac no competitive c.dvan-

tage to nuclear power, that the Ice of cet_. wac

at best as cheap or cheaper, and that a mes.aing-

ful investment by Exxcn was queetienchle unci'
.

the problens (both in safety and in econonica)

could be resolved."

That's what Hellaan was told in 197~, when 5s

.

5}*t o ..
t- l

s

pNhid. j,ji k.. [_. ._

MA .!.



1934

eo2 met with the research groupe and he got pretty nuch the s rJaa

gloomy reading in updar.ed conrarsation juat recently.

These hearings hava been called to deal with the

issue of Duke Power Company s plan to transport nuclear spent2

fuel along our highu yu. The dangera which these plans posa

will 3robably ne.ver be felt bi Duke. :nstcad, each per:ca

. lone the route will be axposed to a greater anount : radia-

tien than what naturally occurs,

Duke Power Company is protected fron licbility

in nuclear accidenna through the Price-Anderson Act. The

federal government was so eager to develop nuclear enercy

for peaceful means as well ac nuclear dcatruction capabil:-
,

ties chat it qave power corpanies a black check to handle

and store nuclear nacerials in whatever nanner they ccaid

cravince the public of a reasonable amount of safety.

Presently the cheapest naans for Duke Power

Company to take care of its spect fuel probleus in tc trans-

port it along cur highways no cocier fuel poola. It ic not

bad enough that we nave to live as neighbors to thece in-

efficient radiation-enitting reactors, but Duke unnte to

put more radicactivity on the road with us.

A spent fuel chipment subjects particf. pants in

transport and annocent, unknowledgeable pecpla co even acra

radiation exposure than is being released through present

shipments of radioactive material. The transpcrtation of

r cq
__ ) I h " 9 *l f 3J f'

'f *3 r -!
1 "n i

5~I 3 oo7 " "
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eb3 spent fuel frem cne fule pool to etaccher is merely the

cheapest meaas of dealing wit:t a problan that +;1.1 cutlive

all of us. -

I wac c..cc an advocate of safa nucitar energy.,

I was an employee of Duke Fewer Company at the Catawba

Project for nearly twc y:-trs. Ov. ring this time I realized

that chera is no acceptable scfa nuclear energy. It was the

acticne and J.rresponsibilitian of Duke mnica con"inced me

that nuclear power is noc safe. I cecame convinced that

Duke was primarily conccared erith profits, not safety, in

the operacion of its nuclear power program.

I .1 April 1379, Duka Power Hews, a story on

Margarat Maxey, an e:i: pert in h2.oethics was reprinted from

the EPRI Journe.l. ThI articL;, was entitled "Nading into the

Ouagmire of Huclear Debate," The article states that:

"A consensus mu.3t ac reached on thc

answer to the fundanantal question: IIow ruch

safety are we willing to pay for?"

Ifue are to avoid excessively costly and destruc-

tive policy f.ecisions made by regulatory agencies, decisiors

that are in conflict with the good of many, the public nust

be educatad to rc'llocate the financial and social coste

of safety. Zere risk and absolute safety are indeed costly

illusions.
|

c;' N ?),u
~

Maxey concludes: J t '_

..

e.- b 6a '# -Q 4 , g_, 'h ,
'
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. .. . .
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'b5 require a NC: raper: cc :hanga ther1

Furthe . ors; hhe me taad b ri 7hich inspectorc were

cart.'. ~ie i tasuncil c ac cor.gany ai ce:-tified :aut act qualif.ied
r-

inspec:;rn Durin;; cartification casting, cheati'.g amcng

some of 1.k inutectora w viaally O';vicus and my caplainus

abcut this we.re tacitly ignc.r.ii.

These ar2 only cro e/.mpl23 of Du.ce ' c i.ada-

ca;.acies in casuring that its :: .121 w_ r p ac y. prc?rrT is de-

valeped ar.tt operatec with the sadaty of the public in mind.

One bad bolt or one lar inspector is onet.gh to trigger a

chain reacti:n leading to an accident. Ihen, ;.: 'ahas onlyc

one radicactive atom, one trall, .nc an2 cane to iniciate a

cancer.

CHA:PlGtM MILLER: Thank you,Ir. McAfua. Your

rarcarks will be included in the tran script.

Will the panel resuue the stand, plenae?

Whercupen

OII Oi!A 3 D , CCCHPRi,

D ?iIT.'.II ROTOU,

and

ARTiiUR TAMPLIN

resumed the stand on behalf of Intarvenor NRDC and, ..aving

been previously duly sworn, were examined and testiried

further as follows:

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Are w2 ready to prcceed7

i,[ppdD Onin
; g g h t bpA,u.

.

50 u1u -
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ab6 MR. MC GARRYt "es, tr chairman.

::r. Chairman, I think as 2r rentt9r c? clarificaulon

I wuld like i o condense Applicant's I:xhibit 16 ;#nich har

been marked for identi fication which, at this ocint in time,

is the survey ;heet for the Rcricho Seco ?ccilitv. I would

like to--

CHAI2 FAN MILLZR: Have we t co77 cf that?

MR. 'C GARRY: I'm goirq to nrovido it to von ia-

one mcment, Mr. Chairn.an.

I uould submit if we could nahe Arrlicant's

Exhibit 16, marhed for identification, the entire packnoe of

the surveys, tharoby stri::ing at thin point in tima Appli-

cant's Exhibit 17, narked for identification, which was the

Brunswick-Robinson survey, that will be embodiad in Appli-

cant's 16. And at this tima I'll just hand conies uc.

CITAIR?iAN MILLER- All right. You're chancring

the designation and centents of Applicant's Exhibit 16? Is

that it, Mr. McGarry?

MR. 3tc GARRY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

IMhereupon, Applicant's 17,

having been prcviously
.

narhed for identification,s

%

was withdrawn end marked

for identification as an

addition to Exhibit 16.)
n5 i . p o, c; n '*aptD(U y,

I J jd I **
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ab7 MM. TCU " 'LLOIT7: Pr. Chaiman. I made a mocicn

27ct vif.t; and I was vendering i '. :he e,oard wou.' ?' If ' e t;

make a ruling,

CUAITMU FGLLEP: '!e s . Your motien referri.c to

the rank hearsry? Is 1 hat the one?

MR. TOUR".'ELLOTTE : The motion was that I urg':d

the Boe ; to i:r.Liedie bely admit :tcS rule en the 72 cts.cn tc

strike -31 that we would not unnecessarily bur'ian tha reccrd

and take up tha time of the 9artie3 wi t'7 testimenv th.t ias

rank hee.rsay and did not in anf w'r assist the trier of frct

in arriving at t'.r:ir deter.sination.

C~i AITJG:! ?CLLER: Yes, we have read the tacti-

O mcny. The motion will be der.ied. I think in fairnes- to t '

public, the people following this, that we should make it

. claar that hea.rsav per _se is not inadniasible in an nrhinic--

trative proceeding.

"'his was urged on the cecond day of the evi-

dantiary hearing, on the first day of taking evidence, by

your colleague who cited to as both the Federn1 Rulen of

Evidence and our own reculaciens, and u r Ted that a:epart wi t--

nesses were entitled to tr.ke into consideration the infoma-

' .
tion derived frca others, namely hearsay, with which there

was no quarrel, by the wa'/. You misunderstecd our ruling.

g Therecf ter, Mr. McGarry had a stock - I guess
i
a

term of art in " routine" in tiU,3gqusp 4 Tone:3tiopnhe as-edthe

k(. l hi4
ais
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ebs of all of his witnesse'- to tne ofEect that an" n.: tha dit

. ,in,orita tion , whatever, iaor. ,. urn they Olse;, coal: o'ualca-' ,. . .. . - .

.

in whole or ir nart, was anat custcmaril" used by chem!=lv:s

or experts,. 2nf. so :n.

Thosa *were ,rm.fsciblO cr estion ; s nd t h- ob J: :.u 3

purpcc~ uas to render adma.3il:la wb? taver hearwr anCe rir. cr

data or infor:t%ti.cn van corcaired,

I think, Mr. McG.2rry, you au: J. tha .- af erary

witness. At least I don' recall any of wh..ch yci. 'idn't,

It's cerfectly a garent, ths - efore, . ,a 2 c.5 >.y
.- , _ . . . ,. . .

. . tevicence is acmissi,cie. Am na e. no re rs, inn.e just as enr_

other evidence, and we'll ir. quire into that. Du - by makin;-

the objection of rank bea s.?y, it 's some thiras tha c 's like ?./

bo startle a la.fman. Lawyers have long sinca been accua3nted

with it. Like background radiation, it'e ?.11 around us.

Lcok at any of the axhibits here, the documentu

previously put in. 'fou ' re not going to havn e rervtody who

made a study in, obviously Ne don't expect ycu to, It's

admiscible.

S I think that we ahculd use cur terms a liu'.13

carefully. '?e deny your motion. We still giva yc., of courca,.

leave, or any other Counsel. frcm time te time when appropriate,

to make whatever moticn you deea necessaz,/, but we don't

have befcre us as yet the ruling upon the evidence. We have

explained we incend be do that following the conclusion of

r, \ 7 OIb
'

-
~.
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eb9 cross-eacmination.

MR. TCURTELLOTTF: Mr . Chai rman,- I c?:rtainly

don'' nced a leeson on the rule 2 0 evidence, and ; ' ncy

the- ~.:earsay evidence is anmissible. I made tha .ic tion ar.d

r that basis I knew full well that it's iithin the iiscre -

tien of the Dctrd either to grant i' or not to grant i.t be-

cause heareay ev:.dence is idmissiole during the courso of

the procculing ,

CHAIRBU.N MILLER: If reliabic.

NR. TOUETELLOTTS: What I was doing was simply

pcinting cut not that ic was ius'_ marsay but that there teere

other reasons wby this hearsay should nce,he cdmitted in this

proceeding at this timo,
s

CHAIR'U.N MILLER: As te that we will -~

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: May I finish?
*

CILAIPl4Id itILLER: Tell, let nc state the basii:

of our ruling insofar as it affects later matters.

We don' t daem that to be before us at .ihis time

because ve have not yet had introduced -- ne have new read

but we have not had introduced the evidence and we're not

considering it in any substanbitte way. That's why we're

holding that that motion is premnture.
.

MR. TOITRTELLOTTE: Nell, but the simple fact

that we'll go thrcuch all this crosc-examination ic taking un

a tremendous encunt of time at '-ha parties, and taking a

tbOIk- 7 II k a
'g"sggg unidllMblJ U
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eblo tremendous amount of e.-f fert , That's one of the. .;in:s I was

talking abcen, burdaning tite . record . ?\nd he pr:vadtre-- Of

ccurce it's up .;o ti.a Ecard :o seh i s wn procedure, but tha

precedure of ucia!.nc r.nl waitiW enti.1 crosJ-Wamination is

over at:d the actier te stri;;e '. irtually become.9 :nnz:ce s s try

and I can't -- I 'ratc1v car'.. underet:ind why the Brard isf

reserving its ruling on 'echather it's acmissibl2 or nct until

ofter cioss-examination is :cmplete because sc: tact time it

heComes no que:1,2.CP. d ,- all.. ,.

,

gT3 M e'. 4

a.i e < N 3 fnr.

b bbuk ds gn$ - . a? ) ;i,-
u.-

t

i.e
. .7

,

y -

.
)
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3 ;rrr/agbl To get bael to my original point, ! quesa the

thing that really bothc.ra me. :... vien 'the Board chides ma

to consider mere carefully the terms chat I uno,

CHAIPJLN IIILI.39: Such au ranR t.e crsa'j , /es.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: -- when I'm maNine a motion.

But I made that motion not witr any thought at all

in mind that hearcay la inadmictibla. - vai ciapiv enying

chat the Paard chculd exercisc its di.mcrct;en at this tica.

The Board caw fit not to do cc, and ; hat's cuito all right.

uc'll worry about that later.

But I certainly don't appreciate the charactari-

cation of my presentation as being unlearned in the law,

because I think I cm correct.

And the bacis that I wac objecting to is not the

admissibility of the evidence, buc wac ciuply pointing out

reasoac why I felt the Ecard chould use its discretion and

admit at this tina and get rid of this stitnocc cc that

we.can get on with the witnassec who cre subctantivu.-

CHAIPJ9.H MILLE 2: Hell notc you certainly have n
.

! shrange way of e::prossing yct:rcelf. You're not contending

i you're saying that the avidence is inad.issible and yet you

want us either to strike it or not to admit it, the distinction

is so cubtle that it escapes me.

But do, as Chairman, point out we ra followl.g

the Rules of Evidence, we're not making our own rules.

% ..I r,y@@ c,nQc .
vg ,. w. n

3 f I G F -! y % ;g |n $Di
,t j,, f

.}J [3 , y - 'u- 7,
,7

E)
.~
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wrh</agb2 And t-6.m you bace e c.bfection ac an attorney

on rank haarcay as though there's ascendine he. irs 27 and rank
.

and v?. rices hindo of the quality of tha heari:Sy :.tself made

of an issue in goinc to be deuicive, I cugccet '/cu're not

r.aking c w rv lam /erlihe cb-jecticn. How if that o f fenda yc u ,

I'm sorry.

Du I r.ight pcint out .3100 a lot of thu time

that b'; been concuned., whether fruitful er not Uas taken

by voir dire examination. The recor-i utl3 shot, exactly t.hs

nature of that voir ,dira e:.cmination, 1NicP dirl*'t even got

to che merito or the substance of :he thinrs that you ?ind

offensiva.

So we'll proceed from there and the record, infeed,

will speak for all of un. Now let's w .ste no furthe r time

upon this matter.

You may prcceed, Fr. McGarry.

MR. MC GARRY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
4

Within one to two minn cs, I vill hand out the

document I referred to, which I request ce markef. for identi-

_.
, .. .-: cation ac App 3'.. cant c.:ch ]. ..cic .LO.

CROSS-EXAIGNAIION (Continued)

BY MR. I'C GARRY:

O Mr. Rotcu, do tau have the Surveys of Utility

Spent Fuel Manaaers hefere you that ou conducted for each
'

utility? 4 n 4.; 3

g3 0$~I
hY,b 5 NfKt,

s bn muggi1
,
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n.rcr.cred for Oztve Barrick.
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notcc for the Rar.cho Seco surJey, is thK' N k JS f h M f
';htro c?

- pJ L3 9- [% .

o -. w#,\t4

4



*) */

Wrb/agb5 7. Thfy Fora _O.' .9 n fro?i 'i a cu.: *.*ey . T>n Stir',*e-y i s

. - .4. w : L w. .. b. +.,J.3 7:.e.... - . . -7. 9. c . . . .. ~ . . .c %. . e.
*

.-
~+ ...n T : . . . e ,, - .., ?. ,L.i.-. <- . . . - . . - . ~ .. . .a. ...u .-r..s . - . -

ui.o s. ,-,.f.3-.-
. ,..

CHI.IPf LAN iiIL'. ER e ".':plo.i:1 .ect. inic ; - -'.

302tu ; of reur recarN and '.cu. 'o t e s ., let',' have f. r. clearly.

e::plainen.

r. : ,s . ... e. .c, :w. ar. w, m ,e. <v 16:a
, . .

.u .

When 7 fI' 3t tccl. -:he survey, thO r2 ' material

wr in a ' :rge collectiors of handwritten nates th:t. I dis-

u '. . , e c. in sevea>. sianea.1.
. .

CHAZ.m 3.': . II.'J:ER : Do you have thos,a hare written

noteJ?

''TITNESS ROTOI.': I have some of thc= with me,

yes. Eut in larce part thev.'re con 2 tha :a- were siao.lr thrcyn-
-

out. I thought I arsr.ari::cd the nost pertir.ent info: r.lation

i. i these notes for Mr. Scrrick 's prrpocas.c

CF'AZ?h!N' MITJ,2R: "a' ting the infornation from ycur

handwritten notes, sc:".e of which exist and some of which elo

not as s.oi.1 as ycur own r.crrcrf . is -hat correct';

WITNESS SCTOW: Yec. than's true, sir. These

were actually typed within a day er co of the actual note--

toiting .

CHAIRMAN I4ILI.ER: And u2s the actual note-taking

e ENf IN
U!M

'

i h $ d D *~"
conte =I craneous with the cot: Versations?

f*$]m -

Qs i

! ijh !idW
WI: NESS ROTC2: 'lo c , sir.

.

'

L. ~', .[:,>i
,

w
v.-
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/ri ,s g c o- CL. - t,2 6, , . .. . . . , :4 .. su. w .. , K a c.1 cme -hon alapsed. no

bat.- en the time you nr d t h.2 convercutione 2::cm 'thich you
. . - , . . -cer2.vea c. .n a data or 2nromac; on ocenta:..nco oc , chi ec-ca ,t ied

curvey, which I'm looki.g a-., tb: not r?

iTIFISS RC'20ti: Ehe ias;c.

CHAIRMM! MT W - ''o d c.111 thees che notes?-

WI EESS ROIO'i: lhe typed notes.

CEAI7lSl: ELI.2n: IIc'-; m.r.y of yctw cri ;inal

handwritten untyped rutes do you h:.7e?

NITHESS ROTGIT: .C haec c stac: of nctes th .t-

corresponds to each one c2 these. 7.nd these vero -- these

' sere simply a handwritten surmary. Let as cive ycu an c:cany .c ,
~

if I may,

4 For e:cample. here's os 20-- the Prairie Island

i and 2. This was in preparat? or. fc r typing thece typed

notes.

(Handing docunent to c.he 3 card.)

CHAIRMAN MILLER: We'll H. ave this marked for

identification. Does any;x>dy have i desira to be a coensor?

MR. ROISMrd: Since Applicant's 1.5 is all the

typed ones, why don't ~e aake that applicant's 177 Chen

they*11 be together at 1.pplicant exhibi~s.c

CHAIR'IAU MILLEE: If the c.pplicant agrees.

'

MR. MC GARRY: I'd lika to see it first, Mr.

r3 n . , .-Chairman. I'm sure ic will be fin ' U but --QO"O qr p nA

0$.0b b-Qha w!Aii
a.

[. -
,,,3,

(s! c!, a~

w..-.'~'**g
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wrh/.igb 7 CLAI33*AN MILLER: If ner, I'll gi w it ; acnrc

nuxber . I . simply want it n.trxe:; fer identifica n:n.

MR. AC GARRY: Ay On ' t t te ma'.1 it 20 r J r% n t if i.-

ch. ion as applicant's 17, then. Dht 'll be finc .

CHA.In;WI MILLER: F l.ne . '.'e'11 censf.dar thnt it ic-

marked Applicant's Exh: "-- 17 for identificatien.

(hhereupor, t.% doc'czent

preciously rsfurred to na

Applicunt ' c3 2:thib J.t 17 tra:1

arrksc' for identificatien.1

BY hR. MC GARRY:

Q Mr. Rototi, I belie 7c you answered the Ecard's

question that this sur"ey for Rancho Geco is c complittien of

your noter and contains the suSs '.ance of your conversations

with Rancho Secc., is that correct?

A (Witness Ro:cw) Well again, I refer to it cc

my typed notes but if you want te keep calling it the survey,

that's fine, although I reserve the distincticn that this ia

not the survoy.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well what do you cal' i *- 7

WITNESS ROTOU: I call it my typad notas.

CSAIRMAN MILI.ER: Do you have any ob-jection to

using his terminology?
. ,

DWQ 00 ^

I will refed bo them -Q, tyred notes.s
MR. MC GARRY:

,2 g.s,'e.., .n. v

't
e.
!

21J ULL
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wra/agb8 The A.:.w e , indacd ..c :Ont; .. :2d An cna testinoni.

,, u. .:._ ... . 1_. C:. ,.n._;,e ..

Q Ze ' ha - tha :c?. :t?:

3. Clinnes 3 Poto 1) Zos.

O And is t.lia a .hlr compih dion af ;:ur notaa?

3 70s, I -hink it's a f lir ; epre san.-aticn . A c: ycu

pointed cut, che.ra are cna or ' '..'o chi ng i c'lat ur.e ac!. On here.c

MR. 22 GA '2Y : tir . Ch;lirnan ,- I ucui.d Ta<p:ast hat

f2e Racche Seco e?cv:. ant L.: mark.3d at; .1991icant 0:chibit 161,

and I'll just ruc. 2.rce.gh Phem verf quic?:17
,.,v . hero:1 pen , . n.a ccee.un :u

.

~ revio2 3W rei3.rred *.o as-

@
typlicanti 3 E,:hibit 162.

-

. . . ..- ..was :r.ar tee ter 1.,an:1 .4 cct:.cn .

E7 18. ciC GARRY:

Q The nc:t One is Brun wick, *Datailed Notes Re:

Bruns ::ick 1 and 2 and F.chinson 2."
~

A (iiitnecs Rctow) Ic:3. And on page two -here is aga:.n

6Ap1; A .'n ; !m! > ; .4 " p. , ,an addendtra - -,,
,.<

.

b '' '

Q "' hat's correct.
- 3

in your hand'.fricing, I belivre.A --

Q Hy handaritinJ. On pago two. number fi.m, the

luft-hand column, "Is thia information received from C&P,"

with an arrow is rf handwriting and a 3ine.

'"he other hand'4riting on that page, pac.o two, is

-

r 7 n17) , .) DLJ
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.:n6 u.In.: sa wo ;;n_e ..;c..uar.w were.

G They are ny cr.ack erke.

A And as O.r as I c.tn m '. cia raadir.y atr.; ugh this

a: . nl.e tin 2, =c s e r e a '.1 :ne -4.illerences.

... ,. , _.
cz. , .4% ut,. 3. 3:. a
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3^ner00pOO, the dOO:Hi,3at

prid JiCES 1',* ZG.# '*'r3.1 tO dS
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. .u. . . ..r- G*ne_.rx.,,

.

O Turning tc Zir~er ', I have ude no.uarus cie. this,
..

does this comport to yet. doc".nant?

A (Witncas Rotcw} Zir r.e r-l?

s am t B 9 I

3O -.N
-

( )j y 4 d al h.I h{ k)ah'd 6
Q That'a correct.

n ,,3 S .4

. , , ... - , . .an. ec., GAAag. 2. rec.ue 3,,- una c ce :.tark.ic.

Applicant's 16C.
1 1-

.

,

.' | ,.i (!'
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.) :-:atch 1 and ~ fine..
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3, 3. _o,, yi r.i-
-
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. . . -- .. , . s. c...... -

r.. n... .\. :.

Is that your :vuldwriting in ti.a lefn~;und c' ma?

A I33.

O And are thesa your notes?

A hs, they ara.

cIR. MC G.UR** : I'd iaqt.aut chat be c.arked
.

Applicant 1GD for idantification.
-

.

CIIAIRM.VI ICI ~ CR : Ic will e nv.trked.c

(Mi e rcupen., the foc. ment

7:aviously refe2. rad te ost

..pplicant's E:6tibit 1CD m s'

r.urkc:1 for 163ntificatie. . )

3Y MR. MC GAiDY:

2 IQat's the ne::: ona ycu have, Mr. .9 e b o w ?

A (Witness Ectov) Yankee b y. '

rj7 P ( r
g

. _
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'; . ,nkee nowa. I .%1icva I hwe mr?.3 cr the first
'*

.

gLl2
,; a,o- a_ ...,c,.. . s .: ,,,,%...,. o ;r. . r . ..~.s. w , . . . ,. c. i , , , p . . . .- ur..,.-.--. .r..A nu.-- ..s.-r

.. .

. ~ . u y -..u u w .n

the 1J-na in tha le;.'t-hr.nd Ociturn i mins.

Othen71ae, a r :- 2ese ycur nora:7

A Yes.

MR. MC G.IRRY: I :.culd r%;uurt that ::n mark.ed

ar 163 for identification.

L.tt.AI T u =-u, v. w'4 7 u *wr..,. ., .

a A . i. . . . 1 . . .~. w. . A. . t ... - s
w .< .. . . e

(Whercupen, -".e do cu;.'en:

., n_ .h.: a . . , , m_ ,. t , 2. .., m
.:._...,

,. . -,ay. . u

D.pplican 2 c .nchibit IGE was

.2 ~
. .,,. ., v. .; n. !. ...%_, . uen ,. a .e 4 . s )

. . . . . , . . . . . ,u . .

B. , h,a . . , , ., , . .L. .. v m.. .

Q A ';nnsca, is d.at tr.c ne::t one?
.

A (Witness Rcwai Arkansca 1 tnd 2, yas.

Q Arkansas 1 and 2.

And I undarscorad the line, the two lines in the.

large paragraph entitled, "What T.re future E:q:an ".cn Plaria. "

Otherwise are these "Aour notec?

A Yes, they ,tre.

MR. MC OARTl: I r2 quest it be mar.' cad Aoplicant's

16F for identificatz.on. p

CHAIRMAN ".ILL3R. So markcc."* '"d'"-'""'

(Whereupon, tne. document

.creviously referred to asn,,

C, 'l ) Ub .pplicant'a Onhibi 16F was..

cicrx, ec ror Icenti.n1carlon. )
. . . . . . ..



s n n e-u s .o .)

6 agbi.3 BY MR. MC J:'. EY :

Q I .3 's'ro j an ;he . A one, .1: . RO M;"

- ,., . ,.c. inicnacs .te ' .> w j vna.c

C : don't beltava I r.cde any narks on this one,

cra these your nocas?

A Yaa.

MR. hC GARRi: App i.Lud ; * .3 .53 for identific'' ion,c

Nr. Chair.3an.

C.u.;.r. .w..1.. t. r. .,. a- r. .a. . i. %m.. } .2. . .
rz . .r u. . .

(Where'agca,th.a dcc=and

. . . ,oravicus,.v r -rarrae. to as

'

Applicant'; EL.ihit 16G was

InarRad for dantificaticn.)

3Y vs. iiC GApIc?: '

C Iiumboldc Lay, is thab the next one, Mr. Rotov?

A (Hitnesc F.ccow) Yer. .

O The "and additional,* is that yaur candwrit ng?

.% ..t c. S .
.

O And those dates --

A Very light pencilled not-m.

Q Very light pencilled notas. Are those your datas?

A Yes, they are.

Q 1960. The next one is 1931. Vhat tre'those,

three dates, do you kncw?

T' A The first cne is approxi:tately 1980. The second

.

F ( 7 g
- P e i ,[lr' 3,

g
t'. .' ,,o, n 1 L - o u'"1 .]

<

(dd![dii{8b'MN4
i g j [~ y a .-

~'
'

L
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agbli one is an ar:c,1, a logica.1 arrcu indicc*:inr3 -- implie, 1901.

-
2_ ~ M._ i d c . n . , - g u" _' ". . u- ' w", 2" .. u .1 u c",. , _4 - ',.14 - -', '

~

_ .U3 s .
- ' - --w m m

Q arc thece your notes?

A Ye ': .

for Hu:Ocidt 3sy?Q --

A ' Lac.

213 . .~;C GMLRY : I cquest it be merhec' for

identification sa Applicant's 162.

CHAIPNAU ICLLCR: ?ine.

!Wheraupon, .he docunent

p _ ._. - c.a _n_.f .. =_ n ._ c a _. :. ,es_ . . __ --

1,. p _3 _4. ., , ,, m.. .e. .,L.%e .s. 4 m. 4 .> H .,.. ._. c.3 .-
. e m.. _ . . _

c2rked for identification.)

s f r.:>n. ,r, r.
~ _A,..u Zu..

O Is Fort Calhoun the nent one?

A (Nitnccc Rotev) Yes, :.t in.

2 I have piccod e line in the left-hand eclumn by

"I spoke with . '' The underscoring is mine. The linc in the

laft-hand colure. undo.r "Wnat is Utility's Position With Respect

to FCR Capability," that's mine. The checicnar by the parn-

graph "They do not feel," ot c.ater , is mine.

Otherwica are these ' our notes on Fort Calhoun?f

A Yes.

tiR. MC GARR'Z: I request it be marked for identi-

fication Applicant's 1GI.

m} 2e p r- <m . n ,
u, 4-p ,] ;; i--. a

it s d . ,,, ,4 p .j
n r ,

g,
' '. , ' ' t

b (3 e - --.ud3 3 his,,

513 t'
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asbl5 '%: TEM iiILLEn: urhed.

(WEereupon, 7hs docurent

pra'ricnaly eferred to ac

Appliccnt's Exhlbit 16: was

.t.arked for identification.)

mv .u.R . .en c.,. . w. ..u.a. - -

Q 13 Susquchanrah t'20 text one?

A (5'itnesa Rotov) Yes, it is.

Q 7 circled " info officer," I placat the arrow to

" info officer," I wrote in the word ''only" and underscored it.

N:.th that notttion, are t'r.ese yo'ar noic3?

A ar.

-1. MC GARRY: I request it be marked as

Applicant's J. I'

C 3IRMAN MILLER: So marked.

(Hhereupon, the docurent

previousi, referred to as

Applicant's E::hibit 16J was

- nar.%ed for identification.)
SY MR. MC GARRY:

Q Oyster Creek, is that the next one, Mr. Rotow?

A (Finnesc Rotow) Ecs, it is.

O Believe it or not, I don' t think I marked that.

Can you just --

A So far as I can see, all the handwriting on that

Jl
-

Shf .,.,
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agbl6 is mine.

Q f ank you.

And these nra you: ..otsc fo:. Cyster C. rack, is

char. correct?

A 7as.

M2. I:C GARRY: I requcet in bc 7arked as

Applicant's 1G'., Mi . Chairman.

CHAIPSAN MILLER: 50 carked.

(Whereupcn, the doenent

previously referred to as

Applicant's Cxhibit 15X was

marked for idennification.)
BY MR. MC CARRY:

0 And Diablo Canyon, that's the next one?

A (Uitness Rotow) Yes.

Q I circled "senicr pcuer project engineer," I put

the underscorings under " future expansion plans. " as well

as the line in the lef t-hand coltuan and the check =crk.

With those notations, are these your nots.u?

A Yes.

Q -- on Diablo Canyon?

A Yes.

MR. MC GARRY: I request it be marked as

Applicant'3 Exhibit 16L for identification.

CHAIRMAN MIILER: So marhad.
+

j [DN
m ou ~

a 6.a"3 4 itd
-

<
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agbl7 ('7hereupon , che document

previounly referred to La

Applicant's E::hibit 16L wan

marhed for identificatien.)
Bf MR. MC GARRY:

Q fiine :iile Point 1, is chat che next one, Mr. Rctcv?
A (Witncac RotoW) Yes.

Q I don't believe I mado any corructions. That's

two pages, is it not?

A Yes.

Q And are these your notes for Nine Mile Point?
A Yes.-

MR. MC GARRY: I raquest it be ne.rked for identi-
fication as Applicant Exhibit 16M.

CHAIRICU MILLER: So marked.

(Whereupon, tha accument

previously referred to as

Applicant's Exhibit 16M was

marked for identification.)
BY MR. MC GARRY:

Q Prairia Island 1 and 2, that's the next ene?
A (Witness Rotow) Yes.

Q I've not mado any marks. Are these your notec

for Prsiric Island?

A Yes.
i.,0,

) )
.
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agbl6 MR. MC GA2RY: I requcat it be :tarhe 1 App?.icant ' n

2xhibit 15N.

CHAIICEi MILL"R: So :mrkad.

(Whereupon, th.; -lo<;un'.en t

previously ref'arred to ss

Applican''" ''chibit 16N was

marked for identification.)
B'l MR. 'C GARRY :

Q Gm Onofr2 is the next one, Mr. Rotou?

A (Witnesa d.otow) Yes.

Q I made z.o :rarha en this ene. Are chose your

notes for San Onofre:?

A Yos.

MR. MC GARRY: I request it be marked Applicant'',
3xhibi 160 for identification.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: So marked.

(Whereupon, the document

- previousi-f referrad to as..,

Applicant's Exhibit 160 was,

marked for identification.)
DY MR. MC GARRY:a

.

', O I believe we're at the last one, ' hat's Maine,
-

Yankee.
,

A (Nitness R6 tow) Yes.,

>
\

,

Q And thac. is five pages, and I don't believe I made '

' % ), s 0 'h b
7

T.



2011

agbl9 any actations. Are th2sa your notes?

A es.
'*

MR. EC GARRY: I request it be nu. ked Applicant';
Enhibit 16P for identificatiet, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIPS2; MILITR: It may te marked.

(Whereupen, the docuuenu

previously referred to as

Applicant'a Exhibit 16P was

marked for identification.)
andlB 2Aflus

DY KR. MC GARRY:

Q Now turning your attentien to Applicant's

Exhibit 16B for identification, the Brunswick. at the nottem '

of paragraph -- at the bottom of the page, you state that

Brunswick-1 full core maintainability will bc through 1931,
is that correct?,

A 071tness Rotov) Yes.

O And Brunswick-2 full core capability through 1922,
is tha* correct?

A With the footnote, yes.,

O And the footnote says: " Contingent on shippinc

304 assemblies frce Robinson," is that correct?
A Richt.

O Now turning to page two, the paragraph number two

" running wir.hout full core reservo," is that correct?says:

.aA Yes. t t 7 \; ) U
,

)
. \s

4

8
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top the date on which tic facil.i.uy 7ill lose full ccre

reserve, is that corr 2ct? ,

s

[Udd O k h4 5 a w di.,
.a. .r. G. e .u

O ??cw turning to pago t'..o of your 3runcwick dccument;

Appliccnt' a Urhibit 15B for id2ntification, t r. a r a c a n r .b e r

five, paragraph five, you have handv/ritten noten that refl.=.cc.

that Brun:uic2 1 and 2 get ci:: yes.rs i.? there .c. no chir. ment

from Robincon, is that correct?

A 'lo c .

Q And did you add the six yearc, then to tha
,e

i.1931 and 19S2 dates for BrunswicM t1 7 1' ? J.

- ; Ji

9
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agb21 A To get 2937 and 1980, nc.

Q How O_d you get those dates?

- Ii told that by Mr. Kunita,

O Wall didn't Ar. .Munita tell yot. d:at thty lose

full cara reservs ir. '81 and '02 on the first , cage?

.i As you can sea thera or. the firn". par;e it says:

' Contingent on shipping 304

asse:colies frcm Robinson."

On the second page, it says if ns bransfer fro.5

Rchinson occu:s they got six yaara zoro.

Q That's my quas:icn 2:ractly.

Ass'sti.ng no tran. spor cation fro.T. 2cbinson, whic.;

is reflected in reading your note, you get ci:t additienal years

and if that's what Mr. Kanita told you, so be it,

And what I asked you, assuming no racbinacn. . ,

transportation, you add the six years onto the inforr.ation

'received on the first page, that is, we ac.d si:: yt s to

1981 to get 1987, and you add six years to 19C2 to get 1933,

is that correct?,

A Mr. Kunita did the addition for ma. I askad him

to do that just tc make sure I understood it sc that I uca '

clear.
'

Q And as I just related, that is what you inter- '

pret him as saying?

(j. -, -)JA Tea. c1 7 '

s\Js

.
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39M2 0 i'cw lac.'.c..g en te I; chi:.se n-!: , ycu hc.v0 t;.c M.t:
,

. n .e .. -

A S!here?

Q. Ia roar su-icy.

A In the column labeled 3 REC Surve3'
Q ihat'c correct.

A Nc, I have lors JCA with a superscript zwc

footncted te '-he follcuing page, which says:

.. . o s s u,.R _4 n 1.g ,, 1 - 7 3 .cuz n.as apprava_3u . .

.

te chip cpont fuel to the local reactor

owned by the scice util: Sy."

Q And Mr. 20tcu, wh c 10 ' at other rc.ic; or oncd

by t_c site utility?

A I bellove ac the tima I underatoad it c b.)

3runswick.

'' - O So indead your perception is that Carollaa Powar

and Light is chipping achincon fuel to 3runswiak, ia tha:
'

ccrrect?

A 30, that's not my parception.
'

O ?Ihat in your parception?

A Ac of righe now I don't know what they'r2 doing
down there.

Q At the time of the curvey, what waa your perception

with respect to the cranspcrtation of Robinsonifuel to
L T, > UJ';*

Brunswich?
.

f

e
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ngb22 A At tL_ ti.a ; o.f ch . curvey , it ' s ;har they were

plaaninc caving th: .-,;eubl;.en but thcc & m; s:i21 vor? tct'

sure wc.<.ther or not ;huy cc'11d successfully ccupla ce the move.

In the repersing in the Ju:."ro", I rapertcd in

exactly as broken down.

2 And Bruniwick,. you &asuned no tesnapartation et

Robinson fuel to Brunwick in your curvey, is tnat correc :~/

.r. That is incez.'c.et..

C Uell ycu just statcd you have a 1970 date and a

1980 date, ic that correct?

A Tha curvey reporta cra reported in tuo eclumns.

The first column makes it clear that in this colu t'. these

dates are that no tranarhipment -- the second colunr.

makes it clear that this is the case if trancehipt' enc is

assumed.

O We'll get to the sacond column. I celieve chat's

the eclumn captioned " DOE Assunption and HRDC Servoy," la

that correct?. ._

A ih311 the cuperscript four.

O Superscript four. If we ceuld just tnble our

discussion, we'll get to that in a minute.

Just focusing on NEDC survey, that column in year

survey, we've gone through the 198'l date for~3runswick-1, w w.'.a

gone through the 19S8 data for Brunswick-2. Tau indicated

that that ascumeg no transfer from ,Rchinson oco .rs,n is that,, -

b Y



29I6

ag.0 24 correct?

,- rrg g * .: q9,... u g g ,.

S L'c'd IoG2inC T1 : 7.Ch .4D3Gn~2, in .;h '. 2 D'.7~ ' I y .I'10 : r.

~; ~10 CO ' *2?.n IN T' C urV.'.y . E b a.- ~ 'atyp r ar r 3}:0 a p.1:Cer 1992 with

a supe.' script tre.

A 2C, sir.

Q - .;C fCo400ud U.'dc .

> w... . .c. s_ . . u .,.... .s.,.. a e w., m_.. .e 3, ,s, <.
. . . > , , , .. ., ,

. , . . ..

17ITeiESS 2OTC '. I thf nk fou rxc; bare a:3 .-vfiance

tnare one of . he wclj dratt.a and tha.t's a tfi.ccraphim:tl

errcr.

c'LUE.M ?i.I. LL2R. ' hsv.s the dom:.r.r.n t IN. P i cnan

suppliad :: u and nine r'.on3 show i; 1s: c o u n ; e .'. r e a d .

. ' ' ' . 30ISMAli: Mr. Chairnan,. tha witners i' shov'.nq

me a change that I'r.t z.lso not aware of . Ha h 3 ano".h.m

Jersion of ut.e identical docunmt in t hf ;h, af- lors a sc Ja -.

as I kncv, this is tM only difference, tihich is that in

the colcr.n for Robiascn-2 it arfs: -'r.c ss FC R ," i. : M ; the
_

auperscript two and a foo-: mote, the foo t ..ota Leing the footnote

which he has alrandy raad ju.;; a monann ago. Kia I don't

.:now if .: hat 's dw only chanoa .. -
.

This document that he'a shcuing me, I may have

seen in earlier but I'm net fa:dliar with i'.

T!ITtT2SS RCTOU- Taat vaa a ch6nga :mde a .1 ea.n

tw months ago. 'r,

,, sr ,

i v, JJ -iI*-

.
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agM i CIMIDI.N s.I:IIR: " rll . e don't know, re're godng

a hava to he. /e the record catCelished n:w. Yvt cianc2c, if an i;

e . .; bec-n n.de to e? e 2cetrcents. that hava 'caen filec ''ich

the Soard and presu ub.y with the partic ?

To re' '.1 .. a it over to Mr . Roin:m r - th: ". .

i

yg, po E.g;N: re you .Jr.nt .T.c to ce?F Ot ner.3

.-irec t on. Jainatir,.' sith hir. at thic point?.

CiRI"MU? MILT.ER. Ect . .eces ca rily . You clo not,

in vour c" a know3 cde.re };n ,w unv. w. have thia difference?,
.

IR. ROIE.T : no- che docul.w.;- thet _vcu ve c_ct

is cua tint wna cent cut by ro in cen-junction ith the retion
'

. .. . .

Ior sttaraary uspom c .cn. In our o.m... ca; iis t'c0 thr. cop".

that my -mcretary had nvailable wton I cr.id SarM r.lcnc n

c>py of the March 26, 1979 survey by Mr. Ec cw. Hic secretarr'
is not the same as r.iy secretar'. I cssuma these chr.ngaa vera '

.

nade and that version was on+ that n.y secrctr.ry didn't have

or that I didn't know existed. '

CHAID2G MILLI:R: 1.' ell trhat ara you tenduriac?

Tall us what you wish the record to thew

IIR . ROISICAN : What I would lika o cender.

Mr. Chairrwan is the one tandered with this change i:i che

column as shown so that it is up to date

And hrsving not known of his before. I can't to.1

'

you whather thero's another change in uhtro. If I <suld ask

the witu+ s a efuestion, I would got that answer in tho accrd.

.
-
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ach26 CE'AIF4Dl? MILLER- Go ahead.

MR. nOIS:iAH : Are there any other change:i in th..s

nersion fror. the earlier ve: sion?

'

WITESS ROTCC To rf krcaledgc, no.

MR. RCISIOH: Then I wculd lik3 to keep the c::hibit'

which is E:chibit 13C as it it with che change made in colran

NEEC S"r'zcy. Unde- the date 20binson- 2, chango that to

" lost FCR" with the .uperscript two.

.ad then in the next eclamn aleo opposica

Robincon-2, the DOE Assumption and NPDC Survey coltur.n, write

in 1992, with no nuperscript.

CEAIPliRIT MILLER. All right. We'll consider that

the document as tendered by counsel reflects that difference,

Mr. McGarry.

Now i_. ycu wish to eramine on it, you are entitled

to do so, if you think it's cignificant, I don't knew.

MR. MC C-ARRY: Mr. Chairman, if I I"ay just defe:

on Brunswick, I'll go through the rest of my cramination.
.

.

At the end perhapc ve can have a break and I will <ahe

several minutes and we can....,

CIIAIRMAN MITJER- Okay.

BY MR. MC GARRY: '

Q Just for the record so I can reflect at the recess,

Mr. Rotow, what is the significance of the change that you'

made in the Robinson-2 line under NRDC Survey ie. your testi:acny?

n.jb1,|> U4.
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.

~ ,agb27 A (Nitness Ratou) It corracts an error mac e by mi

sacrstary in copying thic column of numbers frc a 'ha craf:
.

*rarrior of this document that I gave her.

2 As I understand it, it's an acknowledgacant thad

Robinson-2 dcca not "c7e full corc reservo at the time you

conducted your survey, is that correct?

A It' a an c.ckncyl.:dgemert that if transshipant

is not alloWGd, Robinson-2 which hac loct FCR, remains out '

'of FCR and that if transchipment docc occur, tha cyctem can

be managed at Robinsen-2 -- s good for FCR unt_1 1992.

O And if Rchins a-2 doen transchip to, prestmably, '

Brunswick, then the Bruns.tich datas in your column NRDC Survey '

would be reducad, is that correct?

A No, sir.

Q Just the column ~~ explain, will you, plaace?

A The NRDC Survey column is the coltuan undar one

cet of assurptions. And I made clear the DOE assumption and

NRDC Survey arc a different set of assumptions.

Q I thcught I would anticipate your answer.

' Just focusing on the NREC Sursrey eclumn.

i A Yes.

'
* Q -- and keeping out of your mind, for the moment,

'
DOE Assumption-NRDC Survey column, wouldn'' the fact that

Robinson fuel would be shipped to Brunswick changa the Brunc-
~

vick numbers and reduce them?
'/")L 7J}is I'J
;.

fL
.
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agb28 A Well you're a.sking me to make two mutually

exclusive assumptions.

O I'm asking you to make that asrumption.

A I can ' t do that.

Q Nc with respect to he 1992 dat for Brunswick

and Robinson, does that assume shipment from those facilities

to yet another facility?

A No, sir.

Q What does it assume?

A Ch, I'm sorry, it dees, shipment to the Harris

facility.

Q And what is the status of the construction of the

Harris facility?

Idon'ty".owwhat the status is today.A

O Did you know what the status was at the time of

your survey?

A I know what I was told.

Q What were you told?

> A I was told that they expected their ecmplex.

at Harric to come on-line in 1983.
'

.

a 7

513 043
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NRD/wbl

-'4ss fis 2A G Turn:.no to Applicant's Ihhibit iC-E for ide nti f '. ca-
-

tion, Oyc ter Cruai:-- 30 vou nava unat documan. eefore you,

Ab . ?.c tow ?

A Yes. I c.c.

O And what is *.he creceni suanc l'1el stcrtge capacity

at Cyster Crc A? hat was it ct the time cf yo2r survey?

A I cn-_trtand it as beinc 117C assenalies.

2 7.nd that would M.e Oyster Craek through . hat

year for the n intenance of full core reserfe?n

A As they were 11 the prccess of rerackina, that

t.'ould maintain F CR through 1990 i f t. e 224 bundles they had

au Nuclear Fuel Ser" ices' facility were returned to Oyster

Creek. Othe rwise they wou.:.d maintain fu.1 cOra reserve

until 1982-1983.

O Did you discuss the likelihood of t:1e return of

224 NFS bundles to Cyster Creek? -

A Yes, I did.

O Anc what ware you told in that regard?

A I don't recall.

2.170 0 With respect to the-- strike that.

Did you discuss future expansion witn the Oyster

Creek pecple?

A Yes, I did.

O And did they indicate they were pursuing a course

of action in this regard?

E *l s n[i.j7
j U '.

.
.
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O An ri inen wculd .:. : f lo c. f L.1 Ocra caser';. '

A , a .. -.
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.34 ,
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, ..ics, A cid.

And did the, iMicate th-y iero pursuing a'

.-.se ,,..;. a. s. a ,-. , u.. u 4 o n ~ o ~' ami-
a: . - . c v -

Th e"i did not Indicata _sey were n'crsuing a : cc eific

expensien prograra.

- You don't .<new if they had ani designa vitn''

rescect to additional 3r.ent fuel pool-~

A T a .: r were maktnn studias..-

I.'! At that ti.ae they didn't hava .ay i nure .cpeat
.

fI ! l J 4'I _J m;
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sou centacted the ?arscn cc the hoc Jeat, sero c. attarctincf

to c'a t. th? person whc was tha decision .-".a':cr Cta rm:pect to

AFRa?

A That would have been heIpfC. T- a : s n m ral]y

icw I characteri.:ed it over the t e i.ap h o na , sc dn a t - would not

ce handed on to some PR flack.

O Did you feel in eech :.utance that rou talbd to

che person 'iho "Ias on the hot seat with respec- t: decicier.

. , p.a' n c_' s".~. 3 .~.". . n ~y n' F D '.. , 3 --

.'<O ' _T , * C'On't TOan &O Ciuit' .LcO W U' - /Our
'

1.

- 1 .t. Dut 11e ran

r s t T. p .
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ub4 we cc Inte, dhat ca rou man t'/ isct s e .."; M.i.ci">ian makers.

m.u.. r,La .
, - - ..
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'-,j.
. - .

1 3.-s

:;o u , d inaw.l

.u i -. .- .y .t .r .a .
-

.e s T _ _- r .p . 1. n e ~, u _,.. _., A. 4. u . . -1 4. .a. .j o. uTr.. , , -.s.. _ i ,. .
m

..
.

m cor 'u ns .n four cun tellaf, .;t r.ny rats, the . .a- carem

] cetr.all, talking te somecne k.c41edrerbls7

E'"::E S 3 90TCW: Okay. If, in une course of

., -, u ;. ., .. .. .. q ,,
-

l e. ..a- m = .,. 2 ..u_,, . . . . - , . - ,

.a. . , -. e2 e..e m--- ,, v _ _ u
....= a__ , .. u . _ . .

o r t' *en ty nir.ute s , sac the phan2 calls corce winn suc a rc.pid ity

that the people on the ot"ar end could .c t coc ,:d in a c 2 t.c c:.ve

'ne a ::::.:c , b Jx they all agreu' t..at so-and-so c.'.-e person

wnc yet. co dd crenx to who is ?.nowledcaable 7re' re:s ponsible

in this matter. 7.nd I toc;' t n ccnsensus that the eerscn uno

did get en the othar end o f th-i. telephone line cid,iSita some

authorit.i sreak for the utility.

BY MR, MC GARRY:

O Did '/ou feel ycu anoke to that indirijual in uch

atilit/?

A (Witness Rotod I believe the i n f o.'. mat" on in .ny

survey '.. ras derived frcm such a person, yes, at each ncility.

O In some instances rou spoke to a reac:cr angineer,.

and in scme ins tances you spoh to a senior encinauc. like at

Rancno Seco. At Oyster Creek you spoho to a :.ce president,

.

i

pJ |;. ~/7
c) 1

<

a .
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Wh3 P.n d ti'. O n e n f:'? d r 2 t C r .

i n a. 5 - J , i.a i,csquah ann a , I helleve o2 r.t k e no an

, , c-. :. a ; ,. w. .-*h,. . 4. A .;D -. _ .: Ctl ,.,.. -. .

t- 43 - . .v,ulcin Aa .,,, ., .4. ..A .. s.a . .- .n c . a L.-r. .,o .. ., w .. s ..-- -
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<f . L, . ,O . l .r o.-
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3 r .C. . j .O.- .u

7 tOU h O *TC I d ? '.i ti fiO L nGre 0:. Isp C lj cf.. .C ' G 2 f. - d , 'f

'

3 a, 4.
. , a4 11 , , . . , . . 7 _.: . ,,, r .f .4 , . _ . ". w .. -2.4 . > . . . _ . . . 4 ., , , ~ ~_

A "h:t's cerract.

-

". hat does Jill Pay.'un do at S u::q ue han n a'.' chan's

hi::. ieb?

n !ic ' . In informncigr ofEicer..

C DO ycu knew what departinEnt Bil.1 Enygun vorkc i'?

A :;o .

O Ic Gill saygun the cnly individual jou spoke with

at Susquehar.na?

A 'le s , that's true. --aside from ::acretaries, of

course.

O Now at transcrict 1638 -- IT'S, I naan, of yestar-

d:,.y's transcript, you statad, ""'h a ve ry first reactor I ca l l.ed ,

the utility vac Susquehanna-1, where the public relationc

staff was extremel'f incensed to discover the Department of

Energy was saying their recctor was running out cf FCR, I

believe in 1903, when in fact it could run , cast 1994."

Now did you get tha t inf orma ti on f rom Mr . Daygua?

. A O.. . 3 .:w i
J;J J (t' (J
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Ilh 6 .t '' 3 S ,* he >2
'

' l .i CG ? s E L .

O ad did yr.i c 5 s 'Ic.a .lir t.o o a Te.- t a of t..e

p 2bl. - r ela tions staff?

1. e.: cae tira of :h a t transcript, yea,

A; 'ht c :r a :! /x) survav?"-
-

? Yus.

Q 7'urnir * to A:plicen t 's 16-C, 7. a rl. - d ~~ r i c entifica-

,_ac , c+1,. .. .. ,

rien, :. i rcr e r .,. . Do jov r. eve ;na- ..te ~ o r a y o u cc.

J. Yes, I do.

O and at the time of your survey uc.a.; saa 4he present

stein;e capaci:;y of Zimcar--l?

A '4y n o te c. h are sa- Operanlag licenra lor 1120;;

rerack would yleid in tTs n9.ig)cor;tocd o f 2 2 0 0 . ''

O And at the time of your survey whec. woui.r Z in'.m e r- 1

lose :.tc full care reserve sto age c1pabilircy?

n That I did not 2.sk Dr. Chickara directly. I

didn't ask him that directiv. Lecause he nad airac.dy ecarted

telling me that they had clanned to rarack.

O Do you know if they had any decigns to rar.:ck?

. don't anow.A '

Q Co you know--

A I assume so, though.

Q Did you ''.novi if rerack was under construction ^:

A I;o .

O And didn't Dr. Chickara state, according to your

.

[ $ *

9!s J 't
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wb7 1 notes taat Zinner would lik. to rarack to get FCR into 19^1-199 ?

O ,

^ ^ Yse.

3 0 ,:ening to Applicant r.xhibit l'-i, ;as: 23 for,

1 idenuticacion,--

5 7, I'm soi'-;, I made an ecrcr wnsa I r".id tha. -

G cid nct ask Dr. Chic;cara . .i just noticad lara ?.n my notes

7 that it says " Current licensing cacacit/ maintains r ':e for

G lbout five yncrs.'"

9 0 And ehen :as Zimmer-1 oc':aduler for 7calcco?

10 A 3"90

11 0 So Ziuzer-1 would ,.;intain full cor- recurve until

12 1935: appcoximately; is th a t cerrtet?

13 A That scunds richt, yas.

14 Q, nnc, again, 'ust to Oc110w cnroegn One or. tneae
_ _ . . - , . .

T o-
examples: lookina at Zimmer-1 in your testimonv, Table 1.- - -

16 DOE says for Zimner-1 the DOE dace ic 1984, and your NEDC

17 survey date is 1992. And am I to ascume tnat the 1992 data is

13 derived fron 'four feeling, bas 2d en your convernations with

gg Dr. Chickara, that Zimaer intended or would In.e to rernck

20 and get then te 1991-1992?

A N that's incorrect.21 ,

22 0 ' low did you get the 1992 date?

23 As it says under "What would uti]ity do if govern-A

ment APR is not available for near tern," Dr. Chickara's renly24 - -

Iwas emphatically that in the near tar., they would rerack. Tae25

.
- , '

r 7 T-
1 .; U
-

,
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e:al 1 axact quote ha gave aftr.r telling me diree:1y, very onfidently

fis wb7
2 enat they wouli recack:

|
|

3 "AI er lJ92 <e woule 100% to che n'esrn- '

.

4 cent to provide 2 rcpository.

2.230 5 This I remeraber vaa in the context of a permanent

6 repositucy, not an A?R

7 O N oe.' just to clarify t.u re cord , r, o i . , b c.a . to

3 10-K whic'. ic C.y.s le r C: s.C , I bel.orze D02 in v. :. tet .iracnyt

9 has ;he data '.954, and your survey re:'.aut 1987 - '30. I Le-

5.0 lieve :.n m.si c.uestions to .vou yvu indicated Shaz if the NFS

bundlas 'ecre roturned the FCR czpa aility until 1.9 90. cnd if
11

12 they are not returned, through 1992 - 1983. Is that corre ct?

A The fira", fictre shculd be 1930 ana one-half.
13

14 2 I couldn't figure that out. I appreciate that

End Blcom 5 clarification.
1

Landon fis

16

1/

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

, e-

h, y ) '
. .-
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lWEL/wel 1

"P. MC G. Z.'l : I thi.nh I'm i'f.aiched wi.ch *. hose

doc 1:r.cnte , .:nd mcyhe thi.3 ia tha appropriate time, Mr.

Chairraan . to requert c.h a 'c ?ppi.:cac:o E.<cibita LEA .ir.: 0 2gh ? .

which have been marked for identificatien bo --

' .. > .m . .n.r>
- .,.r,-.x.. ,. ,. - c i.,,,.. , i

.
o .u ~ . .o -.

Mh. '':C GA.'tr.'Z : "P", Senor. -- he admitt.2:1 intr..

evidence.,

CHI.IMIAII .!TLl.dR: ~hich one ir that?

MR. MC Gr.'.TJZ: That : this gree.p c2 sur oy3 that,

we've just been going through running from a through '?. I

think thi.s vouln be an aporopriate place --

CF.AIDIAli ULLIR: Do you wan. a 10-:..inutc- ::ccess.

at thin point? Ilhatever is conveniant. Via don ' care.

MR MC G'3RY: I th:.nk e/o can just hacp ping. I. .

don't think we'll have to cera bac: to --

CF.AIMiB.N KiLIER- n'' right. Is there any

objection to the admiscien into evidence of Applicant's

Exhibit 16A through P?

MR. ROISRui: Ne objection

CliAIPyati MILLER: '1'.thoun objection, it will bc
.

admitted into evidence.

(The documents heretofore

marked for identification as

Applicaat's Exhibita 16A

through P were received in

. - , n. c,

evidence ) L , ,! t33b
.

,-
I m.. V
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mI .iR. v,, ,, . e r .
- .. .m ur.ua t .

C :?c s, !!r, F.o tcm. ca T under.3tand t'.m scauence of

eventc, m :Icrch 2G. 1979 ycu p?rfo med your survey. and

NEDC findingo '.rcre prencntad to the Dapartmsat cf 2ncrgy, is

that correct?

A D?itnana Rotaw) M O ., ciro

O Would you corrcat ny undersbandi.ng cf chu times?

A Yr;, In 1the February and carly March cf 1979 I

conducte?. the survay and distilled the results into a >:epc;rt,

an aarly draft report, titLad, "MRDC Gurv2y of Otility Spent

Fuel hanagerc." Tnat was the wor!<ing titia of che craft,

paper. I believe we circulated a ecpy of that to the DepE rtment.,

of 2nergy.

O Now, to your knowladge, did the Department of

2nergy respond to your survey?
.

A Yes, chey did.
.

O How did they raspcnd?

A They responded in a letter to -- an April 4di

letter, from Worth Bateman tc the Ecnorabia Joan Dingell,

D-i-n-a-o-1-1, Chairman of the Subcorrmittee for 2nergy and

Power of the House of Representatives,

Q Is that a 3-page letter?

A Yes, it i3.

Q Does it have attachments to it?

A Yes. It has two tables attached, plus an analysis ---

.

EI,[ Ob7J
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p3.
7.e. m; s,. ' .g ,

3. f
3.

a i

4 -s* . D ,, ^ s., ..,b...e- .f.;.p,i .: :,~ .% . n.1+,u*** t r-e i .,,er* .y*J ); upu t g s a3o '. s.: ob3.
,

s i s. 1. k; r. - -

E.n c. i- d '.1 C ''. '-2 0 t . '.?s ?.O A1 ' .A 2.. Z- ' e r! T .' ' " Ti C ap'. ~!T. .Lf 90 Dut
, . . . e

4s .

L P C.t' d C .

- w t v-- . .: -

br n. .o v.c. g m. ~. , h .. u .:. ; :_r. . .1.
.

. . + L, .:. <. u ,m s...,

a - _, . s. 3 A My-.

- . p. .

. .L. - .. w . .,.r. 1. i. s . '. C .. ... . e..,. >-;.t. %. 7 e d. .. .c ..U,... . . . . -. .. . u. 4 4 m. -.. ; b 6 i .

a .. 9aceG,

.. ; A. u , , . , . ;3: c. e . . g nu u. ,,3 a ,C .., m_.. y % k. . * .i L
, , - - - - .. -, _ .s

t .. a zu u_. u . . o

.,y ...2.. +- ] . ,.4. t.p. . .'.s , - i g , 1m+3-- g- .a..*.'. s,, ... . s C g
e .- u :,,

.- . s- .g 3 .iao. n.,s... m.. .m 3 r.,y.,..u a --- -s . s -. . .

e n. .r:v. w- < q ,,..,.7. -,c, a .i. 3
., .

sv. .s m .a- .

-' L7e- .r m,g n.: ~*7 3' '.. - s.. a. - ,i..i . ~s.- - M.mo. a" - d '.'T - . /1. 7 t v- D .. u..c'''., a -
' *s.'''*t4 m. .. .

The anal"xsis I thi.n cenc ::s of r:ac, ;s r.aceri. 1 t'2rouch 3r-

dccc it no t . to which the. is an at".achaont n ,Lich acntains

pages r.tr ered T. chrec:h ~ .

S.r2 we talking "bcut the carn dcctuatut?

WIS!ESS ECTCU: Tas, sir.

CHAIRFr . MIL'Cn: Fine. All right. Go ahead.,

WITNESS CCCIRAli: Mr. Chairman, thc.r : s 1 through

,

a.

MIL, SC GARRY: I believe we prop-.rlf identified

t.he document.

C. .- .r :be a sd . L?,v _m. , v_ u_ e .n s. _ as.

BY MR. MC CAEP.*x:

Q Mr. Rotcw, .,hc.rcefter. en I correct, '/cu preparad

a rebuttal of this docume : that has been markad for
.

9*

\

J,s usJ
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. O- s... .-
..

... < s .4 s. u 3 - ,:.

n c *. ' .

h ye.,. f ..b.a- b. I e. . .*.t .,,. g a' .4. g 4- .{ e. e s's :.3 .rn_r _1 , O ** s>' , $ = c t.,ac vs. +.- .. . ~
=.e 1 w. . #

-< -

., u. . v. . > ,.. _ . . ., r r. , . : >,
.. , . ~. . w . e. a,; . ...n.. L.- t ., -;. 4 .- , c. n >.v, . - 4 ,'r ,

- i- -a,

-: .- n um- . . --...

.. .t. is , . . , , > g . . x ,. , n .v. . . c. .,,< . ..
.. . .

A .~. bol:,cvc tt t : c 1.3D ,

7O 13D. 2 m carry,

CHAIRE.'; 21TLLER: Ar3 you cure ncw? I'm shoui:q

MREC 13E as bc".ng de<3ti:Mny of Diri b>.'i Ectc e. Lad's find

.,.,e..- - v

.un. . i .c~ ~m,.,m .v -. xs .i _. .,,. .,v n
. .

CHAIRMJd MILLER: Ths. ' i 7 that it Sms ec:erdr*

v.'IIIESS ROTOW: 13A Jac the tacti:r.ony,

.s .R . t,~n v o .e ,, . _, .m. s 4. ,, 1.h , , ,a .: ncn1oo . . . w .- u ..

CHAIPMJi 'IILLEn: 't '.l according to my not:0 - - -i

MR. ECISM327: a is the ro st r.o, and B ir tM,

t c s t i .c n y ,. :md C is the Ikutch 26 1979 ctuoy, und o is the-

1 One that Mr. McGarry is now afting abott, whic c inc .'tay 3
4

1979 study
.

CHAIRMAIT MILLER: Yec. That's "D" as in Coc?
'

MR. ROISMAN: "D" ds in Dog. And E is tae 1-pagc

sheet .ehich is a blank vercion of the cuestic:,''aira w..ich

Mr. Rctcw uced as the basis for asking his questi.ons of c.he

6)) 00b-
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CHAI?Kdi MIG SR: There was n rc.Oo'13 d

MR MC GARR'': There was a respon w by CCE to

Mrs Rotou 3 initial survey.

MR. ROISMI6?: I have no problem wi :h da' , den.c

CHAIRMAN MILLFR: Very well, It still be admf tt:2d
. . . ,
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C.1 AIR inn 24 ILLER: n.J.. .e ree.dy to .;cca.a?

.u... . . . rs. p.r..n..e.v. .p t,, m .n .i. n ...,omam . ...

1 just have one acditione.~. housckeep'..'.g item,

This concerna Applicant': E::m. bit '.7 for ident~.dication,

wh.i ci'. s'i... . - .c . v . .- h.an ' M 'w' '. n."
x. . !. +s.. 4. c'n z,. O ^ " . . " , .2 3. *. _ ..t..4. . ....'. - . -- -
~ -

.

.

notes of P"airie Icir.nd,

(Documan; shown to the pc.rties. )

BY MR, MC GARRY:

Q Bir. Rote';r I hand you a docu:nent that .v.cu nrevicuclu.
.

handed to the 2 card, which is now ncrhed Applicant'a D::111 bit

17. Thoac ars our handwritten no.es, are thay not:j

r17 fT F Q.

Jl; JJu
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concerning your surv= _ of Prh.:'rie Island 2 and 2?

A i W i n n a s s l o u ci Q ~_'n '. ,

O :s chat docuraenn, A7?lleant'; Exhibi 17 marked for

identifiactien, illuctrative of the sur'.vfu ths results of--

the surveys th::t you '70 conductad with each one of T.haca

utilities?

, ,on .,

Q Can you explc.in the distinction?

A Ye s .,

These are the notas for the prrparation of the.

typed .ru: .maries.

Q And when were the tyued sumarios typad?

A Within one or two days after each en':rf was

Ocmcleted.
- .

C I note, looking at the Frairic Island i:y'_;ad

. - which has now neen received in avidence ac Ap;1ican:'asumary

Exhibit 14i that 15?: appears to be mors expansive than you:

typed notes.

Can you please account for that e::pansion of the

typed notes?

A Yes.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Go ahead.

WITNESS RCTOW: This was simply that before --

CHAIR!iAN MILLER: " Ibis" refers to what, Mr. Rotm'?

NITNESS ROTOW: This is the uritten notes.
.

P*. s tn
~. u-J_s
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CFALlG:? :11LLT.H S:hibit ntraba."?

.w,dwaa r..dy.3. . 1 ....~.- . .. u- .>. .: d. , . ,
,- - , . , .:, s . 2. . . > <s

.. del,s . a ..n C.,
-,

;r . . . . < . .

-

.lu. . : E , .1 C.m.s. ~1.; a.-. ,
-

, . .u
*

../.2.*. . t,
-

... c. u . 4 1, , b. S.Cn. . u. ..C.,. . a v v ., ,-,.o.. , . . .:.. m.- #. u..- m u

as acne ', numbor, duuee, time:c,. an: 30 forth, n order uc be

abl.3 cc convert uhat to a concise .dumaar:/, I h' pp;ned , as E.

natMr of cen~;enienca,. to uca the name cuestic:, 7c.ide tha - I

.; sed la the prapt ation of the au- 7ay, just ac that 'ran0mittil:

to Fe. B.9.rretu e,ould be mer1 ':cavenient and so th.2t . uoulc

knov what to t7pa in each 7 articular slot.

I took the time bz 29:e .yping that up to jot do'en

what I thot'ght would he appropriau2.

..
.u. m. ; . ~v c, ., , ,: h, , ea..u

O and whan did you jot doin uhat you uhought usult.

be appropriate? At the time of the phone conversation. aft er

you got off the phone, er --

A (Nitness 3ctcu) 2Ftar I got off the phon :

O How long after ycu got cff the phone?

'

A 10-15 minutes.

Q And then to complate the prccess fou then had the

noter typed, and based en the thcugnta that vers in ycur acad

ac a result of tha conversations, you expanded upon the

wri' tan notes contained in Applica.it's Erhlbit 17'c

A No sir, that's incorrecc

Q Enplain to me what you did.

A Yes. I typad tno cyped cur.rnarica myself. In
.

f " 'I $\
9 i j LOV
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preparing the typei cmuarine , I used the orip.n:.1 s 2t c:P

ha:1dwri nen notes, ;hich rare aii-t La ci- :ht r_. :a c t iactant of.

the cerversation.

In some cases, thes.' eino used this p.arti:ula..

quastionnaire forec.at , ~' had ,; ;ctoccpied thcce en ma sse w

use as 1 contenience. but 0 ia pert 2 ;u?.ar leiri'.t ".ha t yce

' '. d 2-trr ad to there iuualeritten notes :ler e orig. neL.> 1 tapled

to, these are lielply tia joutings that : made ler ;acnatting

pcrposes, for the p't poce of p:-rwk -i"g the type.d surnary.

O Dvd uhe notes you took at tu time of :b a

conysrsa ionc you a3 ave since c2.sposac et. Is t.aae correct,-
. . ,. , .

,.

~ . , - . . -.,m,,6 c , -n ro :.n the process c .n. aoviry a c u .a.es.a x

Q Did you think that thosa ware impor'mnc locumenus?
.

A It depends on -- importan:: for what?

O Inportant to you

A Hcd I knc'm they would ccme up as avilunca in a
.

|

court ase 2. sure.,y ucult,n't yave c,toposed cf flem.
- - . .

..

Importar,c to mo, no, because I felt that tha

two docunener. attached as 13C and 130 of thG testinoay

adequately and comp 2.chensively conveyed the 7:ulstance of che

survey's findings., They served the purpoae well.,

i

Q In your opinion, wouldn't it be goed survay'
>

practica, good survey technique, to have the entira data

base before you and anybody who was going to use that nury.2y?
i

A No, sir,
nc*, ,

* I p
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0 !hy not?

7. Well, there are tracco2-lc in terna o'. wnen you--

say anybody that's going to use .. I den ~'; fee'. ob.''iged to

maintain overf scrsp of paper that produco just againut the

possibili*:y :hih scnc>.bao in ht- Zattro nonsene in the

Cepart: rent a J . Energy :.ight mmt to chf.ek ene rech,.'., any,

tita n n.,-' _9 ..~ u .'.c- ._ - rm-~.m%ws V._'v. . . '. c.
+ + r. '. . T. '."s.'.-,.a..'..., _. ' . . . ' ~ . " . .. .. . . .. .

*
.

capacir.y of spent ~uel rcols- z.nd ;o forth and se on.

Tr.e i.itant and the substar.ce of thes, documents

was ' o reveal that there's atreng contradicticn.s and "frievious;

f aults in the Depart:ront of Energy reportc; ar.d that- they

amply demonstrated,

, c -
A e',b

.

- *i1 3

m ,
,b , e.) fII i'
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,, s ! '-
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fis Landon 2010

ebl Q In *our opinioc?f

A Yes, I think so.

"' - MC GARP.Y: Mr. Chr.irman, I wou?.d cecuest

that Applicann's E:<hibit 17, nr.rked for ident1Lication he

raceived into evidence. I uill andeavor to get the appropriaca

number of copies ena provide ther. to the Board .snd the parties.

CHAIFS13 >IILLER: Any chjechion?

UIo respcnce.)

They vill be received.

(V'her3upon, Apelicant's 17.

l'aving been previcusly

markad for idontifi:ation,

were received in evidence.)
MR. MC GARR?: If I may have one minute,

Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAM MILLER: 'le c .

(Pausc.)

c4 BY MR. MC GARRY:

Q Eow,.Mr. Rotow, with respect to the questions I

just asked you, specifically che notes that you took at the

specific time that you conducted your conversations, at

transcript page 1961 of last night's transcript, didn't you
state:

"I don't know what you're looking at

there, but I can give you every scrap of caper
.

,
-
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ab2 that I ever produced."

A (Uitness Rotow) 2 hat eas an ercor. I can't

give you every ecrap of paper I have ever produced.

O Could you have yeacarday?

A No. I haven't flown to Nashingtor and --

Q Mr. Rotow, let's 'just he precise ii you will.

I'm ..ot talking abcut every scrap of paper that ycu have ever

produced; I'm talking about scraps of raper chat relata

specifically to this survey. Do you understand me? Oc you

understand my question?

A Yas.

O And may I ask you that question again in the
,

cont -:t thct I have just put it.

You stated:

"....I can give you every scrap of

paper that I ever prcduced."

Uere you in error?

A If the precise meaning of your question is ovary

piece of paper that relates to the survey, no, I cannot.

Q I'm talking abcut the handwritten notes that vou

took precisely at the time that ycu had your conversations

with various utilitics.

A If you're talking cbcut precisely every scrap

of paper that was taken by manuscript by me at the time, the

er.act tbne that I was doing the survey, no.

t

; t, - 00''[-*

,
,
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'Ef c.b] O ' '"i talkim abo't th ' nadM E'a e e m put dcc.n on

e. niece 0:? papeu .tila *ou t'. era discuLSIN ti' n 'C 'f */ ?"_' MOtt3'

. . , . ,, , . . , . . _ , ,, .a 4 .1 ~ _ o e. .. . _ . . . , u..-n u.. . . . .

. - u. t , -. 3 n , c, , u-1 .. d .',.-'../-.,m. . w .e. .M .,r- . - - . n,..
.

. . -. . . -. - -

~ ., .:. . . - , . .u ..

2 _ r . a. .. , ..cr..._-.r. 5__.,., .,.,..,.,.;0-, . - . . . , > . .r - r,. .,- - .g .. . .. .s.-s . . . . . . ,4.
.

- .. ..-

. m- r \ ;. a ,

. o . ,c e . .w. g A s. ,'L
.

a w. poway.,
t.,,.= <- . s c.s - c . . r-

,, a ... .. ~~. ~ .a .

WITNESS '3 TOM: I icn'i- believo ha fin i s h ce. i t

a;.,a, . m,,.,,, i,.t ,_, .,4p< e2, . e m., n. .i- ..

a._. . . . _ . .. . . .- _. .m. .

p j f A *.:-'.* * A ?.] ?. t T. *.- *ur'a . r ?e *t }. , ..3 3_i . ' c ,. #. 4. .,. -; .- b, . d .5. o .-n. w. -

- a . . - . a . . . > m ~

" in terruptec'. .e .rr.atu. ely

Let 's conaif.ar yo 2' re hean ach-i r. 50thar the

,, n. u .. v c , amu 3 n.n. . r. , p. e, .n. . . e. c_ o ,. _. t,.
s , , - . .;.~n .n. . , . , t n. .., o . . e ,. . . - . . w.. ..- o - . ..,

1:r. mediate or imediately thereaf ter, are suscer."ihla M.

nreduction :.n all casca b.y v.ou :cdcv. or .recterc.av ,.
. -

NI'~ NESS ROTO?t No. cir .

CHAIDD.?i MILL 2'i: I think than covers in, It

is in c...or. He cays no,

. r_, p> u. .r.n,, r 0m.,.e.. ..- m ., 4. n,, 4.u.e r., . t , e t.3 - . .ou d , . . , ,a, ,
.

at u- ., oa 1 v . m .

indicate a few menants aco the witness started to voluntaer

come information and he caid, "I didn't fly back tr Washi.cton,"

and then M't. Roitman basically touched hila and ctopped him

from continuing with that stats.'nt.

&w gy n " ' N 3

The rn.rtd (, ,cg,m$k(gCHAIR?W! MILLET.: sg shov,!.?n
{ U hstdsni 6,,

.

f, b , . JI
.|

U* .) a
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?B/cb4 2a record may r.lso che.7 nat ic 7'r , Moic.. inn 'u f.n ' " , the

i t; se 2 "cpcated lyCh '.irar.n proh-:M.V * c r !.d . F . h ti i sshed th: "

.c :- e fclinteer hut j cst to ans'ier rucsti0r,3.

Mh. L.v G.aiT: Ua J.rther cn M tionry "r . Chair: Tan..

:,-
_u. . _ , c.,_,...n i...,.4 . c s c ,,- - ~ . . ,Cd. .u,w, .

.a..ubr . ..;,- .t.~ ~.
. . ;m . . -

.- ?.c hcic?''

-m-c-.. Q1
. . - . r -..3 v.t r - . m.a.,r . . .u. L

,.,

G . s s ,. . n , - .*. . , 1. -L g. .cu., s . . a . - . r -- -

cicnc.

CFAIFPAX GLLED: Ycu nay rrcceId.

L .,. s T. s . r. -.r Im.. a ... .. .

Q Mc. Rotew I'cl like to cenbinc. ,-it n this line

*
of gn2s;; ion. etout the notec, t :.1 I 'r' - rf c r r i n g M the Yri-

gine.1 set of cctual notes the.t ',7.3re 'racorde.d d" ring ycur

phone contrersations that you were just diccussing with

Mr. McGarry.

T20 you recall that I a3.::ad to cee your no tes

. .

c.ur.ng c.ne course c:. e.y s,e p c s.4. x ..cn &, you tah t ci: two days,

May 30th, 1979, and Juno let, 1979? P 'T ," [' /FTi'M~El
~

bO)N k.)jbbka$1.
A (Witneza netou) No

O You don't recall that I askad to see ycur notec?

A That's correct.

MR. ROISIGN: I will stipulate, having been at

the deposition, that he asked something to that dfect, de~

pending on how precise he nnts the ctirula tion la 4 c, but

at least in general that ha did ack fcr scme noter at that
.

\ V \c
P
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% ...u.P o..f - s - ._.1.c. 3

GAIr07AN .-IILLEF - Occ- tce depositic1 g e iers' .1_y

"-2 '#1 e e t c'.e c.s L t o r ?
.

.m..\ a t..r. r r. .w. . L -,g 1 j. 3. j .2 L ,. %.oa . H_ ~, .,u o
u . a . . - . ~~g

all, if it dee2, thc.t .culaC H.U!-MM 'II.LT.R: ''

.. . . , . 3 sAs , - , o ._ .w...: .. v u e .t .. .
s .3. t v,,. :.. . ,.. . , . m ..

.3 ., , , a a _c.1, . ,. .i.,D- >, . i,.,t.-,: .,... u.. .m..m.2. v .

if h3 wichas tc 2ccept the .ut2.p.11ation a.E M'! u e +. 3 , fina,

and if he doesn't, you may then prcceed.

.m... ,r..m. m.t.m. . v.. c., 4_ .. v..;, 2 1 7._ _ 4_ r._, u . . _. : .
c .

.. - o . . .

c u.., . E.;,. m.J . . 7.s _ _:, n. . .,.1,. s 4 3.. #
y ,

. . m. .41 ..
. . - -

.~

MR. ROIDiMi: tir . ''haire.an,. in cl=-3 .apositian

at pagen 106 ar.d 107 there'- a rai.'2r'nce to Ocm2 nu : n l'e1 4

given to Mr. Ketchen by Mr. Rotow. ." r . Kotchen says en 107

..

at 11ne 4:

*

".*tr. Retou is furnishi::g ma ,'ith a

een of ... tis persor.al nocas anu 1r :,.iere is ito4 . . .

objection, I would like to mrk r.hece as E'caf f

deposition Exhibit Nez:her 7."

CHI.IRMAN MII.LEF: Is that tne reteranco,

Mr. Ketchen? You may esce it there, q p;y "n
b[+btke tefdr6nceth/f.?ithg9dith6h

MR. KETCHEN: That's or . ut

I want the pt;ecise question that I did ask on the deposition

because 7 cel., eve I askea- ror a11. - -,

. is perscr.al r.o ces, -n.

h CR?.IRMAN MILLER: Go ahead. You mas lccate it.

MR. KETCHEli: - the right to look at them, an6
'

- - 9

-
.

..
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MI'B/eb6 1 I think the record may reflect it., I may Mvc cc right her.a.
.

2 (Pause.)

3 E7 .'iR. KZTCITM:

4 Q Sefo e ve find that, Mr. Rotev, yo:: indicated

5 in reeponse to -- alcng that same line I'n still E.s.<.iag. You

6 ladicatef ths.t you had disposed of those notes, ro m con-

7 taaporaneous notes, and you indicated I believe that NREC 1;

O m ring, or someth.ing ol tha*. sort,

9 Mcw could you indicate to me when *cu cisposed

10 of those cent.2nporaneous notes?

11 A (Winnees Rotow) No.

12 Q obviously it's some time after. Fairua.j, 1979,

13 but before today.

14 A That's correct-

15 0 And when was ManC movif:g? liFrc is ir, the proc 2ss

iG cf moving. When is that taking place?

17 A I don't know exactly; at the end cf the sunner ,

18 We've been gettinrJ remos ahout disposing of all 2::traneous

19 memos for the past several months from the offico m nageria!

20 staff.

21 Q But nobcdy is physically takin<J eauipment cut of

22 NEDC's offices now and moving them, files, desks, things of

7; that sort?
. ,. r,a

i 's i ,3,

24 ?iR, ROISMTJJ: 71r. Chairman, o}.bioction.' Ynat does
) w m; u c a ha u w o-

3 our moving schedule have to do with anything? If Mr. Ketchen

0b7-

M;
-
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MPE/eb? I warda to find out :tec the ::ctas vara f estroyac..- le t- ata find

2 i

.i unat ont dircatly, cat the 2cring Och?dcle sesir Ewfully
i
'

3 tar.gential and ze' % sc.J::sdy lace into chis vitrosc a? it !.m
4 I wculd like to ha"s Mr. Ketchan t>;rcaining -
5 CF. AIR" Tai MII.LER: 2 11, that'c true, but ths

6 witnesc did make so.u liinage batween hia anstrcction of the
7 criginal conter.pcranactc nc ec r.c 'TRCC mov i ne, so C minc i.
8 i.c enw: led c.c tire cut 1.c t,.are m 1 a u n,c & *.,.. : se waar

. . .. . _ ., .. ..
.

e

9 it was. I hope it won't take ice long. Nevarthaless, it's

10 uithin the scope.

11 E'l MR, KI'TCHEli:

|12 O One nore quick questica c: chat. E 'lon't sant

12 to belabor the point.

14 '4 hen did this process of moving start?

15 A (Nitne.ss Rotow) I really den' t rar-n'cer.

15 0 That's all on that line, Mr. Rctou.
(Pause )

17 CHAI9. MAN MILL 2R: .' r . Riley, you had a.shed ma at'

IS the recess whan your testinony might be taken,. Your attornev

19 is here.

20 Mr. Blum, tentatively could we schedule Mr. Riley'.1

1

21 testimony following the completion of the 1300 tectimony which
22 I belie is consists of this three-man panel. *1 rvyg

<Til23 Is that carrect, Mr. Roisman? ,
;

'"' aaw
24 MR. ROISMAM: Yes, that's correct, Mr. Chairman.
25 CHAIEMAM MILLER: Sc would it be convenient at er

.

r

g3 uo.
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M B/eb8 1
near caat peint, M , Bl'a?

2
iR BLUM: He're ready im.- hic testimary at any

3 uime.

4
CIIAIFliRN MILLER: UO had asked leaJe for you :o

5 ack the question.

n
C

MR. BLUM- Mr. Riley's or.ly requar4t 13 that 10

7 ,. be ecrlier in the day as opp ~ sed to afuer supi:ar,
l. a

O CMIRMAN MILI2'R: I see. " ry well.

9 Pardon me, Mr. Ketchen. I juct wanted to get

10 tha t straightened out when it occurred to :ne.

Il MR. KETCHEU: The.t's quite all right.

I2 BY MR. ICTCHEU:

13 0 'lesterday, Mr. Rotob', I aseisc a question. I vill

1.t read from the transcript at paga 1913

15 "Gn2 other question I'd like to ask:" --

16 This is with respect to the curvey. Let me go

17 back and start again. I'm reading from the trcnscript at

IS 1916.

19 "One other question I'd like to as%:" --

20 CHAIRMAN MILLER: Do you have a copy for the

21 witness?

22 (Handing dccument to the witness.)

23 fir. KETCHEM: This is just a background questi.on.

24 BY MR. KETCHEM:

25 0 "One other question I'd like to ask:

.

. -j
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MPS/eb9 i "Did you icientify yournc1f to the

2 poopic ycu te.lken to on t.w telephone?

|i3 "ANS;iER : (Mitness Rotow) ''d they_

.

4 anxed ac what my naMa vas, yes,

5 "OUES TICli: Did you indicare what your

6 affiliatian t;azi

7 "CHAIRtL' MILLEF: Objection sus-

8 tained.

9 ' lou i ra get tino into particular sur--

10 veya. Now i f you want to de it in a serious way,

11 do it on cross- axanination ,

12 at this point in time I'd like to ack you:

13 Did you 2ver roluntcrily identify yourself as ,

14 consultant for NRDC conducting a..murvey on behr.lf of the
:/?% m

jIt
15 Department of Energy? C..i',2 ; }f, .+ .* ..

a ts- . , 1 ,,.

~(,-

1G A (Witness Rotou) No. , ' j'
'us q

v

17 0 Was there any reason that you did not do th:,.s?

18 A I wasn't asked.

;9 CHAIRMAN MILLER: I think the question fairly

20 was whether or not you volunteered that infornation and if

2; not, why not?

22 WITNESS ROTOW: Oh, I sco. I think because it

23 simply would have extended the main process of getting in-

24 formation if I volunteered this is who I am, this is what

25 I'm doing, and what organisation or affiliation I have. In
,.

1,
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i

MPS/wbl 1 my own mind I thought that would have required subsoquent,

h 2 i explanations of the organization affiliation cr the nature of
g

3lj our contact with the Depar Ment. And basically I didn t us.nt i
8

3" to intrude r 7ersonality and what I was doing, and so forth

5 and so on; what I really wanted to de was to elicit informe.-

6 tion from th- wople I was speaking with,
i

?
~

BY MR. KETCIEN:

8 Q And you didn't feel that the persons you were

9 speaking with vouldn " t like to know e=sculy what your affili-

10 ation was before they started answering questions?

11 A Witness Rotow) I didn't think it was right for
3

|
12 me to tell them.,

t

!
13 0 In any case, did they ask you exactly who you wero -

24 and what you wanted?
(
Ig A Some people did something very similar to that. ;
.

i
:6 One person in particular in the Maine Yankoe survey, after

; ,- I'd just told him that his head reactor engineer, Jim Brinkor,

la had lied to me the day before -- I didn't say he lied to mer

gg I said he gave me different information. If you want, I can

g go back to the exact notes.

2; O Well, yes, we'll get there, maybe.

12 You said " sono people" and then "one person " J'

A Oro person, yes.23

24 0 In all those sixteen cases, and all those peoplo you
ln ac d, n no ver really pinnadyou down in your affiliatiop25

pI : i.

5! '
e

8

'*

b i
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MPB/vb2 1 or what you "are doing?
W
it-

d.
Is EIO .

.I:
v

Ek -[[[4) bC ( Tj d3U ]A* ;

Y*OY. at all,->
.

'l

d
o 1 0 cidn't you find that curious?

O !\ NC,t

i
a

.:.nc. .h, 7 i
,

,

i
<3 i

9

10 |
,

!! ,

n. I
'

.

t

13 ' '

|
<

14

I

!,:s

16

:
17

18 f t fj.,,s m
vff, < 1 u ,; em ,

. r;:- 1 ,,

L'' w'J .1 /w. 71. e/-

19 ,

20

21

gs
-

?A

25
_

*

b).,i , i d/J.
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1o- : _r r -. "* ," *'- u -

!?ause.)
mpb:.

G :Ir . 'b tow , again r.lon.g the ainc tiwt '4r. McGarry

was follcwirer I would li%e to afe:r you to para 1520 of tie

tra. script again, please.

A Yec, sir.

c4.45 O I .- the transc: pt creare a '- line; ~ cnd 3 it_

ir.dientas that:

"The very first raactcr I called, the

'Itilitf was the Susquehanna 1, where the

public reittions staff was extrc:aely incanced

to discover thac the Dopertsent of Energ'f zas

saying their r? tctor was running cut cf PC3 I

celieve in .'.0 2 3 '--

A Fir. Ketchen, before you go on --

G "...when in fact it could run past AS94."

You indicated "public relations craff". Was that

a misstatement?
a +a

A I'm sorry, my copy of the transcript is missing

page 1929.

(Handing tranceript to the panel.

CHAIIGIAN lilIJLER: Ferhaps you wc;cid rephrase the

question so we have it in nird, Mr. Ketchen, please.

21R . KETCH 3N: All right, sir.

I really haven't asked it; I was just trying to

lay some groundwork here.

bi[ b
~
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mph 2 CHAIF11AM IIILLER: All ri'ht.

EY MR. METCHEN:

Q First of all, Nr. ?.ctow, do you hold fourself out

as a payc:iclogist?

.. (!!itness Rotow) I've never held m*; elf out as a

psychologist.

~, Are you sn expert on human behavic r?

A It depende on what you mean by " expert".

O All right.

IIavo you had special training in ti e eva.'.uaticn of

human behavior? <
,

-' n,y,, ,

A Yes. 1
'

7

Q Nould you indicate where and whan?

A Harvard, 1975.

O. Would you describe what you mean by " human

behavior"?

A The eliciting of unbiased responsas from enperts

especially when subjective judgmente are called for.

I've also had some psychology courses at liarvard,

mainly one in particular dealin; with defense techanisms ar.d

responses.

Q Okay.

Referring to page 1933, the statemean there--

is a long dialogue before that, but part of the answer, start-

ing at line 7, reads:

.

JlJ iJ/J
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mpb3
'The vsry first eacter I called, the

c.tility was che Susquehanra 3., uhere the
public rela--ions staf f was e>:t"mely incensed

to discover that the Department of Energy was

saying their reactor nas running out of PCR I

belisve in 1983 when in fact it could run past
1994."

"la question is:

You cidn t mean the public relations staff when
you referred to "public relations staff" there, did you?

A Yes, I did mean that.

Q Did you talk to everyone on the public relations
staff 7

A
I talked to Mr. Bacon, who was represented as

being the head of ~ho information office, the chief o f the
information office.

O So you really meant that by "public relations
staff", Mr. Dacon, that individual was the person you talked
to?

A Yes.

O He was the public informatica officer?
A Yes.

O And you indicatad earlier thau you had net ever
worked for a utility, is that correct?

A That's correct. - I
'

'
* w..~,

|
'

R)3 O/0$ ._
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mp i O okay.

Oc ycn know of yc x. co a a ;neriaaaa b ;uc utilit.y

cperatic.n that the public irrorr.ccfOn offica: cids the hot

cost, co cc apauk, lith racpcca to making plicy?

A Kould fcu ask tn:t quection agair.?

O In your e: cps-mence . do you kno. ~.:ther ~ pul ;.f c

iaformation cf ficer in any u tility in this caua try lets

pol'cy for the company?

A Y2s.

O Thich ones?

A I said I dc kncs .

O Okay.

Would you no tall m.e who? Whica u;iliciec?

A Ng utilities.

You asked me whcthar I inow if the publle

relations of fice, public relationn staf f forr:uly s ata poli-
cies for u t;.,u. . .cles. 7 do ,xnow,.md cha answar ic ro, t,ney

.

_

don't ncrmally sat policy for ceilities.

O Do you kncw of an' public information culicar

that serc policy for utilities wit:1 respect to _nanagtment

of spent fuel?

A No.

Q Incidentally. in this proceeding, are you in any

way testifying as an expert in acc >ptabla managen.ent techniques

for cheap handling and safe storage of spent fuel?
.

c\7 I / .,. /
J J
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n:U :R . RCISMAM: Mr. Chairman, cbj7: L '.o n

92' 1 ai r-ndy .w tifiJd west he .4 . ming nr c::pa;t<

fo r . 1:t d .t u :.u include that.

CF: 71aN ?-! ILLER: Well, he's entit.:Ed to probe,

for. :r.ay 2nEver ,

M I T ?i." !! S R O T O M : ' ??ll , I'll cell you Pc c.0 0 tl y .-

:'.ot being In atter :s", I den't rec.lly kr.cw the cen:;o of tha.

in terms of, you kr.rw. what ccnctitutee an a;;part hare.

I think Counsel, icu uculd have to ask Mr.

Ro isr'an .:ha t .

SY MR. KETCHEN:

0 ' ut I'd rather nak you..

I want to know wha 1 your teatinony is, and :.

want to know if in this case your understanding is that.

you'ra testifying or not costifying s.c an S):i:ert in accep cabl a.

.

management techniques for cheap handling and er.fe n.orego

of spent fuel?

A (*11tness ".otav) I don't believe th t constitu:ca

the particular area in which I sw;c to tertify

MR. KETCHEN: M.r . Chairr.an, do I undernta:d I

either have a stipulation to that effect or the witness's

testimony indicates that? I'm not sure which.

CliAIRMAN MILLER: Well, he's just given you an

answer. Icn't that consistent with your underntanding?

MR. KETCIIEN: All right, sir.
-i n(j,/OE1 7

J;J.
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mpb5 CliAIRMAN MILIER: I understood Mr. Roisman

offerad son.ething and you preferred to ask tha witness, z.nd

you did. You got the answer.

Is there cn-, problem with this?

M' ROIS'1AN : I want to make clear, ny offer only

stays open until the party indicates whether they accept tl.cm

or not. It doest.'t stay open until they decide that they may

lika it.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Ue understand that.

NR. ROISMAR: I'm crying no speed i t up.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: We appreciate that.

BY MR. KETCHEN:

O Mr . Ro tow , are you an opponent of nuclear power?

'

A (Witness Rotow) No, I'm no'.

Q Have you ever given any speeches e' ther for or

against nuclear power?

MR. ROISMAN: Objection.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Overruled.

MR. ROISMAN: I don't think the witness under-

stands, and I certainly don't understand what hs means by

"for or against nuclear power". Does he mean commarcial

reactors, government reactors, nuclear weapons? All of these

are versions of nuclear power.

Z don't object to the witness being asked --

CEAIRMAN MILLER: I suppose the information vatld

.

| F
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rpb'- be rithin the information o f tha witnea .:, nowever. He'w the

man uhe knova, and he's answered, I think.

HITNESS FOTOW: Yes, I he.ve, : think, in the sense

that Mr. Xetchen is alluding to.

3Y MR. ZZ'2CHEN:

Q 327e yca aver discuesad with anyone in the Natural

Rasources Defensa Cou.ricil organizacion he idea of bc.lti. q

the lic .. sing of et clear power plantn?

A (Mitness Roccw) Yes, I have.

O When?

A I really can't recall all ccoasions.

O This year?

A Ye.

Q Or since you've been enploy I as a consultant

with NRDC, which I assume was October c2 '78?

A Yes.

O Witia whom have you had these discussions?

A Dr. Cochran, Dr. Tamplin.

Q Mr. Roisman, maybe?

A I don't recall.

(Pause.)

Q Mr. Roto.i, are you, with respect to -- Let m3

start over.

Mr. Rotow, are you against the idea of the

licensing of commercial -- Let me atart again.

c. y r-.
'1, 3 '
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mpbC A.re you dispesel againen the 1.cnnaing -- Let me

strikc thtt -- constru: tion and licensing fer cporaticn of

nuclear power plants?

A I': not sure exactly what you netn by " disposed".

CH.U.2 MAN MILLER: koll, of a dispcsition.

W 2SS ROTO!7: Of a disposizion to be against

the 31cencing and constructicn of nucicar pc. car reactors?

Not fror any a priori reasona, no.

BY MR. KETCHEN:

Q For any reason?

A (Nitness Rotou) Yes.

If construction and licensing is cono in a way

that produces unsafe reactors, I certainly am. Or uneco-

nomical reactors, lot me add that.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I think the record should

indicate that the Witness Tamplin is whispering to the

testifying Witness Rotcw.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well, I don't knou uhether he

12, or not.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, I can see and hear it

from ~1ere.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: 'If so, I will ask the witnesses

to refrain from whispering, signaling, or otherwise communicat-

ing.

3Y MR. KETCHEN:
L 1 ,- { \ ','\ '\..

J\J -:v
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mpb9 O Mr. Rotow. I don't know where it occurred, but.

it's my understanding of *ba rectimony as it exists in the

record to date that when you were conducting your survey ycu

had indicatad that you would adjust your questions depending

on who you were talking to at tile utility in order to

elicit the truth of what you uere asking.

Is that corrsct or incorrect, my characterization

of the record? Is my characterizaticr. of the record accurato?

A F41 nese Ro tow) It's gc-tting a little cloudy

when you start saying, I'm changing the question to get to

the truth of the metter.

It would bs. more accurate for you to say that

if in the course of 'how much capacity of the spent fuel

pool' someone says 'Well, .fe started out with X capacity,

but now that we're reracking with higher densi':y racks to.

maintain FCR through 1994 ', then obviously I'm not going

to follow that up by asking 'Well, are you reracking?' It

was that that my testimony earlier hoped to convey.

O okay.

ifas there any prestmpticn on your part that you

wouldn't get a correct and accurate answer if you just asked

the questions straight out? For example, the first one in

your survey, "How many assemblies ir. a full cors"?

A Generally, unless I noted otherwise --

Q Would you say that again?
,

,3

E. T j UUE.
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mpbl0 7 Gener.'? y, unlesa I learned otherwise, I had no

presumption that I was being lied to if I caked the questions

directly.

Q And you asked them all the way down, even a quos-

tion -- it looks like the next to the 1 cat question:

" Whet will a utility do if no government-

AFR is available?"

A Yes. Sometimes even if somsono i:ad earlier told

me, 'Well, we are rcracking to do such-6nd-such', I uould Eet

to that qucation, I would say something akin, 'Well, I'm

ucr:cing rron a standcrd questionnaire, and the question is

"What will you do if no government AFR is available? Do I

understand that your rerack procram is what you will do?"'

and they would say something to the effact of 'Yac.'

CHAIRMAN MILLER: A little louder, a little slower.

WITNESS ROTOW: They would say something to the

effect of 'Yes, that's what we w3uld do.'

I'm trying to characterize the dialogus for you.

BY MR. KETCHEN:

Q So help ae, Mr. Rotow. As I look at thane quet-

tiens down about through the -- one, two, thres, four -- fif th

question, one through five requires a more objective answer.

It asks for a specific number, for example, type of thing,

whereas the other questions ask for a judgment.

Is that the distinction between the --

ON-
;
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mphil A GTi' nesa notow) !!o , I don't think that's an

accurata distinction.

O Then you see no diffarence between a question like

'How much : pace filled at present', first, and the ne.xt ques-

tion, 'What is utility's pccition with respect to POR capabil-
ity'?

A I do see difference. I don't think your

charcctarization of the difference was a good one.

O Okay.

What's tha difference, would you say?

A I think the difference is that the first se'. of

questionc are questions which people I was speaking to appe.ar-

ed to be asked and have answered vary routinely. And the

second set of questions are questions that vars asked less

~

frequently and which relate, say, more to plans, but plans

can be very concreto, as in the case of the 'itilities, for

exampla, that have epplications pending before tho ?.EC for

rarack programs.

O Mr. Rotow, I'd like to rofer you now to ::RDC's

13-B.

A 13-3.

Q That's the affidavit -- I assume it's testimony

identified as Affidavit of Dimitri Rotow.
A Yes.

O Dcring the course of the testimoa' yesterday I

(J v 4inc3 7-

Ji
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opbl? believo you indicated that on appro::i= tely 31:: occasionse
you :act with cor officialc beforn nuncer 12-C and number 1:1-D

scere pui'ichad.-

In that correct or incorrect?

A Mo, I n ver indicated that.

O Uell, when did you racet with the 00U officiala?

A Pricr to the publication of the May 1st decument,

Q Which ic that?

A "No Need for AFR2".

Q Is that 13-C?

CHAIRMAN MILLER: O as in dog?

WITNESS RCTOW: D as in dog.

And con:Omporaneous with the prodt:ction of 13-C.

I may havo had phone calls subsequent to May let, I just don't

recall the 2 xact timing.

SY MR. KETCEEN:

O Khen you say "contemperaneous with", what does

that mean? Can you give me a range of scoothing?

A (Mitness Rotow) In the same time duration,

O Is that over a period of one day or thren weekn,

or what?

A Longer than one day; I think less than three uneks,

although perhaps not less than three weeks.

Our document production process at NRDC has to

be somewhat of an evolutionary thing.

n :, e.
.

|I [k
' l ,, Uvd.



20E3
.

npb13 C m:ay.

A :;a i n , I'm tryine- to pin you deur cn ' conn acporan-

ecus rith'.
~

You had meetings with CCE of ficini , befo e

march 25, 1979, is that correct? Uould tha; he riti.n the

realm of " con -"cporanccus with '?

A ''da , no , I don ' t chink that's an ccurate way.

of putting at, recnuse the produccioa process for NPrc

2xhibit 13-C hau not clocrly elefinu0 a bl?innicy and end

point.

At sono point, for excmple, drafts or the early

rough draf t were altered to sona d2 gree at scmc poinu, and

fir. ally acquired tha titic that it has now. Acd as you car.

see, we've been editing it as recently as today nu :na.

hearingc.

There is still an early copy floatiag cround

that docen't have the correctior. to Table 1.

I'm just saying it's in the general period of,

say, beferu May 1st, but after ectly Ilarch; a epan of about

two months I think would defina the time frame of "contcmpor-

eneous".

O Okay.

Did you have meetings with COE officials before

March 26, 1979?

A Ycs, I believe so.
,,3 r

~, 3
L



2X4

raphJ t '2 ~iit?>. raspeet tc ,uay-from -re. actor accrag2?

A Yec.

y 57ho were those o f fi cia).c?

A Mike Lawrence, Jim ?iori, 3nd I belisvo our

It.e r: Oine vita Worth Mteann was very ntur to W rch 25th. Su-
~

yct ' ll hav- to as.< .Jr. Foiacan c.nd Mr. Cochran about that.

2 hay uere alao thsrs.

0 1;cw I undero cand your tarineny i;. that you ..co

had nnetin.go with DOE cfficials after March ':6., 1979?

A Yes, I belisve that to be tLue.

O And when? Can yon 3ive co any apecific datee?

A No.

'!ho with?G <

A Mike Lawrence. Jim Viori, Dwayne Scwell, Tom

Rainey --
.

CIIAIRI4AN MILLER: Slo',?er, l.s o w s:r ,

WITNESS HOTCW: Sainey, by the way, i_ .;p311cd

2-a-i-n-s-y.

Mr. Rich Grayson, G-r-a-y-s-o-n.

Dwayne Sawell is cpelled S-e-w-e-1-1.

BY MR. KETCHEN:

0 Okay.

And in this series of meetings during this ps.e.k

period, these are the approximatclf ni : occasions you wore

talking about ynsterday?

.\ -fS #1

L, i, [, Ug0i
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mpbl5 A (!!itne.r. Itntcv ' Uhat do you .m n by m:h i a

ceriac of meetings"7 The nce: Liigs ./ith all One nr.mac th4.t

I've c ltlined, or thcee pertainlng to ICF?

O All of the v.ecting.3 pertaining to I:FR.

A That vould be roeg.dy in the- eine fram s-nat

I've describni, the tuo tronth tim fr2rc, yes .

O And you vere c.3hed yes tcrday ' ac. rcny aacin..tg:37 '

'Jou caid, 'Approximately cix'.

A approxir:ately six.

G 7.nd those cix meetings took place torni.ua pr:.cr

to March 26, 1979, or somctime after Ecrch 26, .'.979?

A I think that'c --

0 With thone people you nar:cd?

7 No, with the pnop~.'.e I niu:ed that he d to do with

away-from-reactor stcrage matrars.

CUAIPJJ.N MI'JLER: Mr. Katchon, wo're having a

probicn. Now you ramenbar I reminded you yesterdey that you

went entremely far in voir dire. I reminded y u you ueren't

going to be doing it twice. Now you're trying ro da it tuice

or thren times.

I think you'd better proceed now with asking him

on cross-examination what you wish, Let's not worry about

what he said yesterday. Because you were cautioned at the

timo as to the extent of voir dire and the effect. And you're

rapidly approaching that point.

. ) 7, b. ,
r.-

Or...
_
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CB/wbl MR. ;.. '2'MiEh : Mll,. sir. I trt.2d da m: min vi.ttin

thr.: r"..'.e chcc ycu acce.ifi,ed by 'ie.Jir.g .:In tranceript. Bus

I'm about. chrough with this e.:rftfay.

CH.IP.!UOM MIlaER: All right.

W T::GS 3 N '* N : I chould point c r 22t I lacet wi .h

^C." 02:i01213 regularl1

MR. KifC:IF'i: Mr. Chail.T. n, I rr. ova thut than

Lt.S':le* be .:truch .

CELTIAMidi MII.LE?.: I thin?c it 5:2c voluntocred, wacn't

it? I didn't haar a question.

It wil: L'.s s t r i c h e n . It was non-r03ponsiva. In

' rill bc O tr.'.citan.

' sd Madelar.
'.nBloom fl.

.

i ,n) { '
, 1 .

() i

S, l., .,
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.3 b ,_ b , c .; 1
. c. .1

. L. ... .-..g..i.....i . r.,
....

2 C C r 7 r. . 2 of wr tc M .o y, Mr. - Dtc . c he

3 E acc:.C 2:'.1 02: Oh. : r'..'* . , h sqi n'.s Et ;

4 :n 10'!?; tha Oc.rter , dmin ici_ r:.ticri

5 .inncunes:i a alicy c: a cc' T.ing rrent wcl ar fuelv

6- c am pnyn ce r.t.' at.. s s t.or stor tc c . ,,
. . ... .

.

7 ~he reecnd auntr.n.2 ,ose m: to re36:

8 ""his policy uns i n ta n." :C cc clow

9 the 'back an ' ' .. ~ the nuciacr r'.el 2.il:.u circa

10 process and so resolva the deep t.ni far-reachinc.

11 cicicer concera cvor percepti:.ns t!.rt no discosal

12 ~.echanism hac, baen develocod fcr enf ely namt-hg.

a ; n wn .w :, ,.n. c ~ ~ <- n n :. noya ~ , c. .n . a, c , c . , u a13 v. n
_ v

14 nillenia "

15 Did you personally participate in the Carte: --

16 in the clevelopmant or-
.. . _ . . . ,uno poncy cnacuncac 2. n :. 9 ; / .

. ..

ny rc :9 mers

17 Carter?

18 A (Witness Rotou) No, sir, I did not.

19 Q Did you know anyone who uas intilnately involv.td

20 in developing the background in support of the 1977 Carter

21 Administration announcement of policy?

22 A The spent fuel policy?

23 Q The policy of accepting spent nuclear fuel frca

24 private utilities for storage? {rfg?gJt g { p g q ? M A g
..

25 A No, sir, I haven't.
<

g..

. .
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eb2 i MR, noCSMAM: Mr. Chr;ir an, to expedita things,

2 I :: C et li'a 10 x t:1'.k e to o,rir 5ph ':hu . b :' ' .13 "In l'17 7 '
;

3|i c: n r 2 cf DRD Fxhibit ;uNr l ? -D , o'?cr : .e 'c erf 72''

4 ';h;. t tf.rn ;rsph at the to? of pr.gc ^.

5 C'E.IRMAF. MILLER: :c. uill be 'ensidared strichn.

G 3Y MR. KETC7EM:

7 0 Mr, Rotcu, I'd like you to refer a cagc 3 cf

G ycur tactimony, the fia:st paragraph that begins:

9 'In lata 1970 and trrougi' cut 7. < - 'c I.

10 followed the DOE offr : to convince Congracs l': a t

:: I an SFR, is Laeded to nannge speni- 2001 rt.'? ace

:2 |
problan s in the nar:t dscade ."

.

13 ~'He n2XE 9entcace geen On:

14 "This effort .. '

15 Let me stop there.

16 Is that sentence a sumr.ry of DOF's basis for

17 supporting away-frem-reactor storage?

13 A (Witness Rotou) Enich sentonce?

19 0 "In late 197 ? and thrcuchaut IPS, !

20 fc11cwed the DOE effort to convince Congrass that

21 an APR is needed to manage spent fuci storaga

22 problems in the next decade."

23 A lio , chat sentence is not a sumary of DOE's

y basic for AFR 1cgislation.

3 O Mhere did you get the basis for that statemer.t,

O j^ m r,- ,7 n 7

s u C. J M uniuaua,
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20 fd

ch3 1 or h?.t is '.4.a oacis :.c.r thc. : :ta tw-n d
.

2| ' 12 c:a :. > c." ...; O'.m pu:: .mn1 w:neri once . *' t r.cv
.

3 th.. : in ~.its '7T and thrcu0 r :>ut i T/. , 1 had iclicuad -Ec
4 CCZ E.?:r t. End chu: the h a s.:. :s for :::: is my c',.n personci.

5 a.u:eria r s.

8 I O Going cr, cha no :t santance read: .
i

7 'This efic.ru i:u been ': aced cr. r eport-
i

J' inq co Congresa and to tha .:itirane thab hasse w

3 utili:iau? late.rt plane, if no K G s constracted

10 by ip2 c,vernm.ent, many utility re-actors vill

11 Cace a .:hutcic>:n for lack af .cocr 2.n which co stcra
12 whGir ??*Jent n'.*CIC0r fuGl . "

13 ' Is that the bacis for the rr mioua Santenca?
14 A Mo, cir, i. ia not.

15 Q Ic that the bacic for DOE's action?
16 A I uhink that accurately conveys the basis of

17 DCE's effort icr Congress.

18 Q How do you know that that 's the basis fr --

19 A Chrough my discussions with --

20 Q Let se finish my cueicion.

21 How do you kncw that that's the basis for DOE's

2g effort?

23 A Well, through my discr9sions with the Department

74 of Energy people, most notably Worth Batsman, who is the actual

person with the responsibility of getting this legislaticn

b \, )
.



,

2070

eb4 1 throngn Cortiruss; Through latters cuch as the April 4th latter

2 to Th" concranle Ciohi Dingla ;ihich has ?'. ready been int ciucsd

3 inco svidence- thr_. repo:::ing in industry neurlri-tar-
.

'i su c h a.s- .I. n e r r i D h i l 7 , Mutlecn'.cc 17eek , and reportirg in cade !
- - -

6 1curnals,. "":1+cr News, and so forth.
gI

- - . _ _

,

6 O Is that the total br.cis for 00E'r. consideration;

i
7' - nny-fren coacter :.toragc probicm o '

I

8 A Mo, I don't think Fo at 011.

'
9 Q Then you're not abnolutely certain that DCE hoo

10 not considered expi.neion of fuel poolc in nv; raeptet'?
I
i

11 A I think you're confusing ray cortant ar. the

i4 cornerstone, the 1:eystone of 2he Depr.r -aant c5 2nergy's

h 13 strategic effor.t to get legiclation through Con 7: ass with

14 their own ractivatiens in eponscring this legislation. l
e
!e

15 I van told by Marth Beton n direct 1r che

18 rea soi: they were trying tc get this legislatien is because I

17 they were told to by the Administration. ''

10 0 You have indicated that thcre's ancth :r basis

19 cutside cf chat ycu're aware of for the affort, ' ased on

20 regarting to Congrass v.d the citizerc, that:
,

2 "..,,, based on utilities' latset plans,

22 if no AFR is constructed by thr. goverm.ent, nan'i

23 utility reactors will face a shutdown for lack of
,

24 roem in which to stora their srent nuclear fuel."

25 You indicated that there's a haris you,know and
n., -

% 4 v$ d

ad | d a IW
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i

eb5 1 thc : hare's Lmather hac.3,

2 A T dei c t!. r - ~ syr: ind.t .r .m :aut.

3 o L .1 2 you t,u,.n cont:ct :::h ..c' and nz y.

.

4 per;on in C''E re spontiL'le f or for.~.ulat.inc p i'.:y -?c r 3: znt

5 f uc.1 s .- age?

6 'R. M.UM : 'Tri ec tion . Mr,. Ch. sin on I *;ould

". 2wa the Cr 1. i ;; ion --- uhe genel, or the P- e tidiz: Officer
,

8 to e s cisa w i authority under 2.757 to apcldta 'hi.: -hing,. c

9 I thiza chat i :' ., very cl.sar to averybod r ju.-t - mt Mr R; tow

10 dic. , who na tal::ed to, r.aw he went chout it and i ne i..; in
'

11 hic t esti" tony, 1:~ what its valta ir i a m m- c e r .?: r Y'.i s

12 panel

13 If ha's an expert with opeci:'l.1: ai in sla'ga

14 uhich L.-il'. ancist the trier of fact to un:%rchand at '!.e.: s t a

15 PC'rtion -F tho evidence then we enn accept .t and go on Crem

16 there..

17 But facing another hour or hcur e.nd a half, the

18 time between now and the noon break, of nore of thic cann-t

19 he of any assistance. I believe you have the power ua pr2 vent

20 this renstitive testimony which is what re're getting, and

21 I would ask ycu to do that,

22 CHAIRMAN SiTII2R: !tr., Ketchen?

23 MR. KEfCIIEN: Mr. Chairman, it's not recetitive,

24 and I am distressed aF. the motion. This witnocc is not

25 'ffered as an expert but yet he tends to -- as an e::nert on
h 9
T M oidj%jf 'dihr,.-

5, $s_

(lJ
| ?

i J/
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eb5 ' DOE policy,, He was offered na a surveyor n. n come abilit'r

3> to convei' wh.t. _ct'?ay sha d .,, ..:

3 Now in :cic eestimony he e t a ? '. i.r-: as rhat DC''r2

4 policy ici and I'm crying to Ir'obe hm1 he %:mn shat 00E s
5 pr licy u . He do := 8 t work for DOE --

d WITNE.3 3 2 ~.TO'.4 : Yeni I--

7 CHAIDS!' MILLER: Cust a mSute ne'.
8 MR. FETC. I: -- directly. He's cc> -Ria con-

vsrca t *on .d.th sc.me peyle in 00E, b"t thic t as -imor.y talks4

10 , about DOE policy. I don c thine: it is lithin the scope ofi

|
I | hat he wa offered for, tnd that's './ hat ' 'n dri -#_ng at.

.

I

!2 as a practical mactor iS e sar here for a *z.'eek

'ahile crcLa-ar.am.ination by Intervencra has gone on, ci:d .nere13

-'
14 , - ve been on only an hour on crocr-ca:cminaticn and I suddenly
IS{. start getting 2.757 motiens,

t

16 If you want to interrupt my cross-examination

17 that's ?ine but it just eats up tinc. I hink I hav2 a right

18 to ask my cuestions and I intand to do so

19 GIAINN MILM: i.',all, you have a right to a:;k

20 questions. That's perfactly true and ic's pcrfectly chvious.
21 And the Board knows it has the power with regrad to repetiticus

22 nature.

23 I think the point of the objection Mr. Blum mz.de

a was the witness has indicated at least several times, both

25 yesterday on voir dire examination and today on cross-e:caminatic -

, p/ J\.-
* , _ - /,

y,J '-
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eb7 1 that ha is baning at leant part of 11is teocircony alluded to

2! her: ou eenwercations win: De afficiala who have been
I

a: namec. |
1 !

4 i. Certoinly you re entitled te incuire iato chat
il

5 f| ou. you haven t te inquiring into that, You kaep getting5

!

S I the 1st ano the linen ), and I suppone ir that acns2 it i.;

i
You had in in ';ir dire and you have it now,7| repetiticus. ;

|
8! " hat are you going to da uith It? So .'.n that sense you'ra

9 hei., repetitions.
|

.

10 | Now if you want sonething productiva, cartal.ily
'

L t

,1 l you're :itled to cross-oxamine. We're not going to ':ee3 youi
!
'
,

11 frcm cross-exaraining. Certainly tre v:aff in perfectly
i

13 capabic and perhaps thay've done so, about securing the j
:

+

14 attendance of Department of Energy witnecces, a sister agency |
!
1

15 ANd I suppoco if the Staff deems it significant and material !

s
. i'

16 that this kind of testimony be presented to the Goard, that

8

17 they have done or will do so. I don't know.

18 But in any event, you can find out very readily '

19 the source of the informa tion. You've got tha nanas,. and

i

20 if you uish to pursue that, fine. If you just want to keep

21 get'irg the names, that does seem a little tedious.

22 Proceed.

23 MR. KSTCHEN: I would like to ask one more
:

!24 question along that lino, --

i

!

25 CHAIRMAN MILLER: Very we11, |

<>.s o,e, ,.
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eb6 3 M.".. "ETCHEN: - - if */ou 'll bc ar with me .

E mig::t pren ce chat ;o ind:_ ate that chi:, marti--

3 . alar piece of testimony hac net ': ean Orc had "ct, but I dc !

I have just one taore 'fuestion., g
i
'

3 C'aIPJ!AN MILLrM Very ;/011.

5 3Y .-!R . IT1'CHTF: I'
t

7 O Mr. Rotov, ve 3 you in attendance at the ment- I
i

SI ings, or any meetings where DO3 policy was deci.d7d?

9 A (Uitn ?sii Rotov) Faera ". 2 Uas decidcc?

10 0 Yes.

No. I chi @ you mean en APR sternge, j11 ,

f

12 CPAIFlGN :iTLLER: Ycu've an:sweren it. Don't I

g 13 eaabroider it.

14 B'I M R ,. KETCHEN:

15 Q :4r. Fotow, I'd like to drm; ycur steention to

16 page 4 of your testimony. I'll he asking you scne questions
|

17 on that sub:,ect.

18 The .first paragraph, the . sentence:*-

,

19 " Duke's precent effort to er.1br.rk on an

20 offsite spent fuel management plan on a step-hy-

21 step basis where onsite management options exist

22 and whera a whole cascade of transshipment is in-

23 tended has serious, deep implications on a national

24 lovel."

25 That seems to me a conclucory caragraph,, can

$N5)b' '
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eb9 1 you identify * me how many the following naragraphs are

2' an 0::planation af that s!:.'.tementI
|

3 c;tu;dPN MILL 3R: Nhy don' t you tr m to strike

4 it 1 you think i$:'c inproper?

5 MR. KETCHEN: Mr. Chairman, i would like to find

6 c'.it. how many of these paragraphs are related. |
t

7' MR. ROL '-11al: I'll s..rike it, M._ . Chairman.

3 CliAIR h' STILLER: All right. It has been strichera.i

9 Yoa don' t need cronc-c:amina.:ic : fn order to--

10 I dcn't knce tat your purpose is,. but the nat: rial yoil find
I

11 | objectionable, if it is s t.-J.chen and withdre n, haven't you

12 achieved your function as Staff Counsel?

13 MR. KETCHEM: Yes, sir, I think I just did. I'n
i
'

A happ ; I'm satisfied,f
l

3 I MR. TOURTELLOTTE: There's another question

16 that's outstanding, though. The question tms: How many of

17 the following paragraphs relate to tha'c paragraph. And if

18 that question had been answered first, then perhaps we would

19 not have only stricken that paragraph but all those that this

20 paragraph related to.

21 CHAIRMAN MILLER: I don't recall that question.

22 Is that pendin<J?

23 MR. KETCHEN: 'fe s , sir. That's the question I

24 asked.

25 CHAIRMAN MILLER: Okay. Let me hear it. Was

- r s .:) O
Y ! ti (! f- q , ,

'

IO Uld bd d,. n a ; c,d ti db
- .. , . .
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ablo 1 four questica ralated te the pr.ragraph th'.t .a r t 'en trit'--

| d rr:r? 5
,,

u

t'

:
. . s3. . v. e u
.. . a, - , .- , .. bc. . m , . .,.

a . < . a. =~.-

,

4 MR. S'2TCE~H : Tha lucacion :~. : -i c ' aanv of t ha

5 Ecllouine. parngraphs cre tha ha 32.c for the. us.rtic 213r cari:.-

3 ..-,,n.,.~ ,.,2, a gw t. .- -.,
ye _4.m . . . .

1

7 t h, . ..e a,[ .u. ' ..- 4. w , U ,. s.- .. e
,. n.m. ., , . LC, p. . o j . . ., e -.

La.;.v c.' -

..a6 6 -*

i

S i:.:at che answer to cha c quer'c'.on coul.dn't 0033ibly .eGult

a in the stri.:ing cf the sn?. .zcanent perngrcphs . It dceen't ra7

10 how many c2 the subaequon- '.r.ragraphs :.opend f ar 2cf.r '.rasi s

11 apon the paragrach that has juct ba st;.uck , A.r a c.c- it ' s

12 not rc'.crant which One of these parmirr.phe are ch.' br..:ia fcr

.3 m.,..,., ., 4. _ L, s,,. 7 , C. - (A ~3 - .a p . . . ,,m._ ,e.m.,.-, .. - , , : -<4.t. u . 3 ..n ., a.. y 2. G. u..,.,,... c,.. , . . . ,. ..,ga . . n y .. s. w.s s .s ..;

14 ~.cre.

15 '
'

C:IAI?JiAN MILL. R: That'c true.

16 You may proceed.

;7 '4 R . KETCKEN: But if I had had the ans'.ter te

18 that question, Mr. Chairman, befera it got struck I may hevo

19 had a basis for striking that paragraph and all the folletting

20 paragraphs.

31 MR. ROISMAN: Now you understand better t:hy I

22 struck it.

23 CHAIFJiAN MILLER: All right. Let'c and the

24 colloquy.
F. *6 ~i < ''

*
.. ,i..

25 Go right ahead.
~ | '~} n! 1 |~ ' '

%. un Tl apin
V' h

u
A L .tit. .

,
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ebil 1
:in. K2TC:IEN: Mr. Chairman, you vanted to savn

E tim - That uce. d hree ae2: a gc05 en f t o g a '. riu c-? t h '. s -

O i C t MG a. . ?o t' 209 . it 90i1.0 by point I ',Juel .' .,

4 BY 'iR. KLTCIiE:::
I

5 g c.n page 4, tir , trotow tha 1acond paragr rh,-- |
6
1

6 I'm sorry.
'

7 ir. Rotov, do ren. consis.:r t/ cure.:. ? -2 n er ne r c on

8 h>w federal policy and actions ara influenceci

9 I, (Witness RotcM In a general sence?
,

10 0 Can you answer the qtestion?

11 A It dapenda on whm_ you me:an I:y c.vpert:. .: knot t

17. far mere than nost peopic.-

~

i

13 I i!R, KETCIE!I: T3ould you rced back the c n .a 7a r ,.

14 picacc?

15 CIIAIRMAN MILLER: It's ver' difficult for tha

16 neperuer. Under the circurastances I think we can pr: tty

17 well say I think he really ;veans he doesn't kr.cw wha'c you

18 mean by " expert" in that sense buf. he knewc a lot more about

19 it than c.ost people. That was the substr.nce of his answer.

20 DY MR. KETCHE!i:

21 Q Do you have any education or training or ex-

22 perience that would 'ualify you to have special knowledge

23 on which this Board could place reliance? I
-

24 A (Witness Rotow) On influencing federal,pylicy?
',I' ,UU-

25 Yes, I think so. ~ ''

p3gRNA-
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ebl2 1 Q Uill you indicate that spacini cr aining , eduen-

2 tion er e:merieres?

3 T argoly on the harin cf c:7:erion 0, I "vn'-
.

a interac w- at grear length cn very rerieur iS:nec 'h R the

5 Departnent of Energy over the pact year, cnd I haIo I. n-

6 fluenced federal polic'r on reveral occasions

7 CUAIRMAM MILLER: You have ' aflu et X/' E .';deral
g

i
a j policy on several cecasions?

g r7ITNESS 20T01h ?ea.

;g CEu!U:AU MILLER: Did that twve reference to

gg nuclear weapons?

12 UI M SS RCTOW: 7e r .,

DY MR. KETCHEN:o1s

ga Q On which occacicas?

A (Witnces Rotow) Starting in March, I prompto.d15
/

a revi w of afeguards policies in the federal gover. ment.16

I prompted a review of federal policy of declansification and
97

cale of information to the pub 12:g

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Sale of information?g

WITNESS ROTGW: Sale of information through theg

National Technical Information Service.21

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, may I ack that the

iw tness move forward toward the microphone and speck toward

the Reporter?

h CHAIRMAN MILLER: I think the Reportar is

POO[ 0ftII$h$Lso M-
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ebl3 1 dependent upon the direct voice. He dcean' t gat anyi:hing

6 2 through the T,icr mhone, se therefore, leci at t he P..r:ci-ter

3 if you vill, and speak tuard him. Then I thi:s pu trill

4 project automa . ally.

5 WITNESS ROTOW: I prompted at laadt sone reviev

6 within the intelligence cc:rmunity of tho tren.~ $nt of rcrorts

7 of nuclear thef ts hoa:ces, threats, and clains he informat:.an

8 or vaagens design.

9 I prenpted year-1cag review and partial shut-

10 down of the federal librnry at Los Alames, Nav Mexico.

11 I have significantly influenced I belic're

12 federal policy in ite formative stages in referenca to geo-

13 logic disposal of nuclear wastos by suggesting an analegy

14 with che Reference 4 body that I und3rstand has just been
.

15 adopted, a draft standard.

16 .!ost recently, I conce again prc.Tpted a'

17 complete and total overhaul of federal policy in declassi-

18 fying and circulating classified information and appear to

19 have influenced federal policy concerning Firrt F.mendment

20 issues arising cut of daarons cases.

5.250 21 Finally, I've been told by perscca in the en-

22 vironmental cc=munity and in Congress that my uritings on the

23 away-from-reactor csue -- in particular I'm thinking abcut

24 Staff Exhibit 13-C and 13-D -- have strongly contributed to

26G 25 the Congressional disinclination to adopt the Department of

b. l *..
s-

e

.: s ,u-
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2bl4 1 'nergy draft .32n legiclation.

?- xt's all that ccues ua mi.u] o"" the tcp of r';

3I ud
.

Ia. . . , . ., . . . . ..u C ,h,. ,. . .c. . ...s. a.

5 o eg.a nc::t question is-- Uculd yott .mauer the

5 save c.uantion in a nere limitcd im ,-?

7 Ca you ha'. o an e::p tre knculedge in:h re ct ret t'

3 influencit.g federal policy and federai. actions in natien-
9 vide nucl:ar ual r.nnageacnt?

10 A ',Witacca notow) 'Ze s , cir.

11 Q ' fill you give me that?

12 dn. ROIOfAN: tir. Chair nan, objection. ,ie jasu

13 ! gave him that in the conte:-:t of exclaining uhat. impacc he

14 felt his AFR reports had. He told him that was the best he
is aad off the tcp of his head.

16 CHAIRMAN MILLER: If he has Er.ything furcher that
.

17 he has net already tactificd to in regard to the question --
ta WIT.1ESS RCTOM: I think also the discuccions with
19 Mr. Worth Sateman where he thought, as he put it, he'd been

20 had by the short hairs -- the AFR report.

21 MR. KETCHEN: Mr. Chairman, I'm trying to get
22 from this witnesc-- The witness gave me a broad answer en

influencing federal policy, and I wanted to narrow it to the23

24 subject matter we have here today, and have the answer about

what his expertise is in influencing federal policy in that25

t, . . l~J'i : J, V.
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ebl5 1 area. T ha t t.' ~ the natura of the second question.

2 cnAIR:.' J :(16 .7"1: nell, in his previous anews:.

3 and thic Onc he has given jou information --e

4 "R. KE"C'!RN: As part c2 all that --

5 cnAIR?.*J.F MILLR:i: - in tha specifi.c arer. you.

6 inquired about, as wall as other areas where he hac testifi:d

7 concerning what ho believes to ha his influence upon federal

8 policy.

9 i:cu I asked him if there was anything in addi-

10 tion with referance to your secozid, mero limited question. He

11 gave I think one addidonal matter and hcc cor.ci:ded.
|

T2 Therefore, I believe wa can infer that that's a fair and con-

13 plete ansser as hc 3000 it to both quastions. If it is other-

14 wise, you may inquira,

15 DY MR. KETCHEU:

16 O I would like to draw your attentien, Mr. Rotow..

17 to the first centence of the second paragraph:

18 "The actual capacity cited as being

19 required in a federal AFR has been reduced by a

20 factor of three over the two years since the federal

21 push for AFRs began."

22 What ic the authority for that-- Strike that.

23 What's the basis for that statement?

24 A (Witness Rotow) Mr. Worth Batenan's statement to

25 me in our conversation, saying that he had his back to the

-
. .,

\ g \ I'U"
4

[ 'i l
-': :



2082

ebl6 I wall that they had already cut the figure from 15,000 tetis
,

i2 in 1977 all tha way back to 503 ten i, and t!:<:y' ce got cc holdi

3 che line at 500 ons.
I

4 Q I'd like to ack you, do you concidar yeniself
i

5 an expert in spent fuel management technicuen? |

6 A Again that depends on what you noan b7 exp :t.
.

7 If you naan do I think I have specialised knorledeo that night

8 be of benefit to this proceeding in understanding the evi-

2b 9 dence before it, I'd say, definitely and emphatically, yac.

10

11

12

13

14

15

- 16

17

13

19

20

21

22

23

24

2E

~I*'1.E.1 i Ivs;
,
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I' 3Cp hid3 C a '' M 2 yOC 7.0 d '; :y 10 i ' ' d ' ". MvG DCC. a*"

C0 0r'4p tu 11 Sk.'; tch c G .

5.330 0 Have you .ve been .nvolve.2 wi':n 2 - - ! 1 x .. . in

diccuss_.ag whadulas of changing sp eci P:el ;-M s to a::pam_

tPeir capacity voraus c&oe.ating cohadulac ac to ,:cn :.h:t

capacit' would ce ne ded?
,

A It, ':f your quastica you mean have I talked

''' -- with utility officialc, I've been lavolved .tih ctilities

and Sizir judgcants incefar as rrra:ku and ci . ting of rarach

. .. . .cccordic to var..cus cr. ore. 2.ng 30: s ,eu,.e u or t.;. .: r r.'.c tor ", :c,.

'T 'a p . ,3
L e 4 .- /. e

You' va da'.ked 'sith utiliti< s):e c. e;,
-

,-, 4

. ' [L - ! ' ' 'fQ : ,

' O i l C - ' J' w . s w . ,, .tu

3 s.
wa.

O But you haven't actually donc the ucrk ycurself?
'

A NO, I haven't.
,

MR. :GTC'i n!: Mr. Chairman, I'd lika to move to
!

strike the sentence: f

\,ObG A !..

i : J
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..,.,,,3.. . . ,ch, ,. v . .,y, a s. 4. .. . . 3... ,, .: .. a.. -. ..,.5.,..
!. . , .. s . .. . . . . - s ...

: ,,4 n n .a_ 1 ._.:*b.,.L3_~ ,3. ,. . L. t. , 3 7.,. . 3..n . . .s. _ e ... . . .: t,. ,, ,.,

a, . .. . m . . . - .u.u . .. .. ,.

ca^ab.~.n cf j uct! fyinc -10 ccnstructica of anz

AFR .'a c;'.li' .y.," bcctuac. I don ' t Selia%'- tl o witi' Em '

anairers indicate that he is c.oy sporc in spent fuel pac.'.

tannagauent ;cchnicuna.

s. . a
.. .

CL.. P. !,w. U I,. . Lc.c. - e.c r rr .,.c d .

.,.,,m.. c. .,,L.. .c. n ....u .. .

0 '"hu contonce here in tl.c accc: d par tgraph of

.our pano fcer too :ircny 'thich reaf.0:w

"To defecd this fienra la.noren -- .

r.uttuly 500 tons s.cene fuel ctoraad capeciL.d.

Ot:E in basing its fic'urcc on 'thet it clains

-

2 ho the :..n::inun c'7ci.'.chla ctcragc caracit';

based cn currant titi2.ity olans ,"

.Ts t:11:: bcced on your centrarcatienc vith 't.' orth

Datorr.an, i . Latirence and ?:r. Fiore?

'

A (Uitnasc Rotm?' "'hnt: n bancd on r" con 7arantic:ts

t?ith Mr. " orth Daten n.'

'tr. Tierth ' ater.an alonc.G o

.

A Ho, I'd say al:to :4ike le.wrence and Jic. 7ic::c.

*
Q Wa:, this a recitation of what the .i told you, or

' ' '

what your conclusien in fro'; what they told you'
i. . .

A That:s what they told ro.
,

Q Can you indicate hou you know LGE is be.siact aus
. . . .

i<)II

[ , ,t. ,)

i-

iv
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urb /eyb3 tig;rt.: au wr...c in claim tc he the tr.a.xin:um r iilable st;.at.,e

w p <.m ._ f w a s, d. C.~ ,s. ... _.v m o u w. ;. A _4. . . .p., e. , S s.
.. ._s .,_ . , , .

. j ..

decause c a_s s wa2.c r.ney sa.m.1 r .- .

...

Q Did mey say it in exar.cly chic wa f?

Mearly exsetly, yes.'
.s

; To defend i.r.i2 Siqure, th2y sai.., c:nc tl:( ch.c:

" OE ia basing its figure.; on t m.

i :- "laim: to be che uaxim:. a availabic storse:

capacity based on current acility pl.sr.s?"

A Yes. The .ncximum r.vailabic accrage capacity ba;cd

on current utility plans cccurs in LCE r-007; February,
'

'19 79, a DOE repor t.

It also cc:urs !.a nearly Exactly thc. 3 .r.: '

construction but thia ic the sana sense in the March 00

aneiysis. I'm noe sur2 whithr:r it.'s the analysis or the

attachment but, whatever, the fact is that 'Jor h Dat:3.an

,. . .. _ 3eent te v_ohn DingeA.r., sna 1c hiso occurrau in convereations

with Mice Lawrence, Jim 2'iore ari, in particular, with Warch

_
La' eman where he used this characterizaticn or ax/ing hisc-

b4ck against the wall with the 500-ton figure.

'M2. KETCEEN: Mr. Chai: aran, I'd zike to n.cve

to strike that sentence. This witness has no c;; cal.lity to

rnad whr.t'a on DOE 8 3 mind and it's & charncteriIsticn, it

seems to rae, of what COE is thinking. And I do not see how

he can know -- and he's cbviously charactarizin.J inferr.ation

, \)1,d
.

.

L ^\.
i \

\
-
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: hat U.3 ai'ran to him.
-. - It'; net an accuc1 f2c TN1 rac' acatta-ab,.u ,j a y_.-.

. ,

-

;_On 0; '.e a t 'OE ' au ccia .cc; what he h:'.c inte .7:mt:5 DOE be.. .

he saying. Ann I thine- it shcula b'2 struck.

C.IAI.T.TG ICLLLn; Overrulod.

Does tha Staf f intend to bring in any tal '.rit--

a c c c e s'.- Ic cne Starf going c put on evidsace e.s :: what

. 01, cha O rartuca.t c 2ncrgy'0 i.tantieno cr pl..u. are .'.1 thic
'

... .

regard?

R. XEiU.EN: At this point, I'll ce fra7h rit'i

you, the idea occurred to no last night. Et's net out of -he

question, but it's being thoughc about.

C'IAIPMdi fiILL:i,E: Eell judging by die vigor of

your er.anination on this anpect it 'he Staff believc3 it toc

be importa'it and signif.tcant in dscisionraking.. it u uld
-

neem then the staff would have thought of that long since.

tbd if not, then the crount of cinc daveted to it mighc also

encor into the cost-bonefit balanca.

. He's testifying to what ha lacrned as a result

of whatever studios he nado or conversations he had >1ith

decignated Depcrte.ent of 2ncrgy officials.

Now if you want to controvert that,. you're

entitled to do it. If you want to bring it in evidence, fine.

But if you're going to limit yourcelf to a line-by-line
S

'

cross-examination for a long period of time and just drop

there, we wonder how helpful the Staff is being to the Board
.

! I ,4v '-t
)L 1 '/'

-

i; ,i i
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''/6 /agd5 'n h2t raspx. .

:.,._, ,, O., , , i....._.....1.,.*.
,, , .

.. .. ... s. .

wm , .q. ,.. 2u ,r... - a. .,
, .....u.2.c . .: .

,o .. . _ . . . ,-- . .
- . 3. ,.e 7 . . , . . . ,..,3.,.,j .

s.3 ~ .4 ,g .n

..- -n....,,4.- ,. ;, , u, , g6 4.. 2,., .. . : .,, c. .a. 9.e .- ,s,s .. - . . . _ .

. , , . . ,
. ..ai. ..s. ,. ...

4 - k. .r.,. .. ~p. o c . 3. ., v. . .,. i ,., 2. ' . e . o . .i..s. .r .,y , ,
3.

1, g ,~ ~,2 e 3. . .. 3 . e. r. }.n,pw .- . . ..s. - s.. .. .. .
_

, ,_, 3 s. 4 . Av
.

t3,. . . s . p _1 ., ,
, a..s, u V.7 .

J- v. ....m a u 4.:,_., v . s.. , 'L .4 C w- . s. s ..
+. -

. C, ., , bn u, 0,s. . ., e:. . 4 . 2.

':h5 bit If u nhar 10 for iho pu' pcsc of -houing th at COE did do..

en analysis of thc analysic'that Mr. Foto'- did. '

'
If the B ,.trd would leck at the portior of the

docume.nt antitled, " Analysic of Me:r- r'orn 2eactor Spent Euc 1

Storac2 Probleus," dated March 30, 1979 --

''J.'AI?I'.F.M MILZ2R: Uhcre is t*2t, 7hern do m find

that?

MR. ROISIGN: That's the third part of

Applicant's E::hibit Nurbor 18, the first part taing nhe let ter,

the second part being two little charts. And this in tha

five-page part.

CI?AIFFIdi i."IILER: I coa. "?ainlysi.3 of

" ear-Tern...."

MR. RCI5*EN: That'c correct.
.

On page four of that document which, incidentally,

was provided to the Ac.':licaat and the Staff an' to the mer}crs '
. .

of the Board by myself in a mailing about a con th ago, it

contains in it " Basis of Data in DOE ET-7705" and it proceeds
.

4

\,a. w; *"
$

-
6
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agb6 to shcu you what ausmptions were umi.

The middle cne, "Curroat Plan 3asing Onpacity,'

r.ad the paragraph that La at ti:e bottom of Oa page ccmplet.aly

corro'coratos what Mr. notem states in his toutir.cny. '

It saema to me that if !ir. Mtchen had road the
'

'docurt.ent he uculd rac.line thate whether we talked to (fortF.

5.450 Dateman or to the janitor, at T4. dhe fact is that what
i

Mr. Retow sayc in his testimony is accurate. I

I quote new from the last paragrach of the

document --

MR. KETCIEN: Lefora ue get into this, I think

that --

CHAIRMAN MIILER: Wait a minute,- It. Ketchon,

we're intp it new.

MR. ROISMAN: May .T finich?

" DOS chose the current utility plan

capacity" --

CIIAIRMAN MILT 2R: ~lhare arc you referring to?

'

MR. ROISMAH": I'm sorry, the very last paragraph

! on page four:
i

', " DOS chose the current utility plan

| capacity as the most reaconable basis for

' , - analysis. This caso, as opposed to the maximum

'
e:cosasion case, reflects utility judgment oc

feasibility of expansion in light of licensing

. ,-

'1 J
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wrb/cgb7 Scouanics, reciule. cort c;nsida. atio.w, a: c.xura.

And back m:dar .:he definitien 2nrran:. Plan Jacing

Capt .ity on Ew carae page:

"This figure ir.cl des any rer.icking

>nich th2 ue1.'.ity has firm p. c.u eu mak.: This

c;4 r.ege r-1 cxcit.69s expansion s.ctivltler. which

ara being ana'.. ed and wei:n.ed for pc:sc L. ale.

implementation.'

Now moviously the Eoard and the n..ctie.3 are aware

c3at is tho guts of what we're argta.ng chic case abcut. La

had that whol: extenced cross-cr.anination elo.ic picc.o varsus

cocmitments in the Duko Systeta.

And it just scess to ne that :-ir. .O tchen has been '

spending an encrmous amount of time hera talkinc to I.' . Ratowa

about the validity of comethi.g which is ddnoasticated by a

document which ne a had for a month and u't.ich is n:,9 in

evidence.

~ ' '
MR. KETCi1EM: Mr. Chair.can, thi.3 Socusant isn't

in evidence.

Unless he wan's to sucsti:;ni Mh. ROISMAN:
> - wha therc

this, in fact, is a statement h DGE policy.

MR. KSTCHEN: Mr. Chairman, this document is .ct,

in evidence. TEis document was offered for a limited purpose,

as I undarstood it. Applicant's Number 18 Wac no t in for'

the truth of the matter, it was in for the fact that there was

. ,-
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gtrh/agb8 a response to tho me m. I don't see how tnat makes any

differenca to anycning.

CHAIR:LW 21 ILLER: Uall are you as:<ing che Board

just to blina itselr to wnat :s raid in the decmaant, if

raquested to P so by you or a,.y other connael?

You are Shaff counsal, 'chab is you; position. sc '

vant no get to the merits. We're not trying to quib:212.

We don' t want to have duelz he ; wet.n counsel enc'. Witnessen.

What are uhe facts? '

MR. KETCH 5N: Mr. Chairnan.. I'm just trying to

establish a basis for the tr.crion to strike all thic testimony,

because I don't think rne witness is qua.lified to taatify and
@

I don't think the bestimony is credibla tutir.ony.

CHAIRMAN MILTER: Well what about the exhibit

to which attention has been called by Mr. Roisran whleh is

contained in Applicant's Exhibit 18 and the at:acn. cats

. thereto frcm the Department of Energy to the Honorable Jchn
''

Dingell, Chairman of the Subcomittee on Power and Energy of
''

the House of Representatives.

r Now the Staff surely is both aware of this and

has some analysis of where it leads, and the Staff curelyi

is aware of its own public interest responsibility.
' This is not a contest araong lawyers. This is not

h a purely adversary proceeding. And of course, in the caco of
'

: both this Board and tha NRC Staff, we are independent
- -

L ) [, kIJ
a

i
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wrb/agb9 components of the Nuclear Roguinsory Commiseion. Fe hcVe 3ur

own responsibilitie:, but one that we share is a sensa of

public responsibility. Nou in that. senso, lat's get right

down to the merits of this matter.

MR. KETCliEN: Mr. Chai=an, thic doctr: tent is not

cited by :Ir. Rotow anywhero.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Dce= it m ter?

Vnat are tac facts?

MR. KETCHEN: The facts are that -~

'2' AIRMM MILLER: What is the Department of Energy's.

position? Vnat are you going to c: about it? Instend of

just c:mmining one witness narrot'.y, uhar is the Staff going

to do in presenting evidence to t is Board?

MR. KETCHEN: Mr. Cha rman, ycu athed me whether

the Staff was going to present DOE witnesses. I don't knou.

We may do something about it later but right r.cw this witness

here is on the witnese stand and he's got a lot of general

conclusory statements in here, and I'm trying to probe the

credibility of those statements.

CHAIRMAN MILLDR: Well regardless of the particular

witness, surely the Staff in the discharge of its responsi-

bility has both the knowledge and information and in some

sense a public responsibility with reference to the Departrient
of Energy position.

It's been in our pleae.ings for some *Ne. Portions
,

. ,- e
'

4
{
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grb/agbl0 of it .ars cited, ' thirk., in Contenticn 1 of NRI'C IoIe t:'.mc

ago. We are rou at ': riel. Wimt it the St:ff't rociticr.?

~'m not tal::ing about e::amining 11: . Rotow. houaver
.

r rrow that mrf ha, I'm aching the Stcff right now to put on

*he tacla what .a the Staff'e position r2 cut:the Dapc.:tn:cnt of

Tr.crgy's plans, intentions, tacticany or wharaver tna

cituation ::ay be so that wo know.

5.530 MK. KETCIIIN : Wil, sir. we're going to Out on

ou- direct case. ~

CHAIPI!AN MII.LER: Does your direct crue f.nclude

direct evidence as to the Department of Energy and Uhateve:-

its actions are in terric of the issue: in this case.

MR. KETCHEN: Well first of all, we don't think

thost. icsues are in thic cecc.

CHAIPrJ MILLER: Well Suppose you're ur0ng about

that? What do you intend to put en. Let's get right down

to it, what is the Staff's cece with reference to the Deprt-

ment of Energy.

MR. KETCIEN : Onr Staff cace with reference to

the Department of Energy is, the Department of Energy's

pocition on AFR's is not in this case.

CHAIPFSd4 MILLER: All right. We'11 hear Sr.'m you
'

on that. Tell us why not, and we'll ask other counsel to

-

express their views, so let's find out right row.

There's no sense in having a narrow cross-exam:~.natier

.
f'

. .-, q
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wro/agbl1 of one wit.aess when we can't ovan sect to get a daten,ination
i

of whs.t issues of fact and of mixed fact and law are con-

cerns. I

So let's take the ti:ce right now to find out. '

<
l

The Staff may tell us, 'nd we'll aal: cther counual m indicate ,

their vievo.

fir. CTCH2N. Mr. Chai: man, we nada all these

argunents on the first day.

CHAIRMAIT MILLER: Then it shouldn't be hcrd to

tell us right nov. I think you were overruled on the argument

you made en tha first day, weren't you,.at leact referring

to the scope of hearings, if that's what you mean.

MR. KETCHEN: I guess we 'fere overruled and not '
,

-

overruled. As I understcod the ruling, ue were alletted to

' ' . proceed on both theories .of the cace. '
,

'
CHAIRMAN MILLER: Yes, indeed. And your-

' responsibilities will flow 2crefrem. I'm asking you not '

'

to discharge your responsibilities.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We don't believe we have '

any responsibility for the secpe of the hearing for the long- '

term.'
'

'

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Can you respond to the question

I've asked all counsel to address yourselves to, namely,

the relationship, if any, of the Department of Energy or

any of its plans, intentions, studies and so forth that flow'

.

f
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1

'trb/agbl2 frcm it f.nso far as it rela:es to this caso, whe:ther under your
2

theor; cr somebody else's theery?
3

e ed.:iC
4

5

6

7

8

9
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12
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16
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c.d ebl .G. TOUR"?LT_n 'TI': M w =. 4 n"5 ca N:S whan we. were

ading e.c cuen: arg"u an i. , ;, am e. to thane Marings with .1

Zi.ma ':.21J af, both loyally .n6 facturil7- : hat the troper

c:eps oc enin he- u:: to cont,idar famly the scfet'/ an]

naale..n or. .. .. . . . . .

uc.c p u o u.c v.t c -r.- v:.e ene nna.e tr man 3a..pment c:

Fue3 . And c'. -hough Ne - e ce'-tairly nre of Dor's polici.ss

and Oction, en did not feel that cint haJ ,w particular

rel vance tc chi 2 proceeding in ne:. zic 7 resa:.ving the iss 2e.

as we undsrstcod it..

The issues that are raised by the 3 card we

vill try to addrers, one way er the cthar, hun we are only

ready at this time, and we've indicated frc.v. the very start,

we're only ready te prcceed with cur case en uhe single

trar.ssbip=cn c or the single trr n whipment issue licericing
.

issue. And T.e will have to gc bach after ~>ridur to addres-1

the ochsr issue,. and to know how to cddrecs it either legall7

or factucil"

CliAIPMAN MILLEP.: Well I think n'.ie 3carc* r1103

when ycu did make that came argu nent prior to cormr.cenen t

of the taking of testimony, the Board ruled an that tine,

and .:.t acne 2.ac to ite ruling, that we believe that the scope

.)f the hearing encor. passes the issue of whether or not there

is or may reasonably be regarded as a multiple traneshiccant

9 program which is related to the nature of the applicatien

m., , , -
that is pending here. [1 ' i 1

; .\u .
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tic che S taff's caco ' e auce tht . in comochinc! tha t the Ec~ir-ic

wculd havo to cancider anyuav.

Houaver, tie ware only prepared to p.;anant this
'

much of a cace,. and what we're trying to unil the Board I

think :i.3 that the rest af cur case is going to ha/c to ccr.a
'

later cn because wa simply haven't hcd time to preccro it,

CHAIPM7C LIILLER: Now you used that .S.r"6 ,

" understanding." '?cu usad it brica And I don;t knov wnat

your un2rrctanding is basad on, whether it's uaiinteral or

other Countal or uhac', but therc uac no understandin: by tha
Board thac 7:e were coming here for u truncated nearing or

a chart hcaring.

Tha Board indicated in a conference 712. Counee .

that i.: the'' did not wich to hn ro c two- or thres- d ay pm--,

henring conference on the day this hearing wcc to -tart and
'

then to ccamence the evidentiary hearing two or three W uhs

or 3 0 dcys thereaf ter, that we could cm.,

~!IArp.pcSP n u"a-

paradtoconducttheevidentic:.yhacring.,,p..U-fdDF/gV'

LMM'fjh
,

.
. .-
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geo! There cs no .:ndarctanding On the Board's part

that I knos :S frc 7 t:hich the S cef f chould hava infe red

uhat ycu ucre juct cening dcwn here for a sc~m.uu excursic;.

on part of tha issues ana you Nere gcing to go back cnd do

comathing else. I kn:w of no ur.derstanding, Gince you use

the tarn '70u probably shculd indicate for the record hew

that underst2 Ming aross anc how it affcet-4 m- bir.d .: the

E. card as the S taff sees it.

MR. TOUf.TELLOTTE : Mr. Chairman, I guesa maybe

the word "underctanding" is innppropriato in that casa.

CHLIRM.AN MILLER: I wanted to be Eure that the

Ecard --.

MR TOU1YIELLOTTE: ?laybe the undaratanding was

just :nong the Stalf.

CHAIR!!IOT MILMR: This i:2 possible, and under-

standable. I jusc wanted the record to be elecr.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: The way wa warc proceeding

I think was on the baei.3 of the Dcag'.as Point theory, that

we had cemething to contribute to tne ttzo weeks because even

if the issue were scoped out to be greator than what tre

thought it was, the matters which the Staff had to present

would still have to be presented.

C BIRMTai MILLER: We understand you, I wantM.

to be sure that there was no mi sunderstandin7 between the

Board and the Str.ff. I think I underst nd'how your positic.n.
(M%&

c x, 7 12i l' (,
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eb5 J,ll right, we'll hear now from thc other parties.

? IR . ?IC GARRY: I'll ':e very brief. The ~{uestion

is che relationship of OCD studies and plana as it r*flates

to 7his case.

Applicant's position is DOE plans and studies

do not relate to this case, Like che Staff, we belietre in

'
.naking that position known to the aoard. Consideratien of

DCE policy regarding spent fuel storage is a matter :O be

taken up wi';h DOE and Congress, and not this Board. And

indeed GDC has proceeded tpon that cource, however using

this, as we believe, forum to further articulate its concer..

We think that'c improper.

HowcVer, the EcIrd chesa to en lore the scope,

broaden the scope. We have 1.it on a casa, we maintain, that

addresses that issue and demonstrates that indeed when one

does look at the broad scope, there is no -- what we've been

talking about -- cascading plans.

So we believe we have addrcased the scope issue

that the Board has raised.

CHAIRMAN 2iILLER: You've met it on the merits.

MR. MC GARRY: That's what we believe,

CHAIP14AN MILLER: Do you have anything further

to say, pursuing that same issue of presentation of evidence

by all parties on the merits with referencea.t.o . he Department.

'

of Ene 7y materials, let me call them?

}LgDM!M
*

,

-
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eb6 MR. MC CARRY: Of courso na balieve the Donart-

Hent u2 Energy materials speak for themselvas.

CHAIRMTdi MILLER: Well, you may nave to prod

the.m a little so we hear thort. Are you prepared to do that?

MR. MC GARRY: We're not prepared to put on any-

body from the Department of Energy.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Or any publications that 'ouf

feel bear upon it? I'm not saying you should or you shouldn't,

We're simply inquiring now.

MR. MC GA"'tY: I tl_nk at this point in time

we have put in-- There may be one or two other documents

that we may caek to have identified and put in evidence

G
through the other two witneases, and I believe they will be-

Department of Energy documents. Our position is that these

documents speak for themselves. We're bringing them to the

Board's attention co the Board is aware at least that DOE

has spcken on these matters.

CHAIRMAli MILLER: All right. I think the IRG,

the Interagency Review Group publication has been identifiel,

at least fc .te record if not actually incorporated.

MR. MC GARPY: That was an Applicant's exhibit

which NRDC kindly moved into evidence, so we brought that to

the Board's attention. We brought some other DOE dccuments

and we believe we'll bring further DCE documentq,,so there
. , , .

will be some DOE documents for the Board, fder t'

V N|[f || hemf td
69 I?:5i< ,
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eb7 CitAIRMAN biILLER: Ycu're addressing yourself to

that point, regardless of what your position on the i.ssues,

so at the present you are prepared to and you are addressing

114 them.

MR. MC GARRY: We try to keep our opcions open,

Mr. Chairman,

CITAIRMAN MILLER: Okay, cascade on,-

(Laughter.)

We will take a bri<f recess and then hear from

other Counsel.

2d End Bloom (Recess.)
Landon flc.

E]7 i''.. ' i-_ ..
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CHAIRMN M:mL Mr. Roisman I guess you were going

to addresc yc.uracif to the rolsvance and significance of the

Dagartment of Energy mattGrJ?

MR., ROISE N: Yes, Mr Chairran.

'

I would first like to look at factor numbar two
smong the five factors that the Ccmmission itself outlined as

factors that are to be considered in the case, and a3 it la
" stated en page 63 of the Environmental Impac - Appraisal:
''

"Is it likely that the taking of the action

'

here prcposed prior to the preparation of the generic

statenant would constitute a com:aitment of resoIrces

that would tand to significantly foreclose the alternn-

tives available with respect to any other licensing
'

actions designed to ameliorate a possible shortage

of spant fuel storage capacity?"

Now, our reading of that would say that if the

Department c' nergy is utilizing the existence of the

transshipment proposal by Duke as a justification for one

solution to the spent fuel storage problem- AFRs, that it

is legitimate for us to get into evidence what it is that
"

DOE is doing and liow they are utilicing the fact that Dt te

is merely asking for the 300 transshipment, rather than

ccming up with a comprehensive plan for handling its spent
"

fuel storage problems at Oconee through the lifetime of the
+

e,' ,
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'fou will remember, in what is marked as Applic :t's

Exhibit Mumber 18 the language that I referred the Board to

a few coments ago, that tha DOE makes this distinction between

"irm plans and things which the utility is considering as

alternatives. And becau - they make that distinction, the

failure of Duke to now have to take a firm planning basis fcr

its entire period, and allowing them to merely get away w.ith

doing the transshipment -- in effect, tak'.ng the Staff

approach to it -- gives the Department of Energy the grist for

its mill.

So we would ccntand that just addressing that

factor alone, the Department of Energy's policy - that i: ,

||) are we right? Do we accurately describe that palicy? .s--

pertinent to the question of whether allowing the transshi :-

^
-

ment to proceed by itself, without regard to its long-range
.

implicaticns for the utility, is an appropriate questien.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: How does that relate, however-

'

to the Department of Energy's positions or plans?

MR. ROISMAN: Because the Department of Energy is,

'
itself, proposing the construction of an away-frqm-reactor

'. storage facility which would be a licensing action designed
I to ameliorate a possible shortage of spent fuel storage

'
capacity.

g CHAIRMAN MITLER: Aren't we looking>at, in that
W

context, are we not looking at the Applicant rather than s-

)!
\ 'L V

.
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Lither the Department cF Energy or any other branch af

govarna;..t?

MP. . ROISDM: No. 'Cha ro ssor uo Sz."e 40 10ch cu.

cc Departmeni; of ._~:nergy is to uc0 '.th:ther or At ap ?revir.g

as Appl ..; ant's trcnschipment pro :ocal will ir.flur.rc a that

licensing action, cr, in the words here.- " ci gr.ifican -ly

forecluso the altern.itivoc e.vailchie.'

And in thic sense it vill significtutly foreclo:;e

alternati:rea do the gcVernment AFR by giving further weight

co the De artment of Energy's aliasations that .e nead a

gcvaranant AFR.

CHAIRLvi en:LLER: Well, inn't the alternative to

be considered, thcugh, the alternative available to the

utilacf, to Duke Power Ccmpany here?
'

MRo ROISMAN: Duke has testified that the avail-
.

ability of a government AFR is one af their alternativen,
!

: that it's one of the considerations, a major assumption that
i
j cnters into the decision as to what to do,
!

The record will chew that they indica * ed that ilc

i

there uere no govarnment P.FR available, it could aff 30t their.

judgment ts ro whether they would or uculd nct seek trans-
,

shipment, and whebher they would er would not seek poison

racks, and whether they would or wculd not attempt to build

an independent spent fuel ctorage facility.

CID.ImUu! MILLER: Yes, but hcw do you get frca

.
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that peri : ion, tha; affect. upon the Applicn:lt, v.o a considera-

tion c; a determincticn of ths rceriality cf what the

Departtmnt of Energy does or dcean't do? IIcw do you make t.1e

Icgical connection, or et 3 cast ene that we havn to consida::?

Mhy is it not sufficiant if we simplf leck at alternacives,

for entmple, or whether er not prcpesad lines of actirn vould

foraciona altsrnativos?

Why do us not look simply to the nctiano or conduct

or planning of the Applicant only, and not tha Department od

Energy?

MR. ROIS:iAN: 2ectusa the Department of Energy

has a proccani to provide one of the altepnativcs that entars

into Duke's planning; namely, the government av:y-from-reactor

storage facility. And the inquiry gets to the Departmant od

Energy, because wa have to find cut whether er not the Duke.

action is influencing the choice of alternati/es which Duke

concedes are cort of part of its arsenal.

If we don't look at the Department of Energy AFR

propcsal, then we dcn't have the full range of potantial

alternatives that Duke is lookiag at as ways of dealing with

a possible shortage of spent fuel storage capacity. In other

words, they interact. There's an interrelationahip. And

that's really the burden of Mr. F.otow's testi:neny, uh.:t DCE

does influences what Duke does. We've get that testi:nony

from Duke's witnescec.
' , , 'L_ ,, 1 :..
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Now, P . Rotot1 is tnstifying chat what Dttte doef:

influences what 003 dcas. That ic, it _nfluencec DOU in

making a case for &_e awar-fren-rcactor ctorage facility 31a.t

they have proposed.

I want to amphasiza, it's ::cen proposed in legisla-

tion, but they have jct to completa the impact statements, ?.nd

I guess legally spesking they atill haven't cp ned the

possibility tnat they would concluda not to build one. But

the preposal is in ths form af proposed legislation, and titey

have mestifiGd in favor of it.

DR. LUEBKS: It seems ta me I hear you arguing

with the Dcpartmant of Energy position?

MR. ROISMAN: We re only arguing with it because

Othar parties doubt it. I must confess, I don't think the

Department of 2nergy's position is ~~ tha exirtence of it, as.

articulated by Mr. Rotcw -- is controversial in tna real

'torld. It may turn out that counsal, for their own purposas,.

'

in this caso consider it to be centroversial. I would have

,' considered it to bo the cort of thing even perhaps that the

Board could take official notica of -- although it verhaps

doesn't have quito that character.

But it's not disputed. If you had Worth Eateman

here I don't think he would dispute Mr. Rotow's statements

regarding the fact that DOE does use current utility planning,

that the f act that Duke doesn't have - quote -- plans, in

* ') q.

..zg4 1i,
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the firm plans sense of that word, to go beyond the 300 trans-

shipIcn_, _r un argucent thet DOC -- Or a fact that DOE can

use to support the need for an away-fren-reacter stcrsge

facility.

So we are influencing long-run alternativea by

what's being done on this alternative.

I wculd normally think wa wouldn't be fighting about

what COE means, but the other parties are chcosing to challenge

it.

DR. LCEBKE: Whatever DOE has is in the formative

stage, I guess, as I listen to you?

MIL ROISMAli: It's fc mative, because they have

h|| not issued a final impact statement, but it's cc.mpleted in

that they've actually submitted legislativa prcposals to the

Ccngress and testified cn behalf of it.

That, incidentally, is apparently parmissible av. der

.i
!, the Council on Environmental Quality's regulations.

.i

DR. LUEBKE: So it's on the verge of becoming more,

final, as 1 listen to you? I maan a few mora steps and it

gets to be policy'

MR. ROIS?UCT: Well, I guess DOE would have nct

objected if the Congress had enacted the legislativa proposal,

even if they hadn't completed their impact statements, and

the proposals are to authorize and provide funding for the

' DOS to construct an away-frcm-raactor storage facility.
.

| $ ' '
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(The Board conferring..)

CHAIPnU! :mPR: And the question cE the fors-

cl.astr:0 cf alternatives hy action-daken 'aars rslates to whst,

in the coatant of this proccadf.ng?

MR, RO!srE: In this proceeding, wt argue that

97 prop 2r scope of anamin,1 tion should be what staps shoulc.

Ouka na taking n=7 cc deal with the shortage of itr neer.h

fuel etcrage capacity crer the lifetime of the 2acility in

question, which is Cconee? McGuiro only ccms in hora

because tranashipment involves using up some of taa McGuire

pool and, therefore, one could say, what are you doiig since

McGuira doas not hava the capacity as currentli planr.ed to

$ handle a lifetime supply of its own?

Tha linhage betwaan the Oconce and icGuire are

sc=cWhat reduced, and we can't sco any raracking at McGuirc
'

that would allow them, if they didn't tako Oconeo fual, to

take carc of a lifatine, buh it wculd allcw thm. to go

substantially into the 1990s without Oconee fual.

The Oconce achene, as the Applicane has described

it, as we think the record represents, is to take incrcmental

steps based upon accumptions regarding the availability of

a gcVernment auay-from-raactor storage facility, a government

permanent wasts disposal facility, or a gcyornment reprocessing

facility.

That, I believe,the witnesse:3 have testified -

.

y{g ._
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primarily Mr. 3cstirn -- that if we teck those assunptions

out and assini;ed ther weren't ever going tc e:-:istr that tm

Ouke approach to planning would ha different, it wouldn't

necessarily ucrk out that whan a coat-benefit balanca, or

in tarrs of .-hat Duka considered to ce its best rolicy, that

ashing for transchipment uculd be the right thing to do;

at least, transshipmerd without also being ccxmitted to

building an independent spent fuel etorage facility at the

Oconee site.

In fact, I ttink what the evidence shows is that

if the three government option:, .~ce taken off., so that

Duke knew that it had to handle its spent fuel storage
.

"

problem itself, the choice would then be between an away-from-
4

reactor or an at-reactor independent spent fuel storage,.

i

facility, and they wculd chocca an at-reactor independant;

spent fuel storage facility.!!

;
!

.' liow, the government's polir..cs enter into this,
I
t

, . because Duke's decision and the cost-benefit balance relate.d

to it relatas to whether there's going to be a government,,

,
1

, : AFR Cr net; and that, in turn, relates to whether Duke is
i
,

allcwed to merely tranaship without looking at the government

AFR implications; or whether the transshipment has to be

viewed in the context of it.

; So there is an interaction between une two, and
1

that's the burden of Mr. Rotcor's testimony,. and is what, in
-

_ 4

*
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offect, the convar.:ations with DO3 and the publications frcm

DOE domensurate. That 003 finds out what che utility is

currently planning. The firm plans of the utility, as Duke

has testified, are to Jcce entent influenced by what DO2 is

. going tc do. And what DO2 is gcing to do is nonowhat

influenced by what the utility's firm plans are.

So thare is to come entent a little bit of gano

playing. Each one is saying, "Woll, if that's .that you' re

going to do, then this is what I'm going to dc., ' And the

other one is saying, "Well, if taat's what you're going to Sc,

tnan this in what I" a going to do."

'

So what wo think that all calls for is that for
! purposes of Duhe, you should have to look at the full term,

i

(
of tbc plant in question, Oconee, and see what is the best

way to deal with their spent fuel ctorage probicm. And, in3

i

our judgment, the record so far at least would strongly'
,

i

suggest that the best thing for them to do is to ecmmit to

'

building an independent spent fuel etorage facility, co that

they do not have to continue to come back into licencing
1

f actions, thev do not have to continue to thin.< abcut the,,
i

| cascada plan with its economic and health and safety, and so,

i

forth, implications, and thay know they have a colution to,

.

) the prcblem.
,

}
I

But I don't want to misstate our position. That's

what the record looks like to us. We are not, however,

'
?7*
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taking c cosition that that is what they must do. We think

that there arc analyses that need to be done to make that

conclusion.

All we've tried to establish is that it is

artificial to isolate the 300 unit transchipment and not see

it as part of an overall program. And it's not just an

overall cascade plan, because it:s also arguably a part of

simply a proposal that Duke has in ir3 head, that if it can

rerack 1 and 2 under the present reracking, transship to

McGuire as needed, rerack with poison racks at the Oconee

units 1, 2 and 3, that it will then have bought itself enough

time so that the government AFR, or the permanent waste

disposal, or reprocessing will occur.

Well, I would assume that one doing a cost-benefit'

balance would reach one set of conclusions about the wisdon

of that approach based upon whether you thought the AFR werc-
,

or were not going to come to existence; is so, when? Whether

you thought the waste disposal vere or were not going to coir.e
!

into existence and, if so, when?

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, I hate to

interrupt but --

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Let him finish, Do you wish tc

interrupt?

*

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I would lika to interrupt:

because I guess I want to object to this continual speech

'Ib
f f

'"
.. ,
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that seems to be going to junt a recitation of uhat Mr.

Roisman wants to present,

CHAlaMNi MILLER: Well, we've asked all counscl --

and that includes you, and you ll get a chance to respond --

we've askad coun al to state their position. Imd that's

what he's doing.

We didn't put any time limit on i':. We're going

to give tho Staff an opportunity to respond. ~ie want to

know what the fundamental issues are, because I don't think

that we're approaching it by tedious cross-cxamination of

a witness whose testimony is comewhat limited, in vicu of

the overall issues that we understand are controverted in

this proceeding.

MRo TOURTELLOTTE: I --

CIIAIRMAN MILLER: It's fcr that purpose that we're

asking counsel to be heard.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I misunderstood what the Board

was asking.

CIIAIRMAN MIT72R: We expect to have you respond.

We're getting right dorm to uhat the issues aro, as counsel

perceive them now, at this stage in the proceedinge

You may continuo, Mr. Rois aan.

MR. ROISMAN: The point that I was making, which

will be the last point I will be making on that aspect o.' it,

is that the transshipment option, viewed in the context of

n. r, q p f'' I W i 0-
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the total c: pent fuci excra:.e problce for Ce:re:., zould bc
.

v wed dLZaren :17 as u e7iac ccurar of accior, 52panding up;n

'>aa ': ycn nc':e about asJur.ptf.cnc rciarding ta / h7R and tha

permac. ant .zacca dispecil.

W :hink that a prcycr analycis has fet cc bo

-.cne of .vn? thr.c ccmes out. .%11 wc think the r; ord will'

danonu* rata at z.his point is thst the proper analycia, if dano,

could m2xc c .....?farenca in the judgment as cc ubether

transshi.pnent T.s the blat thing to do.

The. 'c3 acrt of our point r.t thic point in cha casa,

CILUNO.N .' ILLER: .Ce6 me inquira:

Are you f actoring in here., without arti.:ulating

thtm, poscibla impacts of che Minnesota decision of the

Caurt of Appeals of the District of Colunbia Circuit, as

well as its ef fect, if any, upon such prior holdings of che

Appeal Board as the Prairie Island spent fual 2::pansion

case?

MR. ROISMAN: Yas, and in thia serce --

CHAIRMAN MILLER: It seems to uc that you a'e, so

you might e::plicate that, and then wa'll have 3nr other

counsel present their points.

MR ROISMAN: Yos, I an. I didn''c reall'f addrssa

it in detail, because it doesn't particularly relate to the

DOE thing. To go back to tne three cscungtions that Ds:a

uccc to justify the kind of approach that it's t:0:ing to its

I m 8@Q~lp i2
c;1e1

-
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Q p h a..qjJJ [; QA NEMA
<

. -.s ,

Ola



wel 13 2114

I waste disposal - or cpent fue. sicrage problem, one of them
o

2' is an assumption about che AFR. That'c where the DOE data

3 ccmas in. Is there going to 50 one? Is thers a nasa for

4 One? How is DOE trying to rall it?

5 CHAIRMAN li1LLER: You ra asking tha Board to2

G consider that as an issue and to maka en cd-hec evaluatica

7 in a particular proceeding, aren't you?

8 MR. ROISMAN: With .csspect do tha DCE?

9 CHAIRMTai :1 ILLER: Yeso

10 MR. ROI3 MAN: Ycs. I think that this record at

11 this pcint, without the testimony of any of our witnesses,

12 uould custain the proposition that what DCE dccs tinh regard

13 to the construction of an AFR influencos what is the hect

14 course of action to ncu follow, and that a judgment has to

15 he reached on the record about that question, about that

16 assumptien.

17 Now, I admit that that is equally applicable ta

18 perhaps other utilitics meking similar analyses, depending

19 upon their situation. Eut that's nct unucual. Boards oft.en

20 uncover in their own work potential generic issues, resolvc.

27 them, and leave to the Ccmmission the joc of deciding

22 whether they want to have it resolved over and over in

23 individual proceedings, or go back and do a generic one.

24 A second one is reprocessing. I happen to think

25 that the Commission's statement follcwing the conclusion cf

- ) x1 a..,
I 'h

~
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1 the CESMO precaedinge, represents the best evidence and that

2 no mora need ;2 said on that., Anc that is '-he reprocestin, c

I3 cption must ha :s satted to now he 1.navailable.

J' Tha :nird one is the uncte disposal - that is , a

5 Germanent facilicy, and tha;, cf course, comes .iirectly to
,

6, enu Minnesota case,
;

7i The Dukt tsstimony had to do with whan utey
i

a thought a pernanent f acility might be available for Duke ,

9 That, of cource, ic the issue in the dinnesota c202.

10 If it is going to be available in the year 1993,

11 then rene set of conclusions vould he reached aboat the

12 visden of the propossd action. If id's not going to be

13 available until the ;2ar 2014, then a different set of

14 conclusions might be reached about the wicden of the

15 proposed action.

16 Soi obviously, having the issue that the Omtrt-

17 of Appeals remanded back to the Connission resolved. is going

18 to be a crucial issue before this case can be determined.

19 That's our position.

20 We feel that the Commission's position at this

21 point - at least based upon the representations of counsel

22 during the course of the oral argtunent - as described in

23 the Court epinion, that they do want to handle the question

24 generically and that in at least frima facio evidence -

25 CHAIRMAN MILLER: I'm sorry, I didn't hear that

b)b I'

.
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1 last part, the generic portion cf it.

4 MR. ROISm2!: Okay< During the cour3a of the

3 oral cr g: ment in the 11innwota casa, government counsel

4 reprecented that the Co:raission wanted to deal uit.h chat

5 issue gancrically, and the Court makes referenco to that in

6 les opinion,.

7 I think that'a at laast prinu-facia cvidence t' tat

8 the Board .should taka notice of in dcclining. itself, to
I

9' try to decido whon will a governmant rapository be available,

10 if at all,

!! CIIAImIAM MILLEn: Ycu ccntand that tinn is one of

12 the issues that under certain ass e ptions vot1d have to be
'

13 decided before making a judgment upon the inctant application?

14 ML ROISM.U!: That is correct

15 CHAIRMAt: MIT.rmR: So you are saying what, then,

16 in effect?

17| MR, ROIS!!AN: I'm caying, as I did c'; the cutsot
i

18 of the h9arings. .that the acard shculd defer to tha Connission

19 until it has announced uhather it intends to -- ! naan, it's

20 not bound irrevocably to the position that its counsel took

21 in oral argument, and it could not conclude that. !t would

22 like to deal with these issues en a case-by-casa basis, in

23 which case this Board vould then have the question. It could

24 announce that it wishes to deal with it gencrically, in which

25
' case the Board would have to wait to get the generic decision,

, c,
n

b
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1 and it could wait to announce its result based pen what it

2 thought wa3 an adequate reccrd tho S-3 record or some other

3 i docuients or data that it haa in its possession.

4 I'm not going to the questica of logr.lity, bscut:ca

5 obviously we have no basis to argue the legality of the

6' Comission's action to this Boe-de

7 So those are options. :-J1e Comaliesion has indicatad

8 in its statements in the S-3 proceeding, tha; 10 at least

9 has this mabter under consideration.

13 I understand there was a Commission meeting --

11 I've not seen the transcripts of that meeting -- that dealt

12 with t5- issue a couple of weaks ago,. I would axpect at

13 sometime in the next conth or two the Corrdacic- uill make

14 an aincuncenent. I dcn't think the Board can c aclude this

15 hearing until it knows whether it or the Comreit. ion has got

16 to answer the question.

17 I do think the Minnesota case mat:en clear,and if

18 didn't, the Duke testimony in this cane doesi. that you must

19 answer the question one way or the other, that the Court said

20 had to be answered. And, in fact, the Appeal 33ard said had

21 to be answered, in 11AB-465. The question was: Had it

22 already been answered? luid it'a been ruled thnt it has not

20 been answered.

24 CHAIRIM MILIER: Is there any rela';.ionship between

25 the action that the Commission took in its initiel directicn
}mpm n s

L 4 d m + n, ., u;.
) ,, c -
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1 to this and other Boards not to hold up licensing, but to

2 consiSer the five factors which the Ceraission hns taken

3 into ecnnideration on a generic basis vita reference to the
i
!

|
transportation or dispezition of spent fuel?4

!

5! MR, 30ISMAN: I don't think so, be:1uce as I reLd
,

6 What the Commission did, it re-established for this Board

7 the identical criterin thac it, itself, had usad in concluding

G tha t a generic ben on all licansing was not ulrranted, and

9 icft to this Board the potential for deciding if the facts

10 of the case warranted that, for a particular case, a ban

11 cn that proposed action was warranted. And the Docrd is,

12 therefore, frea, under any of the fivo factors and in the

13 balancing of all of them as the Ccumission did, to reacn a

14 conclusion that licensing should not proceed because of one

15 of the factors is heavy, and heavy in favor of not allowing

16 the license to prcceed until the generic reviews have been

17 completed; or that the factors are themselves influenced by

18 some cutside new fact.

19 The Commission didn't suggest to th3 Board that

20 the date of f acts stop as of the da te of their announcement.

21 CHAIRt@l1 MILLER: Well, assume hypothetically that

22 the Board came to scoe such conclusion, in terms of weighty

23 or heavy, on any one or more of the five factors as a result

24 of this evidentiary hearing on the record? In that event, is

25 it your posicion that the Board would havo jurisdiction to

n' '.: - ,
'u n ] ' '
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2 despositiva of tha icsres befo)o ahis Scard, and not avait

3 resoluticn of .some of the other matters?

4 MR, noIs:EN: Ycu mean like the Minnesota --

5 CIEIRMAN MILLER: Yes. What's your position on

6 that?

7 MR. ROISMAN: Obviously, I'd like to say if you'll

8 come out our way, go ahead; and if you won't, don't.

9 Dut I know that's not right. It is a two-edgad

10 swcrd, and I tnAnk that you are as muci piavented frca

11 ruling in favor of our positica until the Minnesota inaue

12 is resolved, as you are in ruling against it.
.

13 I cannot make you -- at least at this acment I

14 cannot think of a good reason why you should be allowed to --

15 I think you could make all of the subsidiary findings. As
.

16 you know, I urge that you not do that, because I thought wa

17 would get more direction and the direction of the case

la would be better if we had the Minnesota finding here.

19 But I think you could make all the subsidiary

20 findings, and sort of leave a blank in which you concluded

21 that here is the place where the Minnesota findings will

22 fit. We might have to make them ourselves, the Commission

23 might have to make them for us, when we know.

24 I think the permutations and commutations of the

S
25 Cc= mission's decision en the Minnesota case are too great

. r.
,
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1 for you to decide the caso in altcrnati';es.

2 I do thini: you could, if you thought it cppropriate,

3 and if the partier were asked tc addresc it specifically,

4 indicate what thina the Minnecota decicion mighir influence

,

5 here.

6 ' Iou could say, depending on hcw the Minnesota

7 substantive results ccne out, it could influence this

8 conclusion, that conclusion -- you 'cnow, point them out.

9 So I de think you could do a lot, but I don't

10 think you could makn the ultimatu j adgment, without waitinq

!I for tho Minnesota case.

12 CILURMAN M7.LLER: Thank you.

12 Mr. 31um, you ha'nn't had a chance to be heard.

And after ou, we're going to ask for responses from Applicant14 f

15 and Staff.

16 MR. BLt24: I would ascociata us with the position--

17 I think the record shows that Duke Power is writing for a

18 governmental deus ex machina, and that has led them to a

19 potentially dangerous and needless dociaion as. to how to

20 deal with spent nuclear fuel, which I think has been rubber-

21 stamped by the NRC Staff without much study or thought.

22 I think what we're left to cope with here should

23 now be at the state of just picking up the details on the

24 portions of that relating to dangerous and needless, and the

25 lack of etudy or thought.

.
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1 I think we shor!d be able to get on with that in

2 a minin.al c:nount of *-i:nc.

30 Thank you,
i
1

4j CHAIRMAN MILLER: Thank you, Mr. Blun.
I

3 Applicant or Staff? We don't care which goes

6 fi:st.

7 MR !*C GT2J.Y: I'll put in ny two cents worth, Mr.

S Chairman.

9 SGveral obscrvations.

10 First, with respect to the originating question;

11 that is, the role of the Departn.tinb of Energy -- and I

12 believe I'm addressing that to some e:ttant, but as I lister.ed

13| to Mr, Roisman I have an additional comment to rc;te.

14 Apparently the URDC's position is thM every

13 short-term option tells DOE that the utilitics are waiting

16 for DOE to come up with an AFR., So to put the matter in

17 perspective, this isn't a transportation issue; it's an

is issue with any short-term spent fuel expansion -- raracking,

19 poison racking,

20 We submit that every case to date that involves

21 spent fuel expansion has been short-tern,has been reviewed

22 by ti,e Staff, has been approved by the Commission.

23 Now, you raised a question of Minnesota vs. NRC.

24 In that instance, that Court did not stay, it did not vacato

i!AE, j i '425 the Commission's decision. >

3 L u 4 -
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j CIIAIEHid' MILLER: No, but it remanded: In the

2 real Ucrld, vc have to consider when the Court of Appuls

3 remands, and in light of the Supreme Court's hndu off, st:.ll

a they're doing sctothing.

5 M1m MC GARRY: They' e doing someth.ng, there'3

6 no question., And I think we've spoken to that.- Sc I will

7 be brief, M. Ch iran.

8 I gcess eno point is ice maintain that, yes, they

9 did send it back to the Comianion to develop a proper

10 rccord *o support the reasonable assurance finding.

What's curious is that on the 21st - 22nd of7;

12 June, about a acnth after the Minnesota case, the MRC, with

13 the approval of five Con:missioners, granted us the raracking

14 for the Oconee 1 and 2 spent fuel pool, So they had to -

CHAIEMAN MILLER: What are you inferring from15

that?
16

MR. MC GARRY: Well we infer in that regard thz.;37 f

gg the Commission has decided that they feel thac there is

reasonable assurance., You can continue 1:o license, you can19

20 reach a decision, we can go forward, they are going to treet

it generically, they will develop a proper record. But they,21

believe it or not, agree with the Applicant's position, thatg

the --g

CHAIRMAN MILLER: But only on reracking. Wasn'tg

that decision to permit -- on Staff recc=mendation, to permit25 -

g ) 7, ; '; JJ,_ it

fA' m3n;f '
i
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I the Aoplicer.n to go foruard with the r2quactcti reracking?

Wha I $2ard it say?- i .7 :!C G:iP"d': '. 3 c. 2 ac rt-nern

1
3 cpant fuel n.o:ificacion, cr a ugnt luni - sr.crt -ta.r zpant

4 fuel 1olutic...
}

5 U:;,3 MILLEn: 7aun?t it jrct, rara dirg, n;.cr. f,
,

6 as th 3 othCr duo OI.f300 '7Eich '72ra decl. dad .Uy 00 0 A'.2 p D L .' 7'OILr5.

i

|
.

7 and nct ta'ctn up by he Com.iscion, T.Ndct inci Freirle I land? i

S }.R m :C C JuC: Thnc has 'nen tha v uicn so fai.o

9 Mr. Chairman, This .c r.hc finsu. tranLp:rtr_lc.. case. I'a

10 not irying tc cloud that iccuo.

11 ;1hr.t IM saying ic vc Test ' con at it an a scent. -
t

i

12 fuel -- :hcrt-tera apont fuel atcraga solutian; and thrc ha |

}
13 cur positicn.

14 I think that prctty much car.cludes cur romarha

*

15 I bel eve I've addronsed it, If the 3ccrd has any furt..lar i
!

IG questiens -- ,f
i

17 CUAIRIMAN MILLEP.: I night ask you: Tnat ir the

13 juriadicticn of the Board.with rafarence cc tdia various

19 issues uhich have been put into play here both the fact a d

20 mi::ed law and fact?
I

21 MR MC GARRY: We think thic Scard ic pursuing |
i

22 the proper cour.;o, you're developi.,g a record, iTe subni*c
.

23 that we vill havn an entire record by the close of the

24 hearings hopefully on Friday.

25 At that point in tina, it's our view that you dc ;

y
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war./achl I not hava to tait 'fo: 2ny Cccri,cie.- decicion rith renpzet cc
2:.us ::.l'' 2 I

t5 'Iin".s! 3 0" , 'T E.JU S l'.C . i'haU'1 ,1" '?.'. O N .
" A'i * ' "*' "-d 'P.12

e
,s . ,e er:1cu 9ta. -

|
! So this 30 _d can 7.rcccad aiuh ..;a :Who n. nction

3, c f if- .;er et not there's a cascarie plan. iTe cubmit chara

2.s::' t and, o f cor me, 70' r-2 goinej :o h w ~ 521argumentsthctf-

t h a t 2 6 ,.ti d n ' t v / e n deed he an iscu:. in th?.s carie.

8 If iO s an insuu in this caea, in: then _abr:it

3 the.t diis Board can still runder the apercprr.ast n2ci icn

10 >e cau c.a baned cn zaricus icgni standr.rds 'th:.2h ar:: se

11 forth,.cne, in t'le factncte in the Minneceta caca concerning
12 seu.' rte nta tion,. Even if you find acacades ycu c22 still p

13 forth as thic is a discreto part of the .. cgran:.

14 DR. TECDEE: By ycur picture, Mr., R Brry, the

IS DC3 policies, trhather they're interim er finel are

1G of peripheral. Did I listen corr 6ctly?

17 LIR. MC GARRY: Absolutely, just hn*re nochiag t) ,

18 do with this proceeding.

19 I submit that fir. Roisman has address'ad the ma -ter

20 hes.d-cn with respect to foreclosure of option 4 at independent

21 utility, It's our pocition, rith all due racpect to
i

22 Iir. Roisman, that if we look at the history cf the Commiacion'

23 decicions when they talk about short-tern spon fuel amodi- '

24 fications, they address these issuen knowing full well th.It
g DOE was leching at th?s. D0g 's been loc... l 9 .,tt this f0?

-

u -

i'.,,,
v' .g.

p'
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1- 21/ag'o2 several y.urs. .: c.5 c a Draf Environmental I:: pact Stacan'.ent

a
" tut 57 202.

3
and in nach astanco .he Ccnmission has found

t!.ose independant utO ' ty optier.1 have not baan forecicced

5
and the- 've ben., addrcining themcelven to short-terr. spantj

6 ttcl stornci 8:olutio n s , That 's whc.c this is ,

7
It .may be callad tran ;portation a:= cyposed t:

O
re c.a c:: ng, but i t ; ; .t .c hc r t-te r.T. cpent ??nel :alucion, that 's

9 cur pcsition.

WELanden/4 10

f1.is
11

12

13

14

15

16

1 1

18

19

20

21

22
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TLani.ero wl;l C:!AIRT " '-! ILLER: Th at 's a chcr"-- tsa. <3ciuti en .
/ g ,;

3ut 50 rou not dianern distinctive h.;turna frem auch cher:-tera

celuticas by virtue of racking and reracking en the one aand, an:

cultiple .ransshipments on the other?

MR. MC GARR'1: Absciutely not, Mr. Chairnan.

:HAIPl:AU :4TNER: You tair.: th q :co al..'. the same?

MR. MC G?dGY- If we look at every facilit'f wr.c

nave rodified their .39en' fuel pools 'e must raccgni: e this

i r, the ;econd step -- let's call it a cascacia program -- kith

respect to rcracking. Let's call it-- They nad a1 origiral

desien that had some racks in that design. Th c': ncw, because

of the proclecs that they f ace, tney've taken out thosa

racks on the cascade progran and they've raracked.

Now the next time when they look at thair options

theymay take cut high density racks and put in poison racks.
,

Now I submit, is that a ca'.icr.de racking optier.?

de submit -- and this is uhat the Commi sion hac addressed

itself to: you look at the chort term options. The CO.Tnicsio n

in its 1975 document set forth in the Federal Register acknow-

ledged short term solutions while it's looking at the matter

generically.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Provided that....

MR. MC GARRY: Provided that you look at the five

aspects.

I'm saying that transportation ort:;a-s 91-"Somehou We've gotamm

,-

4

f$.

'

.
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WEI /wb:' this faciing that transportation is a completely new piecc ,

Ue S U L; m i t that it 13 not; that it's no differsnt from othcr

optice.c that ;ava men exercised ay utilities throughouc the

naticn and hava aecn approved by the Commisaicn and the ccurts.

CIIAIRMAN MILLER: What about the ALA3 455 where

the Appaal Scard, evincing there, and in the Trojen rercckin;

case, some bafflement about failure to ecme uc wirl: scme i.ype

of was te management . but, nonethalass rejected tha E'upc9tae

Court dauision where the Supreme Court said if Wacy're not.

askina for a programmatic solution you don't have to lock at

it, and they pointed out that the Federal District Court had

cado an expressed finding that there was no programmatic con-

cept for major federal action. But the Appeal Board then

went on to say that they found unpersuasive the contention

made in those cases that they were not required to make ar.

analysis, with or without NEPA, of the long-range offects, say,

of spent fuel ctorage on site, with or without expanded racking

for the lifetime of the plant or beyond, or for an indeterminate

period.

As I recall, the Appeal Board decided in that

case that because they considered that the Commission had
.

established policy, fortunately they didn't have to go into

'
that, they didn't knew what they'd say if they did go inte

it, but pointed out the necessity of reviewing that

when questions were raised which had not been considered cr

mw~ . - '.

e ~) [O g

j ) JU
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i/EL/wb2 decided at the operating license or <a construction permit

__aga. In other words, tnare had never been any study, NEPA

or than;i.se , c ? the safety er thc NEPA f acters involved ic

inc .srminate post-licensing long :erm storage on site,

in wnstever form.

Now doesn't that reasoning have soma applicability,

concei.u.. ./ , to this s'".uation, whate er you':2 going to call

transshipmen t? Ifas there svor been previously any determina-

tion of aca full fledged time-related and safety-related

aspects of transshipment, however you vish to define tile

term? Isn't this the first time such . natters are really

being considered, as such?

MR. MC GARRY: No, Mr. Chr_rman. Transportation

was fully considered in Table S-4, fu ty consid<ared, all tac

aspects of transportation. Thic is not a new matter,

DR. LUEBKE: Ever since there wcs the possibility

of reprocessing there had to be transport . tion.

MR. MC GARRY: E:cactly . And reprocessing has

been--

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well, what's the present status

of reprocessing?

MR. MC GARRY: The present status is, right now

it's -- quote /unquoto -- deferred.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well, the necessity of reprocas-

ing, if you kill one doesn't it have cr,me impact;on the other?
:gj -

*'2au 1 , , ,

. s -

%.
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AEL/wb4 MR. ge ggnpy t;o .

Let's get back to Iable S-4 for a mcment

Mr. Chairman. I'm submitting Table 3-4, which is echodiec.

in Part 51, did address the whole gamut of trancnortation

and what ars the environmental effects of the tr:nsportation

activit 3 nd th tt all set forth in that table.

C:lAIRmW MILLER: That's transshipment as then

conceived. But is that the same thing as transshipment assumin<;

that there is a cascading pattern whereby -- cr juggling,

whatever the terms are used. What about that relationship

to ALA3 455 whi'ch says i f you' re going to have a permaner.t

.

disposition -- I don't care if it's on a merry-go-round or

page a, b or c, there's got to be some study both in terms

of safety and in terms of NEPA on this as a 1cag range effort,

50g How do you want to define it?

MR. MC GARRY: Addressing myself particularly

to 455, we maintain that !dnnesota versus NRC, what's the

Ccmmicsion going to do with that? And I think taat's what we

should be focussing in on. And we should be getting some

guidance in that regard.

Now you've heard my arg iment. I won't repeat it.

We don't think you have to wait for it. But,tc address your

concern, I think your guidance wi-.1 come from the Commission

ggg with respect to how do you treat bhether or not there's

reasonable assurance. If they say there isn''c reasonable

bi- b ) [,
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1 assurance, then one would logically go back to ALtd3-455 r.nd

2 then look at that standard und see i. indaea, th t is going

2 to ha our guide.

4 But I would feel fairly confident the Commission

5 ' vill provide guidance for us, if that't going to be their

s course of action.

7 The other think I wanted to point out or put in

a the proper context, is in back of transportation wa have the

9 testimony of Mr. Jones which I belieuc indicates that there

10 have been transchipments of spent fuel assemblics for yearc.

11 This isn't the first one that's gcing to taxe place. They've

12 been going to California and to Morris, Illinois for years,

e Duke chippec them frdm here to Lynchburg, Virginia, an(. from

14 here, as wo know, to Crystal River, Florida.

15 This is not the first time it's over h npened.

|6 That's just a perspective on this issue of ALAB-455, and I ;

!

17 think I've put forth our position en the record.
{
!MB fis ta
j
i

19 ,

i

20

21

21 '

!
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!
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''A MADELC41 CHAIDS ci ;ELI.ER : O':n_ . Th:'nk you, F.r . 71c'lc rr .'
c8 mpbl
_w: *;el Che Staf f?

?!E. 'iCUE2LOWE : The Staff's posit.:n .:.an't

really any different at thic tin:: than it wai at firc0.

iie belisva that if }Iin:.2nain is goi.9 to be u.;ad

ah 211 in e:c , caca, :: hat fcotn.ota fi ca con:rala, ind ch:. 5

the prarar tecp:= of the nearing ic asc 22.ed to L u cre n a c him.<. it .,

And the Board cited 435, a.d 455 on paga 31 safn

that:

"Noither thc Staff nor the Licensing

Board aced concc = itself with the ratter

of ultimato dicposal of spent fu al . . . '-

CEAIIG93 MILI.ER: Dacauce?

MR. TOURTELLCTTE: ...i.e., with"

the poei:ibility that the pcol rill bacone

an indefinito pernanent regocitory for its

contents. This being so, the lintitutions

placed by the Eocrd as to the scope of the

inquiry ucre proper and intervenor's attack

upon thcae limitations wars rejected."

We believa that the proper ccope of P.he hearing

is the single transshipment, and that in terms of the overv.li

_7ard jurisdiction to considor more than thct -- juricdiction,

<" sig =\ lW Y{htti$ of courco, istherighttospeakonthegIIth.7
u e .

=~gyggs a u

if it turns out as it seems to be ttr ning out, that the
.

,
. .I

-

J\J
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mpb2 v' .i:aute iecue is ulti".: ate diape nni M wt :tu, .N2n it ic

probab]y beyond the acope o" cho juris(iction of thic Eoard.

I would sche one other cc:= ant - unLacs you

have come cmee cione about our pcciticn --

CH1dRMtJ! !! ILLER: It wculd .n the En.".e ac that

we addreuted to Mr. McGarr- sr Mr. frinnan. And I 22ke it

your position is pretty much the c m u as wo.c 3.rticulatLd by

the Staff a week or cc ago --

MR. TCURT2LLOITE- Yos.

CHAIRM/.N |iI7E R: -- arc presently h7 the Applic.snt.

MR. TOURPEIE.OTTE: Yes.

It hasn't changed.

I would point out to the Board that originally

we got into this discucaicn because of an interruption of

Mr. Ketchen's cross-enamination of this Witnoss. One of the

things that Mr. ?.ois:ren said is that -- or caid uords to the

ofi'act that he ought to be cross-e::cmining upcn the f 2:2eral

policies that underlie the actions of DCE.

Our view is that, in the first place, if such

testimony is capable of being pu. into evidenco, Mr. Roisinn

has the responsibility of spencocing it into eridence in the

first place.

In the second place, that deals with relevanco --

g in the second place is he hae the responsibility of sponcoring

it into evidence with som ene who is a competent wituccs to
- .

_ .

flh hhh$k
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sapb 2 nc 2 tiP; .

And /hn" Mr. Katchen's crocc-e:v;rEn: tion has

been go'./m ':o on a lina by lit.e cenis of what rs:nair.a of

11- . Rotow's testi.ony is Mr. Rotow's competency to tcutify

absut DCL i:alicy, and ab >ut federal policy in ganaral anc' che

ESR preb nc. And we ':clieve that those questaans c.ro propar

and they 'uren't bcon dono before.

| r. McGarry directed his cross-examinatien

totally, almos*c totc ly to the survey questions en6 how he

conducted the survey and we're talking about the specific

linee that hr. has in :he tasti:nony, which, on a couple of

occasions, we've alre.2dy made a r.otien to strike and it ha's

been overruled.

And actually we received an indication that uo

can make that motion again whan the evidence la finally

offared. Well, if we don't cresc-examino now then the

evidenco is finally offered, we're rot going to be able P.o

make an effective motion to strike.

So we'd like to be able to continua along those

linea.

DR. LUEEIC: And, Mr. Tourtollotte, a3 I listened

to the statement of your cast , the DOE policv, interim or

final, is not a vital part of it, is that corract?

$ (1R. TOURTmlOT'2E: At this point it isn't, and

this maybe brings us to a point that is north discussing
- s
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mpbe, tco.

I :tnow Mr. "~cGarry had said he bzd i:cyct. Svery-

thing w;uf.d uind up by Fridity. I dcn't c, fr.: nil y , how it

could poxibly wind up by ''rida? if inds:d -- i'.: cort cf

dep2nds on how the Josrd ::cata Mr. IMt:v'c tac::inct.y. But

if ind.oa.d the Board acccatc a cajcr partica of what remaina,

ti.on the Staff ic confronted with .:he problem of '/hc chsr, A,

we want to subpoena 11 15 peopla, er howcw r r.iny other

poople Mr. Ibcot; cr.Tacized in the surve7, and get their

side of the nory, because I think wu'd circst have tu do

that in order to make che record really cortplete anc cccurata

on thir point.

And the second _acint in whether or :ct we would

subpoena e.nybody frc= DC3 or got their acquicacence in cppear-
.

ing in thic proceeding, kid those kinds of decisions era

rsally .mado at c management level in the NRC, which is above

.nin e .

So I reclly can't -- I can't give you ar answer,

and I couldn't givo you an answer, I don't think, by S'riday

as to what we '..'ould do relative to DOE.

But I do know that assuning that F.r. Fo tow 's

testimony goes in, assuming that the scope of this thing

goes further, we would also, it seens to me, have to do

what Mr. Roisman has said we have $745', an ethnt is e back
h. bi y * gh.1)M )>f l n

g/ 3 ' - L 7p ms 3 .,.
and make some kind of environmental $. $idsc.tsni,bsd8 'c

.

m e- m

)
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mpb5 hearing woul'_. have to - emain 0 en.

CHIGMA N MILI,LT. - Va"y ur+11.

MP. . P.3ISCF: Mr. ChairrJan mc / : ji.u:n say 'xo

chlag.s?

C!LURI.'a'i MIL (J.R: Yas.

MR. ROIS$11: One hau to do with fcctrrto five

and the Minnecona opinion. It keeos couing up. And all I

want to point out is that the footnota sys.cifically refor-

ences the record mada in the Minnesota cmso before the

Cowr.is sion , and caya, in its second paragraph, the cecond

line:

" Minnesota has not pointcd to any consa-

quenca of futuro expaneion that could not be

adequs.taly considered at the tiua of any request

for further ext:ansion. "
.

Of course, that's precisely uhat we are attempt-

ing to show, which is that the transshipment i:aing approved

now without any concideration of tha broader scope, will

give the impetus to the governnent to build the AFR, which

will mean timt Duke vill not build an independent spent fuel

storage facility at che reactor site, but will usa the govern-

ment AFR as its disposal.

Now without saying uhether that's now been

ei!4 inh hv,,, c, ,

O resolved or non, I think ue cartainly havoftheiriEht/to'U gg.e
f h 6 2"~ #

make that caso, both to raake the case that h{hore will be a

.

g c.
f. ) ) 30
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mpb6 conescu '- drom D'&c doing the trancobipanac en eo"ernment

pol:. .:y , ,d ;n tur:., uns gavernaent pol;cy will in2:lua nce

whc Dr.%s 6can.

And therefore footnoto five would nei m.ka any

difi'arence hora.

Sec;ndly, if the Dourd uill lock ac liRDC 11::hibit

mnte:- 2, .mich hac bcan received in evidence, which is e.

mc.~iorandum from Mr. Snccd to a number of genticm n, including

Mr Ecetian, dated March 24rd of thic year, it saya down

in the bottom paragraph oc page 1 ~ might point out, by

the way, chia is a mercrandun of a phone ccaversation battn.ca

Duke end people et DOE. '3chody ce;.med to worry ecout vuott.er

they were talking to these afficialo or, I think the Chaira.an

referred to Mickey Mouse yeatnrday.

I just wanted to point out the procosa of getting

information by phons does not nece to be ualque to Mr. Rctcw'c

survey metnodc.

At tho bottom paragraph it raads, and I quote''

"I" - I c.ssume this must be Mr. Sncad --

"I asked Mr. Fiore if DOE would. costify,

if asked by Duke,in our transportation hearing.

He responded that they would ecstify on safety

of zaneportation and government storage plans..

ant ',-
pstd.n.4diA%

-

I gather that a request en our putnfof}a par ~hilg'
i

p *. o 9 ayd
ticular individual, as Mike Lawren(y0.n.gdce'(or Worth?"*y

.
~ $

L l I. I g'.
/s: a s >



, , , , . ,
4. J. .J 4

npb7 Encannn, .culd be canaidered. It cppeara to

me auca te;ti cay would "o 1cneficial relativeu

to .~L; . Roscr.n's (sic)~ cent:_ntiona 1 t!oough 1.

Indeed, our plans are premiced on c. voiding sig-

nificant cocts ,f spent fuel storage while ualt-

ing for govern cnt to act on their plans for

utcrage."

Ucu, rgain, ma,"h:: :ICC E;chibit nunbe:.- 2 ic not

dicpecitivo of this ctestion of the linktge tatwry:n COF.

policy and what Duke is doing, but it's certainly good

enough ovidence tt get us all the way to propoued findings

of fcct and ccnc.ucions of law.

That rings rae to the cecond question:
_

What '.c the implicaticn of what the Staff, Mr.

Tourte11otte, hts just caid and ersantially had said vey

back when we argimd whn'h- the hearing chould bcgi.1 cr nat.

I continec to be ctennod, acaced and ovarwhelred

by what the Staff pccition is, as I understand it. They are
_

going to have their enka, they cro going to crt it too, and

then they're going to serve it on ano ner d y. I do ao

understand,

n
The Staff has been told by the Bos.rd ,aaq.I @ ftAy# .z. . -

n o n. 4 a.e - ; . v ,; t a@e. ,

understand it, these two weeks are the Ega,r(ing' weeks.''g1.ia
W Ig

Make
g ( a, v

your care or go home.

The Mo ff 19 new tening us *chst thuy wann to

.

6 g

'' g
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nobe err,sc-anrine v.r . Rat. ; on 2.. : utption thab. he DOE plana

a . . , a .,. ,.,.,. m. . .s n . . . . . a
.. v.w , c u., .,. , s. u . .. . . :, e . ,a ,-..._.,u ...., w a . . , . .,, , ,

.w s m . a.. . - + :......, . ..

chair Jasp,n.ibil .c:: un%r c ,:123 lika Scinic ".:l::en ard

The Unit 2d Church ci' Christ, to produc.' avide,ca on ~ Sle-

vnnt is"1 uhen nchedy cl m ir producing it,. 50 vit: They'ra

.A. : . g. .: ,.,. . . . ' , . q1 ,., .. u .y %, , C .~. sOr., e. r p. ., - ., y. g , .. + ...''T '.%."'' ..o.
.g .. u .-; . .

''

e.. w....._ .

. 3L. .,,. ,,- w. . .,.,,,,,.w o . %..o. .% . , n _.,. * , .

w n . t. u. . . . . . .
. , . , ? . .1. . . . ,- ...a ....~.s,.. . o c'.,

..- .. m c. . . .

dc:n here : gain to h m :he hearing in uhich tha ler.ff ma%c.;

t-he ca:se tc fina: ly cover its..if. That is, % ' tant: to cover

iracif on :he acounctien thac it'a right and tha sc:pe is

narrow by not proJucing cnft':ing thace. two wecia.

It also wante te cover itcal_ on 21. > pot;iL;.lity

tia:. iu'a wrong, and puu on a whole cther casa .:e:r.a c cher

tinc in the futura. And it unnts to ncu have the opportunity

to cross-enamine the witnoscos on incucc it 'aolisvcs are

4 . . a. .. . . , ,, , . . . . 4 ., . .,....~-....,..w --

. . .. ., . . 1, ., , e4. ,j. . u. . .. . . . . . . w -.a. u.~. . ..

of producing evidence or subpoenaing witacasec c a'.arass

that issue.
.

I mean, i know caat there's a ar+2.in la'citude

to trial councti in a case la that you can tr1 a cace on

soJeral different the.ories, but it .scens to me the Staff hac

.g d
found the limit of the doctrina and that thay anculd teih'eldA,

c. , ,s .yi g n }pp n-a v%%Fcr
- -h.fvihg \ peen' putto the principio that when thic weekc and

4 . t w o '. gy. a, ,s -
a

on notico from Day One by this Bocrd, the'4: t.rc through. If

that cace uon''t ' stand scrutiny, and if they had an obligation
~ ~

.

L. 1/ -I /hi
..

- 1 -) isi
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mpb9 te do corr.,thm the board should, t.tcr i<. has the clar ance

af ter the liinne sota decician accer c:ur., it rht,ald ni2 ply

deny the c.;91icaticn ca the ground than thert u.L2 not an

ac.acuata record devc1cped hoccuso of thr failure of the Staff

o r c;1 whacener Other groentic it night raka thnt rul:.ag.

?.nd tre should no e be br ch in Charlo t':2 fM 1cto

Septeichs.c or ecmothing to rearejua c.ll of th ce c rca.

The eccpe iceue was renolv2d an the h ginning at

the Staff's request so that we would know .that ra were qupposed

to be address:.ng. T. think tna itpplicant hna rosconded to

that.

I /<- allowed, in of fect, a lob of dircet c::anina-,

tion to take place orally in c 5cr to fill the record up

with what tha 3.pplicant wanted to present on that peint. Aid

I aseuma the Applicant is satisfied ' hat it'n m200 it: cace.c

Ha did not press the two wocks advanca notice

on tha etridance. Wa iiculd hava provided the St.2ff with the

same courte"3y. I gather their positico is now : hay're coin-

to crocs their fingers and go for another huring. I

.:fon't think that should be parmitted.

I just wantad to be clear that our position is

when you end the hearings this week, rciless soms witness

that should have been cross-examined didn't get recebed, tha

- hearings 4:e over.

Ob rDMfg .

| -

CHAIR 14AN MIIJ.2R: Well, let the Ecard be cigayy
-- ,*u w,g,

.

a f'

| J

..



2140

mpbl0 and then we'll hear frc. the scaf f on tr.at .

20u bolfsva n behalf c: :1:00 and ...:p;1rantly n *

c:her Intar7:2norc that thc hearing; snauld be- alcand et t.hu

conclusion of the caking of testimony this week, that

there chould be a cuspension of judguanc un';i_ hu Board gods

guidanc0 frce. the Octar.iccion An s:22 Jachian ?f 'he impEct,

if any, of tne MinnacotL case, that th2n tha :: .;nc:.'.c be

proposed findings of fact and :.ccueu c '.' '.au pre:ented by '1o

parties, and the Board should ' trita an initial dacisi.ou.

Is that it?

MR. ROISMAN: E::capt that I ',iculd not objact tc

the Board directing u nou to cubmit our propared findings of

fact and conclusions of law, and to the extant th.t thoco

proposed findings of fact and conclusicna of Icw can 50

resolved without awaiting the Minnesote deciaien, tho Soard.

would go ahead and dacide as ;;uch of the cass as '.t : anted.

You understand, I have rnde -- and it'c new 'oc':

-- the Douglas Point argument that I think it vocid havn Leon

heuter not to have held this two weeks of heari .gs. But

they've happenc<1. And I think the ne :t logical ening to de
is get us to give you what we think this record de::enetrates,

and to identify where we think you shouldn't decide, if :.nj

of us do, based on waiting on the Minnesota case.

CHAIREVI MILLER: Well, your position in that
g , ,. ? %,, h.,. ..

it's only the Minnesota case and its implicapparTne.t would..

s.
*

-,

,I }.) 1

_
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mpbll
re. main undacidcci.

MR. ROIS;BN- h. 3 , that'c right, pointinc; ou;

that my initial position tras that the Board shouldn5t have

allosed the nauring to tska place at all, not on?y becausa of

Minnerota but bu:atsa, al.co, of the cbsence of a Staff :rcacnt
tion.

The 2 card votad ac, we will go ahesd. And I

understood the Eocrl to acy that we uere put on c.otice that

if we ':nnted co make a cace hare on cny point that ',ie th:ught
was relava.-t,

this van the two weeks to do it.
CIIAIPJCd !! ILLER: Well, that was the Board's

contention.

MR. ROIGITdi: Okay.

And I hava operated on that assungtion. That's

why I said I didn't think I'd have a lot of cross-m:ninstion
for the Staff, because, as I understand it, all va'ra goi.ag
to do is get up and tell oncentially what we think ue rele-
vant inquiries ha're not yet been :ade by the Scaff.

And that

will form an important basis of the proposed findings that
we would submit to the Board.

CIIAIRMAN MILLER: I.at m ask Mr. McGarry, befora
ws hear from Staff on that.

4

h +,

What is your client'a position on the finclityih*
e

.

Or lack Of finality at thO .v
\, yConcluSicn of taking o CVidCnOa
^

this wcok.
v u

> -

e

; '\ J {b4'i n
.

J
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,
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.- 2

I'a aura botn o.2 un viill ''ava un .b:..:achme_at A

tc cur proposed fir.dnga .inich .'ill :a a brief c.' tm

': inn:Gcti' vcraun Nr.C cas..

C."m'.'."'.'a"m' ".IL'w"a' - v' ~< .y .e. . .

,c.,. , g a. .. = 4: , pg,.n t.-- .-c'. -- ; . ,,.1.a...... ryc . ; s.. .s. . .c .s .e . .V.,.* 4. .e. 3. r
*

- .. .
.

you uich to be heard on ih. You :=.y foci you've prazented

"Our positicn. TO'rc not urgin~ you one kT.'f or th othT ., e

ME. TOURTEILGTTI: dall, I regrec that M::. Ecistaan

doesn't like to cc:ne back to Charlotte, but .ha 3ia,r ' 3: fact

is that the way I understood tha Scard to rule w a that chara

was not a clear ruling that the c ope of the hearing was to

ha ccr..unsurate with Mr. Roi.: nan's thoc.ry or une F:aff ' a

thury,.::ut that the Ecard waa simply going to condudt~'ita

hearings and was going to liaton to both storico sad would

nake scme decision about all of that after the'* nad 1.3ard
,

what had been presanbod.

9F fin rv r w - - FY?.?n?M 91e ,< n
-

And it scens to me, prf ecting on;IBiWhasispq g{
1b

i i -

that so infornaticn ecmas up, it dcann't rectly nake any

. ,

0|.) s .-; 6- i
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x;h12 diiferen _: wh.-ther you con 3ider the GIC ccno er ..00 staff

tesui:tc,ny cas e.. * e Wpl 3 f Le t. 1.2 that U; t r. . a right tc

cell N0;nctal uitnssces if t/c w;r_t, *n2 ch;.t d7. ring the.

cour30 of thase hearing; it's hocc:ne quite appi. rent the t

ccettony which we w t felt all nieng was ".c' n11y r.conpetant,

it hiu becema appt:r?.nt that there i:2 ; cuscibilib7 that thet

may bc adnitter2 int: cviducc. 3.nd uno only t!:1ag that we

would hava to de wou.i.6 be to call rc-huctc:1 vltrccrec.

Now there.: la no vsy cn Wedr.ndny at encn that we

can call rebuttal Witne-Isas for Mr. Ro OT frcu donc 15

utilitica and get them he.re in the nar: day nuc^ a ' alf or

tuo dayc.

7tnd To hAve the right to present our cacc. in

e at fcchion. But wa don't have to have 15 people sitting

around waiting for this proccef.ing to ec:ce up .fith a moment

in ti:ce when parhaps they can get on. If ve had all 15

people, there is no likelihoed that we could finish tS m.

cvon if we had them for two full days.

I'm a little bit : razed nr/self at Mr. Roisn:an.

He neve.r ceases to amste me --

MR. ROIBG N: Thank you.

MR. TOURTELI.OTTE : -- and cne of the reascns hc
,, - ". c. ,, i t ! i

doesn'tceasetoamazemeIishbecausein'onetonantfhebasLia . \

N / e, h ., w'i U Vd b 4 U Oi
the directness and fortitude to etana up and tell the Board

,

that he dcesn't really think that -- He a like to say that8

Ej 4 } u ,s6-

yJ
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mpbl4 'you navo durindiction if ye" cAcide ty t*?.y, but if n- decid ,

:. air ;tny, I'd like to cay .,mt. don't.' tm in :he final

analycia he cays that perh.ps the Minnesatz car, ts.W : a

juricdiction nifcy fr:m ycu un;;il the Crcrticaion deciba uhat

it:n going te de.

. tid h a av t: net hini of ec 2rtge. Ic:6 then he

cura: rir;ht arcund an ' rer.lly di.:terts tha proccf.tirai

picture to accur.nlich corse pu pe.es that caly una be

char:teterized ca 2 rhetorical p'rposo. And it docun ' t ra:ar.:.y..

serva thcce proceedings, and deern't recily =rve ais

intercet in the long run.

CUAIR'D.? MILLER: T'c 2 tecti;rony you allud.ed to

w2a prefiled testie ny which wea within the knc*.' ledge of the

staff se well ac the taking of depositions, wac it not, with

rafarenco to the NRDC'u panel?

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Thic 13 true.

But, of course, ue -Iore a2 a very arrcng :envic -

tion that the testimony would never get into the r+ cord in the

first place.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well, hou does that aff ct

the difference batveen the rohuttal testiraony and te.stimony

that the parties had the right to expect the Staffsto coma
ij, .

p r/v4&r 3' / -
,

' *

forward with at this evidentiar'j,,he'aring? 'Jhat 's uhv. we.'ve , _ i >: ,|-

LJ !u [1 Lj 1,j W

raised the question.

Calling something rebuttal doesn't rake it

.

em
( l

4\ . .
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mpbl5 rebut':a1 . .. ee s sarily . 7: wa're curious a; :: why thr Staff

chooses to call rebuttai, c.nd than claim tha right t0 kr.cp

the record open, then aa a mattc: of fact the tec.:incny it-

s 31 ' in its icrm was app:.i.cntly prefiled ud you appsrently

tor.k come depositienc.

Us 'm/r~ . ' t read yor. d2pcaitiona, br. .: vc kncu

%e.y hava bcon filod.

Ett it sculd appear to ':e: that the Otaff had

plenty of infornacien as to whc.t was propcacd to be t:ctifici

by this panal, and th.t such witnazeca as thc.?ta n night

wish to put on in opposition the-; ate would not be conominate5

rebuttal witnes13e3 in that Genee..

MR. TOUP.TELLOi'22 : We ll , - can put the vitacan

en to rebut their casa. We a.::auinad that they would be

rebuttal witneaaes.

CHAIP2 M MILL 2R: 'riell, what has the Staff put on

as their case in chief in its nor:ral ccurce? Tha:'s why you

ack for the right to go lasa usually, don't you?

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, we had no reason to

believe that this testimony is going to be acceptod in part--

CHAIPEN MILL 2R: Well, you coan you'd gamble on

whether or not it wu admissible;$i:21 ,det32fr.ine 'wh'efiher';or'notl []
I t,gn - s s

,

to call witnesses? Is that urN \you're telling this Board?

MR. TOURT2LLCT*E: I'm telling you that Decause

of the way this hearing hu developed, ice are now considaring
-

c, t s< \u.oo
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mpha calling adiitional witnesses.

CliAIR!4AN MILLI'R: Well, all right.

We'll take our lunch recess and convene it 1:15,

1:?O, nn hcur and fifteen minutas, apprcxit?.atel1

(17hereupon, at 12:05 p.m., the hearing in the

above-entitled' tratter was recessed, to reconvene at

1:20 p.m. , titis same day. )

.
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WR3/wb2 "''urrent ati l;. t7 p l ..ns " , Which utill& nra you

talhir' about'

. . . .

A In Wnting 2. tat 2 Oni'0 C''O I W25 . pO 2 in s' iL di

3Cn .:ric Sence .

O You r.ae.a util.a.% ;ene.cally ?

7. ' * a s .,:.

a_ n. '. . _, .r
,

. . .s. . . r. n ,_. _4. n m- . .m . e , 3 _. .-.r. . . 3 2 < 6 .c. - -< e..w..p.~ ,. - i .,,.-

<-
, .-

. . .
-

...

, . , .i. s .". n . . .''. .i. c. . i + c d . " " ", ' h. c.".1 .i e "b..'.", .'. .' ", . ?, " . g.h. W~ . . ^..- 4C
.- .. .

. c ,,7.

u. -y.>..,.-. n ,c..,... a.. . %..,... 1., .t 4-

+ a c . . , _ <- , - . ,-. ,-u..,.....s..-.u.. . . . .u - t.---.

tions to Congrcs cnd the .bsrican ?ccple. I'n thi: Sing, as

a particular e:cample, cf Figure i to NPIC Enhibit 1.?-C,

O And cy when is it nighlightad specifically?

W211, by the Departmen. of Energ'' : docurien cen

like CCZ/DT-0075 which .:arries no cutnor, no I can't really

s av. c, e .renc r.ha.- .

.
..

C Sc it cculd or could not bc come of chece gentic-

men that you named this morning that you talhad to?

A Yes. I thinh t' orth 3 ate"lan has told . e that he

has certainly mada that -;ase .

O Sc it coulo be other:3 as well, other thsn thoca

three?

A Yes.

-whohighlightthatk)i:',Q9 s1
+s,.

I ~4 /\ /'- , ,
s4 - - 6a ,w1> .*i4 33 g.4,

,u . .wg

. i-- .
{.

'

l. !
t e
1 s.., 6 i i+ =.
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wb3 O W r.0::t ser.Mr ce : "If E u't :.li ty 6= ils OGE

tnat expancicn of on-site s:crage iu inf ee.:: .bic b u'. c.ha u
.

trc.uschipmen t c 2 fuel f rera one t.ti3 i.*, to snethtr ic e. p: ofe cr::ci
_

plan then OOTi ccntanc1.t th s c. UP. need ic justificC becau~::

cn-s2.te exp .;ncion is ircpos s :.cJ e . "

Again I neeri to c3k jou about tne u;rd ":.tility."

Is that again a 'joneric use of tu tarn?

A Yan

O And '.chen a tit].li t/ tells 002-- iihe. fou t1se the

tar: "DCE' ate you thin ng of 8nynae eps cifically?-

A Again, in a cenaral sense, in te ms of the

organi:ntion.

O So it e- ' ~ be--

A --the organization cr to a subcontractor Ec.'.

preparation of studies for tha benefit of the Dapcrt:En h of

Energy.

O Sc it could be these pecple that you n: a+f earlier

code.y, cs well as others?

A Yes, that's true.
,

O I'd lika to ask /ou: Do you know of 'four o en

personal knowladge that in cbsclutely overy case, as yca
.

dearri h ' , ' 'e i e - -- a- - u- " T -i read , that this is the

way DOE will react?

@ A Do I kno*r' that of!!T/ OWn M, n ,wddhtd ih [s m:hp,Ib! -47 |

t s ,. -
.

r'' -

N .4 = ).'4,. r > .- ,-u 4 -

|L m ._. A y~ s
I~t, I"

Q .fes. .

;n* \
(3 \ J \lfA -L

~
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wb4 Hould you like me to repeuz it?

A Ye s ,,

O Do you kncw, itith respect to than centenca te -/ arc

just talkingabout, do you know of ycur cun oorsonal knowledg.i

that in absolutely evary case, as ycu describe 1.1 chi s sen-

tence, that this is the way DOE will react?

a With reasonable probabili v, yes.

O Uhat do you base this knowledge on. ; hen?

A The very fervant discussion and presen cation thau

Wcrth datoman ande tort,I in our long meeting with him, as ' . e l l.

no the utilitation of utility infortation dat wae transmicted

to the Stoller Corocratien that surfaced in the ?cbruary 197)

Depart; tent of Energy documeat, and, finally. re-analyzed in

b:e March 30th Department of Energy analysis.

Q I ask you, does this gentleman, North 3ateman,

form policy in absolutely svery case for DOE; or dcas he advice

DOS ca policy?

A Iie executes tne mandates given to hia, or the

dire ctive-s , the ordere given to him by the a6nin'.stra cicn.

O Ila carries out DOE policy?

A In the sense of getting enablina AFR legislation,

yes.

Q So he doesn't form DOE policy?

A Mell, if you're talking about DOE policy in regard

to how informatica protrided by utilit.ies will be utilis:ed in
*

+a,. n~.

| { f I |E ? ? 1; -

~ v a ~an y!00|U]Q|:'| f |
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vi.5 seuring c'R, o r u. ther er nct */on',.. talci.1g Kr a t . tha

policy of trying for en AFE in the 'ecinning in 11 ~/ 7 , it'sc

., diffart:: cace. Ha certainly 60.23, I th i n.'<, , hc7.a Evay

Ovo: how infarr.2 tion thm. car..cr f ro.n utili tis is utilized

in the fcderal puct ' e r n rclie..] A?E.
'

e

G :M he does adv _se 02 policy?

: '; 2 s .

G --in sete cecacity ?

A Yas_

C --to c%srs in 005 Uho mtike d e cici c r.z .'

J- 'hll, be's the prine decision make; in tr.is.

matter of getting the AFF. legisittien through.

O Mr. Rotow, czin thi s gentleman, SL . Worth Satealan,

write down a policy for DOE, sign his ncro to it, anc. have it

go into effect?
.

A Again, d.is depcndo en '.hich policy, .Ia you

yourselves have indicated,. there are various levels. ion't.

think Mr. tierth Bateman can write ciown a policy that says,

We're tnrcwing AFRs out the windcw. As a practice.1 : tatter

he could; iie could go testify before Congress and effectively

depth charge the APR push.

But if you'ra talking about his organizationci

respcasibilities, I don't think he has that. That's not uithir

his responsibilities. But here we 're getting ua'. f ren serre-
,

4

thing that, to n.y 1:::nediatet knowle'dge , is ' something' that .j
'
'

,

G v ,h ;g k ) d h U d b' NIi;
6 "

,s
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wbG Dr. Cochran I belie'ra 13 batter qualific.d to talk about.
'

O Mill you e:r.,1 cia how u 2 ' re get ' ing a'.my frem ic urt

."cediate :novicdge?

A Yes, D: , Cochran has tror%ec mora 0.!cs21._i vi&. the

organisational changen, many organi".tional char.gis . hat have.

occurrad witnin the C3part cent of Easrrry cinco . ci inesptior

'. 030 ;ad I'm not sure i.' you're trying bo get at the c rgani zatier.al

flow charts or the of f 2cti'ic re.npensibility i". ;olicy raakinc

tht people have.,

O New I'm 1ddressing n g m.ctions haai:Elly to the

sentonce cn page 4:

'If a utility ella DOE thc t e:tpancion. . . . "

You indicated to me ear. lier thsc 00h in this

conte):t could ba others than those sicu named earlier this

morning in response to questions that you were asked, anc

those people wora Mr. Fiore, Mr. Datera&n and ona otocr,e

Mr. Lawrenca, I believe.

A Yes, they certainly could be.

O So when you respond to my question, then, you

indicate that others raay af feet this COE policy. Others in

DOE; is that not an implication from the answer?

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. ~hairnan,. I'm concerned that the

witnesa has testified that tnore is policy at different lovels,

and I'm concarned that the questions new, by not distinguishing
mnn n Mbetwoon thera, may create soma confugipn in the[knf cord., I

@{ %g /du e up R hu]W t=L3
'

\yi .>t. , y>.
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wb7 think what the witness testified to is ths.t there ..;e broac

pclicies that are set al.ove Mr . Batemar.; and there are

policies associated with impleranting those bread peli ciec

which are set at Mr. Eatenan's level.

If the guet,tions could just indiente th; level of

Policy it might be possible to T.d.a sure wo dor.'t bevri a lc t

e ~ redirect examination to try 10 clarify this matt;r,

CEAIFE0! MILLER: Yes, it . night a battsr,tc hcve

lhe record, for you te indicate which of the two levels of

policy making ycu refer no, Mr. F.e tchen ,

BY MR. ZE'ICEEN :

O Wall, Mr Rotow, let me ask you trat q estion:

If a utili'y tells l'CE that-- My tmder candinc ofc

DOE is the Oepartment of Energy, the dDepartT.ent of inergy

in its brcadest context. Is that uhat this means?
.

A (viitness Ectow) I think, Mr. Ka tc hc.n , it woulc be

better to read that statement in its proper context :s it

occurs on page 4, which is in the discussien of the federal

push for an A3'R, for AF2 legislation. And in ny mind--

O Excuse me; there is that, the federal push for

legislation?

That's how the paragraph begins, the openinga

sentence of that caracraoh.~ - ~

,wi , , ,4

Q Okay, e, I <, t t
>>ai ,

.

i. U'i,' i '*

d' /dN ti LJ (2 ff' b
A Sc that's the context in which that sant.ince occurs.

.

c, s 2 ilo,.

is
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wb8 If you're aching me--

0 That's enougi.

D. All right.

Q Ok cy let'c go cn.

Let me just undarctand your answer :o my question.

And I cpclogica for repeating ic a little bit..

So it's of your own perscnal P.nowledge that

absolately in c'. ry case, v.i th reasonable 9::cbabiltry, tha:

thic centence describea what. you meant by that first sentent:e

up there. in the conto:st of the pcragraph?

A You're asking me if uith rcasonable probability,

this sentence describes what the firct sentence meaut?

Q Wcil, le t me withdraw ths question.

Let me direct your attention to page 5. The ust-

te.nce roads:

" Duke has deliberately ceugnt to conceal

the fact that it has a cascada plan DOS anc Congrecc

and to use the relatively limitad relief provid.ed

by the proposed Oconee/McGuirc transchipnent to

justify the need for an APR."

How are yct using the term " DOE" in th&t sentenca?

A There it is in the acre generic sence.

Q Okay.
t .

,
-

-

g Do you know of any p thplb g @atiypu[1(jj-a

could point to where DPC -- Duke Poucr Company; I'm eorry --

M7c''
.
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v59 , h as s tated th = ~ *b oy are s eaki ng to j us ci fy the need for AF3?

A I can's cite any document whe re they say they are

seeking co justify the need for an AFF.

Q The ne::t sentence 13,

' DOE has accepted those reprecantations

and uses tha Oconec/McGuire .tuain as farther

evidenco of the need for an AFR."

How are you using "CC:'" in that sentence?

A I'm speaking in particulcr of the Don-ET-0075

document which was apparenuly the forebearer of the Departrent

of Energ' fact sheet nat occ"rs es Figure 1 to MRDC Ezhibit

13-C, in which the Oconee-1, 2 and ,3 reactors figure proninent-

ly, being at the top of the list, and c' wo other entries in the

list, McGuire-1 and McGuire-2 are Duke Power Company reactara.

O Let me try to atsk the question again, You'va

baen fairly responsive to ny others.

Does that maan that, as we discussed a few ninutes

ago, DOE, as here used in this sense, is being ased in a broad

generic senso, based or your reference to this particular

document?

A I'm not sure I understand,

O Well the sentence says, " DOE has accepted these
Ai.representations." Aro you talking about the:agencyy the

. iis u-

l~I(3ddgsja aa.t
,

kg 'gf sj

f (N,i as a@;t$a\ t
s

Department of Energy i;tha ,

agency, has acceptedW
these reprosente icns?4

1(+
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Sort?

A IIO ; I didn't Say P..E.t ut alL Thet * 723 a lot of

L. ,, . n 3 a . . - n et.-
-

c. , .a6. ...t.
..

. w.
.

C Uhen?

A .In particnar, I'm S1 inking of a :.'erting thct 'a.w

held in Germantown, ciary.).cne en r c,al: a cey. , .

;1 ne w wr..
. .a .

. .

Ji::t Fiort- and it was in respcasa to an of fer ol' the Occarr.ont

cf Energy r;o let us go ow_ their d..ta e.nd their -- they sa..d

at the tice chey were going to let us go cvor their comcuter V' - '

programs as wall, which .esulted ip Itbe production cf he

particular stt-dy by this dau'.;hter co.goration whica ina th

. y

h d, [ d

%i *
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.~...L U. .; chat -hay anu S i.O l i , .c c ace.t &a ' !.c m. r . w, :iuationa ;f-

the 'd'J.ilicidb ri t-ho ut .iny critical tvalud. - ton. Oct they dia

W.M O t'le} !Gre told.

q r- s .

A . i ta ,' O L; .4. s. ; .g(.. . .i.i
. c o.1.L.g,- .

L. ,- , . . . .. ei- , L.,. ,..c; y w
. ,,...s'. usv3 t. vw. .

. ,i . . t .. ,2 ; 4,. . .f ,.., ,. ,, . . , e 3 a . . g .: g,. o, . ._.; ;
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c_ . . . . ;s...,........g..,,3s. u. ,. . , ,n
.

.

...2...v w .s. .. .

.~' Th0y Caid it in chG Cont 0.MC 0:' '50. T.*002O d!Oll?C'S

TOprGrantChiOnG and 'iC CCC.Nt thO Ciliti30 T:p : Jnts.tiCDS.

And nwcereus lin.es Curing . /.u' --

3 That*S nCt . ;h0 {70C !iO n . Did thcy 2 2 '' chG pil? Q .2 0

"''? th o u t. any critica.'. .vala:: icn?". .

A I don't recall exactly what p.m r a :nev used ,
-

but that '-ins the conse of 12.

C Eut you just said tl et ct .:.i n u c a, no .

A That wcs the amlue of h.

O That was yotr conclusica of hhat th.f said?

A No, it rasa't_my conclusien, ' ' ra calling you I

.

ca:i' t quote t''em dir atly, it was cver four mo1ths ago

'.ut chat's a paraph:ce s<3.- And they tola ne -dw- directly,c

they didn' t doublechac.: the datz. or anythinct, tiey just

accepted it, and this was antircl/ in the condu.:t af hel,.

look, we've got a job to do, we have to ga t MT< un'por .. A ~.c

"I've get a job to do," is a. direct. que ce from JIim Fitro.
d b ; 't j ij d \ / LIUU Did d \}il'dd;a

Q Khat was the last, I'm uorry.
.

P* q "' ' (h

h} ) O i.'-
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,. A Tha " i. ' v<< gn t
/2 qo u. -

r. -'cb to 60." ir c' ':irect ;2ces troa

Ji.m 'icra, 1. a t ' r. act a pararl use.

O Nhc is tant direct quote , -11 6 x. ' . .; x. d th a

dir;ct q"ci.. 2npner??

A 20, i et Jn't.. i mo'::2 it down a" the nire.

O Tha'. ' .; Wa t you r ac 1 chcagh nr .: 9.i p u . di. m .

q ctc?

A @ ce.?

Q Ycu recall that as a dir':ac quote?

> Na13 I roi;aricar it b::caut :.t taas, ct :1:'.n r

surpriza mc waan :lts Mpartrent ofi EnarTf peop12 ars 'c h a t

bl .:n t , that's '3hy I rc.ccliec t Lc meccing with x. . ante:r nn

.fo well, he was quite blu.nt.

O Wen wac i.hia Ow: sting that you jun k eM9eribed

in Germentown?

A With Mr. Fiorc?

Q Yes.

A That tould have been slightly befora ?!crch 25.

O And do you re_uember the day?

A Nc, I don't.

O Did you tak any notes at that meeting?

A Yes, I did.

O Are those notec still availabla?

A No, I haven't the faintest idea of what haupered

2 E.. t ws to them. , .-
1 i

y , h.(3/ u d \;_/ d b d OJ U d d dM b

_ . 3) I
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Bloom
'e chl Q M r . R c t r'tt , the ney.h sentence reada:

.ls cas pel
~ '!10 '"Ey poin?ing te Duke'7 picn ,. d:. federal

governrnmt establ2.ahc: i prece: dent for icJaoring az'.fa

at-reacter storage.'

.iraeciy indicance. 1.n prc-Mr. Ro t:o' ?, :'o u h a'70 :

7 ices tastinony that ycu'ra not nonearing ae: o as 'an c:< pert

to tall us abonP the ra. ; at-rcector atcrage, :3 that act

correct?

A I don't recall any indicationc cc that effact

in pr9vious testimony.

O Woll, then, arc vou or not?

A I think I can make rem.e judgmom: 2 bout it,- yac.

Whathnr or not the Ecard da:meu to vicu t lau .w crpert, I

can't say.

MR. ROISMri: We'ra not offering V.' as an

expert, or hia -iudament on Phat, Mr. Chai- man.

CIIAIRMAN MIT.TT'R: Very well.

MR. KETCHEN: Mr. Chair.T.an, I thi:n that's re-

flected in the record about what hic hic proff u.- ie and

236 because of i: hat I : ould move that acntonce be 3t~'ch.

CHAIR!iAN MILI.BR: I?hich santence is that'/

MR. KETCHEIT: At the bottem of page 5,

Mr. Chairman:

"By pointing to Duke's plan, she ledcral

-

government ee'ablishes a precedent for ignoringc

r$, - (- --) ,O, r3, t@ O r r".'., p T' f, . { Pi ;
-j

4 . .,
,

'.*,.#,./. L i ! I.tg'r 1 } sp g ,y L , i.
1 - e* ,

i (-. r a b >; t...
.- g 3

.} g) j[ } g gj [ d hd h hhg'
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eb2 safe at-reactor stcry.gc. ;'

-- bo str'Ich on the .b'.Gic chrt bhiG ii'n&30 is act being

offernd to indicata judpaen::e cn what caEa at-rasater storage
.u.

MR. ROIPE:: Ner, Mr. Chairmsn, is tha ;entence

hafore it to iniicate that ne dco2 It crcly adya to the

c:: tent that there is scfc at-reactor stcrago, tha govarrsant

is ignoring it, and co forth. It is not atan.".cd to % a

statement ': hat at-reactor storago ic caic; it is intendad ta

be a staterent that auye if there in safe at-mac':cr storage,

the government is ignoring it.

I edait it may be embiguoue on that, but I dcn't

mind stipulating that it is n,t being offerad 7.a his judgment

that at-reactor storage is safe.

C3AIRM.4R MILI2R: Wich S::at stipulation ws'll
.

permit it to stand. It's not being offered or roccived by
I the Scard as the statement of an export on that auhject.
'

MR. KETCHEN: All right, cir.

SY MR. KETCHEN:

Q Mr. Rotow, I'd like to go back very quickly to
"

the sentonce on page 5 that starts out " Duke has deliberately"

and ends up uith the clause "to justify the need for an AFR."'

I'd like for you to indicate your basic for the

@ whole sentence, but particularly the part trith resocct to

justifying the need for an AFR ,ihtta :f s[the b@adiG 'foi that?. D II O C M N Phl46'. l
u WJ p uu U u ux.:uu o mL

_ -.

h
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cb3 A (Witne23 Rotev) Tac. It secaned clear to Ir.e :'.a
,

my participation in the review of dect nents cade available

to us under Hr.Roir:ns.n's discovery motien that t:.a possible

presence of a federal 3FL bora h ?avily upon tha in .arnal

decision-making in the Duku Forar Campany and in pa.rticu .:r:

that auch a federal A?P. seemed to be desired by a concidert:le

numhur of mtke personnel.

Further, I una thinking when I used ch; ph asa

"doliberataly' of the memoo which hav3 been offerod as .wi--

danca that indicated that decicion-nakers at the highant

levala -- apparen:1y him hf.ghso: levela of rceponsibility

hsra e.t Duka Power Conpany were fully aware of the need to

ho e::trencly cautious in transferring information '.- Congraca,

to the Nucioar Regulancry Commiccion, and in pirt he 002, ..ind

that at ame points e:chorted ot:ha: e.nployeen not to t ancsitt

certain tyues of information., That's ishat I mean by delibar-

ate.

santsd you .o focus on the ucrda "to justifr274 Q t

the nsed for an AFR." That's the focus of the quescicn.

I believe I asked you 2arlier if you cou d poi.nt.

to any decwnent or er (thing th t indicated that to you, and

if I recall correctly you annwsrsd no, you couldn't point
.

to any specific document.

. 55 Qf. N -,

A No, sir, I --

Msm f, pi>1 agu{,
'e

O Let me f 2.nio.n . g' . U i \ 'D . .O ' "- 6 0
A.

P p d W y, d-
' '

"U su. o -..,a
b i

,t-
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eb4 .

A Yes, s 2.r .

O Now I'm asking the qucstion: Wel]. then, what's

the basic for un" cenclusiert here that Dut-' 6 - *i sought to

justify the need for an AFR?

? Well, sir, enriier I cow.ented thte I could

r2 cull no decunent wherein Duke Pouer Conpiny e..'ploycen

said "I read scmething to dhe cffcct that"-- said or wrote --

"Let'c st.ek to justify the nea. for an Id'R "

I wasn't thinking, in writing thin eentence, of

any cuch crude or blunt statsiant of the -- of what scened to

me the clear decire of representatives and high-level employees

hers at Duke to have a fedarni ?R nado available. And it

cccced to me at the tlne I wan ' aading through the dccuments

hare frem the diocovery motion lat this desire for a feder'il

AFR and to be cble to adept the c.ranachii=ent ~ the fuel

management ctrategien that revolved arcund the peasible

presence of the federal AFR horc heavily upon :nc intent to

rastrict the flow of information, of cer nia typec of infor-

mation cutvarda frcm Duko Power Company.

So that both this daciro for an tiFR in the cen-

text of trying to restrict certain types of information flow

outward, that made me feel that that centence $. ins apprcpriate

in sunning thic up.

O Would it have been a better sentence if it had

stated thac Duko hac considered che option of an AFR?
og 4 'QC M .- s p (rf 1-

., 7 -
..-r ~. . . .- ,

G) f) ,s - - ',('
\ . ;;.3\ t J. * ^'

p t ,

s )

is
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eb3 A Mc, sir,

O If indoc5. Duke did nava a ao-calld cascade

plan or aesume the ca.scade plan if yc.u ennt to, isn't it true

that concoding the cascade plan woulu not be tha :ecy to

justify the need for on AFR? Doesn:t it take the preunure

off i:he need for an 72R if . 'u have a : ado plan?

A 11cil, no. sir, in ny judgnant, nc,

O Well, give me the basic for ysitr judgment. ''c

lib 7 c planation,

A Holl, tha judcanent is that it operates to avoid

the responsibility of managing - cd expanding at-reactor

stornge when that's poccible, and to nubstituta chart-term

mansge:nent strategf.

Q But you're advising us today of % &t your

opinion of DOE policy is, and or. what they base their judg-

ment. Wouldn't this be the type of thing that 002 would be

going the othe- voy and bacing their judement on insofar as

the need for --

A In practica, that'c not hcw it has turned out to

be.

O So in other words this sentence is supposed to

say that becauso - or assuming Duhe Pouer Ccepany has a

cascade plan that is concealed, then that's an indication

that Duke is somohow juotifying the need for an APR?

A No, sir. It seems clear to no that Duho Power

[ g ({D 7 . 9 , O ffD U Oc b S!I hk U9 v-u ;41 ; o ,.

g
- {0b d . l 'O u d D LI L U G U u dd O
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eb6 Ccmpesy knew which way tha wind was blowing and having dealt

with the Ocpar=nent of 3'terni and the NRC before, and know-

ing, if they knew which I'm sure -- I f+sl reasonably sure

they did, what type of use DO2 mahec of infornation -- As

Tony pointed ont ear' ier in his discuesien --.

'
C Wait a minute.

MR. KZ'ICFiz:i: Mr. Chairman, dcn't mnt to know

'

what Mr. Roisman pointed out. IIe 's not a witness here.

CHAIR'4AN MILTZR: That's co).cect,.

WITI!ESS 2CTOW: I'm sorry,

DY P.. IET:''TIEM:

O Go ahead.

A (Witness Rotow) I'm finished.

O Mr. Rotow, I'd like to direct you vsry quickly

to page 5, the paragraph that starts out ' Implicitly, the

cascade depends on either a perpetual chain of newly built

reactors - * and goes on.

Have you got that?

A Yes.

O Ian't it true that if the government should

decide the ultimate waste disposal problem by 1981 - 1932

that the cascade plan of Duke Power Company, if it c::ists,

might not ever go into effect?

A If the government does so by 1981 or 1982, yes,

it might be prudent.

w) 4, p)I r 3 % ,, '_ . h " II
,

I!f h!([,'
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. . . . .cae antr.on or page o ant; cae tcn o Ac ; - ;.7's tac cor.t!.aua-3

t!.en Of a contenco thct staTts en pa.q- 5, -ed . Says:

'By coint:.ng to LtCn's U..an ..."

Particularl7 I tant to calk abouc the part c' ult

s tart.s at the bottcm of page 5 shich sea -t: rit'.n

'....and entabliches a pracsc w t for

managing radicsc:ive want? by Thippint; it th o'cgh

the ccuntrysida in sene intrarcantor anclun.:
. . .Sn011 g 3CO . . . . ',

, . ,

c.nc .aere are quotes : round the werd " manager.zic. .

_ .

,

a . ,e w_ .-

O Could you explain ycur le.ning cf :he term

"precedeni" as used in this sentence?

A Yes. I don't know what "pracedent" aans in ' ' *
.

Icqu1 te-r.inc1cgy, but in using the wo_ra.in that centen,ce I,.~ :g

7
-

h
3 I f ,. \ , ' ) >

#, -- M ,

1%% -,1* g .s31
,

,
: ,

- 4
F j gmeant " precedent" in .'-he sense (

OD :ng.
s

(2)\f) d"n-at:cugd.ngsgvante W8me! n
if u * ~'
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Q 0 ay.r

A T3e're dealing uith the very int' recti're and

subjective political *:recac:: of gott..ig icgislE; ion thrcugh

Congresa tnd in scae occac, as I was taught Et Harv2rd in

r.r aane theorv. ccurse, e e#.ztance of asminal e'reatc *thich
-

Can Ser72 RS f'!1CruJ'.S for ref.Ching a CCnrenSuC ''Oiat f or
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-

important.
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nMi sced, che. .au e .1 aus of a growing 2ca.:.ra.. E' tcir cy.2

g- c .- 4.11 ,r.
.

e
.

.
w - - - .

..

:-,
% m. 9..----.v., J t.- 4 a . l2, -, v. .-.~.t..-.d.4 .g n:%me ,

.

*7I;CD '.%U ' *.'c ca't'in'J 7 c 43 c.'a'? V. ou uStd. {'.II'3 20l?' ' F .~eCef.6nt'' in,
. -

tl 0 S3ntencu i3 in the ConttMt O2 Oper.ing 2 .0 door to SC'30-5

w i., ~i nr. * 3.. s. ,d:. ,a u L ., ,, 4... g . .
s kss d u. - d.- ?.v:s

via. ROIsiA.u Objecticn. If -he c~1occ ena.lin-3 :

is goir; to recnata what the witness caia r.e's Toin'. to huv

to rsstate it c.ccurately. That has clot nothi.*c to io aith --

TIIe witness didn 't say "cpening the door." MO :albd ahont

sc15inal e/ ants. He tal:md c.hcut not j nc ci:entig tha door..

. . _.,in act going to u,3 pend upon the witnans to re lamber_su .

enactly, I tnink the croac -examiner ;tuut . acnrace the qu :a-
O ~

tion in a '.iny that rapresentc; the pricr secti;ncay. I don'c

believa t'act did.

CliAIRMA'i MILLER: Wall. it it trut ': hat the q1r2s-

tion must accurately reflect the rcccrd.

Do you hr.ve the racerc before you? Are you

.. ..
quct.uig ,. c:r. nate,nen,.,

MR. KETCHE'i: ilo .

BY MR. U ?CHEN:

Q Mr. Rotow, could you c:: plain your-- You gave me

a tschnical answer for my question. Could you d::3cribe it

in laymen's tarms, what you meant by your technical answer?

T (Witness Rotcw) I believed to be using laymen's

terms when I referred to seminal events being important in
,k|r,L '1 -,

*
I

i i / U,
6-
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1

" w:;b/::.;bi G On ne'ga uix, the riddla oi- tha paragraph that
o
u

re'nains whid bar the (2), there's ctstsmant that scyc:
o.r.

"Thic plc.n gnine respoetdility frcr-
4

th= Departrc. ant of 3nerry's focus on current
5

utility plc,ns for span: fuel ranagcuent ar
-o

evihace for AFF. need."
7

.Rgain there you ' ~s tr.ilhin? 'J.cre renerically c'; ut
S

utilinv r.le.lu, in c. entre.1 crd nct _i.nct Drk Fcwcr Ccrpane. s

9
is that corr;ct?

10
A 700, t!at's true.

11
MR. 2OISIIAN: >Ir. Chairnan, the word plan"2

t. o

appe e.rs twice in the sentence. Cruld Mr. Ketchan and the
13

witness cake ':leur whien one of those they were refarrincj tc?
14

I'm not sure that thc question c.nd the an:.arer necessarily went
15

to the raue place in the sentenca where plan app. ears.

16 -

MR. KETCHEM: Okay.
17

BY MR. KETChE!:
18

Q Let's start vith the first one, " Thia plan,"

19
what did that refer to?

0e
A (iiitness Rotou) The cascade plan at Duke.

21 i
I Q So that ic tha Duke plan.

m-
And ime ceccnd '' utility plans'| in the sentence,

23
whs.t did that ref.er to?

?A
A That means the current utility plars in the

25
generic sense, utility plans which g'eg1 '

?~\ F%. n'f fv% [vy ..F,
urrent.

) i. i g p.[ 9 , ' . ,- w p-

:f1,13 l u, ,
t w;.u o. n. J J. -g'-
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1 (,
wrh/agh2 i O So again in Cat .vntenm t' hat starts cu" "This

I

I'
4

.c l e.n , " anci goes on, uhan are _ecu indict -incj tc us? Ic this a
;

q
"

:.traphrase of rhe.t you c.a ce learned -frc;.; DOF .n -liscuccions .l'

4
,ith tham, or 'c thic your cwn cc'nclucf cn or what i.s thia's,

5
* '. ink that ' c tri c;m ccnclunisn , - le.t i': rain 3L . .

G

re sp ect 0.ii r.cy .
7

o. m p. . T. - . .. p c mi, o. 'k-. e n~ .'. t - * ' + c"'. c e -u e.e u a c r~~ ir -~-. -
>,. u - - -. m ..

3
the s tri ch en p rt , "If a utility cr- "cu rpc Wing ncir"

..,

0
c 5 g- 1:eral utilities or ,;ith respect to ruke Pcuer C .<pany?.

10
A I'm sayi.. in genarcl. I thin': this anplica to

il

varj many utilitios.

12
0 Okay.

304

And it gosa on --- uell the ;; hole sentent.- reads:

14
"If a utility has calcified an

f5 ,

inappropriat-a wasta manageanent technic;ue ac c
..

tu

result of organizational irartia, the Dspa-t'' ant , ,

1.,. 1

of Etergy is not. influenced by ths ::ciatenza
,

.3 ISw
of actione: rathe', thay vill scina and,in |

19
fac t, have seize.J. qun any enemples of trana -

20 ,

i shiprent or othar off-sita stratacr1 being '

.I21
|preferred to on-site expansien by a utility.' ;

22 4

Ohe question hara again is, 13 thia tomathing i

23
that you ara paraphrasing to us from discussions you had with ,

|24 '

DOE personnel?
!

E5 3, rn e s ". S *1 p* p %] Pi I ,fr ,
5. ,S [4

s,cs .,
..

, r t; Un , ,

4. .t.). ga v . . t ., 3_.<; r. .

y 3 -- . .
e g

> | g*4
s ...s. .. s- /\ f % -

' ,
L s., 1 -i,t , gu

w\ ') J |
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k ;1 i,
-



.

2171

1

wrb/agh2 C And did they indictte to 'fou tua' this vec tha --
_

veil, 12 na eret the 0.sture of this p?raphrase. Are you4

3 :
!o f f ering :"r/ av' 'e nt #n 4-her e , or le thio ~ "aight"
;

4 *

repor :in; of fact without e.ny quali:.'ication?
5

A I was told by Mike Lawrence s.nd Jil:- Fiore tha';
6

the existence of ophione d:esn ' t 'rfccter to es , it's what we
7

are told. It doesn' t : natter hcw they come to ~hese options
8

or how they ecme to their plans and whether they have options
9

or not.

10
Q So when DOE *tas tellin~ you this, ': hey phrasad

11 ;
it this vay in the sense that the " Depart:nent of Energy isj

12

not inf1: enced by the existence of options, rathar, they will
m 13g selza anc in f.ct, ha.ve seized upon any examplas of a

le
transshipient or other off-site etrategy being praferred to

15
on-site w:pansion by a utility." they presented that to yo.1?

16
A Well liika Lawre..ce did it. He didn ' t come and

17
say that M me in that ser.ence. They did say that they're

f8
not influenced by the eri tence of options.

19
They did say Look, you know, we have to use whan

20
we can get, what we ha're available to oush our :lan, our

21
program.

22
Q Aid whose 'hinking went into the part that says.

23
"they will seize and, in fact, have seized," is that theirs 5

24
or yours?9 25

Wall they told me theyg% t,> 4eei g uponpcxamples '9 ,1 :
A i3ci n r

o /{ 4. ' y I'd; - jie4

i I . ., - :,, :

t,i 3 i 'l l J' M*' i id 4 00 irit O)i
I+

dl
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1

w b/agb4 of cru schipc:at. A.ac ::'ey have , in fact, as 1Ou can see
.o

2roia Figura 1, uha Department of ?.'nergy Fric; Sr.can. The
3

l
t.ic reactor si' es tha : hoac tha list, the firsL is Ocanae

4
1, 2 ,' 3, 1973 lith an estarick footno:e:

,

5
"Crrently cperating u thou - 7CR,

S

plan transshipnan; te regain FOR."
7

The second one is Jan Onc2:e, 1V18 . San OnOfre
8

:.r. presently shipping to G.S. st Morris, Illi.iois..

9
O Let me asit: Yo. tentioned che figure a couple

10
of tizaac in responce to my questions, is that a chrono 1cgical

11
.. . - . .usting or utL,.ities on some aorn of a , asis at. u,en t,ry needn a.

L>
a capability starting froII. the presanc and going to che

13
future?

14
A According to when '.)CE clailas caay aeed APR

Lc
storage, yes.

16
Q Finally there's a sentence here on page six in

17
the ne:tt paragraph that says:

18
"In short, the present scope of review

19
of the Duke proposal to shi t spent fuel frca

20
Oconae to McGui a, which focuses only on tna

21
first step in the cascade plan, is being used

n
-

by DOE to justify an AFR. "

23
Now is that your conclusion, or is that your

24
paraphrasing of whr. .iOE has concluded?

25
A It ' a bo th ,

O P3) 0 / B f?p ih s % gh 7'; 'MF Fra g -

I- hiel j
-

i ;;

! l
(% < > t > U K A d u b u..- i 0. r d'i.i',

' ;' il a sj. '<-

s. - ,
"

ILt, v . . o

L1. \ .$
1/,

r
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1

<;rb 'agb a nad in this conce::t .: shculd c - th: t - nwr vou
9

. u- . . .d, ,. . . 7 1 y. . ..i..,.,..,v.. . . . .
, . , . :r.. .

3. 1. . . (,,,>x., . t
.. . . . . ...w- .. .e v .. . .a i

'
':t ,-

.
,. .. .e. 9 e . 7, e u., 4. 7 .i 4 . . , . .m, t.,.,

-
3- - :

- .c. q o . 14_ 2 . ; . . .,. . . _ .
. .. c,. .. (t |

s . . , ... . v% ,y ;.; . , . .. . . , . - ...

i rA |
->

>

.. a .i. A C Y.2' C .".,' u . ~ 'va . ' i. . ". l .'' '" ' ' . e- h "s. .'c_ ~^
. .

O
. .. ~. e. . ."" =...a. , .e. ~ ._2 - c*- - -

c-
a

t h:.n r., 3 ctricI;en there. I should h:m said .ar : nc iniu!.cl j
,

6 i
.

! do.ciaior. to tranech' Frce Duke .c IIcGui"o ' ;a-' se " - "o !
I

s I
s w.. . v,a n ms ... a .u. .. t...-

: .. ,, . . , .- .mn. -, <. : ,.g. g aw..c. ,, a31,.,,..a...~ a. - . _ . . . ,

{. .,M

shipment or traneshipment was . mad'.o .n Juna, 7.375.

9
.530 Yes, I think it is 'r.eing usad by 002 20 justify

1 <%#
,

m. 3JR, again. uith Oconee 1, 2, 3. If on--gain; rurac! --1

t
'

e. s. jl
1. er 12 rerack with poi:<cr. racks - are to be done at the Ocori '
.t

.o |
< .

i . 4. . .:, v. i # .~. .' ". ." e ' .4 a7 .m. ~.. .#. u C 3 S. ,, .". a g e .N. i l .# ". "_. .. 9_ i.-^'. bey' --

.c
"

|,-

. c, ;^

l bui at Oconee, imere would be no need for traa.-hipment

14
nnd there would be no need for a federal .UR.

<=
"'

O Hcw about would you make the same a tc tement tlit5-

1 "~
respace to stainle s .stael rac3c?

17
A ITnat do you mean? If there were enough of thc.m

18
there, sure, at Oconee.

m'"
.n.a . .w-r..w, n , . e . .vir . va a 4 ,u.., n , ..,.a,w, 2,r ,- m 1 r . .,a u. ,n....m. . .. . . i. .

~~09

record to reflect that Dr. Cochran is c57ising the witness

A.'s ,a

on his answor.

9e
~

WITNESS ROTOU: He didn'b say a thing. He was

23 leaning over to see t. hat I was reading.

24
WITNESS COCHRAN: iie have a sign on the table

3 which sayo slow down and every now and then I reach over and

{ \ * {r
e,,

N

: $ ~g r [, h, , f !i| >< > s. . -at..i . ..
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U.1.. -*. .- +. ,* n.r 2 1 3. . . - , . I. e. 4 a a . ,c.,. . . , ' , .. i 5 , e. .. . ,, , ,.

n is c3 ,
- . .s ,.. .y .: t .- -- ...s .

6

of the vii.a w u s v C. 'm<Jard to 't . .g e : . .er.' in
7

I*% '

j 6 e . {e.'. 9 f { .- .,.a3' ;. g,4.' =

;-% .e ~.J+ .. / % g i. g } ,.. "'", i, et - I ,*e S. .

,.4-( e

~

..}L}1 .t
s -. ; - .a .* .

O
~. s. l .. .'-le w., .,-d g2 W. ., r h. _ . p.., . 9 * ~, w.....e ..'.4.n..'. . ,,

' :''y.. . -
.

, .6

9
, . . . .

4
. w ._- _ . t. g.

. ..? .. .. . .s. a . g ,.c,.w. <a u. ., e g s. . ..a- . ,,u-, .10. ... g,,,.,.p.... 9. , _ . . , . s. : .

. . . . _ ... .. f,

10
. a. n o r ve. o, c. .- .y. . . ty .b. 3 * 0 L. ~ . .=. h a. r , .'.e... .- .~ ^ " ' >.4... "y ., . " . . ' .-.

. . - . . ....

11
': ccieun them I don . M aci..

12
- p. t, . . .- . , - . %. ! . ' . f,i..*.-.l<, i

. .. .. .J c :,.. , . e.. ' 4..'4.... . - s.,. 4. _.-. . . - f s

13
yNng, he's 23 fears cid, ,n . -; r rf J ..e .0 m.: a .19 , c , c r. '1

14
as clear a'- -'cuc Glu. US h i.S - hard .:....e " lo r M 7 2'.cn , N

.c
1.ar

.k.e. i a *.) ,,. +.- d ~. .K. .n.t o. .ii r e ''*. .#..q f,' .'.'.#..C. ".#.''.'d.F.~.'.0"- 'L".' , ' . " . '. ' , ' " c'.'_"*
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3A MADELON MR. Kr.:TCIIEN: Well, Mr. Chair:ran, m won ' t have
fltic WRB

*, mpbl any prchlen with that.
J.us 2F

MR. ROISMMi: They'rc cngaging --

CHAIMAN MI.LI.2R: It's just verv hard for the

Examiner when thin hnppens to know what'a going on.

MR ROIS:0.N : Well, cher, put t watc.har up therc.

M R . : 3 0 01:20: Dr. Cochran has a:cplai:;ec ic.

We accept that azpl.ur. tion, and wa think it's buing helpful

to the Examiner ca have him do 'chwc , becacco Mr. Retow doos

go fast.

MR. BTUM: The recort will chov that.

3'l MR. ZETCHEN:

0 Mr. Rotow, juct a mocont ago you indicatad thac

-- you indicated poison reraci:ing anc chat t:crt of cactt::

Storago or something callad onsite storage, m yba.

Aro you testifying that it's NRI;C8 a gositicn that

spant fuol shculd be stored at the eitc?

Fdl . ROISMAN: Objection.

CEAIPEAN MI7322: Wha''s the basis?c

MR. ROISMAN: NRDC's potition is articulated in

documents. Mr. Roto' is not being put on the uitnesa stand

for the purpose of testifying what KROC's position is.

I think that'O one of the prerogatives that's

left to me. And I believe I have atated MRDC's positian,

and I did it in an oral argument 1,es t';an three icurs aco,
3 ,.g f

q 'i s I 's! v,'
ql ). 4 374|-i?;(% r''* 7 a mf

h; .1 } { j i c
1 i Ni U, i ~ 4 j{/

-
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mpb2 CHA.:P)TJ AILLIR: Wil , I t.c b2 that is true as

ic/ an NRDC'c positicn 10 concerned, yc2.

~

There are 30.w doct:r.cnto tt.at are att3clur.cnta

and uc'rc not c0 sure whether F.he wf tucc my or :Tay not os

indicating NRDC's pccicion; but us': a r.ct a : that point.

MR. KETC-n'a : I'm sc ay, Mr. Chairmin, I cpcicFim,

but I did not get the ruling.

CPAIRMPl! .1 ILLER: Wall, .re simply re10.1 that che

witness dcas not pi.'.rport, no far ac vn kncu, to bc testifying

to .C.CC'3 poSitiCn.

If you can show u --

MR. KETCHEU: All right., sir.

SY MR. ICTCHEM:

O Earlier en in this proceeding, I believe you did

testify that you ticre opp 0ced, you, Mr, Rotow, were opposed

to AFRs c:: cept for the storage of inported foreign feel, it

that correct?

h (Witness Rotew) I don't believe -- I think I

testified in the deposition; maybe I've said that in the

deposition.

Q You said it yectorday.

A Ch, I did?

O Tea.

A Okay.

O Is that your ">osition?
m .

g1 . [ j

q3 py) J u U)df VWhdd M M_



2177

mpb3 A Yen.

Q And wasn't the sense of chat states:ent that -- or

will you tell ua uhether you uupport de policy of non-

prolife;:atica of nuclu ir weapcac7

MR. ROISMAU: Objection.

What ic the po.'. icy of tc.ig .cliferation of nuclour

vecpons? And two, what is its relew a:a to this proomeding

at this point 7

CEIRfDli NILLER: Tha relevanco is conoching for

fin?.1 rgment.

What is the relevancy?

MR. KETCHEU: Mr. Chair.un; yesterday I believs

this witness was ask.:d -- and we can dig it cut of -he

record -- the queetion, and I believe he answered and brought

up the question of, as part of his answar, that he was not

apinst an AFR insofar as that furthered a nonprolifaration,

n policy of nonproliferation of nuclear veepens.

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairm .n, I can reinember that

part of it.

What he testified to was that he we5 not opposed

to the use of an 142R in the United States for C.a storage o3

foreign fuel --

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Yes, I do recall :.ha t .

MR. ROISMMi: -- to the extant that it favored

"

Q@9 ,fnonproliferation.

q[j "g( A#dh!idikdd6j[
'

-
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mpb4 CIIAIFSM! MILLER: I dc recall tna.. discuscion

'o foreign fael and its connection with proliferationas -

or nonprcliferation.

?!R . K7PCHEN: That'e ny understanding of what he

t33tified as articulated.

CEAIRMAN MILLER: Yo2.

But Itou ccec that relata to your quchtion? W.s

think that is what he testified, yet. But now what 10 the

connection between that and this testincny?

MR. KETCFDI: Okay.

If you'd give ms -- I've got four mcre question:a,

and then I ce tie it in, be donc, and then we can get on wi:h
it.

CHAIRMAM MILLER: Okay.

DY 3iR. IGTCION:
.

O And as part of one of your answers today,. I

believe you mentioned -- and it's my underst nding that you

had discovered certain docu:r.anta in the Lec Alamos Mboratory

relating to the design ot nuclear we.20cna, is that correct?

MR. F' t SMAN :, .-fr. Chairm2n?

clair"AN MILLER: Yes.

,R. ROISMAN: We're now getting into -- Mr. Rotou

was asked a question today, where did he influence policy.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Yes. That was this morning.

MR. ROISMAN: Okay. .

,

ij ) ) (
- .
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mpb5 &nd I let him answer that geestion. And he

talked shout c whole bunch cf policica that c.:d nothing to

do with thic cccc.

Now Mr. Matchen wanta to talk to him about one

of those, and ic talY.ng about dicelosing documaats in

Los Alar.os library. I don't think Mr. Rotov cp:cifically

.ddre s ces'. that. Ito talked about the library being tcuporarily'

shut do m and uas in che proceso of baine investigated.

I juct don't see what ic's cot to do with any-

thing.

CHAIRMMI MILLER: Well, the relevs.ncy does eccese

us.

It's immaterial, and we 're not here ::o determine;

the correct or incorrectness of 1:rtaterial iacues.

(Pause.)

CHAIR 1DN MILLER: Well, we don't hee.r unithing,

sc we'll cuotain the objection. I aestune there's a pending

objection.

MR. ImTCHEN: May we have just a miauts?

CHAIPMAIT MILLER: 'les. -

(Pause.)

MR. KETCHEN: Mr. Chairman, I have two questions.

What I'd like to do is, if I can aak this question and the

one following, and it's not tied in, just have it stricken

from the record. And I can ask the question and tic it up

b h
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.pb 6 chat way better than I can explain it.

MR. ROISMAU: Mr. Chairman, tie obj:2ct to that..

I'd like Councel to nahe a proffar of the ques-

tionc. We do rot wieh this record co contsin information

dealing with weapons related materiale and che los Alamcc

librc: y, work, which I : sight point out Mr. Rotew did not

do in any capacity in connection uitn the Ns,tural Resources

Defense Council.

CHAIRMMI IIILLER : Uell, we don ' t knew that that ' s

the nature of the quration.

Wo would suutain an obj2ction to any such question.

We would regard that to be irm'aric1. wid under co3, lateral

inquiry, w2're not going to take ths tine to decide the

correctness or incorrectness of collateral issues.

That's a familiar rule, that you can't impeach

on an immaterial issue.

We have enough to keep us all busy on material

issues. Now when an imacerial issue came, out in tescimony

and no forth, you didn't maka a motion to strike as non-

responsivo or whatever, and maybe it W.s responsive. But at

any rate, wo don't chase down every inmaterial issue to let

you then create artificially an issue of it in this proceeding.

This is a normal rule of cross-mcamination.

MR. KETCHEN: All right, sir.

Let ma make an offer, then.

'\ p
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?cil'vhc.t I wa.s trying to proba in the iifferar.ce

in Jh'r ha ma'Nas chat diacinction..

CHAIRMAM ?.ILLZR: Well, then, a3k him that.

MR. ROIS:mN: Well, wai. a eccc..a, :tc. Chairman.

3.v. 3 3 not b,eing o .:.,.erca, rcr uls opin1:n.
, . . . . . .

CHAI22GH MILLER: No, but he has tecnifiec.. He

c' ave come tes timonv. an to '.vhether or not he was o.a.oc.3ed noa

AFRs in ten.s of cne limited amount of usa for sacragn for

foreign fuel on a nonproliferation basis .

MR. ROISEGN : If I recall the record corrtetly,

it was for the lirnited .vurc. o se of showinc whether -ne

'*
.
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the '.33uo cf whether or not ha ;12 a bi.'.3 concarn.ng A?'la

i t.. irrolavant.

If he has a bias, taat could be chcen. Ii he

he.c a qualified bias, that coulc be shoun for tr.e ;urposa

of credicility.,

But the cuestion has to ha lim.itad tc tha;, -c:

to the subst.ntive :*ntter.

MR. FBrCHEh: Chay.

BY t L, . .m s erm.. ..w ,,

Q Mr, Rotcu, .~culc you e::ple:ir. why you qualified

your anawer that way yesterday?

A (Witness Rrtcu) Why I T.ade the difference

between the two?

O Yes.

a.Ug$I a 92 Ru*hs46L~T ) 2. 1 4l
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mpb') P Nel.i . it'r been veil kreve for na y * ear:s ;nd
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lastabilizing irfluence en rcrld pcece and coul. trl>;cer a

nu'.:1 ca:: holec;uau.

I chink we ' re a21 c.-'. ca familiar wit:- -2e conce-
quences of that.

So whereas my own f2dgment, ' tsed on rese=ren-:

and reading and 2%rious chir gs : hat I've done ow:r the pcst

year, that an away-fron-reactor spent t u a ., stora.e 2c02.1. rf. . .

run by the I'ederal Governr.'.ur t ze not necessary for the

storage of cenestic fuel whe n the ccst and dangers of

.n cducing such a r,eent fuel storac,e facility so c.ha t n nr./r

ca:.ely .nol,. tue,. tnan na.s ceen usea, in foreign nactoro cr.a,
- . ., . . .

.

which crentains the potential for the producticn c:# won gont.

useabla material here in the United States le weighad

. .

s.cagar.ns gae ..ncrea...,e dangers possu, by prolifers.cion an.ong,
u

many countries if that . fuel is allowed to reside abroad,

then I think on the balance that the costs of that danger

are worth taking.

I think thet's an o.xceptional and extraordinary

case.

hh f
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r:;pbl0 CHAIRMAN MILLER; Well, what's the ature o f

ycur bias -- if I m1y call it that -- & gain;t .a way-f: rom-

reactor storage of spent fuel, of damestic fuel?

WITNESS ~larCW: I don't thin.S it's really nuded..

I think the spant fual --

CHAIRMAN MILLER: R2ck O f neccN '.ty.

Is that acencmic?

UITNESS 20 TOW: Ccon0mic factors is well as

S a f 6,!t*{ facb 0rS. It 23CT.S to CO reaSOnabl3 thah if ycil ca.

store spent fuel onsite at rsacters a. reacanabic cost with

reasonable safety, then this is a preferrad option to stor-

age at an away-from--reactor eteragn faci' i- y, sven if thz

fundamental polic'] notion of tying the disposal of waste to

thi.: genarating site did not exist.
.

I thirn in my review of the histo:~f of the U.S.

nuclear waste d,,sposa.'. errort I,ve come to c.e.Lieve tn.at 1:. . .
-- . .

anything, we have been tco lax in assuning that dispccal c.::

radioactive vaste could be undertaken trithout taking the

necessary steps to really deternine if that is co.

CHAIRMAN |iILLSR: Well, I think that's sufficier.t.

As I indicated, counsel, wo dida : t wan-- to get

into the substance of it. On the other hand, you are sntitled

to show whatever beliefs and so forth that a witness has.

MR. KETCHEN: Ona last 'Iuastion,10 . Chairman.

BY MR. KETCHEN:
b Nk3SS

31 5 20/ b V" $$ bl kkldk.I* $
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mpbli 0 &. P.o teit , h .ra yo : aupportef the release of

nuclear 3screna ithici. trf On nnt'. proliferation of aucle-2r

weapena?

cIR . ROISG.!!: Ocjaction.

'iR . 3LU'i : Ohjection.

CH2.E3':.E '!ILOR: I didn 't hear til of that, b'at

it didn'. icund tco 7005. I think ve ll sustein it.

.1R . KETC:iEU : Well, Mr. Ch.irman, I think his

ancuer might be useful to prebe .ho sco;;.e of char inst

anever.

I think 4.t uigitt be intere.cting fo:- thic ? card

to have that cr.talific:ation c.a his ans ver. Rnd I think it

9
bearc on his credibility.

DR. LUEE m: You used different words from words

the uitness used. I don't thin he used the words " nuclear

weapons .

WIT'iESS RO'"OU . Or " Secrets".

CRAIR'G_N MILLER: Wil, state it again, then,

anc1 let's see where it goes.

MR. KETCHEN: Whether he did or not, I guess the

question was -- I don' t recall whether he did or not.

_

The question is:

SY MR. ICTCIIEU :

C IIave you supported tha r ler e f n'alear

secrets which may enhance prolifer ca
.

-
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mphl2 MR. BLCM: Obj ce tin:'. .

M". . ROIfillAN : Ob4accion.

CHaIPJ'M1 M' LI.EE: Msteinr.d.l

MR, I'MCHSH: Mr. Chaintac, I ha'Jo no En ther.

questions.

CHAIPJ'23 MILLER: I.s ther. 2nything further of

t::e witncac?

Mr. McGar::'f?

MR MC GA''.RY: I have two questions.

57 MR. MC GhE?' :

O Mr. Rotow, did yott Gver send the notes of "four

conversacions to tha respective utiliti2s to have them

verify your understanding of their spent ft:el ctorage pir.ns?

A (Witness Ectow) No.

O One further cuestion:

War the purpoce of your eurvey to critiqu.s I;OE'n

spent fuel storage plan as it relates to an AFRi

A No.

Q What was the purpose again?

A The purpose of the initial survey was to test the

accuracy of the Department of Energy Fact Sheet appended as

Figure 1 to NRDC E):hibit 13-C.

O And you're of the opinion that it was not accurate?

A Yes. c;

~ OLg' jfIDMif' f1. s;
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aphl * MR. MC GARRY: "To further questic.3.

CETItGN MILLE?: Anyth".ng further?

Ma, ROISIG2;; I havs a few que: tion:.

C."JJ .cd1 M MILLER ; C2 ahez.d..

REDIRECT EX7LMINATICH

EY MR. ROISMAN:

O Mr. Rotcv, you usstified yesterday : hat when tha

Ranche Sec.o p+mple spoke to you anc. mentioned the possibility

of intervenor invo'vmont deterring them from wanting to

seek an additional spent fuul storage expansien onsito, : hat

you did not use that as a basic for as suming th .t they would

got no further expansion, but listtd tha techn ..ogically
feasible expansion as one of the things that ' incho Seco

could do for onsite expansion, to put down a d. e, I think,

of 1992.

Why did you not rate the statement by the

Rancho Soco executive about the intervener inte.;ference

as a deterrent, a major deterrent to them getting that
expansion?

A (~ditners Retov) Woll in my testimony I have

done that, in the 'No Need for AFRs" document, 13-D. And I

should emchasiza that this is one reason I appended it as

testirony. I explained that quite clearly.

In the original document, which was originally
circulated,13-C, as it was a brie

}Jt~ MY
p' .* yes p'' gf.e
g% * $ f }} , f; ,

Y0 $ In b ]
c
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mpbl? the curvey, I did not go into every point upon which I felt

some objection might be raisef and ther. counter that object-

ion. After all, it vns wrir. ten for use by Congress and as a

quick euwnary for John Deutsch.

Now since the Departrent of Energy toch no account

of all the various inte: 'enor activitiac that are now ongoing

in all aspects of the nnele.ar fuel cycle, I ciailarly took

no account of the cencern at Rancho Seco becauae it seemed

that if I t. rented to tect their conclusions, I ahculd do thi

study under their samn accumpt one. '

-.

Q Okay.

How you were ached a lot of questienc cbsut tha

,

person to whom you spoke with recpect to the Susquehanna

reactor,. and what that person's status was within the organiza-

tion and why you didn't go further.

I'd like you to take a look at the very last

page of Applicant's E:chibit number 13, the last page being

the sixth page of the document which ia called Attacament A

Individual Reactor Storage Status, which is itaelf an attach-

ment to Analysis of Near-Term Reactor Fuel Storage Problema,

dated March 30, 1979.

(Hcnding document to the witness.)

Would you just reed the top paragraph beginning

with the word "Susquehanna"?

A "Susquehanna (DOE-1985) (NRDC-1994 )

.

ais i

.
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mpbl5 "Nsquehanna, which is a nsu reactore
thrt vill come on line J.n 1901, has recent--

ly made firm plans to purchase high density

racks, which would previile adaquata ctorage

until 1994."

O Mr. Rotow, do ycu interpret that es meaning

tha' DOE focad your scztement on Susquehanna to be accurate?

A hs.

Q T 2.uic you.

Whan the Depar'crent of Energy did an analycic

of your March 26 1979, analysis and then appended it to

this letter marked na Applicant's Exhibit number 13, dated

April 4, 1979, Letter to Honorabia John Dingell, do you know

from conversations with DOE how they went about testing the

accuracy of your March 26, 1979, analysis?

A Yas, I do.

O Would you please stato for the record what your

understanding of their methodology is?

A Tney went back to the original Stoller Corporation

affidavits or reports. took those, and than ce.11ed up each

person that I had called at all of the utilities and asked

them 'When would you like to have an AFR'. They confirmed

to me that they did not ask 'What are your current plana

in the event that you don't need an APR or that we dont

give you an AFR'. }
'

t ,
,

513 2\/
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mobl6 0 But they did u:te dhe telephone survey technique

for producinc; their analycf.s of ycur anelysis?
.1 Yes.

knd I shan'.. 1.cint cue : hat several entries in

the aarch 30th analysis thrt the Department of Energy offer-

ed relate to the status of licansiag dccuments -- ucil,

refer to reactors that I had told thra ciready had petitione

in IIRC for reracks. And I gave them that evider.ce, cnd they
could have gone to the Public Dccument nocu ar.d checked

to sec. But th2y did it instaca in the March 30th analysis.

They said things that were obvicualy untrue.
I don F know why they did that.

Q Thank you.

Now looking at 'RDC Exhibit number 13-C and -D,3

which are the two analyses, surveys, first at C, which was

done on March 26, 1979, did you do that under nny directions

to do it in conjunction with litigation?
A No.

O tihat about the' one dated May 1,1979, did ycu

do that under any dircctions to do that in ,enjunction with
litigation?

A No.

Q So the sole reason for doing them is as previously

stated, namely to test the accuracy of the DOE assertions

relating to the need for IJR7

.. - su N17 h t u n a m! uBWh1
fb lhh I., a '

_
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aphl? A The firr,t enu, yes. .. ad ;n2 L . - :c r. -t vau large.:.y

r": -' by brth 3r.r er. m . la kar to Jrhn Cinc|cll, waien

contsi.ed "niorratimi : o r.c , T 1:n u -Jaa . ru a ,- and two ,. _ , .

cc de ca pro *ed tc 'ac untrut h '. decv.rancs in the Public

T,0cament c a r. .

O iTaen you :if thcna acudies da.d yct m m .n.y.

-- ~ .. .3 t.., u- : 4 yv- ,. ;. 3, , e. . ,c v. e, f~" ... *s=''' ' .o. . . . T. ' :.. .., " ' '...> . . . . . . . . - . - . c. - o .> n -~

n:;ninr.t:.on of the . :ture t ha; you a.rt.2 been subje. .1-2 to

over the lac 2' hourn --

? >-0.

2 -- in thin 7:ocecdinc-7
.

-c.c..

O Did you fool that if a qaastion cie."e rais;d

about t'7 accuracy of any cf your reccllactions of phcno

.:onversations that there sculd be avai_able a ' ay for core.3ane

to check ::hct if they wishnd co?

3 Yoc.

O Fcr i, stance, uhat could they have done?

2 Wcil, they could 2'xre either cal' eci the psople

I had spoken with, On2y cet.".d have checked docuncnte in the

Public Docu: tent nocm. If c.n aoplication is on file, it's on

u .4 ,. . L,. es

Q Okay.

Fhen you were conductir.g your curvey, wore you

at d.nt time aware -- or did ' c -m on 1 M 2' N
'

i"ka ,; t ') _

I s' 08 ! /ki @

g ,\ b 9'\3 hk N kb b]b N
J

,
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mpblb 000 n3 5.ny utilitie.2 ". i:Jht scra . .u- or n .ccher be'

inte :nt et:i.nq .' t . t i t planc in - - - h:2 'at:id . 3 :.. do

u .s .. s g m. .. ,-, . - ,.. .n.r , r,. e.. . rs ,. m > a s'. ;'. r- - , ,
.

-

'

L I ".Vac '*C 3'j ucZily ,h *' Sur '!.7 7 yCJ..

O UOuld th:'. 11 Oa Ct -| pit.in a IEluctancJ On VCu!

- . + . e,,. 1. , 7 , 4 t, c.1. s3,1, .,- -. 4. , . t r.i v- .r.,v.- 3 . - -;7. ' 3 m. . .. 3 ---,f4 - s .. ..e . u. ,. .- .-am- .. j .- . . ,

' . u ym p.c ., 3 ,- O .. . ,:. o. .; .. ., s .; . .3. .. J 7 .p . . .,. g . , , ., e - . ..._,.3. w .. a .. ..r .. _sa p .. ~....y s.. u -n. ... .

.,. . . s 3 ,, 31. , . :,.. ...~..q ,a w.a ... s.s .. n a,,. 4 L.. 3 . . ,
,s a .. . . . , . n .s.. ,v .- 1;.w-,.,... . . ; ,.

. . . - ,- , .. ... sw. . . ..s a u c. . 2. . .:

if 'rour rur"ase una to gor. :. : tha -- quote - " truth" -- un-. e .

quote?

. ,.n s .n a

Q In the C. :. Stollar rcrort, ai.. th 1,r 't serie

time preparo an analytis of the r.2nir.it= tecnnolo.7ic:.1 pcs;ible

onsite arpansion uith r.cgard to the uti.'.i~.ies?

A I don ' t believe 30.

G What :.a your und.2rstanding "? the untent to

.hich they prepared .: gatherad dat. that '7cnt baycad wha t

is reported in the DCE/ET-0075 report?

A Tha S. H. Stoller Corp.'raticn -- I.nd - .:now tais

becauce I've talked with their en. tract canngo.:',, the

Dop2rtment of 2nergy, I've seen comt of the original mailing:

both from the Departnent of Energy and in the Duis Power

Company filas -- sent out questionnaires in 1970 eliciting

an incredibly broad variety of info: ratio:- on bacin capacit-

:$.iac, physical laycuts,

typec of rea t@yE(nWs)
'

g
"

a

"

i* 1
'I y {. 1 .)
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mpbl9 that sm-t c _' x.17.g .

2 hey t'm prceecded ec manipulate M.:t data

utillainq cc.=g: r n:dal. which c re not .nnde r:aa.u'hls co

me. Sc I haven ' t seca c..e c .da itsei.f.

Thay app.1cently did 2cria hich .wal si.3 and ccmef

lo'.7 anal 7 /.c, and then they defic d r_ bc.c a cas analycia.

Ic, their Joceront that you raf arenc z-a in l'abruary,

1979, tha', cutait that tha ::aue case ic nct really ar. econonic_

figure. Ter ey. ample -- I':a quo ting from page 5. They're

talking about -- 7011, let .nc....

aan:.: . ,._

I'll have tc just stop richt thre.

Q You were asked a question c.hout unethier or ac t

Duke was taking acticas to justify un attay-frcm-ranctor
.

storage facility for the Dapartnant of Enargy. You inu:.cated

that that was based upon your rc.sding of doctuaants although

you could not identify any part.4.cular doctunents.

A Yes.

O First of all, since the tima that yCL made that

statament in the record, hr.va you and I spckan other chan

hare in the record?

A No.

Q I'n going to show you a couple of decurents and

ask you to look at them. Gna is raarned NRDC Exhibit nunber

2, in avidenca, the other, NaDC E *

Em m- ma cauwas-

g ij

-
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mpb2C I uant you to look i'.t these and .999 if tither

OL thore docum :r.ts ,/ t (h.cirv.n ts f re.;1 wnr.cd 'icu t 7/ ..u rt

chat. : 1clusion. 'nd if n', wculc. you identif3 it. the docu-.

i..a n t tha gert:.on thct ulped you drau that con:Lucion.

(Tha witness readin~.)

1. Yac, v;;f definitcly Lni.c is cao that ~~

Q Yau: 11 hr.7c to i.dentify it ': / the :xhiLit acrJ:ar,

and then, ..f you would, road tha pcrt.icn of iu '.- there'c a

specific portion.

A NP.DC nur6er ?, c enti'.e latter i:3 very pertinant.

C pall, it'c in caerc, but you needn't rend it if

your scatrimant ic th:t the antira letter h, ipa 20 fort t.1e

basis. That is adequate.

A fas.

O Okay.
,

And the other document?

(The witness reading.)

A Yec.

O Can you idancify any pertien of it?

A It's NRDC nu:nber 3. Of obvious incarast is the

first paragraph and part of the last paragraph.

O thank you

MR. ROISMAM: I have no further redi. rect for the

witnesa.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Any funher questions?

i
_ -) 1 ~7

-

r

w - iig & o+ q dgg p p -u,s; c1e
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mpb21 Cit spcnaa.)

CHAIR 11JC ?iUIAER - I ch! r.'c Dr . Lueb'.e ha:- a ie>

quciticas, if there are no othero f rota Counsel .

2:G'11 NATION BY THE ECARD

CY DR T.U E B Z :

O Iir . P.o tmt , peric d.icall'j juu ha'Io :20Un us a

folder. I ca.n see f::en heru it cays " Fact Shasts"on fhz

Uran- of it.

A (Hitness Ratow) Yac, sir.

Q And you have written "Spana Fual" under it?

A Sc, I got it with " Spent F IcI'' written on it.

O It suggastc -- I just ;iant to .3ec if this is

correct:

It suggests there ara a ceries of these issued,

and what you havc there happens to be in the subject area of,

spent fuel. Ic that the gancral idea?

A Yes.

Q And these arc issued by uhat office of COE?

A apparently the Offico of Public Affairs.

O The Office of Public Affairs.

And so that would be hind of a general inforr.a-

tion office?

A Yes. In particular this ct.me frcm the Press

Services Division. It's the hind-out package. And thera

were other things in the package 1: a

E1( '
/

J: J 'IO
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mpe22 which is a cu:mnary o he Arn legislaricn, are that hype of

thing,schich io gic a to renorters and other pec;le. It h2.s

referenco information.

Q In lister.ing to your sunr.ary and the ucrh you

did in making the survey, it suggests to me that you vicu this

Fact Shcot han havir.g com7 considerable importance?

A fcz, 3ir.

C Could you expl'.ir. in what way a hand-out from

some Offico of Public Affairs gains such grea'c importance?

I =can, usually th y coac au by the descuc and gtn tossed

in the nt.arest can.

A 'fes, sir.

That parti alar list, in almost the came format,

occurs in DOE /ET-0075, which in the DOE repor: on the subject

thi.t was being circula:ad to congrosemen and sanators, and

this particular lint actually appeared in Sem;ta hearings,

or iiouse hearings.

O So when it gota into that bcok, then it really

getc a little more inportant than when it in .La that foldar.

A I tnink so, sir. Aad it uns circulated as the

same list with the samr_ danes quite widely.

O Then. as I ramember it, you, as a consultant ta

NRCC, had a contract or have a contract to do this survey

that we've been talking about.

'A No, sir. I was a L (4 f
"

.

stb M 2n
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ttpb23 co . tract with NitDC to act as their consultant gcnarally in

the area of radioactive wasta canagement. And ac part of

my general recconsibilitia: I eal aske:. to undertake this

as well.

O But in the chain of c'e?nte. here cc::cplaca NRDC

has a contract with DOF --

A 'lo s , sir,

O ~~ to do thic work.

And taa not renu!.t was that you ended ut: with the

aur"ey and I coa a phrase nere that says you claimed tnat

DOE lict is "uildly inaccurana".

I que 3s my prochu -- or my aoxt question is:

With uhat p:rt of the DOE is this MRJC contract,

do you know?

MR. ROISMIdi: Excuse me.

I don't want to keep you from asking the witness,

but Dr. Cochran is the one who actually has airect personal

knowledge of the contract.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Is that a 'iritten contract?

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, sir, it's a written contrach..

I believe the section of it that deals with
expanding our general -'ste work to look at the AER is based

upon an oral conversation with the responsible official at

DCE. But Dr. Cochran can answer that.

BY DR. LUEEKE:

a s a l m e{ m M A
} g r

c , mJ J L <_ U
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.v.=.4. wm. J.... .

'.:R . 2OISM.?2 : ric '.1, tha: .7a c c.- c :. ; c..a :;uant bna.

I wc s c.roi. c. to ask him on direct.
,, n -.

n .. a .3. ., . 4 ,. u .c,A--.- , .c-. .. %
, m.._,... . c .. .~, i - u, c . m.. ...v... ,. .

. ...

thing an thic point.

t,a, , C.R . Li.u.., ,L. .r,. ... -

Q Uell, then, che other n''.ing ic. 2 diffarunt lina.

It is:

Would you pl n ce su:.carine and om;1ain in yo r.-

view whs.: tce connecc..aon or ra,.evrince is of "4 cur survey,

v.our notes, " cur resulhs, to this ':rocer. ding, .earnicularly.
.

as it relates to uhr.2 NRDC contentions we ha Je before us?

A (Witness Rotcw) Yes, sir.

And I think ir thf.s) conte::t uwc shou ~.d Icok at
l,;U:q'

. t,

1 ~') . rU || n m
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OhOrd. r0L indO90ndent * ic e.O r': .-

In particular there i; th:.c tr 2nendcuc pattnti al

of fcdarrily "inanced 2nd ecnctructed at.'ny-frair.~ cactor

c t ~ . .~ <.3 '. . _ .'. ~. 4. t ' t"., ' .5re'. *. . m. '. 7 y- ..'. ' ). s J o ..- .k..". " . '_- ~. - . e ' n. t .'. a . '. -
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ship.

I th' ink in the precant ccsa if -- ::crtainly if

one loch tt, in tnt cmall zccle, the prope mf. Sra:.ssnigment

fr0ra Oconce to McGuire, the Departm'.nt C? E.m. c.> v. O n .1 and

uill uce this ac evidence fcr going away frc:a at-reactor

storage moden.

Anv.thina that it perceivas as ezidenca for goi.;g-

avav. from at -reactor ctorac. e modas I was told b.v. '.co rth

Bateman that. they would put to use in bcocting the federal

approach for away-from-rcactor legiolation.

Once an away-from-reactor facility is adopted

9 or even appe'.rc very plausiblo,! t3ct impacts in a sericua
.o * ! 'i ;; ,8.

'i E >".
' , . \ f;,

1
,

n h }e| EONor. CbDPC.n'f
Way in the sol.CCtion Of Gltern ~' P i Du ~3
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mpb26 v.ight undar...'c .

G '. nd J. t . . l.orsible wi.-hin the next year that

2.e pc. c t:r+ . s of 7,ntrgy c mic cy;t fu*: anch'7er contra.c nr- .

co raa).e =s/.:_c .: r.e t. o _~ nt mu wh1ch would reinforce either

'/o'J r c ? '. + o r ? D. . 10. . ~_ TM ' ''. ?.

i N J' l , I ~an't thi--k : n t s.an --a_

O This r e.lly d o e s e. ' - -le t tle th ; ex. hta.. ~cP all

t in'.e s , d c _..z ' .

.4 IM.ll , l' think i.t co .n:3 close to 52ttling it in

tha.t thia 30ard coniu it&v-2 .e in..?otw tion that. the: Departracnt:

of Erer.Jy is really beckpe:Inling ho!r original caac and

th+ 've alr% Q ofoli dad tan :.ha recctora, r,xnra 1 :.Itportnntf

rer.ctern on that lit,t in fact do not support th2ir cc.ce for
,

APR legislacior, a t all .
.

In the sur. :7 which I h,w o to DROC F.::hibit 13-D,

it is pointed out that of the original 19 11. stings tht.t tre

orign.ated, the Daoartment of Enargy a'rtitted thc.t imDC was

right in refuting alleged AFR need on four listings and that

the original DOR report is 7ren(J. Ther.3 are various reasons

why ti.- y' ce wrong, but they are wrong.

In the fifth listing, although they did not
.

admit an error, documents before MRDC proved that there is

no recGoa for an AFR. Thi3 is !!ainu Yankaa where there in

a rerack underway.

In five morn li.uti:: s r .?

hV b O $k m

i ~tn-
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no o .' 7 cemits cha. c:epanskn ! r pc 5: .l.c13, b u t u t '. '. L: e s : dafinit.ian

of " planning" thac ::cludes ro a conc:.6eratien tro :d ns tc
'

9:: pend tr =.t n tven '' hJon, in '..:riona c.m tc , .ny . scrually

contraci:sd for, 3 io ne.4 , se,r.li d , an .1 doliveret'. .t

c9 And iri eeven rc. ore l u cl.9ga they dan't even reply.

In ona re :3 tor. Mobi.nson, they qeicbla o;. minct

poin's, and in the ' art, Trojan, they re in agrcement.e

RLn.7ho &aco is c. case dat in opan, I airh, tc

honest differences.

So o f t3.: origiaal 9 inntcaces, ;w are really

laft with oni; F.hree reactors that they could point to. Ar d

this it one raamn why I thinh lir. Untaman responded co

st.rongly to our case.

O To gat back to the contentions, again, I am

looking at Contannien 1.

In . bout the raiddle of it there is a :3cntence

which says:

"Thus, the proposad action cannot ':2

n ted upon until completion of impact stata-

Innts on the proposed prcgran nou being con-

ducted by . "

And thera are some parenthesis added.

The phrase "propoco program", t:~at'c ycur point

of connection. Did I unders'-

I hi. _ of. , A t. Opgmu
,

a.

hL.

~j l J n' *c. -
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meh26 gettir.- into comething that, as a non-antorney- I'm getting

on t of D.y dr:1)' h beca.tse I don ' t know the nature at:d thec

J.nterralationship between points 9.nd :ontenticn 3.

G Bu t a s I 1.ock a ; the ccntantion, I could ses the

connection, and I uas just ucn6ering --

A I think I can sac cne too.

G All right.

DR- LUEEKE: That's O.1 I have. Thenk rou.

C H A I R.' F O MILLER: I take i'c that's all Of

Mr. Rctcu?

MR. ROTSMAi4 : Yes, Mr . Caair:r.an ,

At this time I trould lih to offer into evida e

9 11RDC E:Qibit nUnher 13-A. -D, -C, -D, and -2.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: You're offering NRDC 2xhibit
.

13-A, which is the statament of -- the resurae o' Dimitri

Ro to67?

MR. ROISMAII: That is correct.

CIGIPJ!AN MILLER: Any objection to 13 .T?

MR. MC GARRY: Fa. Chairman --

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Yes.

MR. MC GARRY: Let n:e find 13-A.

CHAIPMEN MILLER: 13-A is the renume, the sta te--

ment of qualifications, two pages.

g MR. MC GARRY: t' ell, maybe we can just state

right in tne beginning: ,

not- ,

) ) [l d
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g mpb2- We have an objection to the. 2ntira pcckage.

Deas ths.t maka ..t easy?

CHAIM1F.U :11.C.2P. II.cluding que.lifications?

31R. 2.IC GA:MY: Yes.

;4? . IG'l .EN: Tize same, ./.r. Chairman.

OFAIR10: .IILLER All right.

MR. AC G.iR"tY : I'll just start off.

Mr. Roto ' m s.2n offered, his ten cicony has

been o f fered c; 4..._'- t cricred a f ter I racke thi.s objection,

for t'ec b? sic pu rx.. 7, che suresy conducted a.nd the DOE

policy I think n ' ::t responced to with Dr. Lusbka's ques-

tienc.

Let's tahs the .seccnd natter first, the DOE

policy.

He's not an employee of DOE, he's 'iot a spokesman

for DOE. He:a had limited contactn with DOE. Worth Bateman's

name fc keep hearing over and over again.

The testimony reflects on trnnscri,2t page 191G

he 1Let wich Mr. Bateman for three hours. Yet that'c been

the basis of nia DOE policy statements.

wel flws

b ! d I M U $ i s[2 ; % 17 g #; M ,h*'OM"64%9,SIMu
g ., ..

A

.

' '

7 ') ' ),_.

[. l. O% \y
s

..



2204

f.'.s Madelon
"1EL''wel 1

1 We say in respect to DOZ his tentimony is clearly
~ ^

2 hearsay. % 's just conv3ying to this licard what he heard from

3 Don

4 IIow, with resp ect to the surve", in :%a case of
1

5 ?itt.: burgh Pr?.su Club v. United States, 579 Fed. 2ad, 751,

G 3rd Circuit, 1978, the Third Circuit vont into dancil about

7 the use of surrays as e riden:a.

8 If I may just quoce tuo pertinent pcri:icns -

9 CHAIRIIAN li2LLER: Uhat uns the page a rter of thah?

20 MR., e!C GARRY: 751., Mr. Chairman.,

11 CIIAIRM1d7 HIT,TRT At uny particular page?

12 ! MR. MC GARRY: I'm going cc bc queting from page

13 753,

14 CILURM:Di MILLZR: Ok .y .,

15 MR. MC GAPJ.Y: A very brief quote:

16 "In other words, che survey is admissible if it

17 is material, if it is more probative on the issue than

18 any other evidence, and if it has circumstantial

19 guarantees of trustworthiness,"

20 The Court then went on to set ferth cartain

21 standards, and I will address those standards,

22 CILURMAN MILLER: Very wall,

23 HR. MC GARRY: The Court also indicated that - and

24 I'm quoting: r i
o x.In. o o, a . ;; y ,

25 "The propenent of such eviden;ee; of' course, has
.,

.y -

'

) ') Li

_
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wel 2

1 the bur en of establishing tnese elements of

h 2 aQ.iacibility."

3 New, with respect ta the. star.dards, one of the

4 standarda is that the perscn conduccing the servey muct be;

5 an expert. npplicant maintains the voir-dire examination

6 cic trlf demonstratas than N , Rotow i.3 not an expert with

7 respect to taking survey % Rather, ho merely conducted a

3 telephone survey of vnriouc attitudem

0 Nurber 4:rc: Thc data mus_ be (1) crcperly

"O gathered and (2} accurately reportaa.
-

11 Lat's rake the first part of that:

12 The data aust be properly gathered. In the first
.

?3 ine. :nnce, Ar, Rotor 'ae 't speaking vf_th the sen2 level.

14 per on in each company Obviously, that leads to ve.rying

15 der ees af reliability as to the cornitment of the utility
16 to various spent fuel storage option:3.,

17 Secondly, Mr. Rotow asked to speak to the person

18 on tne hot scat with respect to tnat person the.b made the

19 AFR decisions. And yat in one instance he spoke to a public

20 relations person, but factcred that information into his

21 survey.

22 The survev questionc, Mr. Rotew stated, were

23 varied. Thus, that is not a goed data base for ccmparative

24 purposes.

LaStlyi on this poing ja25 p 'o.

.''lJhO@d"fds.|
,

dJ
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15 1 m thrcugh 192i,. claarly infor;.ed us 2.at 3ust thc op?ocite

17 is ;-he caca. Mther than utili::ing cbjectiva s'.andarda, he

18 forr.ad subjective opinionc,

19 Now, Mr. Rotow has r.ever bc s held crt cs ..n

20 sport with respecc to evaluating stratagic pinc cf utilities,
9.1 and yee. he's using his objectivo "udgment for this precise. ;

22 Purpose-

.-r.a Ne believe alco that with respect to the
-

24 chjectiva stand.ard 6.astr 'cdn

ntr)*+ 4
s consideraticr.

]%6'

$d o, p . : ;-qt; he qrac. h [Al! R M u a25 Mrs Rotew specified on nur r qf
g . . . yi. g y' 7 w d dfh u
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wel ;
4

f opposed to thet away-Iro.i-reacter ?torags concept, and thani

I ha m:it;;.:r:0 M a .a prior ... his ;nitiation x? .ca 5 tr-Joy.

3 That s found 0.<c tre. <:er._p' pages 12 3ti and 1907

4 LE: r. c. . . che rtm 4ard I call the Ectrd's

i
5 attantion to u th'.t the interv.:.m:2r cust bc .;n. ware of the I

6 Furpeces c2 .he c.urvey or litigatica.

7 I a n-M bic the queatien catj cn recresc, uhat

8 was tE2 pucr.ose of O M a".rvi :y? Tb2 :'urpt m.5 cf the acrvey

I

9 was to co-:t the accuracy of CCE ne.:hera-

10 7 i s.f.6 , "Dic ycu cenailar those exichors to be in

,1 arrott -
. . ,

.

12 tie ss.id, " Ias I did . ''
.

13 Lastly, at c. rant. t ipe T.cq-i; 10 9 '/ ind 1393 Mr. UntGL

14 specifically stated chat he was aware that ;!3'Z uas in 1 niga-

15 tion with Duke and that awareneas ..racedad this curvsy,

13 We think under tLoac tests as set fcrth in the

17 Pittsburgh Press Club cace, l'.r. Rotou s curray cnd his test:.-.

is many claarly does act ccr. port with the etandard: and should

19 be stricken,

9.0 C.. ,. - ~.m.J I .,,.L a.,R . m.. . a 2.. e
.

.a % u 1 .

21 IIR-, KETC'II2 : Mr. Chainran, we uould also make

22 the motion that thic testir.cny not be admitted. 17e would

23 adopt the same reasoning that Mr. McGarry has given, but in

24 -iddibien to hatwehavear),12 'sc c why we believe

25 that thic evidence should et tr

A.:a. .

/ i'. j. - <
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lO/O.. , . , .

And in addition t-' chet, he was to rs.'.at:; sh..t i'.c

was that POE was atterrting tc do in preparing thaiz croci ~

tions of Qa need for en awav..-fror.-reactor storage facilit.i

and how proposals line Duke's lirited trant. ship . ant propcsal

g
forordidnotjgdgMyr,$1 fy gf tt 3gave support e -" t v .m s

d {4{$
9 Q Ng.p!

that COE wc:: attempting to g.

.

~g

b)h [ '
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W3L/eb2 The sentences I hive geno Over toder ci:h him in

l'is tcatinsny .: talicyc dc not reflect or Ec ac Se coint of

hov proposala like Duke's limited transshipannc Tecptsal

gr7e support for or cid not give cupport Yor wac.: it was that

DOE was attempting to do but ge far beycnd that in indicching,

with acm2 attempt to give it author:.ty, thc.t indead whc'-

fir. Ectou zays vill happen wi.ll happen as far as LO2 policy

is conca.med.

He ' ras indicated that Te kncws this from a few

short convarsations with a f er individuals at the Deper':mant

of Energy. I 'diink in that regard it. Roccwi s tactineny is

full of conjechc a and specula':icn cbm: che future, far

beyond the sccpe and purpose of his precentation.

In addition to that I attiroted to go .hrough cere

and ferret ont whether in fact B.. Rotow is ccnysying cort of

fact impressions that h2 received frcm CO2, and sometimes

his cpinion of what these facts were, his characterization cf

those facts, about what the future policy at COI will be.

I don't thin'c he is qualified, based an my

previous statements, and I t' link again, to repeat myscif,

most of his testimony here that I've pointe 1 to is conjecture

and speculation, and because of that will not aid the triar

of fact in any issue before this Board and thorofore, thouldn't

be admitted in this proce h, % ,.3

'

,,

'

CHAIRMMI MILLE 1 6 4

o,n
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':'L/ ab3 Mr. Reitean.

1i0. ROIS-fA": 21r., Cr.c.irman first let's he clear.

. 1;cspito uha'; una acid une a',' no argment :.w.de that liRDC

Exhibit 13 A or 13-E ara noi a6rrf.asible. Dahedy a63ressad.

it: nobc.dy cai . anything abo 2t it One is the naaume theJ

othar is cae for need for taa ;:cstions.

Roplicant raises no objection that relatan to

NRDC Cxhibit 13-3 whi:h is not a nurv:r;. Applicant'c antira

objectica relates to the survey. So I just Jant to be clear

what taa parte.23 are objecting to cnd what they're not cbject-
ing no.

MR. KETCHEN: Z L. , Chair.03.n --

ML ~10.TSPJN: How I hope I'll be able to conduct

this without any inta =uptionn. I've had that probism with

. n.e o, tar .r oerore.u
. -

"

New with regard to Applicant's objection, based
'

on this case that they cited,-- Of ccurse I have not cecn
t'e case. Applicant cited it today for the first tima,

although I take it we're all aware that Applicant decided ir,
yesterday. It doesn't enund like he found it at the lunch hour.

MRL MC GARRY: I object to that.

'

CliAIRVJdi MILLER:' Row why are we having objectionsk

You were each per:aitted to . ih Ii rp A

Now why vhy do T(e'gew' a rules?vehmaobjections.
@ cacnge -

Without interruption you will each be pa m|.tted
- -

__ o
S

,.) i-
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3L/eb5 to address t';o poin . We won';. ncva any colleg.:y. He won'tc

ha7a any interrtptionc of :ny kind,

PrOCCOd, M. EOiSaan.

N', , ROISPAN: As I '.inderstar d the case, from what

Mr. McGar/;y rend of it, and af course we don t knO:7 what thei

typ of curvey was that ':.'as involved in cha; essa aither,

but let 's si-a' <- zith the firc c tand;' rd , the pn:cen con-

'

ducting the summI muct be an exper'.n

I submit that the record of yestorcy's voir

dire of Mr, Kotow indicates - at hc clearl'f is an a::psrt in

tho eenduct of curveys. D*2 done n :.urbor. Ee '.; studied

wi$:n people at Harvard Univc city on the subject of su veys,

and certainly of th.3 kind of survey that's involved here.

which is a survey regarding uhat pecple's opinicnu arc abcut

scac things as opposed to., I thin'c ct one point in the cace

the: Mr. NcGarrf cited, he enggected conothing about a cen-

parative survey. That is,. you're trying to sort of get a

base case, like checking rate and seeing trhother if they

take a certain amount of saccharine they'll get cancer and
'

they're trying to establish bases.

This it ' different kind of a curvey than that.

I think hiu exportise is shown by that.
.,

bOCCn [, Mr. HCG ^ w v'Ddi ateG that a

e stanem 13 . hee.r e. el4MJQegy ,$$
want to make clear there is no evidenco in this re

c. ,. ;t 234-

v
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L,'ob5 than MR. Rotou's cwn testimoT/ a; bout how :ncreyr are to bs.

conducted, as to how surveys r:e i.:c be co.16 acte 5. It's vary

difficult for r.c to sce rhera Applicant and Sta.Tf'Connuel,

on the basis of nc expertise at all, not airen puroc'

expertice, can ac!: thic Eccrd to ru.'.e as to ethother or not

this particular cu /cy van conducted in 2n expart r.srner or

not, giving thcir cun interpretatienc of whnt constituten an

expert survey..

It was certainly available to cham to bring an a

'ritnesc who was an expert on conducting sur reys to ,astify.

as to what those standards are.

For instance, we're told that differe 15 levels

of the utilities were checked by Mr. Rotcw instead of all

the sore ones, but nobody has suggested, in my judg1ent, on

.

this record why the data tha:: was gathered with respect to

the utilities was not accurate, irrespective of the fact that

different lovels of peopl; came in, for instance the public
,

relations percon who was used at Sunquehanna,

We indicated that in an exhibit introduced by the

Applicant thu Dopartment of Ensixgy appears to conceded that

'
whatever Mr. Rotow's etheds were he found ttle truth whenr

COE had not. So at least for tP. . . of the Susquehanna
3,

reactor, it looks like Mr. Roto a 1 , h.. .s 0- tty goon.

'kt . !kf -' Fur.ther, I'd lika to quote le
- -umcould from Applicant's Exhibit Number 18, the letter thaE O T'

-
,

. . y 7 e

Jkb d3 J
._ _ _
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u.x. , ,. . -
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x ... (m1,. cu. .v..., , . , . , , ~. v , '
.. .y.3 . , . . c &m. '. ~_ . , '. c .'.'e .'.c; ''.

.

_s.., m. .s , .2. ...
.

cp a r.t. Zusl ) As Tables 1 and 2 ind.ca.:e. re S

no r. al .:agram ?cuevar.. v'a do not thi;.h it rcason--

th'.e te cas c.ne i-hat ut..lities will .ltmy3 L'0 chla

h to tranship,,,,"

a coint thac wo would cgree with -

" . . . .cr to expand their basins. For one it:.c.g,

intervenciens may provent er at loact delay r.2ny
'

cuch actions,. The casa of the Trojtn reactor (alco

cited by tiI'.CC) illustratos this well, Perhaps mora

important. the::a nay be cound snvironmants.1 healtho Z k

and safenv reacons why m.ximum density etcrago uc

reactor sitos is not desirable in every casa, Thus;

it dices not seem wise y -'~ ruch a r.anner of
operati:n for cur pla $s f, .

Now what Mr. Batenan is saying there b II M

s u r v e'.r , Mr. Rotow's analysis vas, in his judgutnt and in DOW s
.

.-. ! /
.

, ..

%
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WEL/eb8 j udg:nont , accurace.

._,r.2'f c'.l scgr,?.c c.;cu . alerc.ar or not r..... s apprcpriatat
,. . . 1 .,

'co leck at c;e.zything .: hat physically can be dene as the

basis for making the de nsion c; to ca.b into c ccount dif.fi -

culties that might occur in p:reventing the utilitf from

achieving thtr.

iir. 20 tot is not t.*; fered ai d C.UnGSE Uith rOSpect

tc chat. 11 0 '. ras offered ta choti that 'e had ccnducted che

sarvey and to ehow th<- i'*2raction cetween soms of those

fachtra, .: h e c~.i f f i c u l t i or delaya and so forth in CC" Actions

and in utility action:3.

Sc us've got more verification of ,ths cccuracy

of the survey .drem the Departant of Encrgy itse lf.

Third, ve' e told that the survey questions were

varied, .: hat is . not exactly the same question m2 asked

of ever one and that*3 not gecd for doing 2 comparativef

survey.

I would point out there's no evidance in the

record that suggests that t int is not gocd for Coing a

comparative survey. T'icre's no e:: pert testimony or even lar-

man testirony on che question.

Fourth, the questions va:~3 formulato quickly.
'

Now, I just am not awara, ta- ir4 aymen's tarm 3, that1

'

things that are done sic- y ace r

Mdt)(t[u%
that are donc quickly. And the fact that tt. 1e

*
;

7/F
_. -)
t i

wt ~> ls

.
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9TEI/ wel 1

to put together the quecticrnaire in M U' ExhiM t lE in less

than ci;. hourc does non have anything to de :ith ;neth r

it's a goed survoir or not liobcdy that l'r autre of has

testified.. or even for that matter really erc.u-enamined as

co whather there shoulf have been another group of quesbiens

on thora.

ft . Rotew I thoug*ct gave a '?cirly ra ional

czplanation of why the first cuestior.e were secaint

'

incccuous, and hcw that related to a good survel.or's tcch.:.cuco,

and why other ones wara more comolicated. Tho ti..e it tcckT

hirt to formulate it docen't have any- bearing en it, anytay.

Lastly, we're told that the critical date was n t

"
available. This had to do with the question cf whetner or

non the data wac accurately reported. But the critical datE.

'
of 1992 was not contained in the summary -- I believe this

is right -- of the Ranche Seco, it might have been of the

Brunswick, but one or the other -- in the su=ary that Mr.

Rotou had.

The standcrd is whether or not the surveyor

accurately reported what he gathered in the stu vey, not

whether what was a typewritten sumary of handwritten notets --

which the witness tastified didn't include literally

everything in tha handwrituons 40 as itself,

'g g g gj;, y -, ;g' f; t{k,. {U
G I $ Eaccurate, g

ism 4d titili' 6
.

So I don't see the fact tha.t the 1992 date didn t
, .

' ' .7 ~'C 1 l)OJ J
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wel 2

appear I.n the cyp written nctea tella na whatner or not Mr<

Rcucu accurm. ;17 rapc cted ths 1. ate , = 139': giuh raspact to

tha.. uuilit1

Se:cc , cc. wore toll d:ac thn sur'Jej incsi ineet the

objective s'andards of surveying. iion Ar. !vGerrr interprsted_

that to neun that tharo was 2 requiremont- tha'. the inter:7 icker

cr the sur7eyor not be biased.

I interpreted, just from what he rea-i o the cace,

that there were sonxchi:q called tho objective randards of

surveying, whic.h, if th2y had been i: a.vidence . we could test

the survey against.

The questien of bi.as dcoan't seara to ma to ocna to

it all. Mr. Rotcw testified whan his attitude 'vas about MPs..

Nobcdy shoued thct the existance of chat attitude caused hiL

to select a certain group of que.stions or cc incarpret data

a certain way, or in any other uay to allow it to be biased.

'
All that :-ir. McGarry has been able to denonstrate

in the record is that Mr. Rocow has cpinions. If that'c a

standard for disqualifying people conducting survoya, the

nunQer of surveys in the country will go down trauendously.

wo will the number cf jadges and hearing board menbers also.
.

The question is whether the existence of the

opinions have influenced the surrey. No connection was made

f gg in the cross-examination to a
fW ' dO E d. '4/ij Myt.j;d 1 %1Lastly, he indicated that the person $ cMa,i#1kliiig-Qw

/.r;

) i b ''=
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asked the questions meist be cware trem tna purpose of the

survey t7ns for litigttion. ;:e had in redirect Mr. Rotow

indicating that whan he prepared the surv 3 , he didn' t knc <:

that its ourpose itad anythir.c to do with lit. aauion.. He

avoided talking tc the Duke people cecause ae knew of this

case Thst was not because the uurvey was coing .c he. used

in :ha Oasa acccrding to Mr Rotow's ua.::timony. It wase

becattre sinc'3 we were in 1.itic abian, it was my judg:.enu that

any conbacts with tha Applicant's experta had to ba +-hrough

the Applicant's cc:msel, and not a direct centact be.ttcen

ene if our e :perts and one of their cxprts, without

clearance.

So ne just too:: out o ? ;he, case.

I

e

/ ''

' a e t
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landon G

9bl So I don't see icvr there vould have been any way

to meet that standard- 90 I thi.9. tha curroys arc accurate.

At least they hr.vc not been provan to be inaccurate under tha

standards in the case cited by Mr. McGarry.

Ncu the Staff's objection is they don't think

Mr. Rotow had enough converantions with the Decartment of

Energy people to accurately accertain wh:.: the Department of

Energy's policies were to which he's testified .11 I can'

suggest is this, that number one,- I thhk :*n Rotcw indicated

the conversations were frank. The stabements of DOE policy

involved here are not complicated. There'c no reason to

believe that they could nct havn teen articulated by

Mr.' Worth Bateman in a three-hour meating cr, for that matter,

a 30-minute meeting.
.

Thera'c no avidence in the record to suggest

that that wasn't sufficient time to obtain the information.
The record speaks for itself. If the Board is concerned, it

can obviously look at i hat record to see whether they think

Mr. Rotow's credibilicy or accuracy of reporting what he

heard in conjunction with the discussions with Mr. Worth

Batenan were or wero tot accurate.

Lastly, a point raised I think both in the Staff's

and maybe in scmething the Applicant said had to do with this

question essentially of whether there's better information.

If we want to know what th

3 q ; d a f. c d } f
3 i

@iw
c ,

JlJ L9I
.

.
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?t/eb2 know wha t the utilities ' policies are ,'ith regard to vaste

management and n,ent fuel rtorage, it thera better date.?

Rr c. wu . cede that en' o ic but es da not con-

code that we are obligated to bring it forward. We have

brought for erd a vit..ess who ham tactified and precented

both oral and written testimony- indicating schat - e :hink is

a reliable and essentially unnscailac assersment of '' hat

stility plans were, what a utility neuld do under certain

circumetances, and what 1.t is that the Department of EnerTr

policy '.s and how utility plans influence OCE picn3 and vice

versa.

If ccmeone believes that there is a better

piece of testimony on that poi.nt or that '. hey can disprove

it with a witnIss, they've hac: that option. They have known

of Mr. Rotow's analyses for quite some time. They have knova

of the affidavit which forms the foundation of his tectimony

for quite some time.

We have a menorandum -- I believe it's NRDC

Exhibit Number 2 ~~ indicating that the Applicant in March

of this year contacted DOE and inquired as to their avail-

ability to be a witne;s in this case.

The staff could have called those witnesses.

They could have contacted the utilities. If someone has a

complaint with what Mr. Roto h< included and thinks better

evidence was available, mor p p e 4
,

. ..

J| J f. TL
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to do that under m:ini-ing 1mr is on the P.c.9ulttory 9taf f of
the arcncy. We sinply cannot afford io do i'.

We feel :he + throny is reliable and useful

and helps develop t u case vo've presented.

.'1 u' . M. C u''a'. ._ ,V - M. . .'.'.he''~....,. '.r " '.'. h. . u~n. -j ~_.. o . . s.. ; .

' quich obcarvation?

>
-y ,. Rol :~.. ...u. u. ..,. e :u- - : s. u c, n c s..,.. .r -. a - no 2 ., p. .,,~u .e u_ ..

..

pendent evidence in this proceeding with raspect tc cne of

the. standards to evaluate the su@og , i c'c! s 9 s

no independent evidence as tc t.r. h
. - N)Q;tn.a ,

.

.. w
(} f.

,,

)4 ,) [. ' t ,'n,
_ . ~ ~ ~ 5' *et ..

,*

_ _ _ .



2221

5/cbs haTciuony nust r,tand.

I suhnit that ane.inz.hi:n of the Pi4:cherah

Prasa .T.uh cam indientas thc t ladend E. : ;. eas no independeirc

5:/id a nca . Rather, the court was fac;d fith uvaluz.uing evi-

fance sinilar to Mr. 2ctow t.nd tcok thr her.d -cr. and evnluated
t ut tes ir.ony by virtue of applicchia legal an.nanrds not

irlapend m survey testimony

Thcan utancards are act forth, as che court

said, in the Judicial Conference St7dy Group's Mr.ndbook of

Recamended 9rocedura under " Trial ?rct .cted Litig2 tion."

That's in 25 ?P.D 351. So that's where :. 2 uce.ndcrde are cet
forth.

This Board can deciia cnic Tatter fcr itcel2
and does not need independent survey in: 3rmation.

MR. KETCiEU: Mr. Chairman, I did not mean to

interrupt Mr. Roisaan in his argureni out I ti.sunderstood

his beginning. He indicated tl'at the Staff had not indicated

that it had opposed the ad:nission of Mr. Rotov's te.1timony,

including the attached docunente.

I just wanted te indicate staff's notien goes

to all the docu:nonts presented by Mr. Rotow.

MR. BLWi: Mr. Chai ~.an may I have a minute?

'CIL;IRMMI MILLER: ['s
o w u[[ Si e~ a1.i

-

. g. -

MR. BLUM: I really feel it :- ltr .t,sa
gn$< rf.fM

s ,th4
Q>

argumenttobemakingbeforeanadminisP.ativeboardccmpoced}b
, .. n

'
e , ~) L' & s \vi lj

-

u)

_ _ _ _ .
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TEL/eb5 of '.hree expertu. I think taat the tastino..y. basically

becanaa Mr. Ro c.ow e :p?.ained what. he did and cuerrbody can

understand exactly what ha dLd sud what his resuln vere,

would prokebly in admissible unier hhs nez 2cchrni rules in

front of s ;.:ry

I chink thE.t it.aoets che Rule 401 09t. It's

more probative than :.t i.s confusing, although 2rryone sceria

to hr.<re done t?. air best in that regard.

I. meets the 700 series tesc regarding c.sperviso.

IP meets, if nothing else, the 803-23 hearsay
exception.

Everythirig everybody scenc to have said abcut

Mr. Rotow goes to the weight that his tastimony is to be

given, and that's all that they seem to have challenged.

In my regard of what he said or '..'hatever he did.

it's very clear what he did and the 3 card can use that in

light of what he didn't do or should have done, whatever they
feel.

CHAIRIGR MIITLER: Ars ycu speaP.ing of the survey?

MR. BLITM: Both parts of what hc did, talking

to I.eople and his surrey. I think both parts shculd be

admiscible for whatevar the:r are.

CHAITN3 MIIf9J g .q7er$lge'are. What is6 nV k) 1]q .ti f- p% .e, u, dt r

' }aar
'

ai . d

* '

),the secOnd one? e

i .i y/ y ;Mw: . . - 8

f 6 fL

% g g : g g g..tgg,;4 {so
k-*4R. BLID4: His expertise with regard to DOE

o :\ ",-

._( [ '' I J{ - )i
/
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TEL/eb 5 atuitudes and policies,

CFAIR:1AN MXL'2R: Why should the licerd be con-

sid.aring the D''E attitunes?

M't . DLLM: Mr. Chairman, that in en2 cf the

chings that Apt,licant ia depending cn, the atcay-frem-reactor

facilitie:;. It's a deus .e__x nachina but th=":ra so:pecting that..

to pull the.n cu of the s';ornge problett, and I t':ank that it

scas affect that particular aspect of thi- cr ~ a, but in a

ad Landon very marginc.1 way.
Blocm fis

.

O

a& s /[h. PG $ag!1 6( _Q|9n g o ca,sur m4waa v
-

.

-t r

'
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CIIAIPJ4AN 211LLER: Why da yon consider it to be a

9"1ioom/wb
'? Landon marginal ' cap.

'10 - H.L CLLH: His tastirony a:ocut it le scrginal la

light of what their own memor anda have si'.ge.'n pra nously

CHAIF. MAN MILLER: Neli. are ';ou sugge.itiag that the

issue itself ic marginal as well?

MR. DLUM: Ho, si. , Eut I thic.k theic casic at~

titudes are sho.a by their oica 'tworand.t as so wh.;t they

expect the governmenu co do.

Mr. Rotou at leas t corrrentad on '.' hat hs 2::pects

the DOE to do.

CUAIPlO.N MILLER: Wel.:., what we're a.3 king ycu is,

Wh' a difference does .c ma':a ' hat either one of them expects

the government to do in de ciding this partie alar cpplicc.tian?

MR. BLUM: Nell it has been our view that this

particular app]ication gosa far beyond thi.4 particular appli-

cation to move 3')0 units , it goes to the w~1olo 1.:aua of

whether there is a cascade plan.

CHAIPliAN MILLER: Well ossume that there is a

casccdc plan. Still, what differenco does it ma::a what either

the Department of En.2rgy docs or what the applic2nt expects

the government to do in that regard?

MR, BLUM: Applicant-- Wall, I think it enters

inr.o the whola cost-benefit analysis that applicant has

fg^arip% .Scm;ted ? w; pen-
decided to strike here, If t oo ap

.. ~&. G j k ; mt:i b ;, yijg "4,j;y
, W i

vut g 3.

W u hw, . t. 7
r- i i

t t1;

J '
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wu2 r..ent sclution to the ft;el ste. rage problem, then t'uy can go

for chort bar:a sol 2tions. If they cennot look forward

to a governir.ent sc,19. tion. the:i hhe independent span:: fuel

:!torage f acility become s a much a ?_ a viable c:t v.on .

In o ther 9erO.s ,. i.' they' re going to have to build

it ulti_mately; as they shculd, they probably :;oul<i, I think,

choose to build it now.

CEAIRMAN MILLER: Well why isn't that an economic

decision best left to tha utility involved, or the state

regulatory agencies which do hava cognizanca of economic

natters? And why should it be within the purport of this

Coard or this Muclear Regalatory Commission?

MR. BLUM: The problem ir that if they cca going

to -- if they 're going to have to build that independant

facility at acte point, then they need not incur whatever --

possibly marginal, possibly real -- dangarr., there are in

transporting the fuel, the spent nuclear fuel frca Oconee to

McGuire. If they're gcing to have to build it at some point

they might as 2e11 keep it where it is and build it now,

rather than incur whatever ricks uhere may be.

d! AIRMAN MILLER: Th en you settle upon the risk

factor of radiological exposure; is that the basis of your

position in biis matter?

MR. BLUM: Well, we have always said that there is

a risk. And, whatever the na f that risk, since the best

Urhf7q,Q,,n..-) % .f~q ~7, 'z' z nw'r

O ph d G jj; s g
-

-

.__



2223

wb3 alturnaticc w Mel, e<..ncmicalli in the lo m rua--

CIU.IIt'US i4 ILLER: You're back to economics.

'4L Bl.UM: Wel~. it'n all ona whcle ball ci

de tern.ination. I think the o n ento."' into the other.

CHAIT<:!AN MILLER: The coat-benefit balance that

you speak cf is to be nada by the Staff init2. ally snd by the

Scard, isn' t it, rathe:: the.n be 'te utility?

ML BLUM: W e ?. 1 , I'm-~

CHAIR?@.N MII.LER: I'm trying to get four basic

reasoning.

MR. 3 LUM: I don' t thini: the Sta E 2 has done any-

tning 12.ke that. The 3c ar 2 is we.'.come to atten:pt to drau

chose based on the data that has boca presented end will be

presented.

CHAIRM.rdi MILLER: We'll take a short rocasa.

(Recess)

10.040 CHAIRMAN MILLER: The hearing will resuma.

The Board has taken into account the objactionc

to the testimony of dr . Ectow which consistc of MROC Exhibit

13-A uhrough E. The Board will overrule the objections as to

admiscibility; with one c::ception -- or two, which I'll go

into.

TheBoardisnotch ~ 7 [i' M S E,x a % $ , gr8 9
J j M i *s

ab,5* g { ? t}adk ,J k 5
,

Il h 1
you, as to the applicability ou 3 y 5- - as .

we're not going to rule now as a matter of law.

,,r
g$ ~i j '1 )

*

'

71J '
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wb4 As to the survey, that seems pretty claar to us

that, wnc tever the deficiencies may he stc.ted to be, whether it

be en the basis of the case that Mr. McGarry cited or other-
-

wise, we Sink the survey at .'. east is before you, that the notes

are %ere, that thay vera made contca poraneousl'/,. and that it is

adequata for purpcess of produ cing a nurvey and the results

therefrom. It cenaine open to any of the partier to cl.allenga

with specificity any cf the utilities whose recults are shown.

If there's some egregious error we have no doubt it's within

the capabilities of counsel. And we think also that the exhiait

which Mr. McCarry quite fairly put into evidence, Exhibit 13

cf tne applicans., does shcu that in general the coaclusions

which NREC appears to draw are not dif ferent from our own.

Mr. Worth Batenan, the Acting Principe.1 Deputy Assistant
,

Secretary for Energy Tecinology apparently has sufficient statue

and ruthority at least to represent the views of the Department

of Energy to the House of Re.:presentativea cf the Congress.

And he gces on to note that "they seem to conclude that if

everything is done that physically can be done the.re is no need

for an early AFR (this argument excludes foreign 3 peat fuel).

As Tables 1 and 2 indicate, we do not disagree; however we

don' t think it's reasonable to assume that utilities will

always be able to transship, and the like."

g We think this is sufficient corroboration by the

Department of Enargy, particuletrlyW.that[G E'3 0 (P OB 5 p E,~3 en o na

hj 11;> 5: $efasN'h u L L L.a
thd con 4ns ,p' the

f1 ) , a 9'g 1( y(j :.i a C 1If :,
\ s ., a d

A^
~i"

r '| J bJUJ
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wb5 results of the survey are really not eignificantly different

frcm these that the Dep;.rtment of 2nergy fo2nd.

Non, of course, the way it'c handled is different,

and 3o forth, ar the Departrent c lctter makec clear. But8

locNing at it cimply as a survey, we think thcre ic sufficient

testimony, prima facie at any rata; to render admiccibla the

survey and v.nc results.

With regard to the balance of the ucstimony, ac .:
say the Board is not that clear on 'c n+ it will, or could be

.

used, nor mattcra cf veight, and that kind. But nonetheless

we believe that in fairness to all parties an a matter of

admissibility in an administratife proceeding that we should

give parties and councel fair and reasonable opportunity to

make their record so that it's available for consideration.

If we start trying to second and third guess now before all

the evidence is in,, before we've he- a chan E to analyse it

and make a determination as a matter of law, that this would

not really be fair to any party. So we're going to adopt

that view. and with referer.ca to the testimony which is

E::hibit 13-3 of Mr. Rotow and the accompanying actachment.

On pago 5, we will sustain the objection to the

last sentence, "By pointing to Duke's plan," and so forth,

the third line from the bottom <
. And continuing over. e. ,< <

on the next page, we will susta i f. 41 y.

entire sentence, as well as the following sentence 4 Mi$ b $([f
A

%
LlJ ') { 1i.

) LJl.,

- - - - - -
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wb6 cornences with " (2) The actual time," and co forth, and the

sacend sentence under (2), starting " Internal Duke tencranda."

Su ve're striking, in effcet, the comence=Ont cf the last

centenca on page 5, starting "By pointing to " and c:'.nending

dcun through "The decision to tranship was made in Jr.na 1976,"

Nhich is the 7th line of pace 6. Theco will be stricken.

The objections are Overruled as to 9.e admissibil-

ity of the balance of MRDC E.xhibit 13.

Chercupen the document referred to

heretofore n:arked Natural Resources

Defense Council Exhibit 13-A thru

D for identification ras received
I

in evidence.)

$ | !

-aan{fhk?g
5-

4
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ebl 2- T 'm : Although theca witnenaat are

f:.s vb6
presented a: a n;nel, they've been handled individually, and

inac:aue as Mr. Roto- has bacn examined, crecs-examined,

dir:ct u:d re:iirected, mx/ ha he c:<cused?

ruIRM7.:: MILLER: Ycs, he may be excused.

(Nitnacc Rotow c::cused.)

MR. 30I]!O3 : f6 Chairman, uc would like

Cr. Cochran ta go n&<t. There's one piece of tasticony that

he and Dr. Tamplin did together, but there are also pieces of

testiiceny that he's doing uv himself.

It would be our intention '-hat the parties would

cross-ezamine him 4' to any and all of that tec timony and

that to the e:ctent . hat they crossed into acmetaing that

Dr. Tamplin had sai in hic affidavit that he and Dr. Cochran
jointly prepared that Dr. Tamplin is available to answer that.

CHAIPP.AN MILLER: In other words you wish to

proceed initially with --

MR. ROIS. MAN : With essentially Dr. Tamplin but

it would include the right to conduct cross-examination of

him : ith respect to NRDC E:dlibit Nunber 14 which is a joint

exhibit.

- CHAIRFJ))' MILLER:
Any cbjection to that procedure?

. ,
MR. v. . 3 little confuced. I

* thought that Tony started - ki

he said he was goin;. toproceedwithMOy . flc 1b
and thec

.

.. y ~ ~ *

5ij / "J U
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Ocb2
.% A0" M*.E?: If I caj d ;-hat I <ainspoke. All I'n

anyinc !.s iiRI C 2f. bic P:r.5d r 17, '' ?DC L_hih1; (trber 13 arh

piecw ;3 testimony dor" relusis/ely by Dr. Cc)chra"..

In v&iitior., M'EC 2:r.hibi ; Utrbar 14 - A ic tactinony
.

in whic'. Dr. Cochren w o a .ajor p2 ticipanz an6. it'n a joint

pidea of tenci;r.eny.

What m 'coitte procN e ia ncnt 'o h;ve Dr. 0:ch rna

ce r/ ail sle -i.h respnct i.c 13., 17, and 14.

Mon on qwsttic.no in 14; th.1ra is == 1 : A diu-

cinguiching outwcon Sr., Cochran's and Jr. Tarpl.ir_'s contrihu-

'-icn so to the c.ctc=t c. party achu a qmotica :5 th ro393ct

to 11, if Dr. Cochran : an't unewcr it, we '7culd like Dr.

T.ucplia uc be abla to r nst et it.

CUAIRIW! MILLER: All right.

14R. ROIStW : Thatic all I'm suggesting,

CHRIREGI MILL 3R: I'. seama reasonTble. Let's

try. If i; gets awhv2rd,. why then we'll....

MR. ROISIO.N : Let me e:cplain then, 23r. Chairman,

what I would like to do ia effar Dr. Ccchran fcr voir dire

Oc any party, and then when thch ic couplatod, I have scm3

brief direct cramination for hira.

I wculd lika to make ens change in the tectimony.

O 4 O T !p p ;M d,. Uto
NRDC Exhibit Hurler 17 is an A cnd ~.9 au gdifEJ ;za 2. Te c9,

!' M
. i4,, m

withdraw 3, and onlf IcaveQRDc 2:ihiblt3 hitr.b- e{NA' a id3n4.q'?,3 d.3 p\ Otjjj.d Oa! |- *
s. . . -- , a -

CEAIEMAN MILLER,;;)'Cc tYat again, will you pleace?
u

8
3

[. 1 / *) .4
*

) \ J " -

__.
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$ eb3 MR. 20IS!-E : Ycc.

NREC 2dicit Nuc ber 17, '..ta are drc,pping ~

C11AIFlWi M::LLCT.; i. 7- A "

MR. AOISIGI?: We ar withdrawing 17- L, which is an

analfn.3 attached to it,

h d on page 2 of MRDC 2xhi::lt tit.Str 17-A, th.-

fifth linc free @.2 bortera bagica, "T study ec:rplaucd by.

N RD C . . . . '' to 110 cnd of the pkga, we arct ciao c'eloninJ.

Cl3AIMJR; MILLER; Cit ay . That is taca e,ix pagzs of

t03 ti;7.03y 7

MR. KOISMAU: Ycu me&n tha part thc.t 13 being

deleted?

CE.uR.'GE MILLER: No, the part that'a baing re--

tained.

tG. ROISF.AN: Ycs, that's correct, Mr. Chairman.

*

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Then what I ha.vc mur?cd JRnalysis
' of Space Available...." and to $!arth, which I have nar.krd

NRDC Exhibit 17-B for identification, is thct uluhd sun?

MR. ROI.91AN: l'e c , it is.

CE1.IRMAM MILLE 2: In its antirety.

Is it likely to surface again?

''

-

MR. ROISHAN: I have no vay of making a predic-
'

tion on that, Mr. Chairman.

$ CHAIRMAN MIIJ.ER: In other %crd0 rou won't giva

me leave to file it?

b +NU "
(: U y h t'i ( U % f'id 13 (9 '4

Il j' A ?. I C lt I
'

l
Y dDl h 3 b% S

- - ., .-( h-

.J- s t .h.,J
g

. _ .
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eb4 *:F . ROIS'-IAN : I wasn avara that I had the power

to do or not.

CHI:IR i A14 MILI.23 : Yo: can do no .n.th . word.

I : :.1 crying to reduce n.y file. If 'n night b2 tein? it T would

r2cher retain it.

MR. ROIS?G?': I don't anticipar.e thn I would be

using it.,

CHAIP'US MILLEP: All -Ight.

('4hereupon, SRDC Exhibit 17 3,

naving been grevioncly

.narneo s o r 1.: e n t m. - .c.ation,. . , ..

,;as UITHDR W .)

CHAIRF3.?i M7IJJR: It is nov SRDC Exhibit 17 for

identification, whica is essentially the testirony of

Dr. Thcatas B. Ccchran

MR. ROISMAN: That's correct.

(.Jhereupon,IMDC E:thibii- 17-A

previously narhed for identi--

fication, was rema:.ked as

,

ITRDC Exhibit 17.)
.

i

p. y, n. h , s., t..a- {..
$

,n. . . 8Y; n :;q V t.,p . . .j . 7 i .i I - ,.
(

t. w -O.J rg p +s;L{ g
<,r.

Y. . . -bY
m s

y,
b '!.N Y:Y Y s a . v . Up\

.

m -

k - '
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eti C1%II'.'!AN MILLLR: De we havo Dr. Cochran's

qualificationc?

MR. ROID.:AU : They're attached to HRDC Exhibit

:.4-C.

CI6TRE.N MILLER: all right. Is that what you'- e

going to do first then?

riR. ROIS:1AM: Yes.

I haci one piece of direct exnicatica to ask

him with regard to his qualifications, anti I could do that

before voir dire.

CInII0nN M''LLER: Nould you do that now?

?!R. ROIS; TAN: Yes,

h Dr. Luebko, do you wish to have Dr. Cofaran no-

also address the question with espect to the rature of this

contract?

DR. LUE31G: If it's a convenient placa.

MR. ROISMAN: Fina. I'll ask hita after I ask

2g fis the cne additional :nlastion on qualification,
end pm2

,, -

. . . .

4. ~.-$s ,f."(,'. f. $
/ i,, [ *, f . .,g p g-

' A y 'g g, Q ,'di . .A
''

< s. : < ! *
p

d UDtie VS8bgijhdjkf(
@

, ,
*

", }; L )I

.. - __.



2235

1

URI:/a7bl 2G DIPCCT ??L..!IID.TIOi! (Mein ad)
9,

m , .,s . m. . . Q .st. * .
~

.l v.u

3
. Dr. Ccchren, -culd yca brit:fl:. daccr'.ho yctr

4
e:g r..<:ncs a3 :. purtf.cipccu and an observer c. ruclear

5
*113te 7' nager. ant policy by the Federal Govarnn nt?

6
A (.11tnese Coc.ar;n) .m. s . ma 19/1e . was cres. u-y

. , .

1
...

7
Rcsou- Oc 3 for the Future, c non- pro ?ic crganization in

G
Wachington, D.C. to dc a study of the residu 1 :ranagonani o ?

9
the entira nuclear indust:.l . '2nd by residual nansgenant, I

10
c.can effluar.ts rhich nould :.nclude the wante meterinis.

11
I was contracted to urite up a menegr:ph on

12
residual mam.garant. In the course of that twc~yosr

13 investigation at Resources for the ru'u'a, I actually anded
14

up wrid:ing a bocP. on the economic and environF. ental aspects
15

cf the braeder reactor progran.

IO
But in con-junction nth that and also sinca the

17 following nuclosr developments. I hava -- came and studied
I0 the nuclear waste policy of th3 nuclear infurtry and fan
19 Federal G<r.'ernman .

20
I then in April of 19*73 ucnt to Natural Rescurces

21 Otfanse Council, where I've baan ever since. I've worked for
m" Natural Rasources Def3 uncil since those days, Since

I'y N fD t. ~U d ;p tv iT1 . 3% lowingthe tine I arrived,

M the nuclaar Naste issue. W45Ng'
25 Much of the work that NRDC has dona on the waste

.

, . # l g

e

.-
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1

wrt/agt;2 :.ssui 52r13 on w.c done ir. our Ucrt Cclat effice in Palo
2

^lto ar.d ?;n Fr ncircr . :: cme ve r, a uc'. c f the lwal ~;crk was.

3
Cll ..a:.iled out of the Nashington offica, and so I had acr.:e

4

familiarity with the *::ne isant i. these c2: liar d;y: through
5

th:..t uc rh .
6 *

SubzeTaently, well, Ir:n 1973 throuch about 1973,
/

rocc c:' ::; time wau fevcced to acr.:ing on .uclrar is;ues.

8
reluna". to . ne breedar reactor, pl.:toniu.c. recy. lc rnd the

9
nuclear 'caapone proliferaticn icsua.

10

?han th : Cart 2r I..iministraticn i _ H77 raved to
11

indt.finic.cly dafer plutonium recycLc, than sc.ma of T.y activitit s
12

shif ted. tc rt.:nitorin7 hcw the nuclear industr/ and the
13

federal buranueracy xculd emn ga tha spend fucl which nc longe:
14

. culd go dirletly tc tha reprccessiag plant but to the --
1 ~"

but more likely, in my vi2w, di::cculy to a ge.cle,gic
16

repo sitor'.r .
.

.

17
So from ebcut inat period I bacnr.a vary interasted

18

in fc11cNing -- and spent a fair enount of time fcilcr.cing
19

the spent fuel policy of tha Federal Ccvernnen .
20

I attendsd, fer 2nampic, tne DOE prase conference
21

in Octcher of 1977 where the OCE cpent fuel policy was first
22

enunciated. I interacted with nu::cron people in the FGderal
23

Government, both with rcepac'- to, ha
3' 10 (, 'py| 11 . respect

d t Fy r

to the larger nuclear $ ej hhld- kg. anto i

25
as it was developed through the cource of the Interagency

. , ,,

f*- 1 i

b\J ',.
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1

wrb/agb3 7.eviev c-roupc ' preparaticn c f the documerts that have been
2

filed in this case re.7 -tive to the .arnagement of rr,c? sar
3 !

raste.
4

T're had co munications with, fairly frequrnt
5

connuniccticns with Dr. John Deatcch, whc upon arriving
6

en my e~.rleyment at the D?partment of Energy,f'.rst,as the
7

Diractor of Energy Rosearch, basicall'* tact charce of the
31

Dcpartmant of Energy'c nucicar tiron 2 oclicy. :1a broncht in
9

.s his deputy Worth Eateman.

10 '
And as Dr. Deutsch teck on a larger pclic'f role

in the Department of Enargy -- in fact, he stcrted wearing
!2

more than one hat. De was not cnly the director of Energy
13 I

| Recearch, but for a while he was Acting Diracetr of Energy
14

Technology, and now he's Actine Undersecretary of Uncrgy.
15

As he started wearing noro hate.- Mr. Bateman
16 '

followed clong as nis deputy in each of these rolas. And as
17

Dr. Deutsch took on more responsibilitiac, the responsibility
18

for the Department of Energy's spent fuel policy more and more
19

rested on Worth Dateman's shoulders.
20

And during this period I've had extensive con-
21

versations with both Dr. Deutcch and Worth 3ateman and have
22 sat in on one of the principal meetings that was discussed

earlier in testimony by Mr. 20to*;r.
24

I have alco interacted wi+5 + '" e p - d r4 hath [ b4! ) kk bg F.had responsibility for
4

- ai Ip q

.

/

J ", -
UI (L 't,

.. .
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1

Rwrn/agb4 R3 view Group report or nuclaar waste aanagement, particularly

9- 2

the four key players who refar to 'demselves as the Gang of
3

Four, who did most of tha d: af tina of that docum:nt.
4

These would be: Ced Greenwood at :he Offica 02
5'

Science and Technology Policy; Jerry Brubakar, Council on
6

Environmental Quality; Roga - Lagarce frcn the Canartt.ent of
7

.nargy, who reported to Dr. Ocutcch; and a woman whc worka
S.

| for Andrus at the Departmen; of Interior, and I'm embs.rassed
9 I

to say her name escapes me for the merent. "

10

As Senior Staff Scientint a'. Natural Resources
11

Defanne Council, I bid on a contract er a proposal for a
12

nuclear waste managa'ent centract that tha repartment of
13

Energy published in the Federal Register and 7 presume also
'14 I

the Commerce Business Dail'. and wcn that contract, NRDCL
15

won that 'ontract. And that was the contract that was referrec
16

to earlier.

17

I hired Mr. Rotow to be a racecrch assistant and
18

help with that work. And he did a very a6/.irable job on that
19

effort.

20 i
! If I might just get into tha' contract --
t

21 '
Q Fait. I'll ask you a separate ques ticn on that.

22
A Okay.

23
Back on my expertise, part of this issue relates

24
to -- at least the federal AFR policy relates to the return

of foreign spent fuel. ,j [ v

a *<nhggrww
.
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1' p. 3.-w' .3 ye 1 . . p.,. .' . r= . f . . 3 .=. .. . T.'.r..=.3., ...2
.

.. -u g . _1 -| .f, , S .a , . j p. p. , .,.'s,,* , . .,. .w eng[. v= . 9 - .. m - . ..

o. 'uci ..r techrology to c her oun rie:'.

cia .C'
,- .

. n.C l.., O *. . _ 38.. 4 w .3 . c. . . . /--.m. _4,,. u, p..e. ..v s. a w .4 - . . .

a_u
s,(...a ..-

. , . - .
.Aa0 .-,:.c....,..s... .i.,s 3 .. .. .v. a. . . . s c . 2

. ., .c -

4 - . s .4 -
. .'"12 L ,- 4 4 ..

.

..t... s, L. .' _.
:..'- v,..

1a . ., u, u... . . . , .- e
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.

. .y a ,
. . , , ,., m.. , . , s. ..

., . . .

= . i.; ... . r v. . s rs .n. -, , ,ne -+..s..~c..; u m, . . .:_, , . .gu . , -.. ..,.s
4. . . . . ~ - .. # .-. ._v. .

''ick a ring , rh.: gen .-la:. ..a d. o t a a s :.r.. a l .y n. On- oi. the

1 u, , m a, e.
._~ .i . e. ; n c. s 4 4 4 ..c:, u.- &Lm. . ..q .s p a .7 .i . t. . s. 4 - - s.,. . .i y. . t r , . .

- - - .-u. u . ~ - - - n . . .. .e : ..

-.i,, .m %. , .a , c r t_~ c". *.. , c . r_' u' .' m. " . c.o .i n.. ~ .- ~- A...u...'._~_ t.ie. ,. 1. o r.,-.y- - ' ^.,
.. e .

an the Disarcr.cnt 'aency. 192 t-tor 3ad with ine 5t we Cenar$-_.

ment on this cane iscue.

Anu so wa have J. ..scuscad uhe alaricnai.a.9

be"ueen the foreic,. -- Ine non-proliforatica geli y ang .ctr

4.n an4_ . .,. l 4 _4 ,. no., n 1., t~ v._ c. , o n ., t. 4 , . .,..4...m -
- e

. c .t. , ; 2. . u,, , . . , . . ~. ., , ; . , n . .. .- o . .~ o .. . .. o - u .

.

of the Federal Governr.ent,

I could nLes other names in chs ureaucracy,

cone at EPD. and some nore at CEQ tnat I've incer .cted with

on thia issue, other0 r.lso in the Depart'acnt 01 22e rc:y.

Q Thank you, Dr. Cochran.

Nou with regarc to the c.ucation that Dr, Luebke

had cshed, can you brief.i.y dcacriba the ccope cf the gntreet
g that you just referred th $ -'

,

.a c r:act'came to becomeResources Defence Count *-

-
-. .-

n O ';
.

-
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provide to v',.~. 0 3;*.t2 . b an a 3 30 0"; men *: "" *..; Vi3 i- Of '-hG.

u<. . < .'. ~.s T . 0 n v. a.4 v C.,. .,- .,.,.4, 1 :. .w . . ., .s.%, .'L .. m-.. , .. 4 , e
e.,-,,.,a .L.: >..e,.. .r . . . . . . .--t. .a. t.,; s2. i -

/...r , w. g.;. r .-:.a y 4..-~,- +ho3w, 3 g + 'n. .-
-

. u . ? - 6. ,,. 4 . . .- s . o .r M.. .-
,; ..;. w . . > . .

a v . 2. t 4. , - .c %., .i . C,~ r .
na,

. .u v . q
s

Juld thiG CO itr: 0 b 9?a5 not F.can". to 02 ~~ Endr

.1n fact, r. ac c o ctr'.ced in t'.e cen tract ..n .'my 7ay 2ny sort

Of IntervenOr funding Or paTt O2 .2n '.dV?./SC.ria( -- 20 h9

UCad EC part of an adverS9.flal prCC3h ' Tith the C Cpa r t2.93 t

Of 3ne2~Tf.

. The Depart.'.ent of Energy .cecognice i ch .t we had.....d

oftentimes been in an adVorsarial rci.z. 7:.th tho.n On some.

nuclear w2sto issues. And thn contr ct was -- ona n:~ its

purposec was do, for the Departmenc oi Energv's benefic, to
~

give then an understanding of essentic.lly where we tere ecming

frcm .;ith respect to nuclear racte incuca.

New J.a che cource cf that s;udy frca time to

time I would interact with Dr. Deutsch on or.her nuclear

issues, and he encouraged ma to provir.'c him chart -- ene,

tnic or three page statements on various nuclear issues and

(k * d , 1m
#ddo it under the contrac .- [Th

f 5 ?hM$g 15
p ' YV l

Since I was assential $ a N h k - Jo
'' d La

.

p
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* asce.3? manta of -- nhat would benefi - him in :12ing pel'.cy

dacisi us .

On One Occ*.SiOn- I pro"4. '. 4 '. h i.M An'

12 '3 'i -'* S'"e'1 h C-

'

;la Dans.r Man: of 2aarJy's nuclen is si on e,.or-" s tra c ynt'

s -

13 latter. sa6 t'te letty- s i.s :e6 fra.t thia *29 wrk -ione
--

11.140 undar c'ca contract.

'3hortly after eh3 Depart. rent of m'ne :g ;' s pre Is

prosan F.aticn a :d - I'n referring n-n :, tM vat D.se i thet

was offered for idenuificacion. It 'and 3.n 't the fig'ne

thac there wa/s t;'aca 22 rac. ters lts: wre r tuning cut af

storaga space Tnd vara part af the justificarica of :aa ,.ead

for an AF1.

Ynan than paper, that Fact Sheet was ::.aleased,

it was in connaction 27ith, .E ga s.s , I'm not certain hut,

to the best of my reccU. action, there 'ena a rapo n rel ' sed

and ther2 was a presa conference qald v.d briOfiv;s e or./ iron-

tenta.3 groupa, orle a.ngs c: J.ncusurr pe op ,_2 anii 30 on.
s - . t. . . . .

I attended one of those briefings sad that figure

was given, was presented in a slida presentation b7 Dr. Deutsch

and Worth Bateman,
f

I, at the time, vuestioned Mr. S at 9 Fe ti 'la h_
g accuracy of the numbers in tha t tab le , and subsecuently

spoke with Mr. Deutsch on tha telephone abcut the -- rad
. .

s % v

5- *
,
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stcrcge facility, he licensed ceparately from l'. censing the

whole facility becausa, if they didr. ' t, there would be certain

reactors tlut because they were short en spor.t duci storage

space would maybe be forced to shut down, and there 'rere six

g reactora listed in that particular report.

And L myself did the same sort of curvey that!a

,
..

%

$4 4 *ggg .,.1, .m...
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wrb/'.gh? .;i::J. r:' 7:tcy ': 2. I called an each of the utilitiac ':ntil

I fourd the persen taat I thoccat vac responcitle for sr ent

fuel .canag2 ment cr war in a tosition to stata what the spent

fuel situation was accurataly with respect to each of ecse

reactors.

And 2,.n each caec I found that the utility uns '

relyinc cn the license, the grantiac of the license for

s'arnwell but bad come contingency p'_anz and wa: taking care

cf its cwn cpent fuel needs if,in the avant Sarnwc11 uncn't

licensed.

It stat.Is to raason ch a: given the testimon7 ue

have heard or that was presented earlier on how 2:: pensive

'i is to do without a reactor, that it behoovea che utility
to try to get in a situation where it i3 force to shut down

a billion dollar plant for lack of a $10 million swim:n.ing pool

or spent fuel storage pool. And it was my view at the time

that each of tnece utilities would sense that and had
,

contingency plans and were going to incure that they veran't

forced to shut down in the event Sarnwell was not licensed,
-

.. .

.,

'''@ ORiggggy..ye
- - ,
* , Y\ t

.;. av -.
.
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In offect, ' chat I found in that case was the Staff

docu:nac cr report that pu.'.T er~4 to show that tnere uns a

Ceed for this licencing action at Barnwell was in fact not

the case, and those data were 9:esenhed to the Staff as part

of MRDC's co'traents on iat environmental s'.atement.
'

So, in interactir.g with Dimitri, bach to more

recent days, I asked him to do the same cort of surveys and

gave him some guidance on hew to do it. He prepared the

questions, I 'nteracted with him ao some entent en v.hee.

prcparation of the questions, bat they were largely his work.

But I gave hin sone crx. dance on what acrt of questions he

ought to be asking, and basically turaed hin 1cor.e to gather

the data that he gathered.

I wouldn't refor to it ac a survey. I guess :

would refer to it as a study of whether or not there was a

nced for spent fuel storage at a licensed reactor spent fue:'.

storaga place.

MR, ROISMMT: Doctor Luebko, has he given you all

the information you needed, or if there are other questions

maybe it would short-cut it if you just asked him directly.

DR. LUEEKE: It
d I f,s mmari::I) p ece if I have

t:"

/) ! DIN [a1 N[ g fi
the gist of it. dk e a

ur.a
You have sort of an open-ended contract, as I

g listened to you, and you add to it conveniently'

WITNESS COCHRMI: It's closed new, but it was.

7-

s\ bEI
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we,_ . .

Dit _ 3FE : I c '. a ::an n;. :n, and yo . coult; add

to it it; :n ..; cusrs (.. - cn t.ce 7 2r .'

.. . m. L c, e C.s, e._ . .nu , . .e,,.
. ,a .. _. u.

: unn for thO pu: y,0.3 a - -

DR. LU332: And rot were 3.cinj it ic a 3tudy fcr

th. ran . man cr sect.icn that d:.d the origl.an2 one, and it

cculd a. '.h an , in -h; entapry of .a ?rprcycnant, rather

t*%..-4 - Mw w~.~e v >... ,* , o.--

UIT.ZSS C00H?JJ7: 'l'ach' c correct. :t was not. done--

it uas not designed fc.c n , .rort of adveraarial relationship.

It n s -3"ne to provide thcm with uccful technic .1 input, so.

hE con A maK2 battar docinicas, and ic wcs sing?.y chat when

they presented what ;as basica.:.ly a raport of tha work of the

Stoller Corporation, -nd relying on that to defend their |FR.

policy, I challenged that work.
,

Sc Dr. Deutsch said, well, 7ut it in writing. Give
,

it to me in Wriciag.and let's Ice where Je are. And he would

da with it uhnt he wished.

I'm sorry about this whola conflict, about the

study of the contracts, and so forth. I think it's overbicun.

I nean we had a '7ery sr'all, 337,000 contract to do this

-

wasta mnagement attdy, and, frankly, doing these other

chores was an additional buri bove nnd beyond what we
,b db'(D

g , &. Q.. yh , p.i .

7jj ', e[d> ,' '$ originally contracted to do
' # yj g

. ;c ,,

You kept adding to h! H6h. ~,;ghNb.$dif
.

d , , , . my-

v. s y
'

DR. LGBEU:
* b Fwa4

.

e (' (|

ytJ - hbb ~I E
f
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to the prien?

UI'AESS COCEsCd!: T.~ :c '. ' .3 righ t.,

2.n:1 at waa n'ntr coaat cc be an advers:.:ria'.'
,

challenge to cor. It wc: :ncanu to, in that particuir cast

and the previoac one en strategy, to gita him s.uidance to

amprove 'he policy

Unforttmaraly,. uith reapect to tha TSP. policy I

think the Depart:aanc of Energy ' tac . fort of lccked in by the

previous Presidential decicien, which we can go into latar,
''

or .-

D?., LIE B}'E: ITell, I th2.nh it*: cls".r to .T.e .^.aw .

I r.sked the cp.tection becanca as wa said carlie:- in this

hearing, we heard that the racking and rerackir.g is a

dynar.ic proposition , It's not ur.. easonable @.at in a year

or two there vill be ancther updat.'.ng of the situation.

This doesn't r.ean to be the final word.
"

LLS.. ROISFM: Doctor, there is, and I think you

made referenc0 to it befo e, in Batonin's letter to

Congressman Dingell, a quotati:n fron iTIC regarding tha

figures of DOS being " wildly inaccurata .*

Now, those words do not cppct;r in any af the

surveys or studies that we've introduced herc in evidenca.

Do you have any interest in knowing, because the witness can

tell y n what the ocurce of - Q fg, @yu g to be

Nit h;pconcerned about that part of C a

-.

C,-
_ r3

f. [ ''
i!

~
.
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pcrt,9
CR. LUEBKE: Yes. T. got that irrerencien . 'l a s , I'd

li;w. to hnvc th;.t clarifici

IG. ?oIS!!T ri . Well, now, I don' t I:.icw :.f he kncvs

of his own perscr.al knersledge I may be the are cnat knows

of ny personal knc'. fledge. Ed b2 fare 're get inte i-he

probica of having a give you evidence en then, perhaps he

aan ancuer it as to trhcre t'a 'raa und why ocu dcn't see it

i.

in the versions rhar are here ia evidence'-

[,' UITNESS COCHRidi: I think I knew. I'_y racollection

,

j! is not : hat gcod that I'd swear he it.
L
m

1 After we did thic study and we sent in not only

i| tc T'GE bu,t we sent it to scEc craff people on the Hill that
U,

[ werc reviewing the legiclutica that had been proposed by
r
a

DCE, the spent fu ' legislatica, so there was Ocme interactione

between us and staff neople on the IIill and Congress'nen'

e,

and Senatora and testimony on this issue.r

Also, there's been interaction between Congrecc

and Mr,, Bateman on this issne, and some of the statements:,
i

"

like " wild and inaccurata ' were ova, made in cno of there

| cc:=unications by letter or crally, but I dcn't recall, I
.

'! don't recall which.-

q
:
.

'l
MR. ROIStGN: Doctog,I..can_give you.a little

I .' db,g mere elucidation en that,. if t4 ; 1 :.

so. If it's contrcversial, I guess I can alway 5't ss $1f3
"

o .

'D,,

U-

! ;

C '\ s~.
.

L
s

-



2248

wc1 5

on it.

DP., LUEEJE: 'Tha Cnuirman cays '.7.9'd r?.ther act.

MR. ROIS;m : O'.ay.r

All right, then, if you havo no further :uesticra

'

cn that, have no further questions prior be the voi.- dirs,a

and the witne:sc is avsilabla fer voir dire .

C9".IRMC MILLZR: Tall right. Both' witnesses, o.:

Dr. C uuran?

ME. EDISMAN: Well, I'd rather we si.arted with

Dr., Cochran.

CHERI'701 MILLER: All r2.ght. Dr. Cechran, whose

restica he.s baen mer!:ad as NRDC Exhinic 14C, a.n d ' A O hasi

testified, may now be 3xamined on voir dire as to the
.

qualifica':icas as an e:: pert and for the giving of expert
,.

,

testimony.,

Mr, McGarry?
,

MR. IIC GARRY: Just a point of clarification uith
,.

.

I! respect to Mr. Rotow. Did I understand the Board to say
a

,

1 in the event the carties seek 10 preuent rabuttal testi.meny
4
'

we wfl1 be afforled that opportunity?

i CIIAi f.AI! MILLER: Well, we didn't say rebuttal

'. testimony, but I guess, once again, we assume that since
l. ' .

] that testimony had been on file, that the tactimony in

cpposition to it, if coug f M

; MR. MC GARRY: It may be. M :s
,

*
.

I 4

|\
*

' 'r ',! Jj



2249

wel 5

CHAIRMAN MILLER: I don't know. The Board wasn't

e::prescine any view of r.-buttal as rebuttal. IM ascured that

if thare waa anything flagrantly derelict in the prerantatica

of the stu*r, that councol would cahe the tectirony availab1c.

2ut 'i vacn't using rebuttal in any technical 3cnce.

MR. MC GARRY: I'm 'ust alerting uhe Dcard and

the pcrties the.t the Applicant may voll choose ' hat coursec

1 of action.

'l'

CHAIR' DAM MILLER: When did you have in mind?

MR. MC GARRY: Friday.

?OIR-DIP i: 2XAMIliATION

BY MR. MC GARRY-

Q Dr, Ccchran, let's get this W:raight for the

record: You're not employed by the Department of Energy, it

that correct?
.

A No, sir, I am an empicyes of Natural Resources

"

Defense Council.

F
Q And you don't hold yourself out to be an official

spokaaman for the repartment of Energy, is that correct?

A No, sir. E::cuse me. With respect tc that previcus

answer, I am on the Ener.gy Research Advisory Board of the

Departmont of Energy. They don't pay anything.

U,u, q, u k.,6.bf"es3;3.1
Q Iwasgoingtcf. fb.e W ITL ,s, < Qa q. . i

cbn r
.

"

:

the Department of Energy? Does that makY M';eas4ar2 ggQ

A No, sir, I am not a paid employee.

f'
'

gl-a
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0 are ycu an official apo! cosman of the Depart:aent of

Zurgy?

A rc cir.

C If I can just cxplore the centract very briefly,

uhe at the Department cf Enercy did you enter inte the

centreet with?

A rscentially it was Dr. Deutcch. But the handling
9

of it was actually dena by Ecger Lagesse, who reported to

Dcutsch.

The way ycu phrneed the question. actually,. .

their centracting of hcan are different than the policy,

pecple, and I dcn't know their namc .
.

Q I was spe n ing of policypeople,
,

b What was the time of that contract? Nhen was it

, let?
!:
.

p A It'egan en October 1, I believe, of lact year.c

Q and who was in charge of the anninistration cf>

; cpent fuel storage at the Department of Energy at that tine?
!'

A Well, let me give you a littic bit more history.

Before Dr. Deutsch came en board at the Department

of Energy the President had already announced bis April 7,

1377 nucicar policy, which was essentially a non-prolifera--

h
g iggds[]Ifh"o#

tion policy, which had wast ations to it

u *.f !? i .' C . 'gj '; ik n;

fe2ral fbecause of the stoppage - or 2. d'efid'te
D Lid & || m $[" Qreprocessing and the non-proliferation policy inp12.c Elddhg().

*

i /lL ,l JJ t_ / J
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Subsequently., the so--call'2d President's Spent Fual
.

Policy vac r.ntnci.ited. ~

i

i Mou it's never been officially rovesled who was

'
rouponaibic for for=ulating that policy, but I think it uould

j be fair to say the trade preen reviews, and certainly my

' vians .r.d the vicus of people who are in . ecpen.3ible
"

positions related to vanto policy, believe that Secretary

'

Schlessinger vna largely responsible for that, and probably

' did that uith the President on his own.
"

And that was done with - I believe we hr.ve
,

'| testimony to the effect - that that was dor.e uithout the-

!

"
pranaration of any enviromeental impact etatements, as

h required under NEPA.
'

- " Now, Dr. Deutsch came on board after that policy

" had been established. He then, shortly after coming on

"
board ac Director of Energy Pesearch, felt that the nuclear

wasta management policies or program was not being well
,

"
directed.

''
And so he basically decided to take charge. And

" so in a sense he was responsible, ultimately responsible
"~

for nuclear wanto policies.
':
"'

Now at the time, the p%toq of Energy Research. -
t)l - t

"
the want.5 einagenant proaran wa o

' /U,j' d,
.

jg .y
~

Wilh i -

Secretarf for Energy Technology which at the Mb d
#

Y{$- .,
by Robert Thorn, so Robert Thorn wore the hat but Deutsch

n ?. . og
)| I '
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wel 9 called the shots, so to speak., And Worth Batennn wan

Deuccch's deputy, as I nentioned earlier.

And T x n: resigned and Deutsch bcctro Acting

Director cf Ensgy '"echnology, so then .c Yore both httu

'

He still essentially called the choto on e.'aste canacement,
!

| but turned ovnr much of the responsibility for implementing,

'l
.

chis policy that had already been annunciated bofore he cano
li
!

!, on board to Worth Betsman.
.

n

y That's why Bateman's name, I bolieve, appears oni

:! the cc::=:unications with Congreseman Dingell, end that's why'
,

h

f 3ateman spends a lot of time on the Hia.1 testifying on AFR

policy,

"

Now, under the Assistant Secretary for Energy
"

'"echnology, Sheldon Mayers is head of the wasta managwat.

j And under him, is this Mike Laurence, who is essentially,

.i
! responsible for the spent fuol policy,

't
'1

So in the meetings on spent fusi policy that we

] had with the Department of Energy. that's why Mike Lawrence3
l{ v

' 1 was there, and then you skip over and Sheldon Meyers and,

J
*

, Bateman was there, and Deutsch was not thers, crobably

,' because hc was too busy.

[t We have had cubsoguent meetinga en the waste|

{ issue with both Bateman and Da
4 t,andance.d.

Sc=c brief gunstions on )no g? / jf'% goyt.actOa,,gtW lyrQ
f

;

[ Are you the project officer, or w a i

-

c17 ; 7 r:
JlJ LiJ
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project officer and the principal investigator with respect

to that contract?

'

a Yes _ sir.

O And woro you responsiblia for the Rottnr ctudy or

curvey, or hevever you want to .hsracterize it?

''

h Tac, sir.

'

O Would you characterize your efforto in the Barnwell

'

case as you've ralated them to the Board and the parties as
"

a st"dy or a survoy?

[ A I wontd characterire them -- these are fairly

lcose terms. As I use thun I would characteri=e it as a
'
, study, or en accessment, or an effort to deternine whether
"

there van a real neeu for, in that casa, licencing of the
'' Barnwell spent fuel storage pool.

[ Q Ycu don' t hold yourself out as an expert opinion,

.

} Pollater or someone that -
"

A Not like Mr. Rafshoon, or the CBS Now ' fork h es

opinion polls, but withut flattering myself, I do feel like
'

I have some expertist on the spent fuel management issue.'

"
Q On the issue itself, is that correct?

} A And the policies in the Department of Energy and

at the White House, and the Council on Environmental Quality,
;l
"

Environmental Protection Agency, Interior, NRDC, and other
.AD D & v050' ik..

environmental groups, o
a m a v ;a m u s'j, f.,,ear? energy 4 p ui.J$ a

s"

Q Aside frca th BernweIl survey, study, have you
77, [. . . 7

h1
.

.
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3 conducted arf nimilar surveys cr studies?

A Mot really of that naturo.- -

" Q Do you hold yourself out as an expert econcmist?

- "
A Woll I have not had any formal ecoactics training

'
in college or graduate school. I was an engineer and a

"
physicist in gradunte school. My firs'c resi centacts with

'

economic issuec was -- in thic connectica. - vac when I
:

-\
'

joined Resources for the Future.

! Resources for the Future is a non-profit, environ -
'

?
|

'

mental - or a ncn-profit organization that is made up

predominantly of social scientists. And of those, it's.

heavily weighted with econctists and in the same building with?

the Brochings instituto. And, ns you know - well, you may;

> 1

not know -- there is some discussion noti about joining

i Ercokings with Resources for the Future.

I worked directly under Dr. Allen Kanese. Dr.

fZanes3 is now at the University of New Mexico, but he is
'

1 ; probably one of the leading environmental economists in the'
.

.

'
.; counc f.

a @ w n d.s No h.h 'n9Sh,@g "
e So I sort of le gmid o

a u g gu-

; ses;,o at Resources for the Future.

'

1 The book I wrote on the breeder reactor program,

which is identified in ray resume, half of it is an economic

g - i analysis of the U. S. breeder reactor program, essentially

along the lines of a cost-benefit analysis. That book was
'

I b17 ') 7 7a J(J L! / -
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publinted by 2cccurcea for tb futura, and to th:t.2:; ..:.

they concidered _.:o arou,t cf econc.mic thec--j .: n2edc: ::o

do thc.h /_ ;a cf ::crk suf ficiant to _ctolish tiva ber;h.
..

Whilc I d.cn t purport to have a cci'.og: kgrceS

~l
- in acencricc, I thinh .ny testine.:ny cffarad in theJe he.'. rings

'

a3 in pcr.: ina no accr-:nics, la fairly lhit d. I.nd I thirk

,,

.y tre.iaing is adecrtato for !:ho encant cc the :5cpth c:' ' he

'l-

thacrics that L got into e.n ths tactirony.2concal.:

O Have you over been ii.rectly involved w!hh ths

"
4.ctual deciga er construction of a .aut:lcir powcr f a::ility?

" A I would 02%tr that no, and thei . I'-! have to

| qualify it.

"

I have, you know, a fair a:acunt of kncwledgc abcut

"
nucianr reacter designs, and co forth, through my stud! ;c

of tha nucloc.r industry, studica of light-unter reactor
'

.

.

safety, and particularly studios of brander reactor cafety.

I kncu what a spent fuel pool looks like, 'ih: t

i
purpose it 3erV03.

.
I

Sut I have not, an a en:dcr of a utility or ani

architect-engincaring firm, or a firm like Bechtel Corporation

or cnything, participated in the actual design of reacters

,
' Cr reactor Cor:Ponent3. A .. g

4 ik+$ p re sh, g p Lb kC IUIJh- [- h m
O ,! 't

I have taken Ohrhh>h@ck|;j a, v.
. .7 1 ,jv

s Mgi yi p 1

at Vanderbilt University.

O Have you ever derived on actual dasign or
r.,

-g t - ( ,

-
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ccnciruct!.cn achedulo that wan utilized in the design c.nd,

conctructicn Of a nucit.r r Iacility?

'
A No, sir. I Isace reviamti soaa that Ot!wr peop1.c

nad done,- but I have never dons any :tyself.
'

MR, fic CuunY: I have no further queations.

'

CUi!P3;TJi MILLEnt Staff?

?D. E fEJ C 71 No qtler.tions.

CIU.I.'JE4 W.LT.EM: Anycno al.m?

(No v3'rponso) ,

CH7CIEJJ: MILLER: Very vall, "Jia accept t?.o

stataninn of qualifications t.nd the tactimony on voir dirc

'

ac to expanlau.

h 'fou Is2y a:<rs.ina t';a tritnaaa in thnt arsa.
'

. ,

,

j

!

.~

$

ns~ -
. . .;,M U . , -

j

.

1 : !g :-

8

*.; o n : ., a
%,4 2

9

.

.s' /|,c.C )J -
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'

wel/agbl MR. ROISISU: H. CNC. man , T 'il It':e tha of.#ar

of the evidence at the end of P.ta testimeny. But j ust for-

clarificatior. HRDC E::hibit Ihrhar 1G,. Number 17 a:.d NEh.: 10

are availabla for cronn-e::aninntien.

CHAIR:*AN ?sl:LLER: What la 1G?i

4

HR ., ROIS:GJ: Einbar 10 is Dr. Cochran's affidavit

as it relater, to the queution of the adequacy c f the Staff

'
coalysis of alternativas in conjunction with this ALARA

considerations in this procr.eding. Ct ves originally attached

as ar affidavit to a cotien en :My 1,1979 daaling with tb-*:,

contention.

'

CUhIRMAN MILLER: Very well. The e::hibits in

questaan now have boon offered in evidence is ': hat correct,r .

,

tir ., Reiaman?

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman, or I can wait

and airply forr.. ally offer them af ter cress-exmination.
,

CHAIRMAN MILLER: I think we profer to do it

that way.

...

Do you have any questions in addition to the

! proffered Nritten direct testimony?
DITT.Cr EXAh!MA?!OH (Ese'.m d)*

MR. ROISMAN: I juct ha- one for tr. Cochran.

[
'

BY MR., ROISMAN:
.

ts
. , ,g-

,' 4
. o

O Doctor, you did participcto i< 84:pa o fy,

Q , y ,$ p%,7 ,B , '.,*r : R
conversations with the Department of Energy dealing 5 hhs.hiNI. > . ~,hg' /,

, q , . . . .
.

.0, y
( they go about developir.g their policy and what their policy is k
.i

*
e.

M b

i}j U
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wal/cq.52 on spent "tel, is that corr 3ct?

A Dlitnass ^ caran) Yes, thst s corr 20t.i

O fuld was cna of tnoce the conversction with

North Battuan?

A I've had more than onc convarsation with Worth

Sataman or macting with his in that connectica. I dink

you're referring to tha particular conversatic: whare Mr. Bctcw

was precent and I was also prcsont at that meeting.

O You hav0 been precent during the ccurse of de

examination of Dimitri Ectou?

A Yes.

Q I'm going to show you DEC 2xhibit 1.'B, n
'

uvidence, which is Mr. Rotow*c coatimony and ar.t you to look

particularly at pages three, four, five, six and seven, noting

that the portions I'm showing you d at are crossed cut hcvc

c'.ther been stricken or deleted by stipulation. Have you seen

those pages before and are you familiar with them?

'

A I have and I'm familiar with them.

Q To the best of your knottledge, based upon your
,

.

' personal contacts with Mr. North Bateman, are thcae true and
3;

' correct statements with regard to Department of Energy policy

and how it's formulated on che spent fuel issue.

A If I nay, I would like to just briefly go through

5 ! ! n
- w e,gt;g%jf y|j

,
Q Sure. Sura. as u ,, j f q

g~.

.

[- ,/i ); ,' eJ;
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'

A On page 3., beg!.24 ting with the firs t full paragraph,-

second sentenca, '' Thia effcrt hns h an based on reporting

"
to Congress . =cy utility reactors.. . " it cnys, 'will.

'

face a shutdown..."

.i
I wor.16 chancia that to "may faco .4 shutdown,"

,

'

And with that change I would agren tith that

- " I would agree with that entira - with both

" centencec in that firat full parag nph, the first two

"
sentences.

*

I would say that with recpact to the change of

"will" to "may," I think the vny the Dcpartr.ent of Energy

I tries to present its arguments in tne mont forceful manner
1:

N loads one to believe that they cro arguing that they will
4

O face a shutacun, but I thc;rJc that in fact Mr. Bateman would
l

i.
n

argue more along the linos of the statementa you read frc=
b
s

~ ~ 'l the letter that ha wrote to Mr. Dingoll,

"

I concur with the statsments on page ti, on page ..

"
5, the first paragraph - that S asn:t been removed, that lat

0 actually the cecond full paragraph an the paga, I think is

ii
a correct stacament, to the heat of my kncwledge,

o

The next paragraph relatos to whethor Duke Pcwor

h gny doliborately sought to conceal facts. I think my

1 knowledge of this is based on my readin of the a g randa

f ndr% (h bhir$1Qthosed &[.
kh@

h {kY Q is all 441 h d b u~ii bt$ ' I'that wora obtained undar disc
!Q-

documents speak for themselves. qit ') ] 7
'

.
- ' ~: L w

If
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wel 2

I wen't try to p12. ucrds in their it.ouths.

Scrc.e of tJ.e informatica reported. On r:nge 6 relates

t0 pri' rata ec., cruationa thz.t Mr Fotow *:c.d with Mr. Mika

.,

Luwrence, ar!d I we.s not privy to thosa converar.tiens other'

"
' han e.s were tr la by Mr. Rotow, and as pecaanted imre.c

f' IIere ' ra referrire to the po -tion of the sentence

' in aboat the middio of the page whore it sayc, "They will
,

" saile, and in fact have sail:ad, upon any examplea of a
"

transshipment or other offs'.ta sirategy," reforring to on-c.l.to

'
axpansion by the utility.

"Hadelon fl:;

ff

e

9

h

!

[1.h I ' [

t.t f-
% g,O m ,,ly n ,. ,
r

*%,,yh'
,

.
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MADELON
flwsWELanden

4.. M"D/agbl I would, in that regard, cay than's consis+. cat

with the conversetiona that we had with hir. 3ateman. Aad

some reference to informai-icn oreseatud in thode conve.rsaticns

are here in the same taatimony where it's stata0 that the

Department of 2nargy has radeced tha need for a ?JR from

cemething I?_k.s 15000 cetric tonc down to 500 Thct's, I think,

n accurate statsment of, or parsphrase of the statementathe.t

Mr. Bateraan mada to us et that escting.

' And I vo;ld like to ccmi back and elsborate on

that. I will go chead -- well, I think with that notation'

I would concur with the statem.snts on pagea 3ix and seven tlat
'

hava not been deleted.

I would' like to cmplify on that with respect ' o

our conversations with Mr. Bateman.'

It was fairly clear to ma that -- becauso I

attended the press csnference where --- the October,1977

press conferenco where the spent fuel poliev was firnt prc-

sented, and also attended this later meeting with yx. Batemt.n

that tne following has occurred as the Departr.ent of Energy's- --

spant fuel policy has been unfolding.

In October of '77, the Dap.U.', ment of Energy simply-

announced that it had titled to utili g spent fuel for a

one-time fixed too on a voluntary basis and would provide

g storage space for that spent fuel as an interim measure until

Ehthefinalrepositorywahu'1I(u
* g o mmen ecwned away-from-

y u w> bg .g m etu|;f [,' 4][]. , y ' i.% Ik. . k
.'

iw
i n.

.

'' "- h y,q
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they -.- cnd by ther I mean .r. 'secamn and Mr. La 1 --

beer.me com*inced than it .cs in the interc ,: c f t' icrr.1

Gomrnt:cnc tc :.linimine the ust of de gover:m.cnt PJ'R by

eaccuraging :.m utilities t: b;:ild spent fuel acola r.t the

reactors, build additional spcco at the reactors.

But in my opinic1, COE was kind Of caught b2tticon

a rock and a hard plact. On the 0.'.o h.md, they had thic pclicy

that hcd been stated by bhe President and Mr., 22ut:.:ch .ud

F.r., aateInn and,. I ascune, other ofiicials in CCE a!:o're them,

belioved it was their responsib:.lity to inplcat.nc the pelicy.

~t was sort of a standard operating procedure

g ' in tha gevar:. ment, at lac ig administration that',7cc
cD P h nge all thethe Frosident has etade a. ma ye :s !

w m , n&.; f)
<

u .a .s ln ?

p,
i

t,a Ir.. io .V. . . L O '... .

J Q H : A. t;qJ\J % q '< % ;]
- .

4 g t )l
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gegM cther policies i:n: yon ?; cha.7:e tha cace tha'. ths Praaident
.

hsa Otated becauco then it ucul.a 2ppear that :he President

d. usn' t know trha'. ha ' a 405 nei,

And so CC2 ucnted :o --

MR, KETC32:: Inc. Chaiman, I arte .ha that ce

struck.

CHnIRE*J: efILLEih W.ib just a nascr.%

What's your objer::icn?

!El. XEiGE::: Sir . Chairman, ho's getting into

sort of tant e;c jhcdy know. Nhc .. Iva../bedy in the Federal

Gov rnment acas. I think %at's well he' fond the scope ofe

his dirac:. e2:nmination and e::partiac far what he'c offared

for hora. And I would juat intorjsct that point hera and

4 -

object to it as not relevann.

CHAIR!WI MILT 2R: Let's sec, what in the quasbien

that he 's addressing?

WI".dlESS COC!!RNi: I would withdrau it and rechrtue

it, i2 it would help.

CHAIRiW1 MILLER: All right. Let'r ccacider it

withdrawn.

But what in the question for the witness?

MR. ROISMAII: He van ' imply caplaining ono aspech

of tho extent +o which he was sg tacing with or not agreeing

g with the written testimony of Dinitri Ectow, ar.ci there cim one

~h 0Part of that that he wanted to oj% ?% rh p "7 p m p - m -

r .aborato2 cn to 'c,hhz clear in;- -
- ;.

, ,

<k % J %A-* -. .-..a:)' ,,uau
^

, c .,

.l . -, ..
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:UD/cgb? -Sat cay 'm ~.!cz ng s2ing with in. Thcu acaentially i. 3 che

qu3rtica turt'u on tb -able.

CIIAITdt~ei IF.112R: Lat ne nahn c icrth3r delcrica

of 31at iirect testincny on tne Board's estl c.otion. It's cne

th&t wo ' va reconsid ered.,

. -.

vn page n.ve, the baginning or,. the onragraph ae

i ad.:n'end at the bottch cf the page starting off, ''O sc hcs

deliborately," cad so forth, the Penrd will dolsta che word

"dalfherataly." then follcting the ucrd " sought," ue'll

doltto the fc'_cwing words: " . . .to conceal the f act that i'c

has a cascade plan dron DOE and Congresa ana...."
That's 'e end of ths deletionc and we'll continue

then for it to read as it has, which is:

" Duke has cought to use a rela ively

limited relief...," ond the like.
.

The Board would do that en its own moticn.

MR. ROISM7di: Let ms just nnte my Objaction to

that, Mr. Chairman."

'
CID.IR2W1 MILLER: 7es.

MR. ROISMAN: We hdve evidence in the record to

the effect that that's precir cly what Duke was doing.
' '

CII.I m W I 'ILL3R: Yes, but hat ic a mattar that

7

the Board will consider whataver inference there f.com the
", - ; s,

.gd g3f
.

g document and not the witness, and so;in',,sffoct' T.:idlink, .
9

'. >

-,. , ,' . in i ,

?, # . 1 .,

Dr. Cc.dran has indicated that he himself ia l'ocking toi the, . f$. k

,i

.i. ,.

.. t ' 4.

s. k ) I. |

ie /' ] r
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cpo/ag~;5 decunanic :1: not aaekini 20 make anything purpacely --

we're juct ;1ean.tng it u:p,

.!!T 13S CCC3RAN: Should I,..

CD.IMAH MILLE 2: Yes, you aay preca-ad.

WITN3SS COC3 PAN: I was trying to make the point

tnat my abocrvaticas of die uay the f ederal burSaucr= cy works,

or staff maabers in the agency work on many occas.' ens is

that whcn the P-~3eident hac stated a policy, that polf ':y is

not cabject to further review and alteration by t.he agency,

or by the agancy'a staff, but they are more or lana constrained

by thcas policy atat'azants.

'

And Se poin: I was making was, I falt it my

belief he*ad on my discussions with :-ir. Lateman and ?~r. Deutsch

is that they them2 elves feel constrained to imulement the
"

President's policy, even though they might have misgivings

about it.

I have heard statements 'o the effect Well I wasn'tc

hure when the policy was implemented. So what they have done
"

is in an effort to--as I said, after the October statcment of

policy was enunciated, they have agreed with us, or ca=o to

the conclusion independently,that they should minimize the

use of the federal AFR and they, in thei.r view, they could

try to do that. They had their own ideas cbcut how they

9- P Me
should enceurage tha util$ w:de, m.

e u,a,
-

| 1 dtt61 @ i24 thabri nto^r~-.31 u
1

Storage. ,,r.
r. 7 b:,i g ,i s,,

I
~



2266

g :mpb/agM '".uy could not -- Mr Bate: nan, I beliave, did not

f ac1 that ha could take thaso :cactorc, particularly rha 22

-- and this was af ter va had done our ewn accesamont of the

need for AFR's and compared em; date with his 'and we'd more or

loss recolv:0 vhare chora were di.'farences - ha could not,

bacause the Frasa. dent had already ctatcd the policy, go so far

as to egree with us and say Mc21 idlere are caly three

caactors or only one rccetcc that needs away-from-reactor
' storage in thi.:: are: before 1985, because if he did that,

thara was no vsy in the world he falt he could sall the policy

before the Congress.

He assentially intinaied to us that he couldn't

to below thase 22 reacters, you ki'w, if he started whittling
away beyond the 22, that he'd net er get his policies through

-

Congress.

'

And no I think the differences between the usy

DOE articulates ths need for tha AFR and our analysis of the

need can be explained by th.It observatica.

MR. ROISMAN: No furthsr dircet for the witness.
MR. MC GARRY: I uould just move thac the last

' colloquy be stricken. It seemzd to me it rambled on and went

beyond the scope of tha direct.

'

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Well ic's an explanation of

h his observation frvm whatever vantage point he occupies of

'' how the Federal Governnnn f t te t it nay

-

l . ~tl e
, -

,m w%a ,rdfh00gc,2 wadU-J4J " LG3
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9 r.cb/ cab 7 tave in d.ct r2gerd.,

i@ . ECGMC: For the roccra, I nota a.y objection.

CE/.ITJW! MILLER: It will 1, noted..

MR. ROIS:L2 : lio's ave.ilable for crees.

CHAIRMNI MILLER: All right.,

NR. 'ICURT2I.LCC":.Y : Is the cbjection to what he said

or hcu the 7cdcrcl Governmr.t vorks?

(Laugh:ar.)

M2 MC GARRY: 'fhe former, I assure you, Mr.

Chairman.

MR., ROIS Wi: Ne could Otipulate on the latter,

perhapc.

CHAIRMM MILLER: objection overrule.d. ':The witness

is availabic for crocc-eramination. Who wiches to go next?

MR. MC G1"JtY: I'11 start.

CHAIRYdlN MITi'R: Mr. McGarry.

MR. MC GARRY: I just rJiah to inquin into one

' m.vtter ver/ briefly with respect to the :natorial the Board

han just nr.ric. ten on page fiv0 of Mr. Ratow's testimeny.

CHAIE1AN MILLER: 'le s .
CROSS-EXMIINATICN

BY HR. IE GARRY:

O I would juJt like tooask Dr. Cochran is he aware

of the fact that Duke rnapended to Congressman hoss.
. -

W ih.30 .

Ob Ebdqp),Q" I|]; don (P*t'i tsiihh ' tlisrcl s d! T' -
m nMR, ROISMAN:9 Uf f y .; g h T,b: n 'u,a . -aGV; _

r whovidence in the record of that *q c'

he tahou the word

.
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apb/agb3 " fact' out --

C R A I R P A12 MZLLEn: There's been no craninircion.

I don' t knew uhat ha's hypothenizing, but it is cross-enamir.ation.

MR. ROISMAN: .It.'a juct the use of the worda

the ob ivd.on is to the form of the quanticn.j"of the factr"

CE;.IF.i4AN i-i!LLER: !411 c: onc--encminatien is an

art and you he.we r .:killful uitress.

Yca tray ansucr it.

UITNESG COCHR'W: Eca2.d yOu rastate it, picace?'

* BY MR. MC GARRY:
-

Q Are you autre of whether or not Du'u reepended to

Ccngrassman Moss inquiry with respect to his rf. quant for

information regarding cp ut fual storage at Duha Power Company?

A (Witncsa Cochran) I don't have any recollection

of that at thin tims. And the reason I hesitats, I'm not

cure whather it was in ac:ae of tho discavary docunanta that

Dimitri had copied and I subaaguently saw.

'
Q On page three of Mr. Rotent's tacrimony, you

indicated tha: you would changa the word " vill" to 'may."

What was the basis for that chnnge in your mind?'

MR. ROISMAN: Asked, answered by the uitness in

his direct.'

CHAIRMPli MILLER: k' ell ha may arP. war.

Do you under, stand . the question?'

,-

48 h

.
1

'.-,-

\ /
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:sph/acb9 CsIAIRMAN MIIJER: Insod2r ac you hava prtvicusly

indiented, you may put a diffent g1000 on it !.2 rou w.'.ca.
WITNESS CCCEP).N: In the way ML Da tentan is acw

formulsting the Justificati.:a for the domestic E R, the AFR

for use b? deneatic utilitieu, is that whil.,ne will not
cuarrel with 2e f act that they can c::pand the n :-reactor.

ctorag3, '. hut :her3 may b+ cases where thu utili ties --- for-

J u2: pie ecme of enese 22 reacters or 23 casca uhcre, for onar

canon or another that tcey won't get thcir act togethar in

tima and :: hen would ceed the goverraen'- AFR.

And so I didn't went to indicata that T thought
'

DCE was aaying ths2 they believec thct sbaclutely so m.nny
*

reactors would have to shut down if tnis government JJR ucre

not built, only tnat some subset cf them, for one reason or

another, might have to maybe be forecd to chut dcNn.

EY MR.1.C GABRY 2
'

O When yois said getting their act together, will

you dsfine that, plet se?
.

A Diitness Cochran) Well im=12menting tiair

expansion cu the reactor, which . mans e ar rerackir<g or
'

expanding the pool, getting it licansed, getting it through
l the various: regulatory bodies that hcd some responsibility.

O Yerhaps it 'rould help me just in tha crosa-examinatic n,

was that responto given to indira.te 002'c vicw, or la that

response indicating MRDC's view?
c, ) 3 '/ ') '/



2 2 ',' O

... .. 4, .. s ,. ,,..=.2, .. ..,., m;. 3 , s .3-.,,u <. . .. . ,., .m.,,..-- .- t.
,

-
. ..

,.f.v... .h ..... . . s.. . .. . . . ' . ..

, s g. . .4.,.... .s... . .,

*

.%. . .- w i r, 3
7 t ,- s ,7..3,..> s , .; - ._.1..T . s, .,,1 .. . a u, r M L'.. Nv.,.4 , , , . . . . 4 . a .2 . f. 7 ,; .v 0-

1: * m ws
L L. . . atL,...

,...,n., %. . .. ,. y g . . . g.; . y;. a .
. . .

.r e.e.., n. A:: . ..
q) -r, n,, , . ., a t ... . . , .. . - . . .m...

..it.. 2 .7 .., _ ..,
< .w .

- - ,, -

L..,1. . . r. .,P . . ,s .1,. .s., .. ..

t .,t -. . . ., a e. . t .. r_. i ~ .1 r sC_ .,. ;..,.,,.,.,.,,,,.1--.-, *a
4 , r;. -

- .. - . . L pJ 'L ( 4 . p . .o'l ..,.t.
. . ..

# # CJ'' ". a '.'.'L~~~*.>~~'.'.'' .' s G s '. .". .'.' o' a'
'. g .c.- o- - d i .'.* ' ' . 9. . .'. W .i.. t.'. '. a' '' '> * ' ' . . ' ' ,. 4 . sw

'
''

c ..

.F. .~,y..,..'. y, $: ..q..w :z a. y a...j. _ . e. ;
.

*
. r. o . ,u'} p .A_ . .,. ? 1 .m. _ cay. y * f.r-s .

. .. , .
.

%. 4. s g.. 7_ .. _m . , y~_ _ .. . ?. , n. ,. a1s - .~, .., .. , A. a> t ,. . ' . .
* se. n~~ _ . c .. : s. o d. . . .vs 4 nrd,..w:.g4 u . a . e .4 ,. .. . . .

bafore es no.7,. and c.2 you go bejer/ mat .nt.o .Iv/ f cu ar.

@
0:ntm6.ing n'. ; :hoau e

L, , s ,, o . z . . ,. ., 3 3.. . . , ,.w ..a .,, .. . . u.. . ~ . . . c.. e w 4
, . no . .. , _:.,.

-
.

.
,

. , u_ y . a. ..._4..:.

.

you nra to expand hocx;se of :.3cm nocsoncr" cur;cso?

!3. If.C GARRY: No : c carly to act unt to 'nper.d.

r.i.t.e Y.-).: r.m T.>- . :w .tI.T,-a e.. -s, ,u ..r .g. r .s ? . .
. 4.. . . .; c. . . .d 3 n ... . . .j ,.,. .

-

. .r.. u. . . . . . ..

_2 m. n3.4 4.s _ c _.s. 3, %,.i..ug s. s,J ..7. .i.p eg 4. . *! g . e p m u p3. g. .: ! n, a,, .14.'
.t, . . r ._. . , - . ..

MR. ::C GARRY: I may vnnt to recon.3idOr, l'n f ur.

having a li.:tle bit of difficulty, nince tha Rahew - thi.:

med..icat;,.cn .q uat cana up , ,. ,m ,can,:1g a c, . t:. . .m or.r 2 2u i.

di .m, _ 4.c" ' t1' '. "r d. ng *. .o u u" + ". e.* i *. o '. s- ^- *_ +.. .. . . - . .

.

>

CSIR:92i MILI.En: I '.hin.> tha cna :ir.cny is thM
t-

S:
u.-

Madelca4A this is th. vicu of Dr.f*i'.ch'h 3.!r.ca ?.o the Dersar'. aat. of "n cr g- .
Gflws u.7 y L .

-.

4 6-

Ths "will" qcv. changa.

''' D ( f]a b.isul~.
d

-

.

, . .
-,. .

..I . - )
- % [

-6 _



. " . . .10-7 i.

,s y ;n v .,1.., .
. . ..m. ,,,

. . . - -. t :..
m: -.

s~ u..

DU43 - - 1. l,

. .
, , , p> . .

.- . -. . .
. ; n _ ,.

.
.

. . . g -- . .- . . . --. . s, ; ,;

C s% . . . .. m . r , A_ .';s * . .r... . .c- , ,, , . . _,

. . -i . .

. . e... . .
-- it-

.. a v. ., c.2 _se
. . .

.
...,n

,..,,1,. q.c n..
- 1. ..s s

.. . ...-Ls- v
, . . ,

s, . . . . .

,. . .

a. 2 n q. * . . , ,
v..-- .t _ t. . ., . t , . . u. s.

... .
. . . . .. .

. ..!
~_.n. .,,n v.; .,-,y .- . . p, - . . . . .,g ,, .,; . ,, ... a

. . .s- .

y
... .,4..t

' . . , ,; y , p ,.. - .". . a . g...a ..w
.

-

. . . . . . . .,,... . w; .. . ...a...,..
" ' J. , , , . , . L

-.,

7 v . s ..e ,1.; J p, } ' r .mtr. . .s.v i (' -,
i

-1 '
t' .t T. ..1 c-..3..- A.n , li m.,i .. < . .. .-. c. +. 4 ... ~ . . .

' ' . ' c .. d. ,..-
~ '* *2 - -:-1; ' . < ' - .. ..s i n. . - r- * c.1 t. , . --r , . .---

Ja. . .6 ; .6.

.:4
n. a. ~.3 .

. . . . . .w p.,.g_. .,,,n)... 1g, g p. . , * t ms , 7,
. . . s. . . .. .% v -.. ,;

.y
u .7 p> <ir

,.s.3 ..rtt.w...... ...
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. y . . . . . . su
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It's also whodied m the ra ummc-nd 2 nons a f

.. .

2c c.l e.mo ".n?r nat2.ona,t and 1_. ternationt,. . 3 :ba- M, a rc 'omrtad:.

tions with respect to r<. liation pro tee tim' . I deriv.2s

g 91.'. a - .w. , i o u s e <- C v. .'''. t.- =. . .' i .4 .' b- '= ..',' P . ". a- 1.1 v, M.. c.- .9 m. .. . e . . u . . . -

thing, as lov as practicabla. And I don't qu?.ta understand,

but the '#.ording was changad slighuly.
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'/C L'id bc E11c'J e JEns 2 3r quai;J r . arid Odd 3X 03--1 9 ) f%:f.U.l c..

f o r ' C.Jp u t .:r_7 C U tnul a til, 0. OKjOTHIG -- t h .i .' C C C ' '. j C ll ' '1'O " It'

. 4. . f- ..~.<3..c...i.c" .e .s ,7-.r.4 t. -

.u. ,
. . .. .

, .. C ? 1-.. ~ . . , . r.....p. 1.-<g., ,-

. ~ - ..

i . - m. a. . . 4 . .:.v - 1 g .
4.

, ,. .. t, r. 7., g. . , l3. 4 4 , , .3 - -,s, 2 u , . . r. u.. t.
_

ti .s ...; ..
4 . 3,; ..da .t. ..

s.
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; ion, no. aver w;:l l , is bar.c f ul or i.31.:. icen'.ni. , t''in en:

c i c u.'.e ;c bevond c'T o s e i t.T i . s c.c ansare that t.tc ex,c,ure

ara 'm p t t r. :.ot .:h e limits aa low as practic.:b;e, as low as

rc.u aa _1bly achieven' le.a

. .nd subseqr.an c to'

' '.la t ., t;. .. e .va c ci a -- I'rc

sure you 'ra f aniliar ;ith the actablish.vnt of tim I.. penn:-p

I regulations with resp.ect to effluaircs from licht water
,

reacters. There was an attempt maca to givo a cost-benefit

balancing process to determine when you''za ..et t]:e ac _Lov

as practicable or as 10., renaonably achiereable scandard;.

tiR . MC GARR'I: .'4r . Chairman , if I ::.;y j ur h t'.re

a moment?

CHAIPItMi MILLER: Surely.

!Dause.)

!!R . ROIS'MN : Mr. Chair: nan, may I open to the

witnesa?

0. 9.- +

g CHAIPI4AM MILLER '. - y

?.;*!%y fg%,
\ .,

(Cou .nel conferring witn ie g
g kJ |

gjin D a-

U,f4/1'w
c> ,\ ~i LiJ k f/>

m



, ..

4 4 ,, , .

iv.. g.r_ s . : , v n e t.a. .. . . . . . . . - . uT T ~ .'.. a' - " . c .s.l c~- .1.. -- # .*,- ; s' v. i.e--... m . m u

.s ...a f .e. , e. ,.; v y- .., v 2_ -.4 .- . .. _ t.a ,. ;. . m, . u,. m ._- .. n.. ,, .. . , , . , . . .. < < .. . .1. ,; . . . - . ..

. .

2.2 d.t in a lainding cance -- ar :: cat 0 9pec;; _ca tz. 1.angth o f

cross-c::a.:u.ne.uion of :.m c a 9 2.tne s a c o', We'rs trying to a cha.cl c
-

cur evenir.; ceecien.

< a. . .y. _n.: 7 y ..; . , .w-. 3. .. r.'. .s. . 4. r.--- '.' . , - . - ~ = ~ - - . '..'.'l.'.",. .. .z . . .

h.:ve nuch difficulty caying hou '.ong . f cross-Iratination

is goi.e c., last. The dif fi '. '.?-- I have is knowing how

long th. caawers ui.'.1 r n a.

CII.TI NM .'i.'LLEP. : see.

L211, stucose va ka-n tne answers rusonably sh . t?

MP. TOURTZLLOTE : SucF,osing that ena answer';

2re fairly direct and short, my gucue in 7J~. a ut l ') , 30 .ninutec

to 45 at the citaide.

CH3IRMA31 MILI.ZR: Nou, .:.ct's cae, w'. elae will.

.

be ey.mininc?

MR. 2OIS 1TJ!: Mr. C:21:Taan , I dcn 't how the

question that Mr. Tourtallot.2 wuc r.nswering. Was your

ques' ion hcw lcng for both gantlemen, cr just for D;.. Cochrs:?c

CHAIRfL'iN MILL 2h: Ahout how long fc:: 'cch.

A: 3 vou going to have ecparate tasti:::ny?

MR. ROISBmN: Well as you know: Dr Tar.iplin has

some affidavits that era his alona, and then he and Dr.

Cochran share one affidavit,Tr. Tatpitn' ha'/ trig ~dbTs 'icme of * ''

the in etr,-'t cascading cat.c.:la /t V" Q-~ G T .9 0 D,1~ I rr gfo .a . ' -

-

.. ,

,

. , s
.,, i()

'

g)6 ( ! --
i,.
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p..u 4yo: L.y . t..g .u.1
, ,

r.a -, nc rs 1
._

. . ..s, ,.

, .db. , ., .. e . . i k cin: s. d .v.d..3..o u
. ,

. . i x.

2CDUdlly witIl ZO i JZ a"lC G ' .O Ur. ' . O C I'.Xa n .,*
'

,s- m
. a. e.m.s p. .,s . .n. a n 7,. . , . , . ; u g.,. .s. ..

- . _ . . . . _ . . . . _ . ov & u.
.

. . . .. ; 2 ...m

^ ' , 4 e.- 4. . - +o b.m.2C ,t . . . -w L.. s,
. .e -- T -' . .g '-

. . , . .u. . . - .. 1 a o i.

..
-n. r r. .r w r.w. 1 n. .t. .~.r .

, ., -. . c ., . . ,. y.q . . v ,,- e. g. . . -u~... ,.
> . . . . u v , . - ~ . -

qu atienc 20 t'. s k . I ha /a a few : rncific qtarric..3 of ccan

, . , , , ,a
.w- . t . 4.n.. ees.- u.~ u .

s a s IT. , - s. .u.. _,w .t. - . = - un. . - a..
r- .i - ,-,a-, <.,5,~,,,,

, i.m . ; _ e y. .m&w. s~ .

crocc-exanining?

'" ate o f Scuth Curo.7.ina?:

. . ,
r..,-.,,,,.i. . . . (.4., .. e ~. _4n ,u. w. ., . , m ,a.. , - . , s .:. ,. ,. ao m . .. . ..u . . .. .-.

c. .c y,3 a w. .:r. - ...r.a r raa4-> . . .- '.. a 4 .r . .. . " . 7 ' .s 'u.v ,a...a s - . .

raccss about E:30 for t'.co hours, recuma et '! : 3 0, in an

effort, if we could, to complete tenight.

We recognice thr.t everybody gets tired; we'ra

trying to acccmodate the rec'aircmente of eterybcdy 20 far

as we can.

MR. ROIS!iAN : Mr Chair nan , could I r.che e

co.mter-propc sal?

CIIAInMAN MILLER: We ra open for ctggesc.".ons.

MR. ROISMAM: First of all, we have cort of

brcken now. That is, we're having thic convers,. tion now,

Porhaps we could take the dinner break at chia tima, and

bk 3 I t

b kb/'"k Yf.g"Q'h~g[hj9 k 60 % @bg that we only break for an hc
jh'WN'bd

;

. db ' p b L1 J
t.

q
'

Quite frankly, 'that I'm cc ' corned nbout is not

.

C. ( 'i ..' lJlJ
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mp5! how 1 rc ue 5-'re to eat dinner,- but how a;iguerd '30'11 be at2

ten o ' cl.'. ck . In fact, the .onger we have for dinner, it may

incraara the 1 moan; of tiredn -en we ', ave, depenling en whac.

most peopla de ac dinner.

(?tughm r,)

CI'aI'213 :1 MILLER: F.' ell , on the othar hand, che

b .m a fit -co si- ' 4 ' :* n c e , if the exminction is of t.%e ordar of

magnitude indicated oy Mr. Tourtello tte . it mirne well ta

th:2t wo don '' t ave St- stay -hat late.i

MR. ROIFIET: I da.dn't hear what lir. McGarry's

answer ' ras as '.a ho'.! long his e::c:?tination would ,;e.

C;'.IRR N MIL 7.2R: He hasn't stated ' set.,

M' MC GARRY- I think I'll probab: y be shorter

than Mr. Tout. :llo tte . I don't think I'll be much longer

with either one of these witnesses.

MR. ROISMTd!: Then I'd like to propose: Go and

get it anne.

Let ma just speak with my witnessa:3.

' Counsel conferring with the panel.)

CHAIRMAN MILLER: What was your estimate, Mr.

McGarry?

IiR. MC GARRY: Of both uitnessas combined, less

-

>fe ( O h L./ h., tj m,, k( t., s;5 [@ h G ,
5iIS Vthan a halt-hour. y

. . -N$ Oh j gd
- a ;f.i t

c'5d0
'

CHAIRMAN MILLEk:., .\nna yours a may e ka v.. df

Mr. TOURTELLOTTE- At the outsido; maybe 30

c) O. .-

-|h iD
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mpb6 minutes to 45 ninutes.9
C.iD.IR21AN MILLER : '7ery well .

iT y don't we just run for en hour an.1 Pze hou we

do?

97 ROISMAN: Th2 witnesces have indicated that

they etn de that and don'c fcel the need for a dinner brea.7c.

We coulc even run up cc a much an eight o' clock before they

tcoh thn: ' ind o f 4 break.:

CHAIR'Uu: MILLER: I think running until eight

might be a bit of an impocinion on Counsel and tha partiec.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: It it my imders tanding that

if ue do finisa these people that we'll go with * . Riley

tomorrow morning and non tonight?

CHAIRMAN MILLER: That's correct.

MR. TOURTEI".OTTE : And we'll all get a night's

rast?

CHAIRMAN MILLER: And we all will.

However, we're not pressing you because counsel

wa cnow have prcblems, ric've tried lawanits, and we don'n

want you to do things that you f2el are prejudicing yourself

as counsel or 'rour case. Ne ' re not really pressing you hard ,_

we're just trying to see if we can negotiate a littla hit.

(Pause. ) %+, 9,n. .,

G
-

f.

b @1
.- , . , ,.

.

Mr.c@IDjh;,. ')'krN) Yi it /fdirgij ]kQhyr'l
f ~, )' J U

~ iMR. Mc GARRY: y

proceed?
:

l ,|: <|
,,

~ !' J.
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"P3 'schl CEIRMA.N MILLER: les.

SY MR . MC G A ~12Y :

O Dr. Cochran, c.urning to URDC D:hibit 17--

C3AIP3_MI MILLE 2: 17?

M2. MC CARRY: L7, ?Ir. Chairman, the affidevit

of Thontas B. Cochran, ?h.D.

C;IAIPT.AN MILM'.1: Ch, yes.

37 MR. HI GARRY:

O Do you aava that docuracnt befera you, Dr.Cochran?

A (Witness Ccchrai) Yes, sir.

O On p ge 1 of that document, tha secc.rd pararfraph,

you indicate that in October 1977 the Departrant of Energy-

anncunced a spent fuel storage policy; is that correct?

A Th2t's cc rrect.

G Is that October '77 spent fuel sto:: age policy

set forth in any DCE document, to your knowledga?

A Yes, it was set forth in press releases at the

time that that policy was announced.

Q I hand you a copy of a document entitisd

" Department of Energy Informat zon. "

(Distributing docuraents)

If you vould ju:st take a minute to read that,

@ b kL k }A
n r~. re u

andseeifthatist.hepressral{h f hh$po

0,

(Witness reading) as _

A Yes.

.

'' | h

l, ( [3 _1 J d
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:4PB/wb2 MR. !.C GARRY: Mr. Chairman, .T .,ould raquecc. that

this document bearing chs caption "Departmant of rnergy

Infornation," dated cetob3r 18, 1977, be marked for idenuift.-

cation as Applicant'c ".nhibft 19.

CFAIRMAN |iILLER: I1 will be marked.

MR. MC GAREY- Than." you.

Whereupon the documunt referred to

ms harked fcr idcr.tificatica an

Applicant's Exhibit 19.)

MR. MC GARRY: b. r . Chairuna, I ticuld request that,

inasmucn ac' the tritnesc has identified thic decutent, that

Applicant's Exhibit 19 be received into evidence; again, not

for the truth of the statements, but for the f act that this

document does exist.

MR. ROISMAN: No objection.

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Any objection? Staf f?

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: No.

CHAIR'!AN MILLER: The document, Applicant's

2xhibit 19, wl'.i te received in evidence for the purposn Of

stated by counsel.

MR. MC GARRY: Thank you, Mr. Chainan.

(Whereupon the document referred to,

heretofore marked far identificaticn

h h $k ,' Y
'

rec3i'V bde'$ ba

.

c3 1 7 t') 1.

|J JVii
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MPB/wb3 BY MR. MC GARRY:

Q Or. Ccchrcn. on the bottom paragraph, i-he la.rge

r'ragraph on r.cga 1, the second contence. You state thar.,

"DCE proposes...." and then you continue. What is the basis

of that statement?

A Diitness Cochran) Encuee me; are we on n1--

Q Your tertimony. Not the press releave.

I''.1 repeat the question for you .

Page 1 of your testimony, the bottaa paragraph,

tne second sentence that begins, " DOE proposec to build," and

then continues. Let's just take the first two lines before

the semicolon: " DOE proposes to build and operate temporary

spent fuel storage facilities away from the 2.eactor (AFR);"

What's the basis for that statement?
.

A Well, up to the semicolcn I think that's essenti.21-

ly tne-- The basis is the policy as announced in this

information in October 1977, and as it has been subsequently
evolving ever since.

Now do you want me to continue on?

Q Well perhaps you coulddirect my attention to the

press release where it specifically states that DOC proposen

to build and operate a temporary spent fuel storage facility.
A All right, let me clarify that.

d I
The statement says $ +

more accurate to say " build or ( syn. ne , e 1, let'epu a
.

,

e |,
)\1

#

$ i r s.



2250

mpbl refer back. to the inforn tian shaat that ou ju.:': handed me,f

flwc where it says on the first p.ir?. graph:

vb3 "The Departmcau of Energy today

announced tcat the Federal Government

is proposing to accept and take titia

to used, r spent, nuclear reactor

- - .crom u..,1 ties....,
-

;1.ruel

For the Departr.ent to do dat at th2 .ime of

October 18th, to the best of ay recollection. th 3y didn ' t

specify whether they would actually -- I'm act s,re. 1.a t

me put it this vay:

I'm not sure whether they snecified thct thov
. , -

would actually build a facility. Subscquently thara have

been numerous negotiations by the Department of 2nargy, by

Deutsch, with corporations -- Wou , General Elactric

Corporation -- to somehow buy space from the Morris fccility,

to buy the West Valley facility,'and to buy Barnwell and so

forth, and with TVA.

I shouldn't havs implied that DOC would neceszcrily

build the facility itself. It could buy it or contract

sonsone elso to build an additional facility; that's un-

resolved.

O Is it unresolved also that, at this point in

time, neither COE nor private concerns that would operate , y, .

Ijointly with DOE has any firm pl a 2, ,,

*I

S13 303
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O The stcrcge abilitf that you refer to, would that

.be spent fuel pool .:odifice:.ioac?

A I':n sorry, the storage of the utilitit.n?

Q Y.9.3 .

As I understand your anm.rar to the p=stien,

DO3 --

A I would think t'ut would mean the enuire np-acca
. .

or opt 1cnc.

O Sc a utility would have to considcr these vario;s

optiona , and tha t's what DOE policy in your mirl appears to

h be driving an, is that correct? p g'% h
!ygj h j in Cb =

J8 ki k Q'wrb flwa A That's correct. 0$,

. ~
I
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PM-1
WB/wb1
'T31ccr fic 0 on paga 3, Dr. etenran. of ycur tar.nir.cny-~
.d:lon

~~

A E7.CUSc de; CO3J ~: go ,Cc?" and li2'.~.0 07.3 '"*' Oth0 C>
..

''
c'.crifica:icn c;: tn:; "Take peanec eira of' ot,tc.4nt?

.

_..;ac spenc nuclecx z.ual po. ...:.cy., of cot r.:e , rc,.ers.

to not only th2 interira s .c race but the peraeru. ctorage,

end c ul"~ately, in D.E ' E viawn, cher would u.'.t!. ntaly

Oc'n ti'C.a .e all the spaM. feal, an.i pocceecir:n Of all thn

spent fucl.

"

Q DCE will; is tac.t ccr occ?

A ' Jell. th: Federal Gover2w2nt, Lnd graEu_mably C04,,
'

O On pcgo 3 of your tecticony, on th:- bottora o2 the
'

first parac- aph yo 2 ctate, "We ara . ton aucre of a single
"

acclear rency.or ncw und 3r ccmst.ruction or plur2nd for which
'

adequa".o ; i.e., lifetire; apont fcol storage es.pacitf is
being built."

' Eow many plants hwe you - eviewed in order tc nnhe
this statemsnt?

.,,
A It's difficult for r.c to ancwar thsttha way you

.'i have fiansd the quantion I have not searched the Public
'

i

Documant Roc a, for 7.:cample, cf all revency-fisa reactors to
''

prova that caso, to prove that atatoment. --tc prcyc th+.
"

stattacnt that thera are nc nucis.iar reactora under conctruc.-.I

'| tien with lifetime capacity. I simpl- rr.aan that I would,
"

with my follo. ring this iscuo, would Scve come c.croca that
n c. c

"g informatien in bhe cource :.2 ny d has '
Ju%nkri$uLphave chcun

f

'

add *3',
utility announced such a policy it{pred .

,. .

...



2284

WRD/ un in Nucicon3.cs iMek or Nu.: lear Newc er od.e" crada cresa,a

Or Othr' journals that I i?olle;/.

"

O Dr. C0chran, I oS2r you te Applicruit;'_: W.hibit

15-1 1/hich is the curvay cc:iducted by Dinitri Rote; for the
'

?craso 3mie facility.

A I'm sorry; I don't believe I have th.:t,

(Do im:nt handed to the r/iiniacs)
'

?cu recily have a keen eye.

"

O I was going tc say, Would an cuar.inution cf than

d o c tran t. cadae you tc changa ycur statart. ant?

A I would change it frca 72 to 71.

DR, LUE2KE: You lost one. .

MR. 2OISMAN: Mr. Chairman, let me Just ruhe sure
'

the record is clear on thia

Tha uitness' statement is that ho's not aware of

a ningle nuclear reactor not' undar constructicn er pla u:ed
*

for which adecua*e spent fuel storage capacity ic being
'

built. Just for the record, we shculd be clear that what hac

been shawn to him is a reactor thatis neither tmder construc-

tion nor planned, but one already in oneration- Aid it doecn't

say that anything 1.3 being built, but that they're seaking
approva.l.

8

I den t have anyobjecr. ion to the witnacs na p p a
egwfus g j.m

cI 1:the correcticn. I think the 'h%
'

a 1

by this statement. But I don'g w ' th to appear that the
..

'.

J t s'
t ,
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wb3 actua.'. words -z?;e contradictmd by t% whileit ,

C"2I:U;tes MILL::3- I thinh tha re crd f.a c3.nr,

9.'I'."F. CSS CCO:i2AU: I ,culc. & 24 s::cludG thoca~

reactors chat, for 0,ne raccon or cnot? r, cra nc' c;ers. ting

any 1cncer anc 1h:ran,ct, nc 1:n; .uxs a rgcr . ucl

storage probl=..

CE?.Irdihn MILIJCE: All right, yce = y cyclula tac:a.

BY .'1R. M0 G1JtK'1:

O Dr. Coenran.- at paga 3 therv s a qaote ticat apyars

in your tsstimony, and you indirste tM.t car.c Cre i-h e

Depart:eent of Energy document DOE /ETM055., entitlcc "Prn-

liminaru Eetinctes of t.he Charge for Spent Fun Shorage c.d
"

Oisposal Servicau." Is that corre:t?

A (Witness Cochran) Th t's correct.

Q I anow you paga 3 of the docwnmc I vA 3ust2

" identified, and dccs the quensd infermation on paga 3 of
"

your tar.timony appear at the bottc= of page 3?
''

D:anding dccument to the tri.trost)
'

A Tes, it does.

O Will you rand the first paragraph on paga 3 in

the COE docuwnt into the record, the part. graph under the

captien "Sectica 1.2 Spent FuG1 Storage Progrem?~

"Tha Department of Energy spent fuel storage pregzuA

g is responsive to @.e fact that electric utilitiss which
"

" hdihoperate, or plan to opera
'

f & H@/ )I'[O3ff| $pf %g a p
t+e . nst::t.oe are facinq

so G lan tijf % ;,a d|u%a.;% N
'-

li 4-u

,k
.

..., e,

j ./ d
i-
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'4b e c problem ?ith rcg: -d to de rnilc'cility cf ad.cgre.to

lccilicice hr the 9tcrcga of irreiste.d fuel. M. r4y J.tilitim3

'

cre gar. din e. their t.torage basin capac.itias though reaci:ing

for ccr.91ct w.35. Cthora er+ rr.ior. "srring f uel Iro.n ce bas.'.n

7.0 anouhcr ribhiri thair 7.n uy:,tc.% ~f su rucIsr. p'.n.a tc c. 0

h-i. g bn.;.it cith 1. rger Tri mora c c m p a c t b v.u;.. r;,. Fails ' a.

lacruccd storage h.rsin capac ,-is will protn.de ralief fee-1

e nur2cr c f nuclear planto, smaa plaube ctill ace eta pros.pcot

of inadag .nto bcsin capacity for uncal fuel diccharga. If

this haprena tha reactor murt chut domt,'

O Thr&. you Dr. Ccchran.

'

MR, MC GARM: F.r. Chair an T have finia %1 teith

NRDC E:thibita 13 and 17. If I any just have a meir.cnt?

'
CHAIPyJW MILI.ER: Ter

"

MR. MC G Rrl: UitDC ?.2hibit 14 is, I bellieve the

testiraony of Dr. T'.mplin and n . . Cochran.
"

FIR. ROISiiAN: 7e0, it's the combined 233tir.cny

of Drs. Cochran and Templin.
'

I do have some few questiene on direct, horrever

va can valt and have the voir dira befora that; if that's no -

"
crucial.

"
MR. MC GARW.: I don't :ctw whether it 13 cr not,

"
but it seems to ne to be re!1ach LN,' 9:0 ahead and 'roirr; S1 a t I4

(1%+ftig > :p
k ' h,..'

.r
dire Dr. ?amplin, because if I o e,

may say it's Dr. Tamp 11n's area. It might bo more expelient,

.
.

I |h )d#{T E
s J
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wb5 x.R . ROISIG:f: Mr. Chai.7. .an , in that caue, if thnt's

all rigat witn E:aff co.asci, than I would indichtc that

Dr. Arthur W. plin is avatlc.ble for voir dir'o, iiin :3 bat 0r. tint

cf prciusional qualification:, is NRDC E:thibit No,14-3.

. 110 CID. nice :1T R E P.: 'Iu q s a l . Yen cry voir dire.

'/CIR OT.i2 27JdC!W.' ION

Bi '!E. .iC C...lY :

G Dr. Jaup.'in, I thinh chace questions c gat be
'

familier to ycu, siace you'va heard na interregotu Dr,Ccchztan.

Arc you employed by DOE?
'

A Cditnaca '.'amplin) ik, I m2 not.

Q Are you an official apohasman for 3CE?

' A No, I en not.

"

Q Co ycu hold yourself out to be an econcmiat?

A lic ,

"

O Have ycu etiar bo i directly involvad wiiQ thea

'

design, cene r:.ctica or the echadu~ing of a nu, lear facility
"

or related strc.cturen?

"
A If you nean by "directly involvad" havo I been

"

omolcyad by a utility company or an architect-sigineer, no.
"

I havo been involved indirectly in terms of activities

associated with construction of nucicar power plants, and,
"

in particular the clinch River Breeder Ecactor as an incer-

N kd j I
-

You have not been inj.3.wgD$ ' ARbehahdh3Ee!1
"

o

,,.

J$J
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wb5 Octivity of any nuclear facilinj- or related struct"rns?

A No, I havo not.

'
C or the doslyn of a nuclear faci. lit 1 cr celated

c ructuroc?

A 130t an a docigner; that* 3 corroct.

Q Or aa. ono who .ievelopa schedu'.es .hr the cinia; cf

-then certain constructfcnprojcets uil.i. be ecenlated?

l A 11 0 , I have not,
i
t

liR. MC GAluY- Z dcn't have my cther questions,
Mr. Chairran,

'

CFAIE19N MILLER: The Staff?

''

Mii. TOURTELLOT?d: No voir dir%
'

CliAZR>Tidi FCLLER: Anybocy else?

''
(No respcmss)

'

CHAIZ4AN MILIER: All right, b'o sccept tho

quclificaticns.

MR. ROISMAU Mr. Chairman, then both Dra.T22rpl:.n
"

and Cochran arO available for cross-e:tamination on MROC
"

Exhibit 11-A, and Dr Tamplin is available for crocs-examinatica
"

on NRDC E:thibits Uca.15 and 15.
"

MR. MC GARRY: Mr. Roisman,. do you have any cor--
.

"

rections to make to Dr. Cochran's taatimony or to any of the
' direct testimony?

# %, i.:% m g n~ 't u f.
-

.my v' ~,

MR. ROISMAN: I thi t. , . .d ,5

'

uay back, and I have In direct for Dr. Tmplin.
.

O 5

.;s si,
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,

wo7 iR. F:0 GV'PY: I'm corn; I tuarx Dr. Tamolin. I

Ci'2 0pckO .

1i2, FDI3 MAN: ?cr Dr. Tr.:plin 'Je hizo did tha

corre<:icns. I guacc- Well, as a mat _ar of f eet I gueric

I should ask him, because ;is wac going to e:Glain and had not

had a chance to atplain how the ncdificationc made in NRCC

3xhibicilo. 15, now thace act; ally cema @ cut.

I could do that note.

DIREC'f ELMiIHATIOH (hecunted)
,

3Y MR. ROIS'M:
5

0 Do you ' uvo a copy of MRE,C Exhibit Nc. 15, whichr

'

is your test.nony?
" ~

A (Hitnuca Tamlin) Yes, I do.
'

O Would you just veryi:riafly c:: plain the nature of
'

the changes made on pages 4 and 5 cf that tosth:eny, and
.

what caused the changes to be made?
*

A Well, subcequent to preparing this tecti =cny I

1. earned that Duke Power Company had indefinitely postponed
"

the construction of Cherokee Unit No. 3, and that it had

shifted the datea for Cherokee Units No. 1 cnd 2 by two years,,

"

and that the Perkir' construction war deferred indefinitely.
.

So the modifications here are to acect=cdate that
two-year shift in the startup of tha Cherokee reactors, the

.

h alimination of Cherokee Unit #c., 'Pth /Uub f43.1
% m m <rA MQ 'J

'

elimination of the Perhins ref" Y d- Mysf !i k ( 9, e[
t

> L-+

;$dr ale b j >ts

arb a m
.

A fis related to that. '

$\2, , .

"j \ J
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identi izd t ere pursued, t,-hat dcts ..oulc Duka be ai:.:.a -- to.

what point in time would Duke ce anle te reintoin its cun

spent fuel within its systen?

A Inde initely. It ceuld build suf_Jcient fuel

storage pools ensite and nr.intain chem for a hun /!ro. yearcd

Q If Duke did not bt'ild an indepen,ient spent fuel

storage r.ac.u,.ty but, rat.ne r , ut:.12.zco po.sen racks anu.. . . . .

.

high density rack odifica i . rn if that were z. cila' lo too
pn

EQg nd~y. Na 4 .

,nh,D' #uel
it, how far in the future

01 J f ;!*)y I}
mnin' Jai _

h.c 1 '" W rr
uitidn its system.S gi

!

[ 't "( .
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3 h yd..

ab3 f. 4 11, ve as'c : d nu h a n n arromt ' nry wi h re spe c :-,

@
.o 4... . . ..L . t. .. . .. , ,.....~..w,., v. .. :t . .s .4. .$. . . . .,,,..u..,~-,

,
1:. .. 1 n.,,,.,,

..- ~. . . . -.

: c'.m a n s,:e r ' ''.10 h 'e '. s g i a o D E2 Intacr: :or , '.C of
'

.

a ,. .r4,.., 1 ., ,. , . , ; . . . c , ,. . . ,,g, ,,,3o.n- u,,.,.c 3 . , . .
. m . 3 a. e.. . . . . a . . . .. o ~ .s

heill.t:y a t: C;_mee, they ccu.-' go tr. 13 3~ ar.d -t Jc hire, T:

1 D -19 .

With c.n ISF?F 't C:onee, chry ':cv 5 ";o ':0 1M8.-

Of cocrce thy.' d o p e r -le c .s drw b ig 1:h:- ISFE-' i s . And wii-h a ,.

15F37 at .h.'2 tin they can go .:o 2010

G I've le. rned co:c e :hing tolay, Jr. '?amplin .

ISTS7? Ie thrc how we refer i:n ie?

1. Wii, 1 . ton ' t know. If I triqd ii- ' 'r a t:her

g wcs'_' I'd npit no....

i.:2nqnter .1
.. .

0 Dr . ? :r.plin , in paragra,oh 2 of pace ; you stat.3,

according to a Nute amorandum --

MR. ROISMAR: Could ycu identily the e;niht?

We h?tvo just been on 14

MR. MC G 23E'.': I'N W:aying Uith ':f,DC l'x '4 ''d '- '5

th::eaghout ,

H R ., ROIS"vw: "'he.nk you ,

MR. . .C c ., ~ .l t it.,s on page 2 of .....,. x..b:...t i :,
y .-mu a cA t. ::, ni

the second para. graph. It cays:

"According to a tuke Fewer Ctapany

memcrandum...."

r.t . y

h W 1[T E%. - I;_n . k l U4) .

4. .

' .
b ,

E .

.;.,.?.,,,
. +., ,,'

9 )
'

[
.

{J T J
j i .J , - g - . b k f',' l a7 4 bI..

.

i i 4
' ' , '

ik 6
' '' il ;u 4. f e4

.. y i
4

, ,,
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. _ .1 6 6,,,.,se.. ,4 4 .,y '.as . , . . .

.L. { t.{ i '. *1,. * 3 D m sm. ' .t. . s '. t# . . . . .{ .

s .. . - - -x . s
=u, . o ; -

C CO l'Cu 22c'J i f ' U.* Gl: 13 il CO.* POL'1*3 O Ui". E r

of Cuk- !>rM2r Compm.'I

7 g. g
** * . , es e . .- 9. n.. . . j..i, . 4 y . t3.1. *. s .. bwCyg . -.v . v.

* ,,-b - * -

%6 w. S. .- * U ,e..? ;. g.. -- -
g . .8m. s

syv. .., pa . , 7. . ! q ~ c...& . ~.

^
.F y . f.d. t. r.t. . 7_ '. Q . . 1 w U .. vi9 4,m v

a. _ .<
e 0V i- . - .

f .. ( .
i * s> - - * a. t.s. -*. v e .. . #- i - w= m, 3. *>* -/. -*

y0C S t: h.3 en Ch6 third NntanC9:

* . , , , , , la 3. t _. 3 ,,
-

1 .u .
. _ c. c ,. C ,. .. . t v,. c,.,..-.~., 3.. .,. sw .. ..-L

D? .a *3. - t,g ~- * g e+,, e . . i.. F. n p1-.- J e' e.. .m v .~., .s.- ~ ~ .n $a a 'm 7 v,(s 7 4. a1 '' ~-s y-w~~ v u .T t p.

celred by ch a ".he."

7.sn't there possibilit/ chat r.1:'.ar.ce ucca the
al.ternctivas tha t nn'te j u st dic?ucse.'. 'na',. provide 02/:2we

sith adcquata stcraga until the tin's itct .'rou :tc.Pe r dei .nca
to?

~

A '' hat alterx:ives a'ong those chat 'ae ' ve dis-
/

cuased? I mean buildi:.g an independent stent fuel stertir-
pcol at Oconee? Yes, 2 hat '1ould cati:.;f / 2 .

.
. .a .dow a m3u- .culla..ing a pm.. con :nc.c, instal ,..ne;y . . .

.
. .

po con racx,a in en.e Un.,c. . and 2 upunt .-2el peolc1 .

A According to your answer to our Interrogator * lii,
that would o.211 get you to 1987

.j

Q Ucra aheut Suilding a coi' . 4,
'' c T 4 +-~

t '

- fs l~*h P p;

h h[ l b!.j % d |;l"l3 spent fuel pool'
. \( ' i'5x

'

)g (. l'
a
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eb5 W<11, : e. ;stcra e 1.at'a 'ihe. h tha ." m r to Intcrro-c.

"f Riory 1 * ih'? 1I a'l .

"Il Cceno: ?.nd Mc tire 2'o U_cr.02.ud

tO t h*S ahCVO CaOEtCit ie C a n -i E.i tI'Or ''If.d C" V c. .'l 3

witho::: an ISPSF e'rR a t two citan Jould ic Icc

CE COOdd h010W.,*

C71 'f h 3 d ' 3 thO d dE'c.'Er t0 Our IntOrrC:!O.i CO'1 16.

At:d at Ocanec ',.'ithc'r: - t a ". e:w:t' + n t karac --

J.'&Cility , it 'iC'.11d h:s lost in 19 8'' . ~CCCrdi'1 20 yCur anROr;

tG Car Im.;0rrCgatOry 16,

O And in " tun 70r ho Innerros'a ctry 13 -

MR. RCISMAK: '#;ccusa :na ,

Lee the record eliov I'm going to Jive cho wi'-

nasa a copy of the Applicant's answer he Interiogatcry 16 so
ne , tl ha'fo Ic n rront or. ..m.n .
. .. . - .

.

CHAIRMA:7 MILLER: "ery well.,

(f>nding acetruent to ^.he witness ,)

MR. MC GARRY: I thought he did., I wiin ama ~e f

by his rccponcea.

MR. ROISMAII: He had it in his te4titncn? but
he didn't have the whcle ansser,

BY MR. t:C G7aRY :

C And uhet did the rasconse reflect with respect
to McGuirt, Dr., Tr.riplin?

A (Witness Tamplin) At McGuire, without a._

a . i.ki. N: h)Q)%. am,
< ,

3(ygid w %utw h ose
o,s ..,, .
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ebG 1. dependant ans. 5 f aal :. tor ua - acility, tha-j vo;1d losa full -

O
acre res. va in 1999,

o Hou, Dr. Tcc.plin, conc 3rning tha 2.i t a r - . ' 'Iv !

chat 40 have been diq:uccin:1, hcva you giren nf ro".aidar: tion

to the prcspect Of tha advaaccrcen'_ cf spent i:':al storage

t t:chniqu a : auch a0 :;lin 2toraya ;r othar new ~.w.nu of spent

Jual ::cor:Up:'

1:2 8 ro ,. I hatten't, not in thie. The 23ntr:n ab-

cori_nq racks uhich is tr.a i.nfoma': ion whi:; wa could alicita

from Lt.> - Powar and bbeir c:pacitics of the - a:tcon abcorbir.g

rccks.

I'd as:, tho responses which I did give here., I

new have the total ans:ser ca that intorrogatory and it does

iraply neutron absorbing racks at Oconne 1, 2 and 3, and at

McGuire.

O We've identified the high density racks n.nd

the pH.sen racks, as well cc the independant snont fuel

storage facility as cptions v:.th respect to spant fuel

stortgo. Are you.avara of 2n'/ new technic'ns that loem cr

ti:-3 hor'z'on */ith recpect'to spect fuel storage?

A No, nono that aren't i.; place.

Q Are you familiar dith pin storaga?

A I've heard of that. I haven't locked at it in

detail. I understand it.

O Multitierad storage? Ucos thau ring a bell with

j ! 3
P fU ))n.?:f@ihud@r? G FdMlB'2E, i 3
a t# Mt Qt;
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c .a.. you?
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n. v0 ,,,;. . . . . ..a,.. .. ... .

m .,..,,.~.,:,.. .. . . . . , , , , ,

. .t .L 1a .> :.

,?. - , , , . , . . 4.O.J , Ln. .d.. a 1 c,o, e 7< . ,.s.~v., -.t. . -
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2. .c .:. .

n
i .. u.. .

. , . . . . . " r- - 1,., 7. .t . ,.... _,; m.
- . . . , , - .,, .,. . . .....s . . . . .

4 ,. a i. .,. 9,m, .c . , ,. . > - . . e. . ;: .

c.-}.'.,a.~.- v <.:. ,T. p. t. A . - r, r. .y . %. . m....- ?.
:- -.

. . . .. . .

: r. . : .. . , . , a ,:,,. a. 3 .. 41, s v, c.. p. ;ct
- . ma.;. .to,. .m.

. r . . .
,

. > . -.a - .,

a_. .:. ,. u . - . n, . , :, . , , y . .,, a . . , . t,. . . o. .,. 4. . , ,p ., . .n , ...,+.:._ ,y 1.- , , 3 c,.'. ,-.. L u . %.,. ,- m.... ; .. * ,. ,
_ . . - . . , . . v. - ... ..

M.,. 2 3 g 3- m- if. .,.3 O '? ''..I'"*'.'.' _ ' . ' ' . ' . . " " " '','c'..'*.'_I.'.. 4 .'.c"'.r'' c'.'.m'"..'.'...'C''''.'-
-.. . .. -t1 . __ m

n'or 3 than a b th::. and of t'c.c 10-acnth cv :lca,

n Da vm ' ..w. . . .r t.' . a. 'y.'. *w ' ' .I. .' .... m " o. .u'. n'.' e. v~. a m.u~.-
-vu , . u

-
u- - .

ar. 'e,,-monch cycle versus a 12-7.ont. cIc).e:-
-

.n .. =..- J; :.ACn - 4,.a,70 -A- s. . .c.., .
-

.u. mi.,. n. . t,. e-, , .
-

,, . , . .. . . , - ,v
..s ~ . .

Muar's thing. I don' t ren'enber what 'te 13-zorcit cycle

coulc be as opposed to what the 12- nonth c' c?.E uns. So If

didr't use iny batch burnup rate nunbars, I simoly use.

140 the figuras that were a a.labl ry g
- .bn w aa g u/ e n

u %} b b 3. j ps g W .,. T; m,
c ,t .' u.<

c' b u t. GLi
--

us
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GL-. " s - r .. , , . . . , , _, .,1 . . . . . .
t. .; . . . . .l. s.. t,g. .. p r. i .,. g .. **.,y ,..7

-
..

.. . . .. , - -

s- . . . , r.. t.1 .i'.,...-- .'-.u- < * . - P. u .a i.. ~.3 <- .ac,..- '.'.v...a.-*c.'.-- # # ,3 u. . .. 4. ;,. y. ..

-*
. .

''..,3
e. .-.4.-

.q , :. c _ _y . . ,,. i. >. . > . .u o - . . .

7 l' O .3 . At .hi O 'n Cm i nt I ' T. UC D *'.h SC . .'.lta l? S CJ'2

:. .. n. J . .,
-

< h 3 L % .. .ra , ,
. s , ... t. .. -.;.i. v...,..., . 2,.. .

w . _vi .t,., , . ,. , , . . ,
.~- . :.: -vs t ut:. - < . , .,

,-.m .- - 1. v,,4.
. t.lu .,e,.,

..t.. c. u . .. .- C,... .>,.3,.,,,,n. ... w .,.3. c. . ...::........ Ju-,r s. : a .. 2 .+.

. .g. . . .
2 . . ,a.= . a. ,. . , .w. c a ... ..- y. ., , . g,.-..-1 . ..u.;.. c ; , . . (c; i . ,.. w ., . c. 7, .. c 3

-

j- .. ... .a sc.. . . ~ -.r

it Occaea en i 12 P.onth and cn.7 on an 15-:acnth cycle.

. ''im? 7 rat $.0Cd th0SG F. cd th07 CJrc Out t3 M~

. e ..

..,.-<.s.,,_..m_.1..,,,.

%.,..>.. c. a. .. .puu , ,~ r . u ., . -.5n. r, o . n v..n. .-..,4. -. - . . , , . . ,.uu -
.,

2# . . 2
. . . . , .

these yeariy dicchargo ratas .eill 2adscd oc.:ur at Occm?2;

A No. I don'tebecausa it depsnds on whether ci act

Occ.ce gesc to an IB-nonth cycle, ar.d I uned una 13 .nonth

:ycle 'cecause that meant, according to the dat:3 that I had
. . .. . . , .. . . . . .

:nac :ne tona,. year y a :.senartpi ruta *fot An ce o'.iar..

So this nakaa the spend f nel sto- age problect

le r.3 critical en a long-ter.t basic. If I had used the ' a --.

month cycl 3, all the ransshipment numbcrc would he.ve in-
o

creased and all spent fuel storage pools uculd have been

filled up cooner, so that I x uld have ecme to an earlier

date when Duke Power would have run corplately out of span;

fuel storage space so it,would shove that pcriod to anr

.. ,

eara.ter cate.

G Dr. Tamplin, insa th gir d bm a s[em eaud'enh,

, .

~ , . , , n
a 6
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.

.

.

A. .s ; . ... e ..

4 L.., y...,- . . 3 5. m 9. J. ,." u.m 9,.h. - .' . g ' 3 .
s' ' . - . , . ** .1,p. , { . 3,3 ,.t,.. s-

.

.a .....p..,... s. .

-

. o. > . J i.. _.p. . i. c, .c. . ,. r, o .m. ,, . , ,' ; + . ~ . . , ; ~-.- -

. , ,. . . . ._....-...e.3 .
. .

~

3a * s .-

,e.,., .,,,,i.,.

u
. m. - . . . . . . . .

:rd I namino you 'rc e:2.:rril.g to .'m ''a'.nes at. . .

t'..a .ot ct of page: 3. Is nMn corrwt'i

'C. ~10IS.ET : 5:'.cuse ice 7cr .:he aid of da-

.-i hr m r . ^1 chcWim 'm a secti.on af 1pp2icant's c.*nwarc to

. . . .. . . . , . ,2nterragn.m-- .as vn:.cn can' nc.n a a...ccuae:.on or. r. W , -mont.a

. , , -

: :n cJceo ror Oconae.
.

(Handing document to the :'itnesc. '

I also said to hin that I think it rtcr:0 dcwn

r.he r a ,. and I don't know whr.t t're actual nuubers are.

MR. MC GF''J: I want tha recore to reflect that

I did not ccmment that Counsel was talking to the witnocs.

CHAIPF23 MILLER: Tour forabenrance is duly

noted.
.

- MR. noISMAM: C'e2 like the record to note that
' '3 6 Mr. Tcurtellotta appears to bs: nearly asleep,

CF.A M AN MILL 22: Well, ve ve given him leave.i

He 's goir.g to have to start working pretty scon, and he's

entitled to a rest period. El 'I
-' *

i

a m:I m a;a m~

1 . .



2.g o .,_~

- , , , ,- g 3. n. . . .v e. ..m . . . s. . 4 .

:.ra yua pr. :n :3d noW:

,.v._: e.~ ...._..3; v u_ .,. ., - , , , _~t . ..

In reccense te ~ater c latory -- thac begins with

Dt':ercv ga :ory ? Inc Scer checugh G and ~ ther+ is disc <is-.

sion of :ne diff 2ron-1 cy'.ca rk:'_ch usu.'A b2 er.p ? cy.'.d or po ssi-

fy x mpional at ::can ranczocc,

T.nd 4.n racponse to Quartien Numboc ti :nty

indicato at Cconea 1 ..I 2 th.:h on tha ya.1rly Sischarga there

'.11 he acma 58 lu._ ass nbi:.en ai nh_r';2d. That's in.

responcc to Intorrogatcry Nrtbrir 6

In orretT tory number 3, tha. '. c se reve on '- c

response caere is ti..1.ouing ,n 13-nont cycle, Oconee 1 will

diacharge 72 and Ocence 2 will dischar 2 72. Phtt's 18

monchs as ccaparei co the 63 t;hich was Jor one year.

Sc if I ditide the 72 by -- c. r.ultirif it by

tuc-thirds, I get 43 shich ia about thr.22-qurctors of the

58 on the yearly diccharge.

O Do you know tha difference batween cyc.le burnup

and hatch burnup, Dr. Trmplin?

A Cycle, as T interpret ih, w:us each refueling

cycle.

O And what u s hatch burnup?

g A Satch burnup? I assurted-- To tell you '-he

truthe I r:cn't know. I didn't come aciass the + rds

Ak Y N

tf O?d|h h.?kAddT!Ul@!Ushhg Y6
'

J. :

w$ %
_
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all " tch burnup ' in tais studE. There's faal r.u ,un : velar; and

c3 f or t.h .

O Do you knan whleh tern ec7cra: :he r :en: ~nel

di3chargo raud

A S i :ce '' don ' t and ers tanf.-- Since I hc"r't haard.

c 2 "M tch ~ctmnup" 7 Mn ' t _larily kno .

3b uR. ..:C CARRY: t ir . C h ain.." n ; if th? %,trd ' rill

7 2 3 r. jr.st bear ./ita me, ny technical erpert f.c helni.ag ma out en

2:.i c c :.a .

CU.IR:T! MIIsLL3: That'c porfectly all right.

I?auas.)

37 "R. M.C GARRT:

: Dr. Tamplin; how do ycu knew whether an 13-month

~

cyc te uculd yield a larger or naller spent fuel dischargo

rate then a 12-monch cycle?

A (Mitness Tampli.n) The assumption uhat I could

make is that the fuel pins uculd be in the reactor for a

longer period of tima under the 19-conth cycle.

G Nculd a greater amount of spent fuel be dia-

charged in the 18-nonth cycle when it is refuelud?

A Wall, according tc the calculations which 9 madeL

hare, I chviously assumed that less fuel per year would be

discharged. The total amount of fuel. discharged i.s .my one
' refueling would he larger, but when you convert that to a

?1i hihh' 5

yearly basis, it becomoc canlacc$, 'bsike[mu, upty t
.~ / ) 1

_I L
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ebl2 yearl . Lazi s diccharge.

I only did thic '.n order r.c get, rau 'inmi, 20

m a'<. c It table si.nple. I could ha ie made my L.iM.es up on a.1

1J-m: nth cycl-.

O '?ou're not aure for car:ain then with respect

to the:so yearly dicch:::ge ficures., cra ycui that they're

correc ?

A I'm sorry, I didn't hear the cuestf.on.

Q I said you're not absolutely acrtz.f.n that thesa

yearly discharge rates are correct? Is that ccrrect?

A Unlass I havo .Tissed semothing, my assumption

is they are correct. .

Q Turn to cage 4 of your testimony, the second

paragrach:

"Ti'c follcwing tabulation acccunts for

the storage capability a'c Cherokee. . . . "

Coes the Cherokee stcrage capability presently-

e:cist , to the best of ycur kncwlacge?

A To the best of my knculedge, it does not becaus.e

the reactor hasn't heen constructed yet, or hasn't finished

its construction.

O A.re you aaare of whether or not Duke can e:tpand

the storage capability at Charckte at this time, physically

G expand that storage?

P?h @. O,I.) Ob 1h5 tQ NA Physically e:tpand th

-),,

i} j ) / 'i

_
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bl3 0 '"he rise of he ment Gel peol?

A - r.ould a sturu- tha t tic.c Nas pc,m"fele s so long

I. ., hare 'n.c ne c: en'- fuel ir- tha nocl it could ue expaaded.

C If ''2 cn-lina rehe kle data slipped'. for

Chare:cce, ycu will ha;e mduced a s tand fcr stcra7e . Isn't

t..:t correct?

A If the --

C I.2 the on-line cceeduisd operation detc for

Cherckca clips --

?. Ves?

O -- you will have a lower demand for store.ge unt:.1

auch ti aa ss Cherok<se ccmes on line, yet you wil' have the

availability of the Cherekee spent fuel pool ecme time Acrtly

before it ccuec on line. Ian't that correct?

A Well, what I did in naking the corrections on

the table on page 4 was, looking at the fact that the Cherokee

on line 'ste had slipped by two years and in fact one reactor

had been deferred indefinitely, and it turns cut it makes

the situation worse rather than batter. Because in 1933,

the transehipment from McGuire cannot be allowed where if

it hadn't slirped, it could have been.

O Uhy in that? Why wouldn't the McGuire shipment

be allowed in 19937

A Because you'll run cut of full-ccre reserve if

you shio frea IfcGuire to Cherckae under the prap ypfn D5 n'

P0hhkh4)Shh -

J!J JLJ
_
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ebl4 whzra you have dropped Cheroxco 3 and have r:oved t) i ctart-up

6ates to 1993 and 1990, th: reason for tide tcing that Unit "

i" ~nning delayed indafinitely, and the storage spaces that

r.culd hcve been available at Unit 3 are no longer availnble
.

O On g ..e 6 c f your teatilacny, 3 r , * a.r,p l i n , you

?aanc reference in tha cacond f n1 parrrra- :nat:

"This reprcsante only 2 percent of

the three billion dollar coct of the Cacree facilitf."
What's thc. bacis ?cr thtt statement?

A That a nuclear power plant co.3tc about a billicn
dollars.

Q Do you krcv what the Oconce Nuclear ?ower Plant

cost?

.325 A Mo.

O Will you accept 34S1 nillion?

A Tcday?

Q No, when it *an built.,

A Well, I've got no reason for doubting that.

31R. MC GARRY: New with the Board's permission

I would like to have just a minuto.

CEURMAN MIT 7,PR: All right. Why don't you take

three?

(Brief rececc.)

CHAIRMAN MILLER: Ccme to order, please.

3Mr. McGarry, you may resume. -M B ' kiS-

OfDj ii

f S i g Q J R U 0 )U h rat "hI.
*d '

LJIs no
_
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O Dccen't J.- say that if the ZEpo';itory GPaas in

.9 g n, , .g..._v_._<....c,,,,,, i,,,._. .,. .i . . 3 _3 ,,,,.m._ .n.r m. . . . . e , c, . .. ,. - . -.
,y. . .. - . . . . . _ . . . ._.m > , .u .:..

._. u..s. . .....n..+>.-~~w.s.

A 2ht.t's .:nat that table parport., tc choi'. That ' s

correct.

C Md then -juct running through the renz.ining

categccia. it cays:
.

"If repository opans in 199'?, un?.er

C2.sc 1 and 2, ci:: AFRc will be necesat .".

le thz.t correct?

A That's ccrrect_

O "And if rapo.titcry opens in 1M'5, undar

C..se 1, eight AFns will be necessary, unde.: Case

2, nine AFnc will be necassary."

Is that correct?

A That's correct.

g Q And then the final cataccr-

'#If repository ['26 , e Y Mhh h fJTb''
i.

c,1. 7 m
.) ,j (_. O-
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5. 17 ungg; ugg 1, 7 31y3 77p ; .fi;i p;,, g7 gggar7. u d

d'1 ..a r.ce.c-r ."uxier ~0 :a ? . Your te _n ~ '

.,y a. a. . . $ s,. G *.,., 2. a. L Ce.~ 0
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se

3 T.av.'s una;; cho ;L;' a cc 3

O tcS; rr Ceca.can ent Dr. Tamplin, ap in On pnaa

. . .,.,,,,-. g. p.. .. ,,;i. q. . .

.. . . . .n n f : -r..<,....v..q .7;4 h.. .

, ,:
. . . . . ~ . . .. . .

. .

. . . -
i gf .. . Lr.

., -.w.. . u.,

s:. ra :
.

"The IPO dig nat 2cemen t , .nu a'i b r-

chcoco, a.c of the c.cra.:ecies not fcrth ir. the inn

report "

And Z CLrect your attentien :c pcr3 P.

"'here On page 99 thorn's r toction bearing 'he:
.

9 caption " Institutional Issuem 5.21tted to the hastn TIncs,

Cu':cattgary S,0 ::nt Puel ." '!hcre are three 17.2: s th.'.c are

underaccred, and they're underscored in t'.2 to::t -

.

Woulc you pl. cast reed thoco linea into the re-

cord?

A "The IRG recom.enda that *ite impler.an-

iacion of the Eresident's oper_t duel policy chould

bc pursued vigorously and art.reprio.te icgiciation

'en su' emitted to Congresc,"

Q Thank you,

A I have a ccament, as you raised that, in con-
q,,

nection with the last sentence in %a/,,l ,.rTS,. N; yracQ h4

i f a,fn . z ..- q-. s
,

"the first sentenca in the second pi

-. . -
, [

\ -> Ju s,
i
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fcl3 0 Ls'c mc just ccy a73 t h i n" .

I I '.;i .3h co e3 ibc ra tc or t-hc t 1 cr:.cromand ;o bo

.nisana.racan31ng or a nisic 6. int; intcrpretatior ci there

rc a teme n t t. .

O Plans,a co anecc.

A 'all, fir::t of c.:.1 rith rour2ct .c rhe s 27.!d - -

cra firs: full line in the_ c.ecc ad pnr ac:.'mpi':

'T!w IF.G did not receram:.,d, xncl: 7.e s u

chcauc, u n', of the vu.rutcgios cat forth,. ."

11c are referring there to the 'taace :nnagem 2nt

strnmegi e for the final repccitory, the implemt ntacion of

the finci atcrage of the cpe:tt fuel, ant! not tc ir. gly thc L

tha I'K; did not endorce the President's :pont fre3 , col cy.

The purpose of this ce= tion, this discussion,

in the f tra;t part of this affidavit etac simply to she c that

the dedeminations that have to be raade h afora t e :till kncu

how the uactes will finally be dicnoced of and " inn it will

finally be djspcced of have not been datorminad fet, ar.d much

c2 the fadoral policy on an interim planning tcsis, #.ich

means until r. hey have ecmpleted their u rirome$tal reviewu.

uill be decided by a Presidential memorandm , and the

President - be decided by the President, based on the Daci--

sien Menorandum that is presently before him, and that thet

g deciaicn has not been made, If E
na.1fuh;;tpqs}g.b?g[.c),[dh,4, ,, . c; .s , \

s

.,,c % p -
!!cw the purpose i 2j

,,
c) . ,lJ .) J U
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bl9 c n c t.'. me thc.t-- ~ l l ,. let mJ hack rit r id g i t e _ ' ': rocc num-e

Q -) 3 .

Is a nla of thu:s. a 1.000 gi7=ciatt reacr.mt

'ii.11 put ote. 33 tons of spcnt fuel annually, and that mouc.

omr a 3C-ynr 11'ative it vill ? :t out rcu3hly 3,000 tons

of coent fuel,

acs: 4 ce lookiry 'n thic nG :t" n t ami in acen.

of my affidavits at osznfections of nucl<enr capacity that rance

frtT. 140 to 350 giga.eatta ar d rite other day I ae.r.tiened th.at

the current CCE ficure for nuclear gr:rith to abs m a': 2003

is m. ore along the .inea of 300 It's ccmo dcwn from the 3F.9

Lut avertheless that implias for cach of those

reactors, if you' -2 putting cut 1,000 coent fue: -- 1,000 tonc

of spent fuel for each gigawatt, that cvor the lifetines of

those reactors you're talking about in the neighterhood of --

if you used the upper lini: number, of 300,000 tors of sr: ant

ft:1.

'

And if you look in the IEG report you see -- and

previous DCE publ) cations, that a ncminal cize vaste reposi-

tory by DOE atandards will only handle 100,000 tons of wacte.

That's based on a 2,000 acro salt repositor 1,

Nou as to how much it would actually hold i.: a

wide-open question because none of the vaste disposal cri-

teria have been determined yet, and basically any export's

numbers are as ge'.d as any othagb} d4 liSV
py 3 nur g y 4

h> MW v ry%3ANf Q;1E
? gA e fj :1 g

f %
c: , <

Jtu -
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eb20 Tn: ca if feu tit:3 Jar .::ap.'.e the Califcrnia

Enorgy Ccrrinc:icn xmber, they ht": :_ more concarvati're

:le r ig n . It c:71y hold 25,000 cons. That mc.ana t'.u: J you

loc:: at the totcI. numb.:- '" ranctor bat are in im pipe-

...no and ce proiccted, ' chat it vill tGe not u.t: one ; inn)'

repository but "e v.y ness, by DOP cutimatec in ;/.2 IRG

re: ort c r.: n are in cere, conewhu e ~~ tto or three raposi-

scrics r.c hn:elle -- I believe it ic on this carie ?ura --
O Pace l''?

A Pacja 12. ilo vill need, it says under " Geologic

T.cpositories for Commarical IIigh 9eol *daster" in the Cace 1

ar.d Case 2, five repositories and then you've go': to sdd

h 2nother -- in each case another one for defense vastes.

7 . 5 :.0 So according to DOE estimtes we would need

anywhere from three to si:: geologic repositories.

The purpose of my testimony here is to show that

Duke Power Ccinpany cannot count on, through this cascade

progrm , having a final repository avai. table in the early

'90s or the mid ' 90s because it's not going to be one

repository that'a going to take care of the spent luel but

'cy COE estimates, anywhere from three to six.

And if you use the r.oro conservative designs

like three 35,000-ton repositories then you have to multiply
. these numbers again by three. So m3 're + glje.in

t-}. q [
'

n
N/

!.J ;} g d] h'h g(
II

p
fren nine to eighteen rocositori

g.

.

[ f ~/ )N
J N .] b
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Ch?1 " ' ' 1 ,. t ! e.t in cf cro.,.t acr.crr F3 v.<' F cance-

"

' h- -It un .'i.' '. g et to '- ha r e ir.: uith repositeriec l_.:e v?

got to with re pect te recrcc c?aing, v. mare '.,e diuctver ce

are unabla co licenne epos:torian f3;t crgh tr mee the

spe r.t fuel -tortge naf.n and. that any ' olicy thit t e:cacerbatins

chs.h by creating c f cleo a:;rt c' sclutien to t?c t?au:a li c-

. .. . . ,. 4 t. . t ''. . d, c ', "'.'~".'. ". . n *. M 7. "'''I('.".,
* .ti...,.,.1 ,,,i,-.~y,..<. . M. ':' ' ' ' ' ' "

s '. . . .:n y. . . . . . .

it away frcm the utilities, cha etilitis 3 :-hen 'c.92ve aa if

thuro is ne cpent fuel prcble:: because the 7cvern%nt is

taking it of~ their 1. ands; tchin<7 titic 20 it. "hysi:all3-

r .r.oving it frce tl o rancterc a nd sc "cr th -

c Can T just interject here'

L I want to finich, though,

& sa hyi. u - f policy esill-- I mctn the govern-

ment AFP. prcgrrs th.t remorec thi fuel frcn the r actors

re:.cVes the wacto issue frcn the decision-making process

involving licensing r.ew recctor; and so hrth s.-ill a::a cr-

banca this innryv.'-term probisa.

And that's the case we're trying to prenant in

thi:t particular a "idavit.

O I don' t dare aan you to repeat the anWer,

Dr , CCCIT."?.n.

CHAIM3 IL*LL2R? ' Iou'd better not.
3b

1 fls

NN lijffjp]}}[.
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pr gran, particularly with respect to clactrJ. city produation.

And I S1 Id.e in the short run -- sud b' c:.at I :nce.n in me:

c.c:ct tuonty years -- that's basier.lly the erly altern tt.va tc.

addinc nc.; enits c f capccity for sonaritting clecicricity.

I don't think you cc.n re.olcca the tachn .lr.~..r

rapidly for clectrici!.x production in this country. So thr.t

in the shor' run energy ccascrvr. tion is really the principel

alternative. Ard I n'.mt scy ie.'s logical to dc !.c in that
. .. a. .

j ;

.
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. . .. . . acrm e t.- e lec,e r .. c;. :y.. n
.

in chs .,..?r.ge.c tarm , i tal: .1 . 'g v e.-
'unv

erc6uction it's where v .9 t rhno20." . .: av;. 12.bl s to 70.1 in

2n deyr r on ycurch !. 9 ;?riof beycrd arce :d :r;centj fc 1.a.

er.ergu Rtc priorities,, ha yeu're going ::o spend juu:. 3 D

dollars. Ja:d I' to ta.'s thu ;ocibien fo r -' lo g ui.'' ' -- c.ctun12.y

Fu * ura - - that the energyein N .I was at Resources fcr th ! c

R&D bu:'.ga t was, the prior:. ' i en 'mra riapir.ced and :. hat '-h e:

97:iori tie t heuld be sh f t ed &ly f rom m;.cla r u d Sc't.wd 00:20

of the =cr benigi' tcchnologies.

I thj :dc wa 'wre sacn - m ;re mei:.q, c th a

intarim, r major chift in 'J.S. onergy policy 11ont.t chat dirce-

. tien. I think it could be ceaeded up coar.iSerabi; ucra.

Q When thic -uantion vae askad to ycur colleague,

Mr. Rotow, *sarlier teclay be :.cid ha didn ' have ;iny particular

ohjaction, no long as the pinnta vara s1fo. Erna that s'ainz. v

fit your feelings, or: a r.) your feelings Tora olabcrata :.han

that?

A Well,. my feelinga ara. nora elcorate than that.

I think with respect to the nuclaar issue I thintc thera are

cartain typec of iacues that uculd not cause ma to argue to

phase ouc tha technology, but, rather, to cimply restrict my-

self to trying to impro'Ja the technolocy.

Thare are other issuas that together, I thinh, are

'
of sufficient concern to cauno me to unnt to phace the tech-

nology out in some resoonsible mann:
'

r ad c' 1 I woulda
*

J J
Li l<

4
.

= 9 R* y

k. -

#
g

J J
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tib5 say acsicillf invoi.ve recrdering of pr2crities: th2 icaces

:: elated a nuclear weapenc prolifersuien: the horisentcal

proliferatione reactor safety is ne::- snd the ''::ste issuo is

third.

Q These chree iacuc? take you want tc ?. ace out

ccemercial nuclce.r reactorc?

A Dectus a of the un. escived probie:as ui:h respect

cc chose isaucc I wculd argue tc - .. macn, I hate argucd that

the U.S. policy should be to try to -- ycu knew,. to try to

phase chose out in a recpenciale ncnner. And that coesn't racn

I ' r.t in fever of shuuting dcwn 0::icting reactors in the short

beccuse ro-ll/ the only hundic cne has in the very chcrtterm, a

term is energy conservation.

REther than argue whether nuclear is 'ostter thtn

cocl for base .sd electricity 5_..eration cr vice-versa, I
.

would try tc encourage pecple to focus on ways tc avoid having '

'

to add new unius of capacity by lead ncnagement, varicus w ys

to i.ncresce energy productivity, and othcr concervation

=ecourcs.

_ 'R31 con
ndon fis

/

POUR tRiiiiWil.

- _ _. .
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0 Dr. Tanolin, b.m would ycu an.mie. So cr.e question;

that is.- dc you have a bica etcub che use cf nuelcar power.

'

througii cctmercini operatior. for the produc' ica ci? ^1cetricityc

i.n tha Uc.itad Stat 03?

A (Witneca Tm glin) I havc a concern a'ecut the una

cr nuclear ps.uar. It' : a long-standing cox arn tret began

back in 1969.

I a= concernec the.t the nuclasa; pove ; industry

cr;caded far too rapidly that vfw.t the indus ry hcc 'cean

'

doing ia ascencially building exnerimental reactern nnri

building far tcc many of then. The.t the rate 2.c . hich they

"

uere being built cauced c .s.utuation where the pocr27-understcod

". tacanology hecume poorly constr' acted; where the regulatoryI

"
.techar.ica was never o.ble to keep up with the pcca thtt the

" inductry una developing; that many of -&c import.a.t recaarch
"

programs that represanted en integral part of thc davolopment

E program, wero not done.

Mid that's why the reactors ere basically

"

experi=antal, why thera in so much backficting t11at has to

go on.

"

7 was concerned hack in 'G3 with the aituatien,

the ccmprcmisa betwt a safety and reliability, where we would,
e

in order to - where we'd get 30 dependent on nuclear pcVer

that 'te would have to sacrifica saftt t . d g fg a ha

nuclear power plants on lina, hacaundi . Ibec N M b 1 city

''

.

.

)b JJY
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~.c iauto*: in tc cant.h Thay :. 2 m : a ).'- chnct :.:n.? .'irc ,--

raactor sterz.gn f acilitics, ::hich am r.o colutica ho the

Wacte prehlem,. They'rc cw.u. tic. Nobcdy bc:m how much

"
they're going to cont.

.i

M tha cost of cpant fucl storago 12 gover, m:nt
,

"

freilitien la beo high, chen Cuko Puner wor. . ..c to : hip
,

it thore, end rill want ".o builu its ct,n.

- 1 Sc you've got all these quections rnd probams
!,
,
,

and uncertatnh.e=, sec.c,a ,mve J ust a.ung on .$nu g=.o a2cny. . . . . .

.
,

I
.

" until v_onb'*. <ot a acnstracity th..t finally even the Congress, -

.

I

l tondcra uhatner it's possibla to regulato it - cnd they
1
i

I coem to hr.vc thought f'cr a long time that anything could be
i.
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Q m:cuse w.e, rr. 'Jaglia. I'm not anr e I =derrtr.od
''

whn ycu inid, Did yo1 cay I veuld or uculdn't wanc x.
. . .: 2,, S + , . . n. .,d ,%. d 2 p L ,. sa ;. ,, a,..,,e,e.,.,,,.,2.._.,
'

. 6. u . . . ... -.
... .. ,6. , A .A C

.

A I t:culd not went co tct a ccrrmrcial plutenima
"

bec ming c signifit.aut itma in the coamercial nobr of
..

scci.u' y..

L,. . , 4.L.A. g
,

. , ,.7 ,a gJG i,.,.,.., _.. L.
r, .

.A + 4 ...w . , .. ,.. .w % a fm. .> t ,. . .. .:. _5. g % . < . .:..

hare, hvie thx.f 'o.cought ycu to the conclusion, an r
,

cenclusia..,

about whetier -'- act un ough~. tc build ami :nora co =erci21a

e
aC.=.w bo 4 7

re *
*. s s. s4 . t i.ie., g . .t*> 5. . g Je f., a,, .,s% .u o

A , s. gh.;y part:. . . a_ ma
m> p' ('s,.v t, . g;.'.v .n_ . ,w.y. , e a n,.,gm.t.7 _o7A

.m n-.. s. . .

gg . . yys
,
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sicac p:chlec a =. s r e a e.1 n ~. ,

That'a sy cn. cpi.:.icu, Aad c.'nad's amthing whid

up atil ::he lac t _yn : or s o ., I di<h hold al'2 gly. Mt

I now basiccily 2001. that it's tin.c ?wt to I.aste aaf mora

new constructic-' permits.

'

O So .:he gccatien in your uind acrea r.ch .c:12t au

'co whethr &oy ahould es autnori:Od ho be built 0 i opcratsd
'

if it on.rt ha donc s;fely. You .'ust " -1 4''at thL circa. stances

>

have.r.rcugi1E us tc a point in t:.wa ,nera, regardt.00s c:
. -

uhather they can 123 b:til'c scfely, they s;i.mp2.y shouldn't be

built at thic time?

''

A Mo. I am act os.tvinccd -- as a c'. attar cf fcch, I'm,

h ccnvincec'. just the cppcsit-3. Thera 10 not an offactive

' regulatory cad insoection progreA in force wi'Ain ths United
"

States to guarasraes that ths maticulous attenti'.in and decai
,

in design, cons ruction una operation of thena p1.anta la'

,i

' carried out..

[ That ' .3 my feeling.
"I

Q .;re you saying, '. hen, ' chat i 'c your opinica tiut
i

" the precant regulatory structure and atre.csphere 12 auch thati

! nafety cannot be assured?
9,I

|' P. I even go 2:r: hor than that, and nay J.: has not
o

;1 been.
,

'

; [Q Has nor. been and cann

Not in. der - not at &g Y,kdY.iM11rb 9ftd3&'lfbileM n-
e-s _ . c_ . n1 _. o

.

" A

n .

J 1!'
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- . Li.n m ; Ol t , 6,1 s. 3'. 7. . - ~. . . a .v.. C .h... 4. .!, .wo_. g .. .

. .. . .a o.> .m

.;n ,;.. ' .. 7.u, 1. ca.. p g 4.a.", ,;.. .., ; . ,. .. a. .%.
:.7,.. ....,.3., - .

, , . . . ,

.. . . ,77gc_ .,.,
- .

.

.
. . .,

a .di.cponal : ..cnt , or at .:.t..iat y.au c,ou .un c.,

And if .70t' re coin'.T -c t. h:cm c . min.v. Ya 'ra c. ot to-

hrra garb 2.2 trucia. You ':n.ra ,

icur w ste di.2posai p:.ubleu is ju.t .]cally

.,,,m , w . .,g 1.i. c 2 ;
. . , . . . 3.. c , .. g.s. .. 3- .v .3_...., , e .. _3 . . . . ,. . g,

m_.v......, ... . . - . .~

indead can ce resolved satias!sctorily, and also a.: a .on

.les.c as to ha much ic's going %o c wt.

'IQ n*3 Cf bhis h?.:J s t'3r Tsull'f DO,Jn put n0r> cth*Dr
. . . . , . . .

2.000 tn3 O. u:011C GeC2.T:7.cn-D C:(1.ic.r Y.CCCQ ~' t '20 M.2t OnC Cfd1 S A1' 2.

"'la s nuclear .nowcer iu a vuod i:hino. .- anL it: 0 ccone:nical. "r

@
P.igh new you emn't 6ven say it's ca"s, let alcnc

v, Ou .,-.4 , 7 ., . . . ..

Q Dr. Cochran, I notics that bcth ycu and Dr. Tc.=.plin

made the rsr.nrk that you don' h vant to linic the cycr:2 tion

*

of e.~.icting planes, but I'm nct sure that I got f ct:: you the

'

information - or that I as.' cad you tne quastion thr.t I just

ached Dr. T u@lia.

Coes that mean thst you, or in gits cf 's.at you

cey e. bout er.icting reactors, do you 11avc a position because

your uncertcinties al:out the three inoms th. t you

'

'cated earlier, that no n-3 ; planta chould be authori::cd tc

be built or operabad?

.I INbhT/, Ita. y n w y.'N f } O2r%' n 3, ,H.,
rgA D?i'.nees Co :hre.a) t39

rwr.u.g.n
>s e. . . . ,

+ , , ,
n

~p p /
'

|

i i..
| $. -hs
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.ey I ce.n vort of tuke the easy way ont :,n udai: cua tion by
@

U2.ying ti.au I thinh .in the forceecable futura t:w 15.ghn- ntar
'

reactor prngr._.i in thic c.oun'ry is dead, and yoe're not:

'

going un licanse any significant nunbera of new pinnes,
'

Thera j u.at raen't going '~ b3 any -- I won't say :.y, Luc
'

ther-3 v:.n ' : be any signi.ficant nt.urinrs of ne. cautzuction
*

p0: mita and ceen ordere placwl b*/ ttilities.,

,

To the issue of whether or net tu.iro .3h~113 * a
"

r.c iacrium on new constructinn, in ny Jicu, is -- I dcn't
"

hava to sort of get out on the courthouse stupa anc.. :'. guo.

n

enG vay or the other, becauco I don't think - I thdak it's

[ a noot point at this tina,

"
And in the near term I think U vo takenr

f ascentially, prior to the Thraa Mile Ialand evunt, %e
"

parition that m.e ohould focuc on energy conserv;.tica

meneurea and lond tnanagenent. and so forth, to try to avoid.

"
buildire neu ur.its of capacity, whether nucicar or coni,

as oppcsed to just arguing for a flet moratcri2. on ths*:

sarety incue..o

O I apprecia~e eli that, Dr. Cochran, but the realc,

quantion is not what you belic're to be lihel1 te happen, ere

what you can perceive to be e mcot iacuo The real question

in -- wall, to digress a moment, you do recognize the fact,

i
*

I..

that the NF.C is still authorized to grant constr7:2ction permits

hchhY:%@Qlg[Q
ard licenses, operating licens G nn

aida

-
[ $( j / * 'I
'\)
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A Yes.

Q . .nt. 30 the cut:3ticn i. .t Do ycu have any diJpctit.icn
'

shour w:.cth tr thEt stet.id he done today and in tho futu~e, f.::
'

the nec futura, bac;d aper. Bh,t _c,;u ite.ns thr.t y.u liencd
'

urliar?

7. se.siemlly, ycn:re cahing me a hycothetical cua.atien.

I? I wera on tha Comicsion vid and t o rule on whether --
'

Q Fio- I'm not asking you th/. hypothetical questian
0.h Ell. I'd a3 king you hcW you PGrSonally feel about whethEr

er not conatruction permits and operating licences sheuld be
'

issued for the construction and op-sration of new nucinar

pl mbs, given the concern.s that you've _ndicated?

A I have not in the paer, and probably don't see
le

any reason to right hers, ta'ce thru position that I .m
*

absolutely for a moratorium on nsw construction. I r*uld
"

.

work very hard, though, to ensure that nav construction of
"

rsactors or coal planta smo not nacossary becaus.3 I don'tIa

43 think ifr's needed.
~

I e n it's .more than just 1 safsty 1.cate. I
.

Y think the reactors are unsafo. I think thev lead toe

l'
"

proliferation of nuc1 car weapena. I don't think you have
" a colution to the wasta problem.
"

I think in theory the ucste problem can be solved.
*

In practice, I think it's a wid cr- p stion.
tk p mV

ur|iit'g aste,nMg,a,f4 f,e.nd, [7
' "

I think that policios 1 i: ti

w w ;, ;|[qsth ,qg p';. j *rre.

n t" d 6M /, ,s *<,

ni>. -s e^ a- t4
* b. (, M n ;4 L aF ** *

eQQv n''' ,.%,
"

t,. t -
,,

. ,- u .-_!J 1J ^ : p-
''i3

,
+
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policios or decisions nr.d 1v thiu 3ctrI will 12.W an

infw.anca cn whether man?s are ultir?.taly d'.:spoced c3
.

' saicly, anc I could go into the c asens 4inf.
*

Q I think you've cur.wsrsd n:7 cme. tion .

I notle.a in ycur cy.rlifications that you ve wcr.+..'<1
-

,

for 3RDC apparant .y for cc=2 tinc, and th:t you s:<; in sene

,

po.Iition wher; you rovic7 anr.ryf :clicy, in tT:t correct?

.

A YJ3a ,

"

Q And ycu're a d!.rt ct cer:ployee of the EI'J!C7
.

A That;a corrcct.,

Q Ar.d are you renior eno Igh in the orga:ication that

1 you hava e ytizing to do witn the policy of linDC7

| A Yca. Dr. Tanplin and nyeelf and Pz. Rciumun are

'
j all membarr of the senior steff.

j Q . ze ^ ere any other mechers of the senier staff'
3

; who help you formulate the policies o - NRDC7'

A Yes.f .

i
3 O Who are they?

!
i

j A The executivo director is John adems. Do you want
.

3 !! ne to list ther all? It might be emberrassing,

j Q L'cw =cny are there? I'm not rnally interected in--

: L A 14 or 15.
l

| 0 14 cr 15.
. .

"
I A And scme four new enon.ccming on.

1 -

3 , } r,. . e w ,
,; . 1 . ri<nt i-

Do you have rectinga from ? ice:!to timaj iIi) thin ,.. _:0
n

-) Itb -) .; ,
f. >; , ,tr. e;; c. , ; p f i, v.

r.-
.

i * p- a -
r, _a ; ,. _

'' :
.

h . , . . . . ,.. , 1 - |r .
'

. . ,

/ sy< ;;,\**> ~ ~a 8
,

. '' 'r ,a Q ,y j,
*
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grcup?9
P. 7ce. We have staff 1.aeetingq and we ham meetinge

with the board of directors thtro the staff is precenc,

'

O Havo ycu cver discis.:cd at any cf those t.ctings

<>r heard anycne diactan 0: at:gi2c for either stepping er

clawing dar. the arcwth cf nuclear power in the United

i &catc3?

MR. ROI5_'93 : Objection.

CHATEMAN MI:J.ER: Ha :tay answer.

MR. ROI5 E i: Mr. ChairIran, the ranson for the

objection is that enere's a comewhat unique ststus withi:.

^

the Natural ResourcG3 Defense Council. 970 ' e incorpcra'3d

!! under the laws of aea York and authorized to practice 12 /

.i

'l- in cur own names,

{,''
. ..

The quantion that is now being asked may well
' ' ' invc ive privileged c~munication between attorney and client;

O to wi.t: between the attorneys who work at the organizata.cn
i
!

I
and ' ho client, which is the organization itcalf.- c

.t

|
-.

If I could get scm3 Adea of what the purpose of.
3

i the examinatien is en that question, we might be able to
,

I obviata it without having to ack the question in quite tne.

form it is asked.
!

I NR!GN MILL 22: The witncos is new a lawyor, is
^1

e

thj00h"tg ;acQpdpg$$bt-ib$ 9 'I
"a7 /

MR.RGISMAN:)No(Q,4"

ega4 q
1

.a
e *

_ -. -

. c

..g |
, a
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lar/cra in the devnicpnent of pol $ cy sad could be heir; r.shnd

cc ccr.:anicata infor.~naticn hich is pri rilegad inforr.wtion

'
*:etuann lawyers rad clin.tc.

C:IAIE'AM MILLERt don't think had s c' osn aaks.d-

"
that yat. I think ha's been asked whether he's been prece c;

'

xc the :cuatings whora r,tratagv to sicu dcwn nuclear pena.r has
"

been diccus2ed.
'

MR ROISMTR: I think it does invo'vs a privileged

'
cc.munication u to whet' .: vt-'

have discussed such abn cagy.

CHAIRM.:LM MILLER: Pslir the fact that it'a
'

discusaod, that'2 h; idly confidential in the attorney-client
senac, is it?

'
MR. ~;SM?ll: If th- Thainnan of our Board were

hero, ha uould cay it was,i

, CNAIRVAN MILLER: Is he a lawyar?
!

| MR RCISMMir Yes, he in,
-

4

7 CUT.IPJ1Mi MILLER: Wenl, I think we'll allcw this

a one quesnica. I do think you shov' .4 not get into attorney-

Client confidential situations, J. Tourtsllotte.
.

WITN2SS COCHRANt Would you re-stata yo:?r question?,

i BY MR, TOURTELLOTTE:

Q Whils praeaant at any of those meetings, have you-

*

over heard di:scuwad a stratsgy for stopping Or cicwing dom3

the grcwth of nuclear power in tha3 Unit ad Statac'5

f;U[**.!$.;i hG h,n
I I

*61tichi1973' rough d %,',sy'
A (Witness Cochran) I lid- and , n'

** k & ! & \\ b' '
' i' * ',,,s 4.

* A' *b f 'jhj|
- uy

U
~.

,
, - e. 1 .q

J 'I d
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my views have icvaleped cver this pericd -- but escentially

been werking te kill the piutenium industry, or the plutoniin
.

ec-.;n:..y.

I personally aru .tetively working as a member of

the NRDC abaff to try to re_ direct the nuclee.r indus' 15

'

pregraa ao that it doesn't rely on plutenium fuel.

"

Now, the nuclear industry -- many Epc.10ccan for

che nLclear industry have articulated a vicu that the

e' nuclear industry is dw.d if Wey dcn't have a br c:'cr recctor
6.

4 or plutonium, and so fortn. 3ut I personally don't hold that

''
; view, and have argued ac member - usil, that's gatting

- p
away from the direct an nor to your cuantion,

,,

4 I hWJa participated in discussions of atrategy,i. .

U~ and so forth,1:o stop the plutonium, atcp the use of pluton-
..

$ ium, stop rJte use cf the breedsr reactor.
.

>

|1

I have not mtrticipated in any strateff to killi-
n

"'
nuclear power, or whatever your words were.

b
What tere your words?

"
Q To ei'ier stcp or sicw dera the growth of nucleur

"
power in the United States.

!

" A Wall, sicw dce.m - when you say alcw dcren tho

", growth, I think that's kind od -- can bc brcadly - I thi'tk
.I
* some of my activitics woni.i be interpreted broadly to man
" that the policios wa trere pursuing,if implemented, would alcrf
" dcran the growth.

h l0
nk%iinoggg~r+,a- -m '.
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I trunt. tr ache it claar t'.at EDC, :.s a corporat!.on,

and I paraurally as a staff Its me_, have ncycr tahan a
" pocitica to -- a coratorium positio1 or a position to kill
"

nuclear power, and I do have a 5'Stop Huclear Pcwar" taa shirh
"

that I've worn at, a picnic en one or tuo occas:ionc. if you
"

vant to incluic that an an nrticulation cf st ategy.
"

Nu didn't tuy that in Harriaburg, did you?
d

A No.
'4

A (Witncac T Eplin) Hay '* add to that?
'

I kno" thau *ter --

"
Q Plence do.

*

A tiell, sin =c it did apply to tho organization, so

far as the nature of your quantion that was askcd, I cna cay
"

to you I hcva never portonally Poen involved in any
"

discussion with NRC -- cr MRDC that wt3 e33ccia'.3d with
11
'' "Let's Stop Muclear Power."

,

i Most of the discuccions have revolved around
4 issues in :.:tclear pcMer. For er pla,s whether or not NRDC
'l
'I should intervene in the Duke Pcwer application to ship from
.,

Oco.le to -
o

"

CHAIRMAH FTIRR: Don't get into matters involving
"

litigation now.

'

WITHZSS T7JIPLIN: Wall, lat s say basically that'st

the nature of tha thing. I =can -- but we dcn't havo any, as@
'

far as I krew -- the organization has never had any f.f a

{}} d b d ,{

* ''
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policy, and te soma ext ant thau'c bc.causa the number of

individuals in tha organization,. anc. come of the a, like nyaelf,

lef t the Atomi. Energy Cc=r'ucica because the Atcmic Eenrgy

Comission hac . policy I didn't like.

Fo* atelyc that; ; a fle::ible situation at 1; REC,

and there are ..;uas in uni 9 ue disagree.

Q Dr. i. thran, I tant to invita your ?.tuantion to

page 2 cf 17A.

A I have it before re.

G You do have it?

A Yec.

Q Okay. Down about the 7th line there, che cne

that cays, 3 t s h, d neither build nor allow to be built'
.. .

,

any AFRs e:: cept under very strict guide. lines." And there I,

|
8 think you're talking about the government in general.

I ask you: What to ycu mean by very strict
i

i guidelines? If you thin'; you'v2 already answerec. this, wil.~.
,

you let me know? I don't want to repeat anything, for

Heaven's sake.

(Laughter,)

CHAIRMAN MILLER: To tha extent that you haven't

previously answered tha.t, Dr. Cochran.

WITNESS COCHRAN: I don't mean to imply here that
'

the al regulatory requirements that pertain to the safety

of the pools, and so forth, which I would, of cource, argue

fJ
-
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'.."'*...4"". v'''.*-Fi. .; C '* 1.n '.". .'. q""'".... ..-.'..,6...'c,,o' u'_~..'.~4".;~.~4''... s ":
- "* ' ' ' - ^ _ .

,
a''". .

2, e. x. -r . .: ,, :. J . . , _; ,e - 3,., 4.
. . s .. O u. . - .,. t .. .,1 ,4 . t..,u.. .s v s of ..

sp u.. w .:. u- - ...v. g. . . a . s. . . . .

3u .aEy r tre.pt.ur r , - rn p .w
4 ., .s . ~a4a A ..

.: c
Q e.n O u .4. y, . , . C r z,. . . . .. a s:.4, , . . . .: ., . . , , ,;.r.w..... %e .u. w =;

;e . , . ...a : a .r s. .s-~ .:
.

..a. s i, u u, ,.,, - - .- ;. , a t o . t.
.m.,

., .',s . o ....-b.,._.c.,.. , . . a . .
..

.- -.u ..u. a .

. , . uv- ,.

Q Co you :ak- rpccchcA?

R You.

O I! ave 70u 3ir made any .:pecches naat ur cd :2.t.

use of nuclear pc:ior cince ca' ve 'ce2n ,7ith !!EC'-

A ::c .

O Would you make such a speech if you '. orc at::cd

in favor of nevi construccicn or --
.

A Mo can't imaginc. Ucu in the feracecabicr

future,

O Icn t it trus that on the firct pagt. cf your

affida' fit you indicate --

ciR ., FOIS:3.T : Ubich ntua.her?

3.Lr> r_.+O U.n.,.p e.r J.t; .,w. E . r r.3 c, _ . . .t_ ?. t
,

. .. . . . .. .

GY fir, TOURT2LLOTTC:

O (continuing) -- you !nuicate that the governi..unt

has iterated a policy tha'c it will ultinately take the '.'asta

Nj -% .from nuclear r'.: actors.
@' $Srv{l'T; fi' ' i{'% H A_,

a [N (flf /f^g ji
f) g,y

A (Wit;. CSS CC 20 Oj! ** . q ,, g

augm+bl|y{m,>n
q-

,. n.m, w
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.

fi .,C 3-

3 w
.2. ,.. . . . . ,

n
s. .s3 . . , . . . . . .-,, .'.: . . .- t.

. . . .x.u- ; r> .

A3 ,;. lg . . ; ., , 1. .:. :: ,. , . .: -. ., . i . ,.p, -a,- 3,.3.~a .:. 2.
-

. ..

. . . . . . - -, .. L. c,...- - u,. . .,, p , .s n
. w . . . . . . . .~..v

4 n.2
'

U. ; . .. . - W.), , . . l,. t ,,. ,. . _ . . - .r. .r.L .; .. . ..-4.. c. .. - , o .v . , o.2v .. .. v..

.4 I Uant RfC ."'J nagenCT.t O f 's; iga -*iO.UU.9 :.'GdiOGOtiVO

,n.a ta , .tnd I S.:.al: citat va are cras.. in; h nituaticn by n. se:

of federal po!. ..:ies, pat.:iculcr;y 001: pc.'.icias. tnat are

designed prinarily with the cb%sctive -- cna d.la ic av.
.

personal riau -- of anaux ng the carvivability of une nuclaar

option, as opposed to ansarin the haalth and cafeny of e.he
.

'

future generationa.,
!
*

We are designin't a situation that w:.-. mnks it

encuedingly more dif fictit to safely dispcac of t'rn nigh--la rel

radiet.ctive wao'e and we are doing tha-c in par by ther

Federal Covernnent providing wha.t is, in tffect, en interia
.

v

solution than taims tha vasta issue out at cha .;ecision

process related to the licencing and construction of na;r

faci _ities that vill produce new wnanos

And by doing so, and doing no in the way i h-d- ni

h
w & %,hs -%@|f{%g

uctieroffect subsidinas thcce activ
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adlad.

and by cra. ting tai. illasien and c.. anting the

subsidy to hic part4'"'+- .' ' -1 vity through thes ; interin

for exan. ole, -ho govc enmen t's .ER .orcy,r ua -- thatactsuren --

.- .i. , .t. . -a.,.,, .a ,: ,.~ . 3 3 s.. , , .4- .. 4. e. 4. c :. n ., ..2.;,,.,,. . ..a . , 4.-.. ,.. _ . . . . . - . . . ..

o. ore vaetc, creatu more generating cape. city, and Eurther

er.cerhtte this lenger tern problam

f!y cercene.'. vieir is we already, .rith the rractere

'

in che pipeline, hava co:maitted ourceivan not :o anc

repo.21cor1, but cc an'.m' hare fron -- sonathir" in excc es of

10 rapccitorica, ~ us t "^roncn 'ehnt , s In tne .r>ne.,. ine , through
. . . . . .

. .
t .

the year 2000.

! I don?t believe that the U.S. or the Uucier.r

Regulatorv Ccnmission, or this Dor d, chould adopt policies

that enacerbate that problem, by creating these illusions
,

'

and these subsidies.

g Q Let me see if I understand lihat you said, er at

leuct neo ir my chr: acted zati- f,pr m uurpose; io accurate.

w' h Y! 0 f0aJh\ n, kmil
il

su :
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A t yeu're sayir.g, .:at yo:''re eclling me, is that---

_.aess ~. . 2: Wing hic in : q uem:icn , 7 .nce ~. thing a.

stauemenc - - b++ 4 a eAat you are talling me ths.t coning up

with in+. rim solurict:.3 o 'en r te diapccal, lidhcu confrca.:ing

che ic::iue of ultincte U.iepcscl, recily takes the heat sff and,

therc-fora, makes it ecssible for those in c. lecision-making

positica not h resolve the ul:1.:aca dinpere.1 g. anion?

Is that undt you're ca'ing?f

A In pa b. Let me -

CHAIP527 MILLER: Try to keep your 2ncuars a little

te)se nou,. veuld you, plr:ase? Yo .li ve covered quito a ;)it, nnd

W are trying to scccmpliaL all ;f the cectimony, Se your

cooperation i.: shortec.ing ycur r plies vculd be helpful.

e sp. ,.,g q v*so. es-.. Ah, : One Or cae t. a gc chtc .y rear
. .y4 . . =r. . .m . %nn

is that you 'cuild en JGR, ycu autpt a policy now, and this

policy, this T.:cccion, the federal AFR policy is ur. decided,.

it'e undecided in du Congr<ssn, cad what this 3 card doca

today -- or in conjmo _ ion with thic case, I think t'ill have

a major implication on how that policy is decidad, cr could

9nave.

If the government aGepts an AFR policy, this will

be, in my view, the camel wich its head under the tent.

You've sort of givan the licence for the goverament to build

additional AFRa,. and once they ;et the track grenced for the

first one, the second, third and icurth ones will come very

i y
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easy.

non, enca you've estchliched the respectability

of chim typa of an ints.rin .colution. than you'vc paved the

way for the uti).itics to ccmait to more capacity, to ganerate

'nors waste, to furtt.or exaccrhate the long-term problem..

I'n in favor of priservir.g the lin.b ce between

che deci:.ionc on productier of was cn Inci ' htther cr not

you hava a complete ba].anced and iell constructed long-termr

waste prceiram.

BY MR, l'OUTCELLG?IE :

G Ocn'' yaa think that the October decisic'1, the

Cctober '77 decision, was a decision that was a positive scve

g toward racolving the ultimate *.iaste iscaa?

A Witnes:s Cochran) No, I don' t, becc.Jaso I thin't

che battar policy would be for the utilities to build

lifetime capacity at the pools, which I think is physically

doable, anc that this policy, this federal policy, uculd

si' ply take the AFR -- to me, it means afar fron sight, afar,

from mind - take it out of the utilities' decision-making

precocc, out of the regulacory decicion procesa. and then
'

you just pave the way for producticn of .aate.

O What you're saying is,. then, that you want

the ultimate dicpecal of the waste to be at the reactor site

'ahere it's generated? p ( q
the interb [ k$ (f 5A I want

M3 7 ;) } .

;
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the reactor site. 7 dr 'n :h .nh it makes c ense to e: acerbate

this longer nant problan, ' Scn't think in makes sanse to

e:: acerbate the transport: tion prchlan, by building AFRs and

stcrage sites away frcnt che roteters, ycu just have to double

shif t ev srything. you're doubling ycur ntrters cf ---

O Doctor, I dcn't vant te cut you off: but you kncu,

I've been getting that ansucr over and over again, and I don't

r.can to bc sharp uith cu, er anything, in making that poinu.

It's just that it's late, and 12 we kaap from .cepeating

ourselves,- both icu and za, maybe we'll get to eat dian2r

soretinc

But ;;he 90 ins . was making is: I was not referring

te the parc of the 1971 policy that dealt with the interin

handling of spent fuel, but rather the part of the policy

that said that the government is going to solve the ultimate

waste problen, and that the government will taka the ultimate

waste.

Nou, I'm asking you: I.:n't that a positive

stap to'.:ard resolving the ultinate vasto issue?

A Well, part of ~his contract we worked on was to

help the governnent solve the ultimate uaste problem. The

opinions of nyself and gcvernment experts, the IRG report

writers, is that there :.c no ultimate solution, and the
question is in hand. There are various strategies that are

being discusced, and '.ariot is re
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a It'J an admirc's.".c goal to ccive the una t probl m.

'

g 2y , .r.4 .,..: . .a.nd .b a *- ". c <.. .o. r..". ".4 m. , "..'m.." c. o a.'..
-

.
.

is a scaitive step town.rdc a colucien of the prob cr., isn't

.i. t? Ccn t vou nav< ta cet a c.ic 1 before ot cza 3 cite a- a

v. ...,., u . p..
.

.

A I think we have no quarrel en the i' vo of che

U .5 4. 4 4 3..
, 7. . . - , s , . , . s , . 3 a.. . . , . >.

O Okty. Then ay poiic ir chat during the tin.e f. .t

the October dacision wn ':'.ada, anci lau3r en ''han legisla;:im

uas proposed for us,.t'. mate disposal c.a .;p a n t rua .. ; a ., a, c ^.i s
- -

.

time interin coluttons have been going on. We"ic la6

raracking of .aricus pools, and eranssaipman" :., c-4 the 1:. .a.

Ucw, dcean't tha i- c'

d U M dng%dg
~

.;.j;
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gencr~11 Vil. C'r a h if *da : ICD #d ?.'0C T:' all tII9 2C01 right at
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:r.a put:.ic should not dic..crocle.ce psycholocri.cclly the p~ble.

of 'easte fr.-.a the race'rmr , ir cnat it?

. " r'.t ' o~ v. u' m-'s-
* *"..m-

icn't think you can reduce n.'( case to one.c

scntence, btt that'ri a part _f it. I ,r.ean it's not just a

?tycholoc.ical prcl.lc.n:, It*a a vere real oroblem. I
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?!"LtndN/1 ::ve

ue:f.3rb1 0 i'. v2 vcu 2'er 5.'.acusand with c. :c'One ather thun

f w r. ttto. : u3 ." n-"u ,1 forcinC mi2:ta LO 3e Stor0C 20

bhe si :2 ec th.a i>: *..'of_a c rrer.gtht.n yeer '.:.i.:i.e.1 position.

agninut ::.mtrac :J.an 02 .cn p'.an c= ?

h Tht- e not th. pernece at alk

O You've acvar discussed the.t 'ith are'one?

A lio.

Q Aa a atratucy?

A I've no car discussed uhat as a strCauy lith anyone r

and it' << act :,y atrancyf , ':n fhot, it is 3oss peopis's

I,tratagy and I've argued againue it. .C 'm disinclined to try

to scrw up the J.cug-term unst., prchlua as a r.ars Zar

killing nuclear Pctier. 22d I do believe that t/in- is he.dd

by-a lintitsd nyr.ber of panols.

O Can you identify uy of the a7

CHAIRMAN MILLER: I think te're spsuding an

awful lot of tice now on this.

27 R*t. TCURTELLOTTE:

Q Have you heard abcut the 503 policy sat off in

.

H.R. 25867

A (Witaass Cochran) f'probably have but my recol-
.

lection of this particular bill --'

Q Let Isa see 3 : I can r ygr g cr 'lection.
Do you recall whether t y-

have to recall the specific section or page, but I'm goir.g to A
'

-

c -| 'n b"1:J t 'i
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Madelon/3A
tpb/ag31C; MR TOURTULLCTTE: I'm asking 12 he has any

. , . - -

- s ,a-
.- , o c .'.10 cti cs Ii 40 dci:en't have any recollo.rticr. of ever

unving he0.rd that, all hc hc2 to do i? say he dcccn'; have Lc.y>

C'LERIG.3 IiILLE2: I und0rstood him to 2ay tha. I'.a

c:dn~t, hr didn't knou one wty or S e other.

ML F.OIS.'GN: E2 said ha decen't kncw any built

by i. hat numbe.L T:.e ques: tion would bo irrelevant,

!TITNESS COC31CCI: I've read many nuclear vacte

bills, 7 n't kos.p track of c_wm 'cy v.ha House er Represantttivec

n'.r.bers and I couldn't begin to gi/e accurate ceccil of

spe cifi .: .ines in any of them.'

BY FR. TOURTELLOTTS:

0 t?cIl on pcge five, _ine 10 --

MR. 2OISMAN: Of what?

DY :1R., TOUETELLCTTE:

C Page five'ef 17A, seven lines up frcm the bottom

you make a statement that:

"Like any medicine that treats caly

f
4' symptcms (ths spent fual backlog) and not the

caussa (the abannce of a permanent wasta dis-

penal solution), it can seriously damage the

patient in the long run."

Are you saying simply that there is no technological

solution in existence there, or are you saying that none has-

been effectuatad or are you saying cemething else?

, g g.m a ta nn y nn,ym- _

b.
, r p -- a-

Q L';J
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premium

gb/agb2 1 'Nitmac achran) 'Jel3 I'' acying 1 hat revidi:qJ

cn in,_crin colution wi chout considcrailen of the iuplications

'cna t h.22 -c thS long-term rxtoblams cculd ultimataly be can'1her~

producci'.m at eculf. cauce acre. hnrn tnan gced.

O Dr. Ccenraa, do you have any buc'tgrcund in healch

pn7aics?

A Yes, I dc.

C A.i tehare did you study hea~.th phyci c ?

A Vanderhil: Univerainy and at Cah Ridg2 E2tional

Laboratory .

And Dr "anplia, do yc hava a degree in health

physica?

A (Witness Tarplin) I have a degrae in biophysic't

Q And are you a health physicist?

A You rean a regieterad licanced healbh physicioh?

Q Yes.

A No.

'

Q Arc you a registered henlch physicist, Dr. Coch::an?

A (Witness Cochran) :io. I'm a member of the

Eanith Pnysica Society.

Q How do you get to belong to that society?

A I joined 11. 1955 or 1966 and I don't recall.

Basically I don't recall whether you have tc be aponsored by

h two individuals or not. Itf recollection la yes, but I won't
'

swear to it. I won't cwear to it.

J! ~ " "

(
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! reser'7ation?

A ?cs.

Q Isn' t it . rue th'.t .he 33I2 Cortnit ce acated that

the linear hypothesis -'rovides the onlr workable s.r:rocche t

to numarical ec.imations on risk in populations?

A That's one of the things they said. I third it's

uncquivecal with raspect to gona ic e"fe, cts,.s. m, ; o, o , n 7 n. T.,1 . 1-

h-. ,,) V - e,
I . . ; 4 '. 5

I . b '' ) I.4 '

6gO O d h, Iin h''f 7 0 h
. .s g n t

Q Didn't it alan ctate .2ha bM P ii y,

4
oy y n . , . m., ,._.nm
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:aob/ >;a. 'Sa're re?e. ri r to '972 2CIR Cca.al ;c. ragort?.

:%-D .r. 3' 7..- ) A.s 3.

, c. _- .a o... . s t.
..

.._.v. , .,a c >. _n z. , ., ,.- 1.:. ..,~m,,.,., .._h
... , - .

.. -.c. u s.. ~. .

naer c e 2.E'?d; p o v e:..o a r , 1372 report.

0 'es

91-1 it .:.ho st;te rban ter sguls a '' 7''Tucans

it'c 'te n? " : : pc '_.:.; cia e Yc c ;ul:'. la us sd ?

- To '2e bus t of ?.y '.nowz. edge, ._nat ' a Nha , c c r.y e ,.

'*23.;

Q A- ian't iu also true that tha C R'liunce .:ccagnicor

chat thero :rcf he no offact S;c m c::p o c u r e to .' w! done rates

aad low . linear ene: gy transIar cc:1:.ation?

A Hot in th.a conts::t in taich thera ,:ints ci

ctatemen .s wc::e ande, I tcink one has to read the entire
-

cd:tien you'ra referring to.- nnd that is ' as a low-crier.

possibility, and it's avon leuc significan' whea ycn loc:t

at the BEIP 3 report.

Q Nall what you'ra snying is thc.t ther: 3 ie nc

Cafe level of radiadon thea, ic that correct?

A Pracia ly, yes.

Q And then it would follow in your aind that idrere --'

well let'a follow that logi cut a little bit.

Every nuclear plant that operatec :.n tne Unitz:d

States has Game form of radiation associated wir.h its operation

h 0% fb) QQGfnf 1[dcan it nok? $ h :jp h 4i !hd 4dLiid#%[.N 6WM 9 ., q rM .- f A
I;f

:

frub!jb -

} d j''
I
f (. s is
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nP Wasb5 A Thal'c trce.

J .J, therafora. ccing the first arge:ir.: or t..

Sir h s".atenent that any ridiation is unsafe and sincc nac.'; -
plaf.'?0 th Tu t 0- "%tO C.11 ha'JO ISdiationf ther no n'achCr Clant

cou.d 50 m.ro in your mind.

A 4 plic-1 to its ridi sulcu.s 2::trtu, yas.
O Well, is that a ridiculeus wrj to apply it?
A tall you're using qualits.tive word:e, and I hirn

to caaume that -- yea, I think -- In other words, yo ir que:stion

didn' t have any meat to :.t, and I alnost don't knew how to

answer it.

'2 Wall I guces my problem is how do you e:cpinin,

' that radiation that is in a nuclear plant la scfe but that

any radiation that you might receive ic unaafa?

A I say there is no cafe level of rar'iation and even

very anall doces must be assumed to be har=ful.

Not: cno of tho .ays that the plant could be

considered safe is that although it contains a large arount

of radiation, none of it gets out or none of it -- it's all
shielded, so no one is irradiated by it.

'

Q Well isn't that really unlikely? Ian't it likely

that there will be during the course -- some time during the

cource of the operation of a nuclear plant chat senecno will

get a dose?

A Yes. In other words, if you're asking me do I

' ' | 1
_ [
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mpb/ age 5 .ui.s E,st ci. aear crac plants are- zia:c- f::ce , :ay answer is

.: .

Thai un' t -d.ad I m 00hing ,-

1 i re you as :ing no are t?si eafo?

Q 'la s .

.i No, th-:y re nct

O And the. ra.:iation levels , v.'uts is.: they cr in

nuclear plard.s are simoly not safe? Whateter deze anybcdy

gets is not a safe doso.,

A It is not vi9.out risk, that's cor:cet.,

O And it is not safe?

A No, it is not saic.

Q Is that true no anther where t'.cy get the radiation

in their body?

7. Yes.

Q It is?

A Yac.

.

O What if they . ionizing radiation ca a dead+

layer of skin?

A Wall if it's a deed layer of s!cin it has probably

fallan offs

O Mall would that be harmful, can you ?:ill a dead

layer of skin?

A Mo. You can best a dead icg but vou can't P417

a dead layer of skin. ,; ,
fC,); .C%gQ f\ $'

-

so; uus
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apb/agh' (.%7ughtar , }

G fiow chout fingernails?

A I!h.. dmut them?

O ~f you get an ionizing radiation on your fingernail,.

dcou : cat kill any:Jiing, kill c. call in your body?

A If it goes througn the fingern d.1 i.t will.

C If ik 6.cean't go ';.hrough a fingernail, does It?

A I don't know .t don't know ehother thcro is

scre.ei-hing -- nchedy e ascar:ai.nnd -- sc=1 .ng that develops
5

in tha fingernails like the cataracts that devalcp in tho eye.

'The fluid uithin Ene eye le sort of fingarnail lika, it'c
'

kind of deed. But cataractn develop into it bucc:_ua they

undergo scr.e kind of a po tri=ation mechanict itich is poorly
'

understcod, Eut maybe your fingernail uill grou up instead
of out, i don *t kuv:.,

Q You dea't want to cubscriba to the vieu that

there are scne non-sensitive areac within the callc? ScMe

areas that are not sensitive to radiaticn?

A Ch cortainly, I agree that there are sor.a areas

that aren't as censitive to radiaticn as others. If ee wore

talking about the induction of cancer, non-dividing cells
'

generally don't t:avelop into cancor. You never have cancert:

associatad with neurox but you do hsve brain tu or cancera"

associated with glial cells and other dividing cells in tha

brain.
Qp(AG$)sbt gg-ha f.

kNL '

,
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Pu:NIJM
6 3 MAN'LC" O tc yo't , since ycur doronition of June 5, read

.r.p b l

bush th; Ii2IR III beort rcgtrd 1; .ae use of !:e .cancusc data?.

- T. No ,. I have non rcri that rpecifically. I have

c.eard that they fcit it ,iasn't suf ficieau no caue thera to

changa the:.; sc,tir.ates. I 'mven't deternined the ensis fcr

chat, .or do I agrae that unau vas an appropriace -j udcmen t

fer ths:n do have ma ie.s

I will hava to study it in n: ore detail.>

C h a you sugcesting that cecauca -- or wculd you

suggcot, I guass, that becauac any form of radiation mey be

harmful and is c.naafa, tha. in no circumntance aheuld anyonn

evar subiact thcmselvas to radiation?

A No. I culy made tha statement that the 3EIR

Committco and most peepic wnc study radiology state that in

T.ust be as.sumed that very anall doses of radiation are

harmful, that there is no -- quote " safe level of radia---

tion".

I thiak that's what I said.

O Dr. Cochran, isn't it true that if your plan of

handling interim storage by at-reactor storage were followed

through, that the ultimate dispocal -- when the ultimata

disposal issue is resolved, that it would require transship-

ment?

A (iiitness Cochran) 'fe s , front the reactor storage

site to tha final repositories, not as many transshipments
.

; jp g gg,% ,j.S., o u u
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if I used sc abcdy else'c nenbers for dese?

4o. . a. ,. , 7 g ,a ss p y,m gc. i.na ' o '.' l .o.. .'. _ e_'i ' u .'. a ' .i c .-. -
.. - -

. .

upon which you felt you could reasone.ly rol7 , how lcr.g

wculd it take you to do it?

A Well, it uculd ta%2 come tim) b uause I'd hava

ce get the measurementc relative to uhat the dc se .iould bt

aocociated with the transportation of the cash.

Now if 'E hnd all those doce numbart, I could

convert the c.an-rem into effects fairlu. cuichlc..

C Anu, unen we cco.x your dcoccic on aune 3,
. . .. . .

N (m wr n,qw u ,y t
- c m, -

-kindicated you could make that c j .y .

4
i 4 1 !,

L - i () i l
-i i t

v
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s..-.- .7~,.;.c m,. .. a,.,--c,._.._,u.._ . u .rw . . ,a,. t u...,,.- s- .. a . . , ,
. a . u .. . g . . ...,,3- c. w, ,,._ i2c ,_.... p

igu'es already 2t existcn n --

A Going from ic.u a 2c af-?:-at ; gatting Pie ci.,c ' oculd

).; G .0 L d :3diCulu proble.'..

AR. TOU~i''JTE LO!T2 - I 'uva no o ther qu estion s.

.- r. , .n, , .._. Lc.1, . . ,a, . v. . a.
. -

. ,. o.-m , . . . . ,._ ,. .
.

c.. . e. ,.. - - ~ . ... . . .

,- .s e ~.21, ..3, L .....& . . G ; . . .,.%_ .._ - ., . eL:?. . .. La

- .su . , . . . . , .. c.;v .m .. ~m , v I ~~ v ,:,9. . . c.
. ,u .. . .m...

dR. ROISM.4N: a. Chu rc.an: ' i.'. ' n your permission,

mc y I st.:.nd 2:il do this?

c..m. .L A . v-

r-- . . r..r.aa-,.,L A f. 9 un.l4J 7
.uJ

M2. J O IS ".:C - E'm a'." raid I'll and. up e,ith I broken

back if I have to sit any longer.

CHAIRIWI iILLE2: ' lou .sy .

REDIRECT E'CJ4IN.ATIC"
.

se -m 2,., n., ~- ,.c.o m. 4..s . . .

Q Dr. Cochran, the .' applicant has choun ycu a copy

of a DO2 Press Releano in October of 1977 announcing tha

spent rue.1 storage Eclicy.

Do you ramember who was the snokesporece for the

Depar+.'.1 cat o f 2nergy when that policy was, announced, who

articulated tha policy that day?

A (Witness Cochran) There were several people on

the stage. No, my recall i.: not that c cod. I think.i$ 1 \ , .%. , t a. 2.s ,--.'R" a i s ' L' .
- n e.- -

. p. r*% ",

Dr. Deutsch, but my recall is not kd, ke -g g

b
% } t.i o, ,I <.i--
,. .

U
-
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m,.v. w . %u .; L ._ .. 7 , .o ...,

,,

2 t?mt sh'ts.r.2r.:, 'm .t y our in tc.rp c ats ! w a o f-

that CC .ua z ta cing tith r2 far: cc beiluing n' cpant fuel

. u r;_ g E. facilitlec charging a orm-time fus Co.c i t , tha t r.n h

repres:-n_s a fi_T.' corai -' ant c- that COP 1:111 do or rcmething

, .
_,.**>O, . a. . . a~. . u..Ai..i. .

? 'Tell, t che t;.ra-2 dct w s announc,"2 _ 1:elieva.

: reprcaentad a fim c 2.aitaent en the pcrt cd tae

administcation that the goverrr.snt irculd taka titia to the

spent fuel for a one-time fi.:ed fee en a /clmtr.j basis, and

that -- Lat's don't min up tr.2 ':ord about "beild" again --.

and chat they woulc provida Opcnt fuel otorage cr.pacity,
- , u . . . , . .

escuer cuy 2.E Or .Ou3.1(a rc.

Q 'icu're talking abcut intarim spent fuel stcraga?

A Interim spent fuel storage.

Q Dr. Tamplin, let me direct your cttention to

NRDC D:hibit number 14, pages and 6, where you've cceencially

stated based upon -- IIere, I can show you a copy.

(IIanding document to che panel.)

-- hased upon an answer to che App.L_ cant from

Interrogatory 15, what the capacities would be for Occne<

and McGuire with and without an independent spent fuel

storage facility assuming raracking with no called poison

ra c.'cs .

did that calculq's;e -inczudq an " ,M yl {S )
m m et C7Can you tell me, i.'y

R M L i c$ g [s M Ln/ ; st ?Ibdr q re?
tm -@"f. e! ci :

-

7 $- u .6 - * *
_ , , .,

sig ui; % w
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accured transchipment of any apent fu;l bet:;2en Occusa aidv' r

McGuire or rat?

3 (Ni nacs *~'amplin'; That ,;.n rithout transchipment.

O Okay. T'c en'; you.

Ncw, Dr. Tanp12.n, again tak.nc a lac ~.: at pagn

3 f 'i?IC Exh .Sie nurs:er 15, t/.: crc you includa sens 7 arly --

calculets act.e yearly di.:chdrre ranac with ra pa;t : Ocoree

and McGnire reactorn of spe t frel r.ndo: tsc:rg.bions involv-

ing the ?uel cycle, xnare did you get the calculation cs to

how much spent fuel would he discharged if ths Coon 22 reector

and *_-l u McGuire reactort inre operated cn an 20 conth cycle?

A Well, I gc'. that frct the A plicant's rGs'pcase

to our interrogatories, nu'.har ci:: and number aight.

Q And how did you get from their number of spe-t

fuel assemblies to be discharged in 18 tenths dcun to tha

nmher that could be treated as the 2cuivalent of discharge

o.er v. ear?.

A On an ansrer to question caven, they indicated

that Cconee 1 and 2 were going on to an 18 month cycle, anf

in answer to interrogatory eight, they indicated that in

1981 Oconee 1 and 2 would discharge 72 acsembli.es apiece,

whereas in -- that was in the 18 month cycle. And in response

to question six they indicated on the prcsont yearly cycla

h they would be discharginE sFftb ie
Q iod how did 1

L,r
:V

-

g;t
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mpb5 5C7

'

h 9. := .1, I simply raid Get I'11 just do it or, cho

tacie of "per year" although it would b.i 16 .cenths. So T

cimi ly divide: 2 by 18 and Inultipiied cy 12 to gat a yec.r..y

rate-

Q C2.ay .

Dr. Occhran, I'm going to show yot . hat has baan'

receiv2d in evincnce as Applicant's Exhibit nun'cer 5 which

is the I2G rcycrt.

(Handing document to the panel.)

I direct your atteation to page 12, 2xhibit 3,

where Mr. McGarry acked you som:3 quastions a; cut tha numbar

of away-from-reactor spent fuel storage facilities basOd

upon the assumption that a final rzpository opens at certain

dates.

Do you see that hare?

A (Witness Cochran) Yes.

O Can you tell me--just read the cr.pticr bafore

we get down to the listing of the individual amounts of

spent fuel facilities, away-from-reactor spent fuel facilitics

that would be r2 quired, startine with the word "Potantial".

A " Potential away-fram-reacter spent ,

fuel storage facilitid j (h,

Q Is it your unda ti i kth
to indicate that if you had a repository that cpsncd en those

.

$
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ph- dc';as ycu uculd have to have th".t v.nny awc/-from-ranctor

30crac a facilitiec?

3 :c . It just ir.tplics than it may, bat their

e stimc.te t, take up to t'tt many depending on whan the policya

c,urned cuc to M .

P Ar.d _; i _ tr judp;cnt that if the utilities

repan&sd their capability ?or storing spent fuel at the

reactor site to the maxi:nur; technologic'.lly feasible that

the number of auay-froci-reactor facilities could be subetan-

tially icas based upon the aestmics dates of the operation of

t.ie repository?

A U.y assumption io it would be zero. And I don't

think there's any disagreement i.;etween ny9 ele 2.nd tha

Depart 2er/ cf Energy on that.

Q All right.

Drs. Cochran and Tamplin, you were asked ev.tensiva,

ly what your views were en nuclear power. I 7 ant to ask you

come questions which I like to believe can be answar:d yes

or no; if you can, I hope you will say so.

I'll start with you, Dr. Cochran, and go all tha

way through the questions, and then you, Dr. Tamplin.

Dr. Cochran, do yop/Appy_% fa na ' ed
y.k fY- $ Y.Df:

use of away-from-reactor storacQW ,1 g, htJ1 Nk f ;$ {
,

r, '
,,

"
A Yes.

Q Tae fact that you have opinions regarding the

.

iI

t i,
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epb3 .se of light water reactors and plutcnium, dcec that make

yc inore inc~ ined to yrint to :see tha nuclear warca problem

handled. one way rather than aacthar ucy? -

A N.

O In your judgment, is there a nacicar wasta problem

that nceric to be solved in this country?

'.'e s .1. -

O Are you in favor of its solution?

in IEs.

O ;Iave yce workea to develop a solution?

A Yss.

O 3 ave you uorked to develop the solution in lieu

of alicwing the government to continue to mess up the problem?

A 'le s .

Q If you are succassful in your efforta --

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman.

That's an objectionable question, or characterica-

tion.

CHAIRMAH MILLER: You mean the terminology?

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes. Well, iu's a conclusien

that the government messed up the situation. I'm not

sure that that's an issua in thin proceeding, in the first

.hOEji jf t,

And in the seco bbn bhad hf d
that there is evidence that supports that or that that's

.

f \,
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mph 9 even aucposed to be a finding cf thie Ecard.

CIIAIF31AM MILLER: Hell, I'm not curz either; but

we'll lot it stand.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

O Dr. Ccchran, if you were successful in getting

a rational scund colution to the nuclear wacte problem

implamented, would that tend to encourage -- strike that --

wculd that tend to ma.cc nuclear power more or lesa acceptacle

as a source for generating energy?

a More.

O are you opposed to the development and use of

an away-from-reactor storago facility because in your judg-

ment uhat would exaccurbate the waste dieposal problen?

A The final storcge problem, that's correct.

O c3 you oppose the uransshipment proposed here

by Duke Power Company hacause you believe it will increase

the likelihood that we will have to use away-from-reactor
storage facilities?

MR. TCURTELLOTTE: I object to thar question

because he's leading his own witness.

CHAIRMAN MIT.T.ER: It is leading.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

O Why do you oppose M ):f32dghtpm ? hem ?

.! FII R. A, . g:

s>. -v
_f@itg dhgiAms6; hipri/E4t) 3

A (Witness Cochran); I i,
"6a wadebus,sh ,of spent fuel by the Duke Power Company in this case --

-
,>

, , ,

'
't I '

t.
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mphl3 MR. TOUFrdLIOTTE: <:ay I interrup: at this point,

?cir. Chairman ~.'

It seems to no that that gaestion hc.c c.1 ready

been asked and answered, and I don't really know why lu should

be asked r. gain on redirect.

I don't really hava a problem with the qua., tion;

my problem is that I'm afraid that the answer mai take us a

Tnila.

CPAIR*G.H MILLER: See if you can keep it a shcrt

ansver.

WIT't.::SS CCCHRAN : I oppose the transship:r. ant of

spent fuel from Oconea to McGuire because I chink it will be

used by the Department of Energy i' part -- alx.g with other

data -- to justify the Department of Energy's program of

trying to implement an away-from-reactor storage -- imple-
.

ment essentially the DOE spent fuel policy as announced in

Octobar. And I think that would exascerbate the long term

waste disposal problem.

MR. TOURTELLCTTE: Mr. Chairman, just to remake

a point, it socms to me that all that we're going through

here is the same thing that Dr. Cochran has put in his

original testicony, what he has given in answers on cross-

cacamination. And I would j b ci s t4 d*4Ep3Q
lg might c'he-k his list and ma.1 -'' h s *4c _

that kind of information.
t,,

, ~ , '
,

,

.



a -
,, j /g . p.m.. . 4 3.. -

, . . s

qh ,. - =m. .v. -- +g : .n . -- , . , . _ .
-

s .$ ,, q . a. t . o.c. .: w .. s a. . ..) e .rh s.,-
- .- . , w,- . .4 * - . .. .

L, . 4 .i.. . 2 .-, . - L i. ' .; r . , "

} w ,., ., .)
-

..4 * . - s .. . u , r . . s. .c. .L
.. . .g c

- . . u .s .
,.

.
t- u. . . - . . -4.

, , , . 2 .
"

. , .

.. 3 .w .,
. . , - . . . . . l'. -_ . ' .) ,J.-_.e

-

, , ,0y. . _ _ . , . . .., . , ,.... . f. .. .2.., ,

s 7

. ' . 4'..%. . . . .- . .- i 4 - 4 . . . , . ..
-

,, , . , . , . ..v :- . . . . . . . . .- . . , .. y) . e . .r . . . .. ,

. . . .v . .. ...c.. -.s.. . .

w.' 3. . . .. (
, , '-r. - .3 ,y ,. ..sy- .-c. ,- . , . , _ sg w .. .- ;

p g y. . i , . .,-.--,.,s. q. 1 .. . . . .. . . .-~ .r . ..
,

.( .I. .e., .<- , , . . . . %. . .,A c...- t. .. r i . . .. .

.7L1 .13 . 'u+.....g... .

-

.

~. ~4*
.

,, s w . - a . . J. o-- a .pu ., .a q .i m. ~.i , m.. .~....,r.. * . 's. u: n..~.-. ' ' . , .. . - ^ , . w .. :r-
, - e ._ . . w.

..-s

.i. G. ., 9al . 2. 8 s ~. c, 9. .% ..r- r. . . c ' i. . a. 3 s.g.v c. %,.~ c m..
, . ' , . 4

c 14. ,.r 3 w g. - . , i.
. u .... ..,

.
A. t ..-

.. t n . A . 2 a .- . c. s. v 9., 4.. n). ,7 , r . y:. 4 .. u . . a u. 3. . , .* r- u , , .

:. a . c.
.

. -
p

.;

ps .4.1 '. 1 ~, . v. m. m . . .. t. C'.m-'. v' D'.~ '# 'v'.- .-S.'4.'. v''..~.n,-b -.^ ., rj* _ ^ r.z.. u1 -u .,.

, .F1 4. b .*a* . A 4.s"}'. ) ,*,.".*A..,'DI
. . 4. . . 4

. , , ,

.. c. .

( - . J <, u 2 4. :, b, . : n y. .. . 4 - v ... , A 2 , 'f-.. 4. .,. .t i

.-a. C g t.-...

.s O y.% -~ m . .c v , v. . . .m. . . yiu yu< -
. . . .

: ,, .,,.e-. -

p .. #,. .c.s . u. . u .w .-.. ,

M.. .. ~ y- 5w-, y ,.;. e ^.o 4..% :, . .v o s. e,.
- gv-,...w..,4 '.~ c c.y. a. .~. ,s. ~

. . . a w. g . ~r . ~ . . . ... y

y% .q y - ~
3. ,ye 3 , .,.,,...g .a. c -2.3 .: C ,4. ,l . pd. #. ,G: ,. ,.3 6 ,. .. Cn / / us e~... A. a ... . . ; .

cile, a , u .}. 3
m

.
, ,.~ n,

*O,g, . . .. . .u u .7 ...t.s,,.,, . .. . . . . ' , -c :a ..s., .w. T.. .s u . .. d 3..,.,,, Jp ,, . . - -

.. % ..... 24w .s . . .

.,..,.,1
-

u,,, sdp r ,- .. 4.n. :L.1J.4.t ..u.,.w.. q*.3 7n. . .. . sC . .d . .. . . , . . .,.

.L,- . . , n, . 3.32.s- - s ,.4.. u
L A.,:. L.r e

-

.L.x . . . y n s. .. n. .

(-( a . .a. 3. .d. ,J .,. ; t% . . v& ,, . , .m .;.w
.

. -- 44 4 ol s ww - . . .

re f"3rre'1 4O ',7C S 'imr1Cd<

.
- . . g : - 4 *. v 1o

& dW.o% u bi!EM!TR,6=a-

L:=E4 O k E/ w u.: ut a 3 u m*

.

I -|

L!
4

8
4 .)j



p r r.miur- 2350

_ . , , ,
u_.. 7,. s., ,. , .. ,. ...

- r_.,. IsL, M,,a

C Dr. C. ' C'.2 0 n , WC '.C i y0Q .SiGO Ic . 'i 3 D tia '..-

...,...,.~.. , ,: - .c . , . . . . . . . v. . . - ,
. -u .u- m .L, .,.,%- r . u .. ..% . .m. s t. uo . ...s. a . . . . . a ,,

... .

rage . ard wcu.' d ven clusa '; :ad the parc.ar .. ''

.

%., , i .s . . s :..r.
t.

. . ; u.- 1. ..- . . , . , , . , .
.s . 4a t u. a .c.c .. . . ...c

t 2h E. cOCert. T.i.dy Ec O ri i' .'.ci IG C33> =

.e..,,,,;.- C _..,3 .n. , . C G o e. . .. s. 2 2.% l.4.u.. ,._...,y- . .-

a .. u . v; - u ... . .

2 -

s .> a . 33c . .m _a .,. 3 b<. . . , . ~ . I ,. 7 L c ,, . , na . 1.~;
-

. _ . .a . . u.

past 002 riddle-manage cnt hac suggaatcd

. . . , < L, .6 ; ,,r.,.-e. A . .f. u ,,.. i L+ 4 , ,#.. , . . .
. , . . , . . , , .,;

.4
y

., s . un c o s a.:. y ..
,- w . .:. - 4 :. %

:.ien t chould not 'oa allcwed c.s .1 rr.utins

pl:'nnina modt.u that in abser.cc of govern-

nent prot,-ided ISR storagn ;.ge-.t fuel

.;hc c d be s cred at the cite of producti .

Similar s tater..ents have been .'.ade by li2C

ciddle nanagement. Such statccat.: han

rimply added ' fuel to the fira', so to

speak, on behalf of the anti-nucicar

critic. Further cra, these cra tar. cats

vill be referred to religiously in all

public hearings on spent fuel transpcr a-

tion ac will be the cass in Duke's pend-

ing hearing on shipp'.ng Oconce fuel to

McGuire. It is readily $. l($ t fM @ t,Q()y fu oi w. g . ; q ,s . . ,ym

O g$if the intervenor can co st . . y

.

.
#
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reac'cr would continua to aparate, and also r did irc. prove

the fi:'al wacte disposal.

Q You were sched -- Lat :7.e ctop tharo for :. ceccnd.

D m.s. p.u... , y u s,e .4,,sn- w ,,ma -

._. n , s ,. , , u c,. n .,m... - .m .m

and ancwcrs that were put to Mr. Cochran.

If you agree with all of those, plaasa state it;

oth.arwise I'll go through then with 'aro u . If you acree with.

[ ~.'..

his answers to the questiops))/,t:f.n[, p+h can --
.~ ,

d ,,v] !| t , . u. .;?. ; : , a n ~ ,7M1 's,4;.7 t .4 , i< ), _

q
U> "t -

Nbhf biifk'f(;b.o|(
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r
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C, t in j'I;i)
e a t LLt



pre.nium 236C

anbl- : 4eness 'amplin) I essent4. ally agree with '71::

ansvers to tne quest.u - e::cep t for ona, whi :t .:na rela cira

J. ) t.e2 InG report anc I culd :1a ru to stata cith Tec3pect,
.

to chat on e i:ha b, you knov, I'm act familiar wi.th th t c: ate-

ment.

, ., . . .

. e.J. A I gan, 1. .ae .

Or. Ce ci.rt n , you were u ked ts quet.1 .o r. :.tc ut

wiethcr che Department c.f Energy in October of 197 adc;.nad

a W .: tu mawrement, permanent wasts managenert plan --

strike " plan" apprcach that would tend to impra'7' the--

'a sna ;i. cut .ior.,

to ycu remember that ques tica tha t cat.c from

U.r. Tourtallotto?

A (Witness Cochran) Yes.

Q In you.: judcment between October lf77 and todcy,

do yet think the waste management problem has cotten better,

that 13, are wa closer to a solution now or is it getting

worse?

A That's hard to say. Some things are gotcing

better and some thiags rre getting worse.

O Well, let's take some examples -- I'm scrry.

A I wanted to clarify the stacement that you

interpreted that I made earlier.

I don't mean to imply that any long term policy

that was adopted would be an imp 1 h ! m am 1,

c ! 'A U; L J
, ,i

J t
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mpbl5 DOE could adcot. a had policy as well as a good cue.
@

'

O All rf;ht.

In eiw last couple of years has there baen --

going bad to this qu2stion of whether the waste canager.an'

probic1 ".s getting closer to sol.ition or furthm awa , ;ra/

you a':are of any grow ng pressere for the righ: cf ctatec

to vato the placement of a uaste repository ulthl:. : hair

hordars-

A Yes.

Q Co you think that if such veto rights existed

unat chat would hurt getting a good soln. ion to tue problon

or ~;elp in getting c ecod solution?

MR. MC GU RY: I obj ..

CHAIR GN MILLER: What's the basis?

MR. MC GARRY: We're now getting into tha ctates'

feelings with respect to vaste rcpocitories. If anything,

Dr. Cochran is here speaking about DO2 policies.

MR. ROISMAN: I intend to link it by asking

the witness whether in his judcment the trancshipment of

waste tends to increase the lihcIlhood that the state

would want to exorcice a veto.

CUAIRM7LN MILLER: We'll overrule the cbfaction.

Do vou remember the auastion?

'JITNESS COCHRAN: I believe so, but I would

prefer to have it rephrased. I l

; ,, 4

J''t u ._.
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mpb1G E Y ?d?. . 7.C I S M JRI :

a T.a quastion :2r hather the existance of a

322ce mto would z:nd to make ;.r.e vaste p-;calar 4.cre Siffi-

cult 3. rssolve or les: difficult to resclv2.

A OC.tnecs Coenran't I ' r.: inclined to thin.' P.hst it

could go Tither way. I am inc,'.e6 on balance en think that

it eould make ic morc dif ficult. The implanantation of a

sta's Tato in sore cases, for e:cample., where the finalc

repositor, were located in that state -- Ind acain, it depends

ca how the veto wa3 charac cericed -- a state vo to ec''.1d

provida additicsal overcigh-c to prevent bad cointions from

being inplamenced.

On the other hand, irresponsibic c::erciso of

the veto to simply eliminate pctentially good sclucions to

the waste disposal, eliminate potentitely cood soluticas tc

the wasta disposal solutions wculd be counter-productiv?.

With respect to excrcicing a voto over interim

storage, I think that would be counter-productive.

Q Do you feel that cha transshipmenc of nucinar

sp2nt fuel tend.3 to increasc the pressures for states

wanting to have the lght to voto?

A Yes.

@
Gn Annyspn
li dutR ;dshiuM4Lu4f6

,
..

.

'g .!''e
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A Thc.: dc.m not acca -hat I thetgh ,: that r.iw ulart

2 ..4... _..e. ,s,.;. .,. _i b .s .u. - .:.r .. c - _ .w. . ., . : ,, m..s ,. ., , , , ; u n ., , t,. .,u.. . . . . . . . .u. . - . .- .. ..

,4-
r, s' ' l _w, . . . ... - -

The Ics 2 question. Dr. Tamplin, c! urin ; your

a:poci.-icr wnich was take.2 en CIune 5, 19'7 9, you ware c.'Asd

23sentia11v taa senc c.uantion v.ou waro tod?.y b..r F.r. Tourtallotte.

aa to whethe.- you could do this calculatica cf shn hec 2 2

effects if you had the given doses fer the t-'.n''shipnen' and

how long it s'ould take you. And I belicyc at tha tim: you

indicated not very much tina.

I later asked you 'cAe quection ahy you cou'.dn ' t

do the calculation for purposes of inis proceeding.

If your answer which y au gave at that ti=o is

atill your accuer to the question, would yc i just read t.2

answar?
o

A Yes, thct is still my answer.

O Nould you just gi.' a f 4

u >

5, S 1.)s b l',
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g ::pb/agh^. you ro ;;Iiri fr:::. :1" ace.rt

' 3a , i.*. pag:: :. % ~ :.w n un :. := m . :., . .

., . >
. .i. Onc o . '.d: : .aj e,r re acc..: L5 t. . .

i n ., d ?'- M do the analya:.e prcpariy anu to

support tia approacn whien en: 'euia u:.' ? I::

nite nn:1feis t.cula req u.re.. m2 c a i e..o;.. ._a c c. .

lurs._ :acunc cc ant ar. 5._ c i . ' s 2.n th s l i :c rc.-e

'curo 2na an analy::i.: et h yc ,

"LG; CorO r : c'.:n'; # .J J,.U n '/l... 51 jCut.

came cic such zw cae .4arcuse d..d LaGrecta,

c om: o cher I,. sr c, ar '. .:t1 pArt of cne con-

struction af :atz a_:pcopricu teci c;. c r.o an

O estimate of ..cne nio!.og2.cna w::.cet:: .
.. ....

"!<e arc fully an:2.cipating cav2icping.

thc c during th2 NP.C hearinco on otr cetition

to ? b ulapt to cevtslop that, :hcae .rgcr.2n 3" Thay--

wa .'ted -.e tc identily the pen . :io 1, th :t's our re.zizien en

occupationnl expcauro. It says:

"Could you idencify unica petician' "

'"his is the petil; ion we c'.isc 2ssed caring Qe

deposition, our position to reduce the cecupatz.cn=tl s::cest:c.

dMadeloa
.. ~

i : 2LOCTdr .3 '.15

ha 4 'auamsw .

{. , |; I' I i'
! ! #r 'd / /
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'Ir. ChairF.n, t.t this tiz..e .

Ci1IP;P" M:: LIM : >.ra thsr : iltMr y stior : '' *

.a. . . . w k,n .c.. . ~ ., .. . ,. n. . . C. . . . , , . , , . . %... s ,.
5.w 1

--
. .. . , s w.. ... . p O.s.., ,

thn .ir.rch 7th, 1E"9 Du' e Fever ConTeny c cument be rtricken
~

fnn:: the laccrd. There ens no fcundation laid fer 8.at

.
.

,cccunen:.
.

m..a..r. m. .i g .u v.e L.r, n. . ,p s.,um4 -,..a .. .,s .u ,. . . . . . ,

.% . ROISM321: I' ll ca.1 L Mr.Snead '-^ N anand.

He's here.

CHAITF.JJI MILLEP.: '''he witnessee may be a::cueed.

.- .

', r t ce. enet.secJ

CI!!lD2Ei MILIIP: Mr. Snend, come fotv:.rd. pleauc.

MR. MC G'LERY: Mr. " hair:aan , I submit Mr. Snead

has been on the stand. do' c been e:teused.

O GAIEMI-21 MII.LER: ! ![oly7Apht.d}' Qr a forndau.cn.W .

U }b p* Cr) p m , M g
. ei | v

'p .
-

,

t U' -' '

The document doec purport to ue~, M..
.: t,.c

'

T!dN',Widi!Iu..

A
'&|} QS%.

,(..;.

'
! 'r

-.
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wb2 '' 7, 2 r cia 3 '.c: e ry , sig'ied.by -- or ".d. containe :ha ci(nature

c' ?.T.Snaad, aan2ger; :!uc ?. t ar Jua.. 5'n.c'ti :1 and ic r igned by

F.. Michael G:..vnr, et:d i 'a te .'*. 'b.'th B.:t'uel, the 0? mart.m. ant

o f S n.2r 37., a .1 these u:?.ert h . ve beer. *:a itioned be fe rt .

N't :+I nRIZ - i r . C' '.i .1, n , I inc s .v. ' c 1 r. t a ..
.

-Cs t'en af ter 'ight. M Mr Snazd hadn't been hure ^7e would

" at e'ren hav.. . o dete, into .-31s . F a c u h n i t o _'. 7.' el to acs.

. . cbser7ar. ile 's been on th + a band., ha 's :a ,. .:o.s s -azrmine d ,

his tinecas co ae and gene. And new to get u do:ument :.:hrough

hi:r. at this poin; in *.i:na we thinh 4.s k.ighly impropar

CHAIR:GN MIIIER: %0u :.tay come fcLvard, fir.Sncad.

..
.h , .. .. I : .n, a re a goint of procaduro . .t s ..ne
.

t . . .e .
.au.

h identified doew2Ont -jus t nr.re letta part?

CEun?MN MILLER: n:a . '
.,

:1- . Snead, you've been prefioualy svorn, so yce're '

still under oath,

n=:: :: :x Whereupon,

II . T. SICAD '

was called as .. aitnces : or and on behalf af th2 Intervenor

Natura.1 Resources Defense Council a,.d, haring been oravicusly

duly T. corn, was eaa:ained and testified further as fc11cvs:

DIRE':':' '3:W4INATION.

3'1 MR. 2OI5IGN:

O Mr. Snead, I'ra going o 9hou you a copy of uhat

has been rear' cad aa URDC Exhith !' a 1 N-a --

J 1)s'u.p,d1 h I h,datad$mw%!ln/g p| '
.

:10 di 971ff

Nn la rmawo-

,,p..
|] s.,
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*t3 Mc.r:n 7 1979.

tra. . u.n j c;oaw.ma t d. c9 ui'.;c.u ;)

i 1.~.d ;,ro n 1..; d at .:imt r .:, 1 c9.1 Ite Z "hn t. _ . s 1.
~

letter which .1- ??rpare'l %* yo ? c r '.a t d 6.? j..'ur supervision?

'- " "hi.c letta- fic. pr . par.cl ? t.i. n l y * y m a.
-.

c.n S t2 ' a ra.0ainder undar 1*sy cuparvisicn..

CH _i:R:0_G |11LTJ'R: Do you r acceJnite the sig.latura

of R. Michaal ulovar, yout- 3.s t: !..e ci .: '

?!0 WIS!E9G: ic _. . s i. r .

CIUrd!;u! '1ILLCR: ''o you hr.va any ; e". san ca '. :t i:,

the an'tenticity of chia lattar?

OES T W OifS: 2?o sir.

CEAIP21.I.'J 1:iIT,LER: Chank you.

IiR . 30 fS!1hM: ?ir Chair ~ ;an , I ' lava nathing fur' h erc

for Mr. Snead.

CHAIRMAH MIT.,LZR: :sny quactione for T Sncad?

(no recponce)

C:! AIR:OE IIJ.J::R: '?ou' rc e:ccuaed, :Ir. 3ricad.

(Witness excused)

Cf!AIRIUJ1 MII-LER : Nhsc .!.s th shatus of UROC

Exhibit 19 for identificatior?

:1R. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, all we used it for was

for the purpoca of having Dr. Cochre.n address whather or not

he was of the mind of t:12 kiid of cars Keat,i,fiedgh,tje
latter with regard to hi' k h.F n i[k.i 3 ! AI; 41 ii

p.g'ggqg._, ,
'

$1
'

gi p

.

{ &;\

|'
J

J-
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.: h 4 '''AIF2'3 7 MI.J_.n r Fe thin': ':he rac~ d would be

.o r=s cc.apla t a .: the entire dc cinnent Nar:: gut i'ica avidence.*

R POIME : '1c will offer .t. Mr. Chairn.cn .

CEAI2MJ2. . li. . cf.c. J r. T obfectic.?

M 1. J G T C H.I N : faa t's jus t the two pages of the

le cher?

: '.2 . RCII:LV:: Thct's correct.

G. :GTCEU : !!o c h j e c t i c n ,.

: 21. iC G13RY: Mr. Chairman, I notice everyona is

gettino u:. lEDC haa not nov=.d i*.3 mdibits in :n evidence.

CliAIR?GN IF.LLP.R: That's true. Fall, vc will

c.ccept the NRDC Exhibit 19 into evidence. '

.

- (Whereupon the docte.cnt referred to,
4

heretofore Ltrhed .irr- identifica '

tion an ?lPDC Fxhibit 19, was '

MCeiVad in fVidenCO.).

!5R. ROISMAM: I would now move, Mr. Chairman, r. hat

NRDC exhibite 14 -A, B and C. 13, 16,7 17 and 13 he received in 5

cuidance.

CIRInfmIILLLER: Iv.y objection?

MR. MC CARRY: I'11 go through them cuickly,

Mr. Chaiman.

CIIAIPlWI !!u.. JR: Chny.

MR. MC GARRY: 14 We cubmit that is totally

%n 4h rn
speculctive; not based onYM M fjljddpd bi St cf$eJ~ y p.

.
#

..

5_ /; L]i!
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ub5 li. .'s cruelusory; full of conjecture; argumenthc*ive.

O
n don't ebject. to 16.

/ MTREN MILLEF: What wac that?

.E. MC GIJET: Thnt's the one -paga tanti=ony of

Arhhur 2. Iair plin .

C3A.I.%DJ MILLEI Oh, yes.

a MC GARRY: 17. Fror.: juct 2n'I recding of t.no

6oce. ant, it'e 'ocally argumentative; concluro'ry. Zvery pagec

Ay notes say "concluaory," Irrelevant, arguacntative. I thinI::

caybody upca inspeccion er reading this doctm:ent, it becomes

obvious that unat 9e're seeing here are propeced findings of

fact as opposed to testirony.

Exhibit 18 relias upon inforantion that has not

been placed in evidence. It raises the legal argur.ent '

with recpect to as low as renconably achievabla, which
,

standard should be applied. Again, that's conjaeture; legal
'

argunani:; proposed findings raaterial. * '

,

i

If the Board wishes, I could go throagh parngraph '

!

by-paragraph. Eut that suma up our legal position.,

CliAIRMJ-tN MILLER: Any other objection?
,

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We object to the introducuion !

of all tha documents on the grounds previously stated by i

couns91 for the applicant, and,%# hat:iite . . faship , would simply.

statethatthey'renotcompeteh, i=t c .1 t
V Ej g 5 g g'j . . ; ? U .'l ,

proceedings i:. the view of the Staff's case that we heeYN 3

.

o #

- Y *

$)y JJ'
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:b6 be proporly rrocentad bafore che 3 card.

O NR. ''C G ?." G Y : On2 further cormenu Excuse no-

Mr. Ch:irnan.

Fe also maintain that the witneseen aren' t

qualified to speak to DOE pe' icy. That seemed to us to be the

ncture of tha thrurn of their tcotimony.

CHAIRMi\N MILL 13: Anything else?

(No response)

CI M AM MILL H.- Tite cbj ectior s will be overruled..
.

The documents will be adnittad.

Ornercupon the docunents referred to,

heretofore marked fcr identifica-

g tion as IIRDC Exhibits 14A,B,C;

15; 16; 17 and 18, were received

'in evidence.)
.

f1R. MC CARRY: Mr. ChairTaan, I have one other

Imattar, and that goes to Dr. Garrick. We're attempting to

work out a atipulation and perhaps we wcn't have to call '

Dr. Garrick back here Fridcy. We hope to inform the Board '

i

tenorrow. And I would like some feeling perhaps from the Board,I

Does the Board havo questions of Dr. Garrick? *

CHAIR'4AN MILLER: No, I don't believe the Board
4

does.

MR. MC GARRY: Fine. We'll attempt to work it

orm with the parties. ! ( ef | ff3h ' )'

A s4%"A %MilelM ?,L
o-.

s
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ub7 CD.IR:4AN :CER: Fi; c ,

.I *.t!.n:: in the Pornin'7 vht>n 99 _ recon ~9c S.r.:

Mr. Riley vil'. nesti, 7

Ms. PGIS 'Ill' icc.

C:mIM!AU : ILLER: Sigh'c c' clock.
s

' HR. I'E'"CHEN : Oivo un a break. I

L
.

CItAIR:iM1 MILLER: Eigh t- thirty */

a -

:'I. . KE'"C3"U : That's better.

CHAI.t!M: MILLER: All right. .Eight-thi;ty in the

morning.
.

.

(Whereupon, at 8e20 5,.m., the hearing in the

ibove-entitled matter was racessM, to reconvene

at 8:30 a.m.. Thursday. 23 Juno 1979.)
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